

A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2002

I, HELEN COONAN, Minister for Revenue and Assistant Treasurer, make this Determination under section 81-5 of the *A New Tax System* (Goods and Services Tax) Act 1999.

Dated 27 June 2002

HELEN COONAN

Minister for Revenue and Assistant Treasurer

[Note: This Instrument was repealed by A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2002 (No. 2) on 1 January 2003]

Contents

			Page
	1	Name of Determination	2
	2	Commencement	2
	3	Definition	2
	4	Australian taxes, fees or charges (Act s 81-5)	2
	5	Repeal of A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2001 (No. 2)	2
Schedule 1		Australian taxes, fees and charges	3
Part 1		Commonwealth	3
Part 2		New South Wales	41

		Page
Part 3	Victoria	175
Part 4	Queensland	270
Part 5	Western Australia	343
Part 6	South Australia	399
Part 7	Tasmania	472
Part 8	Australian Capital Territory	523
Part 9	Northern Territory	576

1 Name of Determination

This Determination is the A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2002.

2 Commencement

This Determination commences on 1 July 2002.

3 Definition

In this Determination:

Act means the A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) Act 1999.

4 Australian taxes, fees or charges (Act s 81-5)

For subsection 81-5 (2) of the Act, Australian taxes, fees and charges are specified in Schedule 1.

Note Under subsection 81-5 (1) of the Act, the payment of any Australian tax, fee or charge (other than the GST), or the discharging of a liability to make such a payment, is to be treated as the provision of consideration, to the entity to which the tax, fee or charge is payable, for a supply that the entity makes.

However, under subsection 81-5 (2) of the Act, the payment of any Australian tax, fee or charge that is specified in a written determination of the Treasurer, or the discharging of a liability to make such a payment, is not the provision of consideration.

Australian tax, fee or charge and consideration are defined in section 195-1 of the Act.

5 Repeal of A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2001

The following determinations are repealed:

- A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Determination 2001 (No. 2)
- A New Tax System (Goods and Services Tax) (Exempt Taxes, Fees and Charges) Amendment Determination 2001 (No. 3)

Schedule 1 Australian taxes, fees and charges

Part 1 Commonwealth

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law			
AGRI	AGRICULTURE, FISHERIES AND FORESTRY				
1.1	Buffalo slaughter levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 2			
1.2	Cattle transactions levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 3			
1.3	Coarse grains levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 4			
1.4	Cotton levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 5			
1.5	Dairy produce levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 6			
1.6	Deer slaughter levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 7			
1.7	Deer velvet levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 8			
1.8	Dried fruits levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 9			
1.9	Forest industries research levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 10			
1.10	Goat fibre levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 11			
1.11	Grain legumes levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 12			
1.12	Grape research levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 13			
1.13	Honey levy (sale of honey)	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 14			
1.14	Honey levy (use of honey in production)	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 14			
1.15	Horticultural products levies	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 15			
1.16	Laying chicken levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 16			

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
1.17	Livestock transactions levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 18
1.18	Meat chicken levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 19
1.19	Oilseeds levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 20
1.20	Pasture seed levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 21
1.21	Pig slaughter levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 22
1.22	Rice levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 23
1.23	Sugar cane levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 24
1.24	Wheat levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 25
1.25	Wine grapes levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 26
1.26	Buffalo export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 1
1.27	Cattle (producers) export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 3
1.28	Dairy produce levy	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 4
1.29	Deer export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 5
1.30	Deer velvet export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 6
1.31	Forest industries research export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 7
1.32	Forest industries research import charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 8
1.33	Honey export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 9
1.34	Horticultural products export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 10
1.35	Wine export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 13

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
1.36	Agricultural and veterinary chemical products levy	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Products Levy Imposition (Customs) Act 1994, Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Products Levy Imposition (Excise) Act 1994, Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Products Levy Imposition (General) Act 1994, Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Products (Collection of Levy) Act 1994 and Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Products (Collection of Levy) Regulations 1995
1.37	National residue survey levies and payments	National Residue Survey Administration Act 1992
1.38	National residue survey levies	National Residue Survey (Customs) Levy Act 1998
1.39	National residue survey levies	National Residue Survey (Excise) Levy Act 1998
1.40	Fishing industry levy	Fishing Levy Act 1991
		Fisheries Management Act 1991, Part 7, Division 1
1.41	Statutory fishing rights charge	Statutory Fishing Rights Charge Act 1991
1.42	Torres strait fishing levy	Fisheries Levy Act 1984
1.43	Foreign fishing licence levy	Foreign Fishing Licences Levy Act 1991
1.44	Volume and quantity charges for fish exports and grain	Export Inspection (Quantity Charge) Act 1985
1.45	Quantity charges	Export Inspection (Quantity Charge) Act 1985, sections 6, 7 and 9
1.46	Processed food inspection fee	Export Inspection (Service Charge) Act 1985
1.47	Service charges	Export Inspection (Service Charge) Act 1985, sections 6, 7 and 8
1.48	Application fees	Export Inspection (Establishment Registration Charges) Act 1985
1.49	Establishment registration charges	Export Inspection (Establishment Registration Charges) Act 1985, sections 6, 7 and 8
1.50	Inspection/service fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.51	Documentation fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.52	Export fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.53	Quantity charge for fish, eggs and processed fruit and vegetables	Export Control Act 1982

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
1.54	Registration fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.55	Fees for services by authorised officers	Export Control Act 1982
1.56	Penalty fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.57	Chemical Compound Approval Fees	Export Control Act 1982
1.58	Quarantine services charges	Quarantine Act 1908
1.59	Quarantine station charges	Quarantine Act 1908
1.60	Fees	Quarantine Act 1908, section 86E
1.61	Imported food inspection, documentation and consignment charges	Imported Food Control Act 1992
1.62	Plant breeder's rights access charges	Plant Breeder's Rights Act 1994
1.63	Hardwood woodchip export fee	Export Control Act 1982
1.64	Application fees for registration, approval, licence and permits for agricultural and veterinary chemicals	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994 and Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Regulations 1995
1.65	Wheat export consent fee	Wheat Marketing Act 1989
1.66	Dairy adjustment levy	Dairy Adjustment Levy (Excise) Act 2000
		Dairy Adjustment Levy (Customs) Act 2000
		Dairy Adjustment Levy (General) Act 2000
1.67	Fee for certificates of export of agricultural and veterinary chemicals	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Administration) Act 1992 and Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Administration) Regulations
1.68	Fishing industry fees and charges	Fisheries Management Act 1991
		Fisheries Management Regulations 1992
1.69	Fees in respect of licence applications	Dairy Produce Regulations, regulation 4B
1.70	Agaricus mushrooms levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 15, Part 18
1.71	Farmed prawn levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 27, Part 3
1.72	Farmed prawn export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 14, Part 2
1.73	Kangaroo meat levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 27, (Regulations Part 1)
1.74	Wool levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 27, (Regulations Part 2)

1.76	Wool export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges
		Act 1999, Schedule 14, (Regulations Part 1)
τ	Quarantine service charges imposed by the Australian Postal Corporation	Quarantine Act 1908
1.77 I	Beef production levy	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 1
1.78 I	Live-stock slaughter levies	Primary Industries (Excise) Levies Act 1999, Schedule 17
1.79	Cattle (exporters) export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 2
1.80 I	Live-stock (exporters) export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 11
1.81 I	Live-stock (producers) export charge	Primary Industries (Customs) Charges Act 1999, Schedule 12
1.82	Application fee	Australian Meat and Live-stock Industry Act 1997, section 11
1.83	Charges	Imported Food Control Act 1992, section 36
ATTORN	NEY-GENERAL'S	
	Charge for application to become a registered trustee	Bankruptcy (Registration Charges) Act 1997, section 4
	Charge for registration of a person as trustee	Bankruptcy (Registration Charges) Act 1997, section 5
	Charge for extension of a trustee's registration as a trustee	Bankruptcy (Registration Charges) Act 1997, section 6
t	Charge for the making of changes to the conditions under which a person is registered as a trustee	Bankruptcy (Registration Charges) Act 1997, section 7
8	Charge (being 8% of realisations achieved in administrations under the <i>Bankruptcy Act 1966</i>)	Bankruptcy (Estate Charges) Act 1997, section 7
t	Charge (being 100% charge on interest earned from trust moneys of registered trustees and controlling trustees under the <i>Bankruptcy Act 1966</i>)	Bankruptcy (Estate Charges) Act 1997, section 5
2.7	Official Receiver fee	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, subregulation 16.14 (3)
2.8 I	Fees and charges	Freedom of Information (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule

Commonwealth

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
2.9	Prescribed fees (applications, taxation of costs and refunds)	Administrative Appeals Tribunal Regulations 1976, regulation 19
2.10	Fees for applications for Part IIIAA taxation decisions	Administrative Appeals Tribunal Regulations 1976, regulation 19AA
2.11	Prescribed fees	Native Title (Tribunal) Regulations 1993
2.12	Fee for classification of a publication	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 4
2.13	Fee for classification of a film	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 5
2.14	Fee for classification of a computer game	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 6
2.15	Fee for certain information	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 7
2.16	Fee for approval of an advertisement	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 8
2.17	Application fee for certificate of exemption for a film for advertising purposes	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 9
2.18	Fee for review of a decision	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 10
2.19	Fee for issue of a certificate	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 11
2.20	Fee for an eligible document payable by a State or Territory	Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Regulations, regulation 12
2.21	Prescribed fees payable in respect of proceedings in the High Court and the execution of the process of the High Court	Judiciary Act 1903, paragraph 88 (ca)
2.22	Prescribed fees payable in respect of proceedings in the Federal Court or the service or execution of the process of that Court by officers of the Court	Federal Court of Australia Act 1976, subsection 60 (1)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	
2.23	Prescribed fees payable in respect of proceedings under the <i>Family Law</i> Act 1975 or the service or execution of the process of that Court by officers of the Court	Family Law Act 1975, subparagraph 125 (1) (c) (i)	
2.24	Prescribed fees payable in respect of the arbitration by an approved arbitrator of a dispute, proceeding or matter carried out as a result of an order made under subsection 19D (1) of the <i>Family Law Act 1975</i>	Family Law Act 1975, subparagraph 125 (1) (c) (ii)	
2.25	Official Receiver's fees in respect of specified matters	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, regulation 16.04 and Schedule 9	
2.26	Fees prescribed in respect of the National Personal Insolvency Index	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, regulation 16.09	
2.27	Fees prescribed for exercise of Official Receiver powers under the <i>Bankruptcy Act 1966</i> , subsection 163A (2)	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, subregulations 16.12 (1) and (3)	
2.28	Fees prescribed for the inspection of statements of affairs and for copying and taking extracts therefrom under the <i>Bankruptcy Act 1966</i> , subsections 54 (4), 55 (9), 56G (2) and 57 (11) and, under paragraph 81 (17) (b), for the inspection of notes and a transcript of evidence	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, subregulation 16.12 (4)	
2.29	Fees prescribed for the inspection of, and the provision of an office copy or copies of, a document filed under Part X of the <i>Bankruptcy Act 1966</i> and a statement of a deceased debtor's affairs	Bankruptcy Regulations 1996, regulation 16.13	
2.30	Prescribed fees payable in respect of proceedings in the Federal Magistrates Service or the service or execution of the process of that Court by officers of the Court	Federal Magistrates Act 1999	
2.31	Shortening of Notice Time	Marriage Act 1961	
2.32	Dispensation of Parents Consent	Marriage Act 1961	
Customs			
2.33	Duties of customs	Customs Tariff Act 1995	
2.34	Duties of customs	Customs Tariff (Anti-Dumping) Act 1975	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
2.35	Entry processing charge for electronically lodged import entry via sea	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.36	Entry processing charge for manual import entry via sea	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.37	Entry processing charge for electronically lodged import entry via air or post	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.38	Entry processing charge for manual import entry via air or post	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.39	Electronically lodged import entry ex-warehouse goods entry fee	Customs Act 1901
2.40	Manually lodged import entry ex-warehouse goods entry fee	Customs Act 1901
2.41	Initial and annual renewal warehouse licence fees	Customs Regulations 1926
2.42	Customs agents licence fees	Customs Regulations 1926
2.43	Electronically or manually lodged refund application fee	Customs Act 1901, subsection 163 (1C)
2.44	Manual reporting charge for sea cargo	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.45	Manual reporting charge for air cargo	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.46	Screening charge for air cargo not requiring an import entry	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.47	Passenger movement charge	Passenger Movement Charge Act 1978
2.48	Licence for customs depot application fee	Customs Depot Licensing Charges Act 1997
2.49	Licence for customs depot initial licence fee	Customs Depot Licensing Charges Act 1997
2.50	Licence for customs depot annual renewal fee	Customs Depot Licensing Charges Act 1997
2.51	Charge for bulk document and mail order consignments	Import Processing Charges Act 1997
2.52	Screening charge for an abbreviated cargo report	Import Processing Charges Act 2001
2.53	Self-assessed clearance declaration charge	Import Processing Charges Act 2001
2.54	Import declaration processing charge	Import Processing Charges Act 2001
2.55	RCR processing charge	Import Processing Charges Act 2001
2.56	Periodic declaration processing charge	Import Processing Charges Act 2001

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
2.57	Warehouse declaration processing charge	Import Processing Charges Act 2001
2.58	Depot licence variation charge	Customs Depot Licensing Charges Act 1997
COM	MUNICATIONS, INFORMATION TECHNO	LOGY AND THE ARTS
Austra	lian Broadcasting Authority	
3.1	Fees and surcharge for commercial television broadcasting licence	Television Licence Fees Act 1964
3.2	Fees for commercial radio broadcasting licence	Radio Licence Fees Act 1964
3.3	All fees and charges relating to licences and binding opinions provided by the ABA	Broadcasting Services Act 1992
3.4	Charges relating to expenses incurred by the ABA in relation to the conversion of the transmission of television broadcasting services from analogue to digital mode	Broadcasting Services Act 1992, Sch 4, subclause 61(1)
3.5	Compulsory charge for the provision of datacasting services by commercial free to air television	Datacasting Charge (Imposition) Act 1998
Austra	lian Communications Authority	
3.6	All payments for or in relation to telephone numbers by price based allocation	Telecommunications Act 1997
3.7	Universal Service Levy — levy assessed in connection with ensuring that standard telephone services, payphones and prescribed carriage services are reasonably accessible to all people in Australia and for the digital data service obligation	Telecommunications (Universal Service Levy) Act 1997
3.8	National Relay Service Levy — compulsory levy raised to ensure people who are deaf or have a hearing or speech impairment have access to standard telephone services	NRS Levy Imposition Act 1998
3.9	Application fee for carrier licence	Telecommunications (Carrier Licence
	Annual carrier licence charges	Charges) Act 1997

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
3.10	Numbering Plan Charges — charges in relation to numbers allocated to certain carriage service providers	Telecommunications (Numbering Charges) Act 1997
	Annual Numbering Plan charges	
3.11	All payments for or in relation to spectrum licences by price based allocation	Radiocommunications Act 1992
	All payments for or in relation to apparatus licences by price based allocation	
	Spectrum access charge for issuing spectrum licences	
3.12	Transmitter licence tax	Radiocommunications (Transmitter Licence Tax) Act 1983
3.13	Receiver licence tax	Radiocommunications (Receiver Licence Tax) Act 1983
3.14	Spectrum licence tax	Radiocommunications (Spectrum Licence Tax) Act 1997
EDUC	CATION, SCIENCE AND TRAINING	
4.1	Fees and charges under the Higher Education Contribution Scheme	Higher Education Funding Act 1988
4.2	Initial registration charge	Education Services for Overseas Students (Registration Charges) Act 1997
4.3	Annual registration charge	Education Services for Overseas Students (Registration Charges) Act 1997
4.4	Reinstatement fee	Education Services for Overseas Students Act 2000
4.5	Annual Fund contributions	Education Services for Overseas Students (Assurance Fund Contributions) Act 2000
4.6	Special levy	Education Services for Overseas Students (Assurance Fund Contributions) Act 2000
EMPL	OYMENT AND WORKPLACE RELATION	NS
Comc	are	
5.1	Fee for licence to operate plant	Occupational Health and Safety (Commonwealth Employment) (National Standards) Regulations 1994, regulation 4.43

5.2

Act 1988

Licence fees and other fees under Part VIII of the *Safety, Rehabilitation and*

Compensation Act 1988

Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
5.3	Regulatory contributions under Part VII of the Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988 to be paid by Departments and Commonwealth Authorities	Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988
5.4	Prescribed fees for rehabilitation providers under Part III of the Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988	Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988
Austra	lian Industrial Registry	
5.5	Fee for application to the Australian Industrial Relations Commission to deal with termination	Workplace Relations Regulations 1996, regulation 30BD
5.6	Fee for the issue by Registrar of certificate stating that a person's beliefs prevent the person from joining a union	Workplace Relations Act 1996, section 267
ENVIR	ONMENT AND HERITAGE	
6.1	Environment management charge	Great Barrier Reef Marine Park (Environmental Management Charge — Excise) Act 1993
		Great Barrier Reef Marine Park (Environmental Management Charge — General) Act 1993
		Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Act 1975
6.2	Fee for copies of threatened species lists	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.3	Fee for permit to take threatened species	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.4	Fee to impose further conditions on threatened species permits	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.5	Fee for transferring a threatened species permit	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.6	Fees in relation to granting, transferring, varying or imposing conditions on a threatened species permit	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.7	Fee for permits in relation to migratory species	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.8	Fee to impose a further condition on migratory species permits	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.9	Fee for transferring a migratory species permit	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.10	Fees in relation to granting, transferring, varying or imposing conditions on a migratory species permit	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.11	Fee for permits in relation to whales and other cetaceans	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.12	Fee to impose a further condition on a whale watching permits	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.13	Fee for transferring a permit relating to whale watching or cetacea	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.14	Fees in relation to granting, transferring, varying or imposing conditions on permits relating to whales and other cetaceans	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.15	Fee for copies of marine species lists	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.16	Fee for permits in relation to a listed marine species	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.17	Fee to impose a further condition on a listed marine species permit	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.18	Fee for transferring a permit in relation to listed marine species	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.19	Fees in relation to granting, transferring, varying or imposing conditions on permits for listed marine species	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.20	Fee for a copy of a recovery plan or threat abatement plans during a consultation process	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.21	Fee for a copy of a final or amended recovery or threat abatement plan	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.22	Fee for a proposed wildlife conservation plan	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.23	Fee for a final or amended wildlife conservation plans	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.24	Fees and charges for licences, permits and authorities in relation to access to biological resources	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.25	Fees and charges for licences, permits and authorities in relation to conservation of biological diversity in Commonwealth areas	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.26	Fee for a final or amended conservation agreement	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.27	Fee for a copy of an up-to-date list of conservation agreements	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.28	Fees and charges for licences, permits and authorities in relation to various activities in Commonwealth reserves. (Entrance fees and other commercial charges by the Director of National Parks are not included in the purposes of this Schedule)	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.29	Fees and charges for licences, permits and authorities in relation to various activities in Conservation zones. (Entrance fees and other commercial charges by the Director of National Parks are not included in the purposes of this Schedule)	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.30	Recovery of costs of storing or keeping an organism	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.31	Application fee for an approval	Fuel Quality Standards Act 2000 section 14 and Fuel Quality Standards Regulations 2001, regulation 5
6.32	Various fees for the issue of permits	Hazardous Waste (Regulation of Exports and Imports) Act 1989
6.33	Fee for assessment for permission application	Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Regulations 1983, regulation 28
6.34	Fee for obtaining copies of the Historic Shipwrecks Register	Historic Shipwrecks Regulations, regulation 3
6.35	Fee for application for compulsory pilotage exemption	Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Regulations 1983, regulation 33
6.36	Fee for application for CITES permit to export or re-export manufactured CITES II specimen as personal or household effects	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.37	Fee for application for permit for a travelling circus or exhibition	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.38	Fee for application for single-use permit to export or import wildlife	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.39	Fee for application to export Australian native birds as household pets	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.40	Fee for application for multi-use permit to import or export plants	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.41	Fee for application for multi-use permit to export or import wildlife	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.42	Fee for application for multi-use permit to export kangaroo products	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.43	Fee for application by a registered scientific organisation for authority to export or import wildlife	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.44	Fee for request by a scientific organisation for recognition as a prescribed scientific organisation	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.45	Fee for request to be entered in the register of scientific organisations	Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999
6.46	Fee for application for sea dumping permit	Environment Protection (Sea Dumping) Regulations 1983, regulation 5
6.47	Fee for application for permit to operate sea installation	Sea Installation Act 1987
6.48	Installation levy	Sea Installation Act 1987, section 67
6.49	Application fee for permit to export or import hazardous waste to or from another country	Hazardous Waste (Regulation of Exports and Imports) Act 1989
6.50	Application fee for permit to transit hazardous waste through another country	Hazardous Waste (Regulation of Exports and Imports) Act 1989
6.51	Application fee for permit to transit hazardous waste from another country through Australia	Hazardous Waste (Regulation of Exports and Imports) Act 1989
6.52	Controlled substances licence fees	Ozone Protection Act 1989
6.53	Fee for essential uses licence	Ozone Protection Act 1989
6.54	Fee for used substances licence	Ozone Protection Act 1989
6.55	Activity fee based on the quantity of substance imported	Ozone Protection (Licence Fees — Imports) Act 1995
6.56	Activity fee based on the quantity of substance manufactured	Ozone Protection (Licence Fees — Manufacture) Act 1995
Office	of the Renewable Energy Regulator	
6.57	Fee for Registration under the Act	Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000
6.58	Fee for Registration to become an agent to create Renewable Energy Certificates	Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000
6.59	Fees for an application for Power Station Accreditation	Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.60	Fees for the registration of each Renewable Energy Certificate	Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000
6.61	Fees for the surrender of each Renewable Energy Certificate	Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000
FINAN	ICE AND ADMINISTRATION	
7.1	PSS decision-making fee	Superannuation Act 1990
7.2	CSS decision-making fee	Superannuation Act 1976
Austra	lian Electoral Commission	
7.3	Deposit fee for nomination of candidate for election to Commonwealth Parliament	Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918, subsection 170 (3)
7.4	Inspection and supply of copies of claims and returns	Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918, subsection 320 (3)
7.5	Inspection and supply of copies of returns	Referendum (Machinery Provisions) Act 1984, subsection 115 (4)
7.6	Application fee for registration of a political party	Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918, paragraph 126 (2) (g)
7.7	Fee for a change to the Register of Political Parties	Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918, paragraph 134 (2) (d)
FORE	IGN AFFAIRS AND TRADE	
8.1	Fee for application of legalisation of documents and other consular acts	Consular Fees Regulations
8.2	Charge on uranium ore producers	Nuclear Non-Proliferation (Safeguards) Act 1987
8.3	Imposition of a charge on uranium ore producers	Nuclear Safeguards (Producers of Uranium Ore Concentrate) Act 1993
8.4	Fee for application for issue, renewal or endorsement of travel documents	Passports Regulations 1939
8.5	Tax-equivalent payment	Export Finance and Insurance Corporation Act 1991
HEAL	TH AND AGEING	
9.1	Private health insurance complaints levy	Private Health Insurance Complaints Levy Act 1995
9.2	Accreditation fee on laboratories	Health Insurance Act 1973
9.3	Licence fees on specimen collection centres	Health Insurance Act 1973

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
9.4	Acceptance fee for approved pathology authority applicants	Health Insurance Act 1973
	Acceptance fee for approved pathology practitioner applicants	
	Accreditation fee for accredited pathology laboratories	
	Tax for approved collection centres	
9.5	Accreditation fee for a service provided	Aged Care Act 1997, subsection 96-1(1)
	by the Aged Care Standards and Accreditation Agency	Accreditation Grant Principles, sections 2-6, 2-7 and 2-8
9.6	Application fee for certification of residential care services	Aged Care Act 1997, section 38-7
9.7	Application fee for approval as a provider of aged care	Aged Care Act 1997, paragraph 8-2 (2) (b)
9.8	Application fee for allocation of aged care places	Aged Care Act 1997, section 13-3
9.9	Application fee for extra service status	Aged Care Act 1997, paragraph 32-1 (2) (b)
9.10	Application fee for renewal of extra service status	Aged Care Act 1997, section 34-4
9.11	Application fee for approval of specific prudential requirements	Aged Care Act 1997, section 57-6
9.12	Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Agency application fees	Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Act 1998
9.13	Fees charged by Specialist Recognition Advisory Committees	Health Insurance Regulations 1975, regulations 5 and 23
9.14	Fees charged by Overseas Special Advisory Committees	Health Insurance Regulations 1975, regulation 6
Austra	ilia New Zealand Food Authority	
9.15	Fees for processing an application which has an exclusive capturable commercial benefit to develop, vary or review a food standard contained in the old Australian Food Standards Code or the new Joint Food Standards Code of Australia and New Zealand	Australia New Zealand Food Authority Act 1991, section 66
Therap	peutic Goods Administration	
9.16	Application fees for the entry of therapeutic goods on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
9.17	Application fee for a licence to carry out steps in the manufacture of therapeutic goods at a particular premises	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.18	Application (reinstatement) fees for the registration or listing of therapeutic goods if the previous registration or listing was cancelled solely because of failure to pay the annual registration or listing charge	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.19	Application fee for the certification of a therapeutic good for export (export certificate)	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.20	Application fee for the approval of an advertisement	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.21	Screening fee for an application for the registration of a prescription medicine	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.22	Notification fees for the intention to sponsor a clinical trial using a specified therapeutic good	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.23	Evaluation fees for the evaluation of therapeutic goods or data in respect of an application for the registration or listing of therapeutic goods on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.24	Evaluation fees for the evaluation of therapeutic goods or data in respect of an application to modify or vary written information on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods relating to a registered or listed therapeutic good	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.25	Evaluation fees for the use of therapeutic goods that are not listed goods, registered goods or exempt goods, solely for experimental purposes in humans	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.26	Evaluation fees for the evaluation of data (Plant Master File) in respect of the steps in the manufacture of therapeutic goods relating to premises where manufacture of the goods takes place	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
9.27	Evaluation fee for the evaluation of data if a step in the manufacture of goods has been carried out outside Australia (GMP certification of manufacturing facilities for export)	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.28	Processing fees for varying an entry on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.29	Fees, including deposit, that would be payable under the <i>Freedom of Information Act 1982</i> and the <i>Freedom of Information (Fees and Charges) Regulations</i> , for the release of therapeutic goods information if an application were a request under the FOI Act	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.30	Fees charged by TGA for the release of therapeutic goods information	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.31	Good manufacturing practice certification fees	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.32	Annual charges for the entry of therapeutic goods on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods	Therapeutic Goods (Charges) Act 1989
9.33	Annual charges for a licence to manufacture therapeutic goods	Therapeutic Goods (Charges) Act 1989
9.34	Turnover of low volume and low value applications fee for exemption from payment of annual charges for the entry of therapeutic goods on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods	Therapeutic Goods (Charges) Act 1989
9.35	Application fee for a conformity assessment certificate	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.36	Fee for review of a conformity assessment certificate	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.37	Fee for considering submissions to the Secretary in relation to a proposed suspension of a conformity assessment certificate	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.38	Fee for considering submissions in relation to a proposed suspension of a kind of medical device from the Register	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.39	Application fee for approval to use a specific kind of medical device solely for experimental purposes in humans	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
9.40	Conformity assessment fees in respect of an application for a conformity assessment certificate	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.41	Application audit assessment fees in respect of the auditing of an application for inclusion of a kind of medical device in the Register	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.42	Application fee for consent to import, supply or export a medical device not complying with essential principles	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.43	Annual charges	Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety (Licence Charges) Act 1998, sections 4 and 5
9.44	Fees charged to issue permits	Customs (Prohibited Imports) Regulations 1956, regulation 4R
9.45	Fee for service contribution from manufacturers for processing of applications and listing of approved prosthetic, human tissue and other items	National Health Act 1953
9.46	Evaluation fees for the evaluation of data contained in technical master files	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
9.47	Evaluation fees for the evaluation of data contained in plasma master files	Therapeutic Goods Act 1989
Nation	al Industrial Chemicals Notification and Ass	sessment Scheme
9.48	Fees and charges for company registration	Industrial and Chemicals (Notification and Assessment) Act 1989
9.49	New chemicals assessment fees and administrative charges	Industrial and Chemicals (Notification and Assessment) Act 1989
Private	e Health Insurance Administration Council	
9.50	Application fee for registering and renewing Billing Agents, paragraph 20AB (2) (b)	Health Insurance Regulations 1975, regulation 13B
9.51	Regulatory levy on registered organisations to meet the general administrative costs of the Council	National Health Act 1953, subparagraph 82G (1) (h) (i)
9.52	Regulatory levy on registered organisations to meet the administrative costs of reviews conducted by Acute Care Advisory Committees under section 3B of the <i>Health Insurance Act 1973</i>	National Health Act 1953, subparagraph 82G (1) (h) (ii)

Part 1 Commonwealth

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
9.53	If a registered organisation is unable to meet its liabilities to its members, a levy on each other registered organisation, to be calculated on the basis of the number of their members, for the purpose of helping to meet those liabilities	National Health Act 1953, paragraph 82G (1) (j)
9.54	If it is necessary, to make a proper examination of the financial affairs of a registered organisation, for the Council to incur unusually high costs — the fee for the examination	National Health Act 1953, paragraph 82G (1) (k)
9.55	The fee in relation to an application for review of a certificate under subsection 3B (1) of the <i>Health Insurance Act 1973</i>	National Health Act 1953, paragraph 82G (1) (p)
IMMIC	GRATION, MULTICULTURAL AND INDIG	ENOUS AFFAIRS
10.1	First and second instalment of visa application charge	Migration (Visa Application) Charge Act 1997

10.1	First and second instalment of visa application charge	Migration (Visa Application) Charge Act 1997
10.2	Fee for application for approval or renewal as pre-qualified business sponsor	Migration Regulations 1994, regulations 1.20C and 1.20E
10.3	Nomination of business activity	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 1.20G
10.4	Fee for application for re-evidencing resident return visa	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 2.18
10.5	Fee for review by tribunal	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 4.13
10.6	Refugee Review Tribunal fee for review by tribunal	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 4.31B
10.7	Employer nomination fee	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 5.37
10.8	Fee for application of sponsorship for temporary residence	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 5.38
10.9	Fee for assessment of occupational qualifications or experience or educational qualifications	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 5.40
10.10	Fee for further opinion of medical officer of the Commonwealth in merits review	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 5.41
10.11	Skills matching fee	Migration Regulations 1994, regulation 5.42

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
10.12	Fee for application to reconsider decision	Migration Reform (Transitional Provisions) Regulations, regulation 24
10.13	Fee for application for registration	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulations 7A and 7E
10.14	Fee for declaration certificate of citizenship issued on application	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 8
10.15	Fee for declaration of renunciation	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 13
10.16	Fee for lodgment of application for grant of certificate of Australian citizenship	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 9
10.17	Fee in respect of declaration of desire to resume citizenship	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 16
10.18	Fee for evidentiary certificate application	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 18
10.19	Fee for evidentiary certificate application	Australian Citizenship Regulations 1960, regulation 19
Aborigi	inal and Torres Strait Islander Commission	
10.20	Nomination fee for Regional Council elections	Rules for the conduct of ATSIC Regional Council Elections, Part 2, subsection 9 (2)
Office	of Registrar of Aboriginal Corporations	
10.21	Fees and charges	Aboriginal Councils and Associations Act 1976 and Aboriginal Councils and Associations Regulations
INDUS	TRY, TOURISM AND RESOURCES	
Petrole	um and International Energy	
11.1	Application fee for exploration permit	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 21
11.2	Application fee for exploration permit by cash bid	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 22A
11.3	Application fee for exploration permit for surrendered blocks	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 24
11.4	Application fee for renewal of exploration permit	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 30
11.5	Application fee for retention of lease	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 38A
11.6	Application fee for renewal of retention	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 38F

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
11.7	Application fee for production licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 41
11.8	Application fee for production licence for surrendered blocks	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 48
11.9	Application fee for production licence for an individual block	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 51
11.10	Application fee for renewal of production licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 54
11.11	Application fee for pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 64
11.12	Application fee for renewal of pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 68
11.13	Application fee for variation of pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 71
11.14	Application fee for special prospecting authority	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 111
11.15	Fee for release of data and information	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 118
11.16	Fee for entry of title of person as registered holder on Register following devolution of rights of a registered holder to that person	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 79
11.17	Fee for the supply of a certified copy of or extract from Register	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, subsection 87 (2)
11.18	Fee for certificate issued by Designated Authority under the Act for evidentiary purposes	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, subsection 87 (3)
11.19	Fee for search of Register	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967, section 86
11.20	Fees for approval and registration of transfers and dealings under Act	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) (Registration Fees) Act 1967, subsections 4 (2), (3), (5) and (6)
11.21	Registration fees for related corporations	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) (Registration Fees) Act 1967, subsections 4 (4) and (6A)
11.22	Commonwealth petroleum royalty	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) (Royalty) Act 1967
11.23	Resource rent royalty	Petroleum Revenue Act 1985
11.24	Petroleum resource rent tax	Petroleum Resource Rent Tax Assessment Act 1987
11.25	Fees and charges relating to pipeline access	Gas Pipelines Access (Commonwealth) Act 1998

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
11.26	Offshore petroleum fees (States and Territories) (Ashmore and Cartier Islands)	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967
11.27	Regulatory charges for accreditation under the Australian diver accreditation scheme	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1967
Coal ar	nd Minerals	
11.28	Application fee for exploration licence over standard blocks	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 56 (1)
11.29	Application fee for exploration licence over tender blocks	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 78 (1)
11.30	Fee for renewal of exploration licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 106 (1)
11.31	Application fee for retention licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 139 (1)
11.32	Fee for renewal of retention licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 163 (1)
11.33	Application fee for mining licence over standard blocks	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 201 (1)
11.34	Application fee for mining licence over tender blocks	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 222 (1)
11.35	Fee for renewal of mining licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 240 (1)
11.36	Application fee for works licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 272 (1)
11.37	Fee for renewal of works licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 292 (1)
11.38	Fee for inspection of register and document file	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 332 (1)
11.39	Fee for transfer of licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, paragraph 338 (1) (f)
11.40	Fee for registration of document that creates, transfers, affects or otherwise deals with an interest in a licence	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, paragraph 339 (1) (d)
11.41	Licence devolution fee	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, paragraph 340 (1) (d)
11.42	Caveat lodgment fee	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, section 344
11.43	Register extract fee	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 357 (4)
11.44	Certified copy fee	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 358 (1)

Commonwealth

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
11.45	Certification of action fee	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 359 (1)
11.46	Fee for application for approval of transfer	Offshore Minerals Act 1994, subsection 363 (6)
11.47	Coal mining industry levy	Coal Mining Industry(Long Service Leave) Payroll Collection Act 1992
11.48	Royalty payment	Atomic Energy Act 1953, section 41, articles 21.1 and 37 of the Ranger Government Agreement
11.49	Rental payment	Atomic Energy Act 1953, section 41, article 20.1 of the Ranger Government Agreement
11.50	Royalty payment	Atomic Energy Act 1953, section 41, articles 36.1 and 37 of the Ranger Government Agreement
11.51	Ranger payment	Atomic Energy Act 1953, section 41, articles 25, 25.5 and 26 of the Ranger Government Agreement
AusInd	lustry	
11.52	Fees associated with the Innovation Investment Fund Program	Industry Research and Development Act 1986, section 20
11.53	Fees associated with the Pre-Seed Fund Program	Industry Research Development Act 1986, section 20
11.54	Application fees relating to research and development tax concessions	Industry Research and Development Act 1986, sections 39F, 39HG, 39JD and 48A
11.55	Fees associated with the Renewable Energy Equity Fund	Industry Research and Development Act 1986
11.56	Fee — commercialisation of emerging technologies	Industry Research and Development Act 1986
11.57	Duty credit — Automotive Competitiveness Investments Scheme	Customs Tariff Amendment Act (ACIS Implementation) Act 1999
11.58	Duty credit — Textiles, Clothing and Footwear Extended Overseas Assembly Provisions	Customs Tariff Act 1995
11.59	Duty credit	Tradex Scheme Act 1999
Busine	ss Competitiveness	
11.60	Manufacturing in bond fee	Customs Tariff Act 1995
11.61	Customs duty	Customs Tariff Act 1995
11.62	Customs duty — manufacturing in bond	Customs Tariff Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	
Service	es and Emerging Industries		
11.63	Fees and charges	Space Activities Act 1998	
IP Aust	tralia		
11.64	Fees and charges	Patents Act 1990 and Patents Regulations 1991	
11.65	Fees and charges	Trade Marks Act 1995 and Trade Marks Regulations 1995	
11.66	Fees and charges	Designs Act 1906 and Designs Regulations 1982	
11.67	Fees and charges	Olympic Insignia Protection Act 1987 and Olympic Insignia Protection Regulations 1993	
Nation	al Standards Commission		
11.68	Pattern certificate fees	National Measurement Act 1960	
Energy	and Environment		
11.69	Royalties due under energy research and development corporation research project contracts	Primary Industries and Energy Research and Development Act 1989	
TRAN	SPORT AND REGIONAL SERVICES		
Airport	charges		
12.1	Aircraft noise levy	Aircraft Noise Levy Act 1995	
12.2	Air passenger ticket levy	Air Passenger ticket Levy (Collection) Act 2001	
12.3	Charges for air transport regulatory services	Air Navigation (Charges) Act 1952	
12.4	Fees for building control approvals	Airports Act 1996, paragraphs 100 (1) (d) and 107 (1) (d)	
12.5	Fees associated with environmental regulation	Airports Act 1996, subsection 132 (3B)	
Land Transport			
12.6	Registration charges	Interstate Road Transport Act 1985	
12.7	Registration charges	Interstate Road Transport Charge Act 1985	
12.8	Registration/permit charges	Road Transport Charges (Australian Capital Territory) Act 1993	
12.9	Registration fees	Road Transport Reform (Vehicles and Traffic) Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.10	Registration charges	Road Transport Reform (Heavy Vehicles Registration) Act 1997
12.11	Fee for lodging an application to import a road vehicle	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.12	Fee for an approval or the variation of an approval in relation to the subassembly of a road trailer	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.13	Fee for approval to place an identification plate on a road motor vehicle	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.14	Fee for supply of a blank identification plate	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.15	Renewal of a Registered Automotive Workshop approval	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.16	Application to vary the model or models specified in a schedule of approved vehicles.	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.17	Application to upgrade a RAW approval from registered automotive workshop (two-wheeled and three-wheeled vehicles) to registered automotive workshop (motor vehicles)	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.18	Fee for an authority or a variation to an authority to place an identification plate on a road trailer	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.19	Fee for approval to place a used import plate	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.20	Application for Registered Automotive Workshop approval	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.21	Provision of advice in relation to a registered automotive workshop	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989
12.22	Re-inspection of a registered automotive workshop after an unsatisfactory inspection.	Motor Vehicle Standards Regulations 1989

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
Maritim	ne	
12.23	International oil pollution fund levy	Protection of the Sea (Impositions of Contributions to Oil Pollution Compensation Fund-Excise) Act 1993
		Protection of the Sea (Oil Pollution Compensation Fund) Act 1993
		Protection of the Sea (Imposition of Contributions to Oil Pollution Compensation Fund-Customs) Act 1993
		Protection of the Sea (Imposition of Contributions to Oil Pollution Compensation Fund-Excise) Act 1993
		Protection of the Sea (Imposition of Contributions to Oil Pollution Compensation Fund-General) Act 1993
12.24	Stevedoring levy	Stevedoring Levy (Imposition) Act 1998
12.25	Application fees for coasting trade licences, single and continuing voyage permits	Navigation (Coasting Trade) Regulations
12.26	Fees for applications pursuant to Part X of the <i>Trade Practices Act 1974</i>	Trade Practices Act 1974, Part X
Nation	al Capital Authority	
12.27	Fees — works approval and for various land management activities	Australian Capital Territory (Planning and Land Management) Act 1998
		Australian Capital Territory (Planning and Land Management) Regulations
		National Land Ordinance 1989 (ACT)
Austra	lian Maritime Safety Authority	
12.28	Marine navigation levy	Marine Navigation Levy Act 1989
12.29	Marine navigation (regulatory functions) levy	Marine Navigation (Regulatory Functions) Levy Act 1991
12.30	Protection of the sea levy	Protection of the Sea (Shipping Levy) Act 1981
12.31	Fee for supply of deletion certificate	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.32	Fee for lodgment of documents for registration of transfer, transmission, mortgage, transfer of mortgage or transmission of mortgage in relation to: (a) ship required to be registered (b) ship permitted to be registered other than ship referred to in paragraph (c) (c) ship on demise to an Australian based operator, other than an Australian owned ship	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.33	Fee for lodgment of documents for registration of discharge of mortgage	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.34	Fee for lodgment of caveat	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.35	Fee for lodgment of request for extension of time for lodging documents	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.36	Application fee for exemption from registration	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.37	Fee for Inspection of register in relation to a registered ship	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.38	Fee for search by staff of Australian Shipping Registration Office of the Register	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.39	Fee for supply of certified extract of the Register or of a document forming part of or associated with the Register	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.40	Fee for supply of certified copy of Register entry	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.41	Fee for supply of certified copy of documents forming part of or associated with the Register	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.42	Charges for inspections of ships and related equipment, as required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.43	Charges for approvals of ships and related equipment, as required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.44	Charges for inspections in relation to cargoes and containers, as required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.45	Charges for approvals in relation to cargoes and containers, as required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.46	Charges for examinations, licences, certificates and approvals relating to seafarers, as required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.47	Charges for other approvals, licences, certificates, exemptions and declarations required by safety standards	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.48	Fee for approval of a shipboard oil pollution plan	Protection of the Sea (Prevention of Pollution from Ships) Act 1983
12.49	Fee for issue of civil liability certificates	Protection of the Sea (Civil Liability) Act 1983
12.50	 Application fee for registration or re-registration of: (a) ship required to be registered (b) ship permitted to be registered other than ship referred to in paragraph (c) (c) ship on demise charter to an Australian based operator, other than an Australian owned ship 	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.51	Application fee for grant of provisional registration certificate or new registration certificate under section 21 of the <i>Shipping Registration Act 1981</i> (replacement certificate)	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.52	Application fee for grant of provisional registration certificate under section 22 or 22A of the <i>Shipping Registration Act 1981</i>	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.53	Application fee for extension of period of currency of provisional certificate	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.54	Application fee for grant of temporary pass	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.55	Fee for lodgment of request for approval of change of name of registered ship	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.56	Fee for lodgment of request for change of home port of registered ship	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.57	Application fee for issue of certificate of entitlement to fly Australian national flag or red ensign	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.58	Fee for declaration under section 8A of the <i>Navigation Act 1912</i>	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.59	Fee for declaration under section 8AA of the <i>Navigation Act 1912</i>	Australian Maritime Safety Authority Act 1990, section 47
12.60	Fee for certificate of insurance	Protection of the Sea (Civil Liability) Act 1981
Aviatio	n charges	
12.61	Application fee to conduct international air charter operations	Air Navigation Regulations 1947, regulation 149
Civil A	viation Safety Authority	
12.62	Fee for assessment of application for the issue or renewal of a certificate of airworthiness or an export certificate of airworthiness	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.63	Fee for processing of application for validation of a foreign certificate of airworthiness or a foreign export certificate of airworthiness	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.64	Fee for assessment of application for the issue of a certificate of type approval	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.65	Fee for assessment of application for accreditation of a synthetic flight trainer	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.66	Fee for assessment of application for the issue, renewal or variation of a certificate of approval	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.67	Fee for assessment of training course conducted by an organisation under a certificate of approval	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.68	Fee for assessment of application for approval of aircraft component, or repair, or design of a modification, of an aircraft or aircraft component	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.69	Fee for assessment of application for approval of a system of maintenance or maintenance control manual, or approval of a variation of a system of maintenance or maintenance control manual	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.70	Fee for assessment of application for approval or variation of a maintenance schedule for an aircraft	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.71	Fee for assessment of application for approval of a permissible unserviceability or a minimum equipment list	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.72	Fee for assessment of application for certification of maintenance for aircraft operations overseas	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.73	Fee for metallurgical examination or investigation of a defective component	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.74	Fee for assessment of application for the issue of an aerodrome licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.75	Fee for annual obstacle survey at request of aerodrome licence holder	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.76	Fee for assessment of application for the issue, renewal or variation of an air operator's certificate	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.77	Fee for assessment of application for the issue, renewal or variation of an airworthiness authority	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.78	Fee for assessment of application for the issue, renewal or variation of an aircraft welding authority	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.79	Fee for assessment of application for the issue of an aircraft maintenance engineer licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.80	Fee for assessment of application for the renewal or re-issue of an aircraft maintenance engineer licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.81	Fee for assessment of application for the issue of category, group or type endorsement on an aircraft maintenance engineer licence (first and each additional endorsement)	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.82	Fee for assessment of application for the combined issue of private pilot licence and flight radiotelephone operator licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.83	Fee for assessment of application for the combined issue of commercial pilot licence and flight radiotelephone operator licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
12.84	Fee for assessment of application for the combined issue of air transport pilot licence and flight radiotelephone operator licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.85	Fee for processing of an application for the issue of flight engineer licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.86	Fee for processing of application for the issue of certificate of validation for private and commercial operations, including additional fee for rating and aircraft endorsements	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.87	Fee for processing of application for the issue of a special pilot licence	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.88	Fee for processing of application for the issue or renewal of flight crew rating	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.89	Fee for assessment of application for the issue of aircraft endorsement on a flight crew licence per endorsement	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.90	Fee per endorsement for assessment of application for the issue of aircraft endorsement on the basis of an overseas endorsement	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.91	Fee for preparing or approving a flight manual, part of a flight manual, or an alteration of a flight manual	Civil Aviation (Fees) Regulations
12.92	Excise and customs duty on aviation gasoline (avgas) and aviation kerosene	Aviation Fuel Revenues (Special Appropriation) Act 1988
	(avtur)	Excise Tariff Act 1921
		Customs Tariff Act 1995
Territo	ries and Regional Services	
12.93	Motor vehicle registration, licensing and miscellaneous fees	Administration Ordinance 1990 (Jervis Bay Territory)
12.94	Dog registration	Administration Ordinance 1990 (Jervis Bay Territory)
12.95	Liquor licences	Administration Ordinance 1990 (Jervis Bay Territory)
12.96	Food licences	Administration Ordinance 1990 (Jervis Bay Territory)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
TREA	SURY	
Austra	lian Competition and Consumer Commission	on
13.1	Fee for obtaining a copy of a document	Trade Practices (Regulations) Act 1974
13.2	Fee for applications for authorisation and notification	Trade Practices (Regulations) Act 1974
Austra	lian Taxation Office	
13.3	Income tax	Income Tax Act 1986
		New Business Tax System (Former Subsidiary Tax Imposition) Act 1999
		Income Tax (Superannuation Payments Withholding Tax) Act 2002
		Income Tax (Bearer Debentures) Act 1971
		Income Tax (Diverted Income) Act 1981
		Income Tax (Former Complying Superannuation Funds) Act 1994
		Income Tax (Former Non-Resident Superannuation Funds) Act 1994
		Income Tax (Dividends, Interest and Royalties Withholding Tax) Act 1974
		Income Tax (Mining Withholding Tax) Act 1979
		Income Tax (Offshore Banking Units) (Withholding Tax Recoupment) Act 1988
		Income Tax (Securities and Agreements) (Withholding Tax Recoupment) Act 1986
		Income Tax (Withholding Tax Recoupment) Act 1971
		Income Tax (Fund Contributions) Act 1989
13.4	Fringe benefits tax	Fringe Benefits Tax Act 1986
13.5	Wool tax	Wool Tax (Administration) Act 1964
13.6	Medicare levy	Medicare Levy Act 1986

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
13.7	Wine equalisation tax	A New Tax System (Wine Equalisation Tax Imposition - Customs) Act 1999
		A New Tax System (Wine Equalisation Tax Imposition - Excise) Act 1999
		A New Tax System (Wine Equalisation Tax Imposition - General) Act 1999
13.8	Luxury car tax	A New Tax System (Luxury Car Tax) Act 1999
13.9	Excise	Excise Act 1901
		Excise Tariff Act 1921
13.10	Excise licensing fee	Excise Act 1901
13.11	Sales tax	Sales Tax Assessment Act 1992
13.12	Lodgment fee to accompany application for registration and re-registration as tax agents and their nominees	Income Tax Assessment Act 1936
13.13	Superannuation guarantee charge	Superannuation Guarantee Charge Act 1992
13.14	Tobacco charge	Tobacco Charges Assessment Act 1955
13.15	Superannuation contributions surcharge	Superannuation Contributions Tax Imposition Act 1997
13.16	Ultimate beneficiary non-disclosure tax	A New Tax System (Ultimate Beneficiary Non-disclosure Tax) Act (No 1) 1999
		A New Tax System (Ultimate Beneficiary Non-disclosure Tax) Act (No 2) 1999
13.17	Medicare Levy Surcharge	A New Tax System (Medicare Levy Surcharge — Fringe Benefits) Act 1999
13.18	Termination payments surcharge	Termination Payments Imposition Act 1997
13.19	Penalty surcharge on the blending of certain fuel	Fuel Blending (Penalty Surcharge) Act 1997
13.20	Penalty surcharge on the sale of certain fuel	Fuel Sale (Penalty Surcharge) Act 1997
13.21	Penalty surcharge on the misuse of certain fuel	Fuel Misuse (Penalty Surcharge) Act 1997
13.22	Distillation licence fee	Distillation Act 1901
13.23	Payment of excise duty	Distillation Act 1901
13.24	Spirits licence fee	Spirits Act 1906

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
13.25	Levy imposed on lodgment of certain returns under the Superannuation Industry (Supervision) Act 1993	Superannuation (Self Managed Superannuation Funds) Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1991
13.26	Provision for the collection of levies imposed in respect of certain superannuation funds	Superannuation (Self Managed Superannuation Funds) Taxation Act 1987
13.27	Mirror tax	Commonwealth Places (Mirror Taxes) Act 1998
		Commonwealth Places Windfall Tax (Imposition) Act 1998
13.28	Superannuation contributions surcharge for members of constitutionally protected superannuation funds	Superannuation Contributions Tax (Members of Constitutionally Protected Superannuation Funds) Imposition Act 1997
13.29	Fee for a copy of an entry in, a certified copy of or an extract from the Australian Business Register	A New Tax System (Australian Business Number) Act 1999
13.30	Alienated personal services income tax	New Business Tax System (Alienated Personal Services Income) Tax Imposition Act (No. 1) 2000
13.31	Alienated personal services payments tax	New Business Tax System (Alienated Personal Services Income) Tax Imposition Act (No. 2) 2000
13.32	General interest charge	General Interest Charge (Imposition) Act 1999
13.33	Interest on non-resident trust distributions	Taxation (Interest on non-resident trust distributions) Act 1990
13.34	Deficit deferral tax	Income Tax (Deficit Deferral) Act 1994
13.35	Untainting tax	Income Tax (Untainting Tax) Act 1998
13.36	Family trust distribution tax	Family Trust Distribution Tax (Primary Liability) Act 1998
		Family Trust Distribution Tax (Secondary Liability) Act 1998
13.37	Franking deficit tax	Income Tax (Franking Deficit) Act 1987
13.38	Infrastructure Certificate Cancellation tax	Infrastructure Certificate Cancellation Tax Act 1994
13.39	Deferred interest securities tax file number withholding tax	Income Tax (Deferred Interest Securities) (Tax file number withholding tax) Act 1991
13.40	Venture capital deficit tax	New Business Tax System (Venture Capital Deficit Tax) Act 2000

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
13.41	Alienated personal services income tax	New Business Tax System (Alienated Personal Services Income) Tax Imposition Act (No 1) 2000
		New Business Tax System (Alienated Personal Services Income) Tax Imposition Act (No 2) 2000
Austral	ian Prudential Regulation Authority	
13.42	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of authorised deposit-taking institutions	Authorised Deposit-taking Institutions Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.43	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of authorised non-operating holding companies	Authorised Non-operating Holding Companies Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.44	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of the general insurance industry	General Insurance Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.45	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of the life insurance industry	Life Insurance Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.46	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of retirement savings account providers	Retirement Savings Account Providers Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.47	Levy to provide for the prudential supervision of the superannuation industry	Superannuation Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1998
13.48	Levy imposed on lodgment of certain returns under the Superannuation Industry (Supervision) Act 1993	Superannuation (Self Managed Superannuation Funds) Supervisory Levy Imposition Act 1991
13.49	Provision for the collection of levies imposed in respect of various financial institutions	Financial Institutions Supervisory Levies Collection Act 1998
13.50	Provision for the collection of levies imposed in respect of certain superannuation funds	Superannuation (Self Managed Superannuation Funds) Taxation Act 1987
13.51	Provision to impose levies on superannuation funds and approved deposit funds for the purpose of funding financial assistance to any such funds that have suffered loss as a result of fraudulent conduct or theft	Superannuation (Financial Assistance Funding) Levy Act 1993
13.52	Provision that payment of a fee must accompany an application for approval as a trustee for the purposes of the Act	Superannuation Industry (Supervision) Act 1993, subsection 23 (2)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
13.53	Provision that a payment of a fee must accompany an application for approval as a retirement savings account institution	Retirement Savings Accounts Act 1997, subsection 23 (2)
Austra	lian Securities and Investments Commissio	n
13.54	Occupational licensing fee	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.55	Fee for incorporation and registration of companies and other bodies	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.56	Annual returns and accounts fees	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.57	Fees for lodgment of reports by disclosing entities, prospectuses and notices of sales of shares	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.58	Fees for lodgment of notices on the creation, assignment or variation of a charge or on the acquisition of property under the charges registration provisions of the Corporations Law	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.59	Fees for futures and securities industry bodies	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.60	Fees for lodgment of Part A and Part C statements and copies of offers under the takeover schemes provisions of the Corporations Law	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.61	Fees for miscellaneous applications under the Corporations Law	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.62	Fees for the supply of information and documents	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.63	Fee for an act or thing done by ASIC if the fee is not otherwise prescribed	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.64	Fees for the preparation or examination of statements by ASIC under the external administration provisions of the Corporations Law	Corporations (Fees) Regulations 1990
13.65	Prescribed fees	Insurance (Agents and Brokers) Regulations
13.66	Fees for registration renewal and inspection and copying of documents	Insurance (Agents and Brokers) Regulations
Nationa	al Competition Council	
13.67		Trade Practices Act 1974, Section 29A

Schedule 1 Australian taxes, fees and charges
Part 1 Commonwealth

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
13.68	Fee for application to consider revocation or coverage for access to public infrastructure	Trade Practices Act 1974, Section 29A

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
AGRIC	CULTURE		
DEPA	RTMENT OF AGRICUL	TURE	
1.1	Beekeepers' Registration Fees	Apiaries Act 1985	Fee for the right to keep bees
1.2	Poultry Growers' Registration Fees	Poultry Meat Industry Act 1986	Fee paid for the right to raise poultry
1.3	Footrot Accreditation Registration Fees	Stock Diseases Act 1923	A fee for a certificate verifying sheep are free of footrot payable only if certificate requested
1.4	Ovine Brucellosis Registration Fees	Stock Diseases Act 1923	A fee for a certificate verifying sheep are free from brucellosis payable only if certificate requested
1.5	Stock Artificial Insemination Registration Fees	Stock (Artificial Breeding) Act 1985	All semen samples must be registered and a fee paid
1.6	Registration of Fertilisers Fees	Fertilisers Act 1985	Fees levied on fertilisers
1.7	Other licences	Exhibited Animals Protection Act 1986	Fees for licences, approvals and permits to allow animals to be exhibited
1.8	Other licences	Animal Research Act 1985	Fees for licences, accreditation and permits to allow research to be undertaken on animals
1.9	Other licences	Animal Research Act 1985	Fees for the issue of permits to allow the supply of animals for research purposes
1.10	Non Indigenous Animals Act Registration Fees	Non Indigenous Animals Act 1987	Fee for the right to keep certain non- indigenous animals

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.11	Beekeeper's Compulsory Levy	Apiaries Act 1985	Compulsory levy for all beekeepers to cover future compensation
1.12	Horticultural Stock and Nurseries Registration Fees	Horticultural Stock and Nurseries Act 1968	Compulsory registration for all resellers and nurserymen
1.13	Pasture Seed Levy	Pastures Seed Levy Act 1989	Seed Levy remitted to Dept of Primary Industries, ACT
1.14	Health Certificates	Stock Diseases Act 1923	Movement of stock into other states may be required to have Health Certificates before being allowed to enter
1.15	Health Certificates	Plants Diseases Act 1924 Stock Diseases Act 1923	Movement of plants or stock sometimes requires permit which require Health Certificates before being allowed entrance into certain parts of Australia eg fruit will need this before being allowed into Fruit Fly Free areas
BANA	NA INDUSTRY COMMITT	EE	
1.16	Plantation Levy — (Northern growers)	Banana Industry Act 1987	Industry development — pest and disease control
1.17	Plantation Levy — (Southern growers)	Banana Industry Act 1987	Industry development — pest and disease control
1.18	Plantation Levy	Banana Industry Act 1987	Information and education
1.19	Plantation Levy	Banana Industry Act 1987	Research and development
1.20	Plantation Levy	Banana Industry Act 1987	Advertising and promotion
1.21	Plantation Levy	Banana Industry Act 1987	Administration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
BOAR	D OF VETERINARY SURG	GEONS OF NSW	
1.22	Recording in a register additional particulars	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	Where a surgeon applies for particulars to be recorded in a register in addition to those required to be recorded under this Act. For example, if the surgeon is registered in another State he/she may want this information included
1.23	Application for Registration — Full registration (a) employed in private practice \$100 (b) employed in public sector \$50	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	A person will receive full registration as a veterinary surgeon if they hold an academic award in veterinary science extending over the last five years and in a general study of veterinary science
1.24	Application for Registration — Limited registration \$200	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	A person will receive limited registration as a veterinary surgeon if the registration enables them to carry on practice of veterinary science for a specific purpose for a limited time and the qualifications of that person justify registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.25	Application for Registration — Specialist registration \$200	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	A person will receive registration as a specialist veterinary surgeon in a prescribed branch if the surgeon has such qualifications in veterinary science and such experience in the practice of veterinary science as to justify the registration
1.26	Annual roll fee (a) Full registration: (i) employed and private practise \$225 (ii) employed in public sector \$140	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	Paid annually by each registered veterinarian
1.27	Restoration to Roll fee \$250	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	Penalty fee imposed when a veterinarian has been removed from the roll for non-payment of the above fees. Must be paid before Restoration
1.28	Application fee — perform acts of veterinary science \$25	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	
1.29	Application fee — practice under supervision \$50	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	
1.30	Hospital Licence Fee: Application for Licence \$100; Annual Licence Fee \$300	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1986	Annual payment by Vet Hospital

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
MURR	RAY VALLEY CITRUS MAI	RKETING BOARD	
1.31	Compulsory charge	Murray Valley Citrus Marketing Act 1989	Levy of \$x per tonne on citrus sold through authorised packing houses
MURR	RAY VALLEY (NSW) WINE	GRAPE INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT CO	MMITTEE
1.32	Compulsory charge	Agricultural Industry Services (Murray Valley (NSW) Wine Grape Industry Development Committee) Act) 1999	Levy on tonnes of wine grapes delivered to wineries
MIA C	ITRUS FRUIT PROMOTIO	ON MARKETING COMMITTEE (MIACFPMO	C)
1.33	Production levy	Marketing of Primary Products Act 1983	Levy on the production of citrus fruits enforced on all growers producing in excess of 2 hectares of citrus fruits within the Murrumbidgee Irrigation Area and Hillston region
NSW (GRAINS BOARD		
1.34	Authorised Buyer Fee/Licensed Merchant Fee	Grain Marketing Act 1991, sections 46 and 60	The Board divests its powers over certain grains under conditions that it sets itself under section 46 of the Act. Currently those grains are Feed Barley, Oilseeds, Sorghum and Oats. Currently a fee of \$1.50 per tonne paid by the Authorised Buyer (sometimes called licensed (grain) merchants). Under section 60 the Board is allowed to charge a fee for services

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
NSW I	MEAT INDUSTRY		
1.35	Meat Industry Levy	Meat Industry Act 1978	The Meat Industry Act 1978 levy payable to the authority by every occupier of land liable to pay an animal heath rate. These people are producers of livestock
1.36	Licence Fees	Meat Industry Act 1978	Regulation and Meat Hygiene: Re
			 1 <u>Human</u> <u>Consumption</u> — Abattoirs, Meat Processing Plants, Retail Meat Markets
			2 <u>Game</u> — GameMeat Processing,Game Vans, AnimalVans
			3 Animal Food— Animal Food Processing, Knackeries, Saleyards, Rendering Plants
1.37	National Vendor Declaration Fees	Meat Industry Act 1978	Computerised system to streamline the recording and analysis of cattle vendor declaration forms at the point of sale and assist saleyards, agents and processors in handling and interpreting the data regarding the residue of animals
RICE	MARKETING BOARD		
1.38	Agency Fee	Marketing of Primary Products Act 1983	Fee paid by the Co-op to Board as a minimal rental of Board assets

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge		
1.39	Growers' Interest Contributions	Marketing of Primary Products Act 1983	Deductions of \$1 per tonne from grower's returns to pay for interest on Board borrowings
RURAI	L LANDS PROTECTION B	OARD	
1.40	Collection of meat industry levies	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 53	Recovery of levies that are owed to the authority by occupiers of rateable land
1.41	Board may levy general and animal health rates	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 53	Board must levy rates on occupiers of all rateable land
1.42	Board may levy noxious weeds control rates	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 54a	Exercising noxious weed control functions under Noxious Weeds Act 1993
1.43	Sureties to be paid by certain holders of Crown Land	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 60	A person must not take land on a short tenure unless the person has lodged a surety (equal to rate liability for that period)
1.44	Appeal against assessment of carrying capacity	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 61	An appeal must be accompanied by the fee prescribed in the regulations
1.45	Liability of a person who becomes the occupier	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 66	The owner is liable for payment of the current rate and any arrears of the previous owner
1.46	Liability of a person who becomes the occupier	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 66	Application for a certificate must be accompanied by the fee prescribed in the regulations
1.47	Measures to facilitate the recovery of rates	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 67	Subject to the payment of such fees as may be prescribed

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.48	Person not to use travelling stock reverse except under permit, licence or other authority	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 85	In accordance to conditions and restrictions imposed and authorised by this part or by or under the Stock Diseases Act 1923
1.49	Issue of transported stock statements	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 89	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)
1.50	Authority required for movement of walking stock	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 90	Together with any penalty fee prescribed by the regulations
1.51	Issue of walking stock permits	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 92	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)
1.52	Boards may issue grazing permits	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 93	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.53	Temporary grazing permits	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 94	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)
1.54	Board may issue a stock holding authority	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 95	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)
1.55	Issue of stock licences	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 100	Accompanied by such fee as may be determined by the board concerned (being a fee not exceeding those prescribed by the regulations for the purposes of this section)
1.56	Board may impound bees in certain circumstances	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 102	The person must pay to the Board the impounding fee prescribed in the regulations
1.57	Release of impounded stock	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 116	The person must pay to the Board the impounding, agistment and sustenance fees and other charges that are prescribed by the regulations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.58	Supply owners/ occupiers with lawful	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 126	Prescribed methods of off label permits
	and prescribed methods of control/ eradication, such as fumigates and pesticides in a manner complying with the <i>Pesticides Act 1978</i> , by the Board's authorised control officer	Rural Lands Protection Regulation 1995, clause 126	
1.59	Minister may permit the keeping of noxious animals	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 131	Accompanied by the fee (if any) prescribed by the regulations
1.60	Board may levy a special noxious animal rate	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 137	The Board may levy a rate to defray any costs incurred
1.61	Supply control method/s specified for Control of pest animals, such as fumigates and pesticides in a manner complying with the <i>Pesticides Act 1978</i> , by the Board's authorised control officer	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 138E	Prescribed methods of off label permits
1.62	Boards may be required to impose a levy	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 146	Noxious insects permit raised on all occupiers of rateable land
1.63	Board required to issue a certificate for fencing	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 151	The fee must not exceed the amount specified in the regulations
1.64	Application fee for the erection of rabbit proof, dog proof or marsupial proof fence across TSR or public land	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 152	Application must be accompanied by the fee prescribed under the <i>Crown Lands Act</i> 1989

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.65	Special Rate levied in respect of certain fences erected by the Crown, maintained by the Board	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, subsection 161 (5)	Board may, for the purpose of defraying any costs incurred for maintenance or repair, on such fence levy special rate on owners of the land, not exceeding that prescribed by the regulations
1.66	Registration of large stock brand	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 181	Accompanied by the fee (if any) so specified
1.67	Symbol brand designs to be registered	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 182	Accompanied by the fee (if any) so specified
1.68	Registration of large stock ear mark	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 183	Accompanied by the fee (if any) so specified
1.69	Transfer of ownership of brand and earmark design	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 185	Accompanied by the transfer fee (if any) prescribed by the regulations
1.70	Registration of small stock brand and ear mark	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 190	Accompanied by the fee (if any) so specified
1.71	Transfer of ownership of brand and earmark design	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 191	Accompanied by the fee (if any) prescribed by the regulations
1.72	Death of registered proprietor of a brand or ear mark	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 195	Accompanied by the fee (if any) prescribed by the regulations
1.73	Annual fee to be paid by the registered proprietor	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, section 196	The person must pay to the district registrar an annual fee for continuance of the registration
1.74	Noxious Animal Control — Supply and/or Application of prescribed methods of eradication	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, sections 9 and 10, in conjunction with section 126	Prescribed methods of suppressing and destroying noxious animals that require mandatory issue of permit and supply or possession without such is an offence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.75	Pest Animals under Control Order — Supply and/or Application of prescribed methods of eradication	Rural Lands Protection Act 1989, sections 9 and 10, in conjunction with section 138	Prescribed methods of off label permits
1.76	EU Accreditation Registration Fee	Export Control Act 1982 (Cwth)	Administrative fee to handle registration process in accordance with the Act and AQIS conditions and restrictions
1.77	OJD (Ovine Johnes Disease) Compulsory Levy	Agricultural Livestock (Diseases and Control Funding) Act 1998	RLP Boards have a statutory duty to collect this industry levy under the provisions of the Act
Rural	Lands Protection Regulati	ion 1995	
1.78	Making and levying of rates	Regulation 34	Levying of general and animal health rates
1.79	Appeal against assessment of carrying capacity	Regulation 38	Prescribed fee
1.80	Property search	Regulation 41	Search fees RLP Act and Stock Diseases Act
1.81	Appeal against validity of rate	Regulation 42	Prescribed fee
1.82	Fees payable for transported stock statements	Regulation 63	Prescribed fee
1.83	Fees payable for walking stock permits	Regulation 68	Prescribed fees
1.84	Route for walking stock may be varied	Regulation 73	New walking stock permit issued, hence, prescribed fee associated with it
1.85	Requirement for display of stock warning signs	Regulations 82, 83, 84 and 85	Signage required, variable cost to Boards and hence end user
1.86	Fees for grazing permits	Regulation 95	Prescribed fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.87	Conditions of temporary grazing permits	Regulation 96	Signs required and prescribed fee
1.88	Issue and revocation of stock licences	Regulation 99	Prescribed fee
1.89	Board to display notice of fees and charges at pound	Regulation 110	Prescribed fees
1.90	When seized or detained animal can be released	Regulation 112	Prescribed fees
1.91	When impounded animals can be sold	Regulation 114	Application of funds raised
1.92	Fees payable for permission to keep noxious animals	Regulation 129	Prescribed fees
1.93	Application to local land board	Regulation 138	Prescribed fee
1.94	Assessment of claim for contribution towards fencing	Regulation 140	Prescribed fee
1.95	Assessment of claim for contribution towards fencing	Regulation 142	Prescribed fee
1.96	Application for registration of board brand	Regulation 143	Specified fee
1.97	Application for registration of symbol brand	Regulation 145	Specified fee
1.98	Application for registration of large stock ear mark	Regulation 146	Specified fee
1.99	Application for registration of transfer stock ear mark	Regulation 147	Specified fee
1.100	Issue of certificates of particulars of large stock brand	Regulation 152	Prescribed fee
1.101	Application for registration of small stock brand	Regulation 154	Specified fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.102	Application for registration of transfer stock ear mark	Regulation 155	Specified fee
1.103	Maximum fee payable for 2 or more designs	Regulation 164	Prescribed fee
1.104	Registration belonging to deceased proprietor	Regulation 166	Specified fee
1.105	Annual fee to be paid by the registered proprietor	Regulation 167	Prescribed fee
1.106	Fees and charges relating to impounding stock	Schedule 4	Prescribed Driving, Pound and Deterrent Fees
WINE C	GRAPES MARKETING BO	ARD	
1.107	Levy on wine grapes	Marketing of Primary Products Act 1983	Compulsory levy on winegrapes grown in
		Marketing of Primary Products Amendment (Wine Grapes Marketing Board) Act 1997	the area of the Board's jurisdiction — City of Griffith and the shires of Leeton, Carrathool and Murrumbidgee.
			Current rate of \$3.90 per tonne applies to independent winegrape growers — fruit that is owned by wineries and processed by the same winery is exempt.
			Levy revenue funds a range of services provided to winegrape growers

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
ATTO	RNEY GENERAL NSW		
ATTO	RNEY GENERAL'S DEPAI	RTMENT	
2.1	Conduct money	Industrial Relations Act 1996 Industrial Court Rules — Rule 92	Fees associated with the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.2	Conduct money	Land and Environment Court Act 1979	Fees associated with the production of
		Land and Environment Court Regulation 2000 Schedule 1 — Court Fees, paragraph 5.200	documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.3	Liquor Licences	Liquor Act 1982 and Regulations	Fees collected at Local Courts for the issue of licences under the Liquor Act
2.4	Attorney General's Department Licences	Wool, Hide and Skin Dealers Act 1935	Relates to fees for the issue of licences for wool, hide and skin dealers
2.5	State Debt Recovery Office — Collection Fee	Fines Act 1996 and Regulations	Enforcement costs
2.6	Theatres and Public Halls Licences	Theatres and Public Halls Act 1908	Fees for the issue of licences
2.7	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Fees for certificates issued at Local Courts
2.8	Local Court fees	Justices Act 1902 and Regulations	All fees prescribed
		Local Courts (Civil Claims) Act 1970 and Regulations	except service or attempted service of any process or other document, including service by post to a corporation and preparation of an affidavit of service at each address where service of the document is effected or attempted

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.9	Industrial Court fees	Industrial Relations Act 1996 and Regulations	Fees prescribed in relation to an item of business in the Industrial Relations Commission
2.10	Compensation Court fees	Compensation Court Act 1984 and Regulations	All fees prescribed under the Act
2.11	Dust Diseases Tribunal fees	Dust Diseases Tribunal Act 1989	Fees prescribed for filing matters with the Dust Diseases Tribunal, subpoena, cross claims etc
2.12	Family Law Courts fees	Family Law Act 1975 (Cwth)	Commonwealth contribution to the running of Family Law Courts (Commonwealth/ State agreement)
2.13	Sheriffs fees	Sheriff Act 1900	All fees prescribed except service or attempted service of any process or other document, including service by post to a corporation and preparation of an affidavit of service for each address of which service of the process or the other document is effected or attempted
2.14	Supreme Court fees	Supreme Court Act 1970 and Regulations	Fees prescribed for filing matters with the Supreme Court, production of documents, searches, issue of certificates
2.15	Land and Environment Court fees	Land and Environment Court Act 1979 and Regulations	Fees prescribed for filing matters, production of documents, making copies of certificates

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.16	District Court fees	District Court Act 1973 and Regulations	All fees prescribed, except service or attempted service including service by post to a corporation and preparation of an affidavit of service at each address which service of the process or other document is effected or attempted
2.17	Restitution Orders raised	Victims Support and Rehabilitation Act 1996	Restitution Orders or Arrangements under the legislation
2.18	Victims Compensation levies	Victims Support and Rehabilitation Act 1996	State levy paid by offenders convicted of a criminal offence
2.19	Justice of the Peace	Justices Act 1902 and Regulations	Application fee for certificates which are required by a person to perform a function, such as Justice of the Peace Certificates
2.20	Annual fees	Professional Standards Act 1994 and Regulations	Annual fees to the Professional Standards Council by the occupational associations whose members are subject to a professional standards scheme
2.21	Applications fees	Professional Standards Act 1994 and Regulations	Fee for an application to the Professional Standards Council to approve, amend or revoke a professional standards scheme
2.22	Annulment fee	Fines Act 1986 and Regulations	Fee for application for annulment of order or application to the Local Court for re-determination of application for annulment
2.23	Legal Practising Certificates fees	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.24	Solicitors' Fidelity Fund Contributions	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Under Part 7 of the Act
2.25	Local Registration of Foreign Lawyers	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Under Part 3C of the Act
2.26	Conduct money	Supreme Court Act 1970	Fees associated with
		Supreme Court Rules 1970, Part 37, rule 3	the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.27	Conduct money	Local Court (Civil Claims) Act 1970	Fees associated with
		Local Court (Civil Claims) Rules 1998, Part 24, rule 2	the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.28	Conduct money	District Court Act 1973	Fees associated with
		District Court Rules 1973, Part 4, rule 3	the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.29	Conduct money	Justices Act 1902	Fees associated with
		Justices (Attendance of Witnesses and Production of Evidence) Rule 1999, rule 4	the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.30	Conduct money	Compensation Court Act 1984	Fees associated with
		Compensation Court Rules 1990, Part 24, rule 2	the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
2.31	Proposals for application of dormant fund	Dormant Funds Act 1942 and Regulations	Fees payable to the Commissioner with respect to any proposal for a dormant fund that is formulated by the Commissioner under section 11 of the Act
2.32	Fees	Classification (Publication, Films and Computer Games) Enforcement Act 1995	Fees incurred for the provision of a certificate under section 87 of the Commonwealth Classification (Publications, Films and Computer Games) Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.33	Internal Reviews	Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998	Fees charged pursuant to subsection 54 (4) for the Privacy Commissioner to undertake an internal review on behalf of agencies
2.34	Filing and Review Fees for Costs Assessment	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Filing fees for an application for assessment, and filing fee for review by costs review panel
2.35	Fees	Partnership Act 1892 and Regulations	All fees charged
2.36	Fees	Commonwealth Service and Execution of Process Act 1992	Fees payable for registering interstate judgements in the Local Court
2.37	Fees	Companies (Application of Laws) Act 1981	Fees payable pursuant to section 8
2.38	Fees	Companies (Acquisition of Shares) (Application of Laws) Act 1981	Fees payable pursuant to section 9
2.39	Fees	Futures Industry (Application of Laws) Act 1981	Fees payable pursuant to section 7
2.40	Fees	Securities Industry (Application of Laws) Act 1981	Fees payable pursuant to section 8
ADMIN	ISTRATIVE DECISIONS	TRIBUNAL	
2.41	Application fees	Administrative Decisions Tribunal Act 1997 and Regulations	Fees for original applications, reviews of decisions or appeals
2.42	Conduct money	Administrative Decisions Tribunal (General) Regulation 1998, Part 4	Fees associated with the production of documents pursuant to a subpoena
LEGA	L PRACTITIONERS ADMI	SSIONS BOARD	
2.43	Section 13 application	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	A certificate stating whether a person is of sufficient good fame and character to be admitted as a legal practitioner

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.44	Admission application — Forms 10 and 11	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Application to be admitted as a legal practitioner in NSW. Applicants can be Australians or non-Australians residing in Australia or overseas but all being admitted in NSW
2.45	Re-admission application — Form 12	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Application for admission as a legal practitioner if a person has previously been removed from the legal practitioner roll in NSW
2.46	Certificate of admission — Form 7	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	Certificate stating that a person has been admitted as a legal practitioner/solicitor/ barrister in NSW
2.47	Original diplomas and certificates	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	A testamur of the Diploma in Law; or an original or duplicate certificate of admission as a legal practitioner or barrister or solicitor
2.48	Other applications and certificates	Legal Profession Act 1987	A certificate stating that a person has met the academic requirements for admission as a legal practitioner; or a report on the examinations completed at the Board; or on completion of the Diploma in Law. Usually used for entry into further tertiary study or admission into another jurisdiction

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.49	Other applications and certificates	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	An application for a determination of what, if any, additional subjects are required to complete the Diploma in Law or to satisfy the academic requirements for admission as a legal practitioner
2.50	Late application (where permitted)	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	A fee charged on a range of applications, which have been lodged after the normal closing date has passed. It may be associated with the Diploma in Law course, admission as a legal practitioner, application for exemption of training requirements or as a public notary
2.51	Public Notary appointment application	Public Notaries Act 1997	Similar to admission applications where a legal practitioner applies to be appointed as a public notary
2.52	Certificate of Current Appointment — Form 4	Public Notaries Act 1997	Certificate that a Public Notary has been appointed in NSW
2.53	Other applications	Public Notaries Act 1997	Application to vary on the Public Notary roll: a change of name; employment details; residential address etc
2.54	Late application (where permitted)	Public Notaries Act 1997	A fee charged on a range of applications which have been lodged after the normal closing date has passed

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.55	Practical Training Exemption Application	Legal Profession Act 1987 and Regulations	An application made by those who claim that College based practical professional training is unnecessary because the practical experience and/or practical training they have previously completed is a sufficient substitute
REGIS	TRY OF BIRTHS, DEATH	S AND MARRIAGES	
2.56	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations Adoptions Information Act 1990	Certificate certifying particulars contained in an entry in the Register or a certificate certifying that no entry was located in the Register about a relevant registrable event, in respect of a period not exceeding 10 years
2.57	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Certificate as to a recording in a pre-1918 register kept under the Act where the applicant has provided the relevant number of the recording
2.58	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Priority search or issue of a certificate of result of search in addition to any other fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.59	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Search service. The search function is conducted by the Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages and is only required for people whose origins are more obscure than the normal client. The immediate lineage may be obscured by complex family relationships. The end result is a certificate
2.60	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Insertion in a recording of a name, an additional name or a change of name or any other particulars
2.61	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Recording in the Register, subsequent to registration of the birth of a child, the name of or other particulars relating to a person as a parent of the child
2.62	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Furnishing a certified copy of any record or document kept in the Registry of Births, Deaths and Marriages, for which no fee is otherwise provided
2.63	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	Commemorative Certificates. Introduced in 1994 a premium commemorative birth certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.64	Certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	For search against any one name in the Register (including an index to the Register) in respect of a period not exceeding 10 years pursuant to an application under section 50 of the Act (including the fee for a certificate of result of any such search)
			Section 50 of the Act refers to the issue of certificates relating to children of deceased persons
2.65	Registry Fees Administration charges	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1995 and Regulations	For collection of certificates and fees for other states by the NSW Registry of BDM. For fax transmission of certificate information to Passport Australia
OFFIC	E OF THE PROTECTIVE	COMMISSIONER	
2.66	Management fees	Protected Estates Act 1983 and Regulations	Fees attached to the management of a person's estate
2.67	Registry fees	Protected Estates Act 1983, Mental Health Act 1990, Guardianship Act 1987 and Part XIV of the Conveyancing Act 1919 and respective Regulations	Fees in respect of applications to the Supreme Court under section 13 of the Protective Estates Act 1983, Mental Health Act 1990, Guardianship Act 1987 and Part XIV of the Conveyancing Act 1919 (relating to the powers of attorney)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.68	Court Direction and Supervision fees	Protected Estates Act 1983 and Regulations	Court fees involved in the appointment of private financial managers and the supervision fees charged by OPC to monitor these managers
COMM	IUNITY SERVICES		
DEPAR	RTMENT OF COMMUNITY	SERVICES	
3.1	Adoption fees (in country)	Adoption of Children Act 1965	Fee received from applicants seeking to adopt. Fee used to obtain professional assessment, eg social worker, psychological reports, etc
3.2	Overseas adoption receipts	Adoption of Children Act 1965	Fee received from applicants seeking to adopt from overseas. Fee used to obtain assessment of applicants, eg social worker, psychological reports, etc
3.3	Family Information Services	Adoption Information Act 1990	Fees received for access to family records
3.4	Fees charged for criminal record check of child care workers in child care centres	Child Protection (Prohibited Employment) Act 1998	Before a childcare centre employs a child care worker, they may request a criminal record check from DoCS on the worker. DoCS charge a fee for this service
3.5	Licensing fee for Child Care Centres	Children (Care and Protection) Act 1987	Childcare centres require a licence from DoCS to operate. Fees can be charged for issuing the licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
EDUC	ATION AND TRAINING		
DEPAR	RTMENT OF EDUCATION	AND TRAINING	
4.1	Registration fees paid to VETAB	Vocational Education and Training Accreditation Act 1990	Registration of training providers and accreditation of courses
EMER	GENCY SERVICES		
NSW F	IRE BRIGADES		
5.1	NSW Fire Brigades Statutory Contributions • Insurance	Fire Brigades Act 1989	Annual contribution to Consolidated Revenue in New South Wales on the
	companies levy		following basis: 73.7% of the annual
	• Local councils	Fire Brigades Act 1989	approved (by Parliament) budget
			12.3% of the same as above
			Note 1 NSW Fire Brigades is an Inner Budget Sector Department and is fully funded by NSW Treasury.
			Note 2 Stamp Duty is payable on insurance policies and renewals.
NSW R	URAL FIRE SERVICE		
5.2	Insurance levies	Rural Fire Service Act 1996	Levy on insurance companies to fund fire services
5.3	Local government contributions to rural fire fighting fund	Rural Fire Service Act 1996	Levy on local government to fund fire services
ENER	GY		
HUNTE	R WATER CORPORATIO	on .	
6.1	Developer/Third Party cash contributions	Hunter Water Act 1991	Cash contribution toward the cost of provision of water and sewerage services

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.2	Section 47 certificates (statement of outstanding rates and charges)	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.3	Copy of diagram of sewer main availability/ unavailability and of existing sewer services	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.4	Statement of available water pressure in a water main	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.5	Hydraulic plan approvals	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.6	Wyee East water supply contribution fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.7	Attendance fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Fee accompanying hand delivery of shut off notice
6.8	Billing Record Search	Hunter Water Act 1991	Search and provide details of archived financial records
6.9	Application to insert or relocate a sewer junction in a sewermain	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.10	Annual registration fees for back flow prevention permit	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.11	Application to build over a sewer or watermain	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.12	Application to build over an easement	Hunter Water Act 1991	
6.13	Preliminary Developer Charge Inquiry Fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.14	Water/Sewer Design assessment fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Fees imposed in respect of new developments

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.15	Major Works Contract Admin Fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.16	Refund of developer charge for previously laid mains	Hunter Water Act 1991	Refund of a proportion of developer charges previously paid following utilisation of infrastructure by another development at a later date
6.17	Accesshole compensation	Hunter Water Act 1991	Fees collected from a developer and paid to a third party in relation to an accesshole built on third parties property following a sewermain extension
6.18	Application fee for compliance certificate	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.19	Application for water and/or sewer main extension	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.20	Revision fee (developer charge)	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.21	Additional capacity required fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.22	Minor works contract audit/administration (supervision) fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.23	Major works contract audit/administration fee (supervision and work as executed)	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.24	Fee for lodgment of security bond	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.25	Fee for each subsequent reduction of security bond	Hunter Water Act 1991	IPART determined compulsory audit and administration fees imposed in respect of new developments
6.26	Developer contributed/third party gifted assets	Hunter Water Act 1991	Water, sewer and drainage infrastructure constructed/funded by a developer/third party and handed over to Hunter Water Corporation free of charge
6.27	Application fees to connect/disconnect/re-connect	Hunter Water Act 1991	Administrative charge associated with the provision/cessation of water, sewer or drainage services
6.28	Annual trade waste permit fee (major/minor)	Hunter Water Act 1991	Administrative/ application fees associated with the accepting and treating of trade waste
6.29	Tradewaste agreement — establishment fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Administrative/ application fees associated with the accepting and treating of trade waste

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.30	Dishonour fee	Hunter Water Act 1991	Charges including an administration component for dishonoured payments by cheque, credit card or direct debit
6.31	Recovery fees	Hunter Water Act 1991	Charges incorporating court fees, legals, debt collection, advertising and administration costs re: unpaid accounts
SYDNE	EY WATER		
6.32	Large Watermain Connection Approval 32-65 mm, individual or joint application, excluding any subsequent labour charge	Sydney Water Act 1994	An application to connect to the Corporation's mains for the purpose of domestic, water sprinklers, fire hydrants and wall drenching
6.33	Large Watermain Connection Approval 80 mm, excluding any subsequent labour charge	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for the Corporation to carry out a large connection to it's watermain
6.34	Watermain fitting adjustment application, excluding any subsequent labour charge	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for the Corporation to carry out surface fitting adjustments
6.35	Sewer Junction Connection Application, excluding any subsequent labour charge	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for the Corporation to insert an additional junction in the Corporation's sewer line
6.36	Sewer Sideline Connection Application, excluding any subsequent labour charge	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for the Corporation to provide a sewer sideline to a property

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.37	Application for sewer disconnection	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.38	Application for Manhole/Lamphole adjustment	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.39	Application/ Agreement/Renewal for sewer use regarding Trade Waste, including assessed pollutant and site pollutant charges, but excluding the charges made for additional inspections	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.40	Connection to Storm Channel Application	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application to connect to the Corporation's stormwater channel greater than 300 mm
6.41	Subdivider/Developer Certificate	Sydney Water Act 1994	Standard Application by the developer for a Compliance Certificate which states that the proposed development complies with section 73
6.42	Diagram of sewerage service lines to a customer property	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.43	Plan of Sydney Water's service and connection points	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.44	Developer Charges and Contributions	Sydney Water Act 1994	Includes the contribution of assets under Division 9 of the Sydney Water Act and contribution of assets arising under paragraph 38 (1) (a) and section 44 of the Sydney Water Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.45	Conveyancing Certificate	Sydney Water Act 1994	A statement of charges and payments at a specific date under section 66
6.46	Sewer Ventshaft Adjustment Application	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application to conduct a feasibility study for relocation of ventshaft
6.47	Building Over Sewer/Adjacent to Sewer Letter	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for approval
6.48	Product Approval Application, Excluding evaluation and Consultation Fees	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for authorisation of a pipeline or tradewaste product for use on infrastructure
6.49	Application of Approval of Lawn/Watering Irrigation Systems	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.50	Building Plan Approval	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application for approval of council approved building plans for compliance with Sydney Water's requirements
6.51	Section 66 Certificate	Sydney Water Act 1994	Statement of charges and payments at a specific date by Sydney Water to a customer
6.52	Sewer Location/IFIS	Sydney Water Act 1994	A plan of Sydney Water services and connection points
6.53	Request for asset construction details	Sydney Water Act 1994	Detailed map of Sydney Water assets showing water, sewer, drainage. Also known as work orders, long sections or benchmarks
6.54	Pump application (water)	Sydney Water Act 1994	Application to approve a pump that draws water from Sydney Water's main

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.55	Special date of connection enquiries	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.56	Diagram discrepancy/HS85	Sydney Water Act 1994	
6.57	Cancellation of plumbers permit	Sydney Water Act 1994	
MINIST	TRY OF ENERGY AND UT	ILITIES	
6.58	Pipeline licence payments	Pipelines Act 1967	Annual licence fees under the <i>Pipelines</i> <i>Act 1967</i> are imposed as a means of recovering administration of the Act, and are determined on a cost per kilometre basis
6.59	Energy Labelling fees/Minimum Energy Performance standards fees	Electricity Safety Act 1945	Regulatory fee. All major appliances are required to be labelled. Each model of an appliance must be registered and pay the fee
6.60	Capital Contributions	Electricity Supply Act 1995	Electricity distributors non-contestable augmentation charges under section 25 of the Act and capital assets gifted to or vested in the distributors.

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
TRANS	SGRID		
6.61	Property Inquiries for Land Conveyancing	Conveyancing (Sale of Land) Regulation 1995	Search fee on information regarding TransGrid's existing right or interest in the land or any TransGrid-Board approved proposal which would affect title to land
			Under above-mentioned legislation, vendors warrant that the property being sold is not affected by any proposals of certain government agencies. Purchasers may make inquiries to verify this information
			Certificates are issued by the respective government agency to the effect that the agency has no interest in the property or a detailed response is issued as to what interest the agency has in the land

ENVIRONMENT

ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION AUTHORITY

7.1 Waste Disposal Protection of the Environment Contributions (Operations) Act 1997

Contributions under the Act for waste received at licensed waste facilities within the Sydney metropolitan or extended regulated area, or to receive wastes from these areas

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.2	Environment protection licences	Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997	Administrative fees' based on cost of issuing and administering the licence, 'load-based fees' based on load of pollutants discharged by a licensed activity and licence transfers or realignments — replaces pollution control act fees and incorporates licence fees relating to waste activities, waste facilities and transport of waste
7.3	Environment Protection Notices	Protection of the Environment (Operations) Act 1997	Fees for the preparing, monitoring, issuing and ensuring compliance of environment protection notices. Recovery of costs for non compliance
7.4	Ozone Protection	Ozone Protection Regulation 1989	Fees associated with obtaining and distributing controlled substances, handling large quantities of controlled substances, and undertaking restricted activities with regard to controlled substances
7.5	Unhealthy lands search fee	Unhealthy Building Land Regulation 1999	Fee for providing a property enquiry service and covering administration and processing costs etc

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.6	Waste Board Contributions	Waste Minimisation and Management Act 1995	Contributions under the Act required by a Waste Planning and Management Board from constituent councils in its waste management region to finance the Waste Planning and Management Board's arrangements and initiatives
7.7	Public Register	Respective legislation for register in question	Fee for inspection of the public register
7.8	Other EPA Licences:		
7.9	• dangerous goods	Road and Rail Transport Dangerous Goods Act 1997	Fee for a licence to drive vehicles carrying, and to transport, bulk dangerous goods and for approvals for dangerous goods tank designs
7.10	• hazardous chemicals	Environmentally Hazardous Chemicals Act 1985	Fees can apply in relation to the following activities: manufacturing, processing, keeping, distributing, conveying, using, selling or disposing of a chemical or chemical waste. Fees are for: licence applications, renewals, transfers and possession; assessment of the above activities; and assessment of a technology for processing a chemical or declared chemical waste

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.11	• pesticides	Pesticides Act 1978 and Pesticides Act 1999	Fee for pesticide licences, competency certificates. Recovery of Administration cost. Fees for the preparing, monitoring, issuing and ensuring compliance of pesticide notices. Recovery of cost for non compliance. Fee for inspection of the public record
7.12	• domestic solid fuel	Clean Air (Domestic Solid Fuel Heaters) Regulation 1997	Fee for certificates issued in relation to solid fuel burning appliances
7.13	• vertical exhaust	Clean Air (Motor Vehicles and Motor Vehicle Fuels) Regulation 1997	Fee for exemption of certain rural vehicles from the requirement to have vertical exhaust emissions under the Act
7.14	• licence copies	Respective legislation for licence in question	Provision of copies of Pollution Control Act licences
7.15	• radiation	Radiation Control Act 1990	The Act requires users/sellers of radioactive substances/apparatus to be licensed
7.16	• registration of apparatus	Radiation Control Act 1990	The Act requires certain sources of ionising radiation to be registered and to pay a fee therefore
7.17	 accreditation of radiation consultants 	Radiation Control Act 1990	The fee is for accreditation of radiation experts required by the Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
EPA F	EES		
7.18	Controlled Waste Facility	Protection of the Environment (Operations) Act 1997	Fee for licences relating to facilities that receive waste (in various categories)
7.19	Transporter fees	Protection of the Environment (Operations) Act 1997	Fee for licence in relation to transporter of certain quantities of hazardous wastes, tyres and some liquid wastes
7.20	Premises fees	Protection of the Environment (Operations) Act 1997	Fee for licences premises that generate waste (in certain categories)
7.21	Contaminated land fees	Contaminated Land Management Act 1997	Fees and charges associated with the issue of orders, accreditation of auditors, copies of information on the public record etc
7.22	Immobilisation of contaminants fee	Protection of the Environment (Operations) Act 1997	Application fee to receive approval to
		Waste Regulation	treat hazardous and industrial waste in order to immobilise contaminants
LORD	HOWE ISLAND BOARD		
7.23	Airport passenger levy	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	Levy paid by passengers for arriving on the island via an aircraft
7.24	Wharfage fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.25	Public accommodation fee (accommodation levy)	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.26	Business licence fee	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.27	Garbage fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.28	Animal registration fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.29	Development and building application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
7.30	Hire vehicle fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.31	Liquor licence fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.32	Lease transfer fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	
7.33	Island service levy — Tourist Charge	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	Paid by tourists to the island which goes towards the upkeep and maintenance of the island
7.34	Long term accommodation fee	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	Paid for private accommodation for long term tourists
7.35	Marriage registration lodgment of notification	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	Standard registration fee
7.36	Communication services fees	Lord Howe Island Act 1953	Provision of satellite communication services to the island. The fee is levied on all households, irrespective of whether they utilise the communication services provided or not

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
NATIO	NAL PARKS AND WILDL	IFE SERVICE	
7.37	Licences • Kangaroo Meat	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	As part of its responsibility for
	Retailers • Game	Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995	protected flora and fauna the NPWS
	• Trappers	National Parks and Wildlife (Fauna	issues licences to control activities in a
	Fauna DealersKangaroo Skin Dealers	Protection) Regulation 1994 National Parks and Wildlife (Land Management) Regulation 1995	number of areas
	 Kangaroo Wholesalers 	Wilderness Act 1987	
	 Growers and Pickers 		
	• Import and Export		
	 Aviary Registration 		
	 Exhibitors 		
	 Apiary 		
	 Reptile and Amphibian 		
	Other Licence Fees including charges for authorities, consents, occupancies and permits		
7.38	Royalties	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	As with Licences, Royalties are used to control activities, principally the killing of kangaroos

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.39	Annual Community Services Charges including: • Water and Sewerage • Garbage and Recycling • Capital Works • Administration Costs • Snowclearing and Grooming • Road Maintenance • Levy for Fire Brigade etc	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	To recover the costs of providing or maintaining any community service in a park, site, or reserve and similar to municipal services outside the park system
7.40	Emu farming and products	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	Licences to farm emus and deal in emu products
7.41	Scientific research involving harming of fauna	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	Licence to use fauna for research purposes
7.42	Use of prescribed substances to poison birds	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	Licence given only to licensed pest control operators
7.43	Supplies, materials and equipment necessary for the provision of Community Services	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	All other costs involved in the provision of municipal services inside National Parks and not identified or inclusive with Annual Community Services Charges already listed above
7.44	Development and Building application charges	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	All fees charged relating to building applications and planning for developments within National Parks
7.45	Search and Supply of data (eg wildlife atlas data, Aboriginal sites and property searches)	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	Recovery of costs involved in searches of NPWS databases and supply of information

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.46	Granting of Consents	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	Application and/or assessment fees for handling applications eg, to harm flora or fauna or their habitat, to destroy aboriginal relics or to excavate or disturb aboriginal relics
7.47	Developer contribution fees	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974	All fees contributed by developers within National Parks
SOUTI	HERN SYDNEY WASTE P	LANNING AND MANAGEMENT BOARD	
7.48	Waste levy	Waste Minimisation and Management Act 1995	The Board may require contributions from constituent councils in its waste management region to finance the Waste Board's arrangements and initiatives

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
FAIR	TRADING		
DEPAR	RTMENT OF FAIR TRADII	NG	
8.1	Business Name fees	Business Name Act 1962	Fees for: • extension to renew/restore of business name • application for Minister's consent to business name • application for copy of business registration • application for copy of business registration • application for copy of business registration • searches of registration information • duplicate registration certificate • issue of certificate of registration/non-registration • lodgement of statement of change of particulars or persons

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.2	Association fees	Association Incorporation Act 1984	Fees for: lodgment of annual statement extension of time: to hold AGM/ lodgment of annual returns alteration of objects or rules application for change of name application for incorporation of association reservation of name application for amalgamation of incorporated associations application for registered co-operative document search
8.3	Limited partnerships fees	Partnerships Act 1892 Amendment Act 1991 (No. 448)	 and certified copy Fees for: application for registration/ change, reservation and certification of limited partnership notice of change of name issue of certificate (initial and additional) search, copy and printing of registration document search and certified copy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.4	Solicitor corporations	Legal Profession Act 1997,	Fees for:
	fees	Part 10A	 application for incorporation and reservation/change of name
			 lodgment/late lodgment of annual return
			 notification of change of name
			notices
			 search, copy and printing of register
8.5	Funeral fund fees	Funeral Fund Act 1979	Fees for:
			 registration for funeral contributions/ pre-arranged funeral fund
			 approving an alteration of or addition to fund rules
			 confirming a scheme of transfer or amalgamation for funds
			 application for the enlargement or abridgement of time required for acts to be done
			 receiving returns, accompanying documents, auditors reports
			 providing copies of documents
			 confirmation of the appointment of substitute or additional trustees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.6	Landlord and Tenant Regulation	Landlord and Tenant Act 1899	Fees for: application for certificates as to fair rent and other matter registration of a
			certificateissue of a summonsenquiries
8.7	Community land management fees	Community Land Management Act 1989	 Fees for: lodgment of notice of appeal application for a copy of an order issuing a summons application for an order for settlement of a dispute
8.8	Trade measurement certification fees	Trade Measurement Act 1989	Fees for: • application fee for a servicing licence • application fee for a public weighbridge licence • annual licence fee for a servicing licence • annual licence fee for a weighbridge licence • fee for amended licence • fee for aduplicate licence • fee for issue of certificate of suitability • fee for certification • fee for certification of measuring instruments

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.9	Statutory Interest Account Contributions	Property Stock and Business Agents Act 1941	Contributions are used to fund the cost of operating the Residential Tribunal, a number of grant schemes and other departmental operations
8.10	Motor dealers fees	Motor Dealers Act 1974	Fees for:
			 new application from company/ individual
			 various type of dealers licence
			 renewal of dealers licence
			Components of the application and renewal fees are paid into the Motor Dealers
			Compensation Fundfee for duplicate licence
8.11	Travel agents licences	Travel Agents Act 1986	Fees for:
	Ü	o de la companya de l	 application from corporation/ individual/partner
			 annual renewal fees
			• late fee
			• search of register of licences
			 duplicate licence
8.12	Travel Compensation	Travel Agents Act 1986	Fees for:
	Fund		 on application — administration fee and fund contribution
			 renewal for participation
			 search of database
			• lodgment time extension
			 risk related levy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.13	Legal costs recovered	Associations Incorporation Act 1984	Department of Fair Trading often takes
		Business Licences Act 1990	legal action against traders
		Business Names Act 1962	
		Community Land Management Act 1989	
		Consumer Claims Act 1998	
		Consumer Credit Administration Act 1995	
		Consumer Credit (New South Wales) Act 1995	
		Contracts Review Act 1980	
		Conveyancers Licensing Act 1995	
		Co-operatives Act 1992	
		Co-operation Act 1923	
		Co-operation (Leeton Fruit Growers' Agreements) Act 1951	
		Credit Act 1984	
		Credit (Finance Brokers) Act 1984	
		Credit (Home Finance Contracts) Act 1984	
		Door-to Door Sales Act 1967	
		Electricity Safety Act 1945	
		Electricity Supply Act 1995	
		Employment Agents Act 1996	
		Fair Trading Act 1987	
		Fair Trading Tribunal Act 1998	
		Funeral Funds Act 1979	
		Hire-Purchase (Repeal) Act 1981	
		Home Building Act 1989	
		HomeFund Commissioner Act 1993	
		HomeFund Restructuring Act 1993	
		Landlord and Tenant Act 1899	
		Landlord and Tenant (Amendment) Act 1948	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
		Landlord and Tenant Amendment (Distress Abolition) Act 1930	
		Landlord and Tenant (Rental Bonds) Act 1977	
		Letona Co-operative (Financial Assistance) Act 1993	
		Mock Auctions Act 1973	
		Motor Dealers Act 1974	
		Motor Vehicle Repairs Act 1980	
		Pawnbrokers and Secondhand Dealers' Act 1996	
		Prices Regulation Act 1948	
		Property, Stock and Business Agents Act 1941	
		Registration of Interests in Goods Act 1986	
		Residential Parks Act 1998	
		Residential Tenancies Act 1987	
		Residential Tribunal Act 1998	
		Retirement Villages Act 1989	
		Strata Schemes Management Act 1996	
		Trade Measurement Act 1989	
		Trade Measurement Administration Act 1989	
		Travel Agents Act 1986	
		Valuers Registration Act 1975	
		Warehousemen's Liens Act 1935	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.14	Co-operative fees	Co-Operatives Regulation 1997	Fees for:
			 registration, rule alteration, council review, approval for disclosure statement
			 late lodgment of annual report, lodgment of special resolution and other lodgments
			 application to Minister/Registrar/ Council for
			 duplicate certificate
			 copy of rules
			 application to registrar, council, Minister for certificate, consent, determination, review, exemption and other approvals
8.15	Pawnbrokers and	Pawnbrokers and Second Hand	Fees for:
	Second Hand Dealers fees	Dealers 1996	 application for licence and annual renewal
			 late renewal
			 certificate extract from register
8.16	Real Estate licensing fees		Fees for:
			 application for licence and licence renewal
			• late lodgment fees
			A component of the application and renewal fees are paid into the Property Services
			 Compensation Fund inspection of register
			 duplicate certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.17	Valuers licence fee	Valuers Registration Act 1945	Fees for: • application for valuers licence, renewal and replacement of certificate • copies of entries in
8.18	Building licensing fees	Home Building Act 1989	Register Fees for: • contractor licence
			 application contractor licence renewal Supervisors Certificate Duplicate Licence or Certificate
8.19	Employment Agents fees	Employment Agents Act 1996	Fees for application and renewal of licence
8.20	Motor Vehicle and Boat Encumbrance fees	Registration of Interest in Goods Act 1986	Fees for: • Account establishment • Online computer access • Certificates • Enquiries • Interest listing/ transfer of interest
8.21	Conveyancers licensing fees	Conveyancers Licensing Act 1995	 Fees for: Application for licence, licence renewal and searches Late fees Duplicate licences or certificates Variation of certificates

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.22	Owner Builder permit fees	Home Building Act 1989	Fees for:Owner builder permitsDuplicate licence or certificate
8.23	Strata scheme fees	Strata Schemes Management Act 1996	Fees for: • Lodgment of application for an order • Notice of appeal • Mediation • Issue of summons • Database search and copy of document • Duplicate certificate • Copy of a tape
8.24	Electrical safety fees	Electrical Safety Act 1945	Fees for: • Approval and certification of electrical products • Application for renewal of approval • Duplicate/copy of certificate • Lodgement of appeal • Issue of summons • Search and copy of documents • Application for mediation • Database search and copy of document

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.25	Consumer Trader and Tenancy Tribunal fees	Consumer, Trader and Tenancy Tribunal Act 2001	Fees for:Lodgement of a claim application for a dispute hearing
		Credit Act 1994	 Notification of a building dispute application for re- hearing
		Consumer Credit (New South Wales) Act 1995	 Application for renewal of proceeding
			 Copy of a document or tape recording
			• Search fees
МОТО	R VEHICLE REPAIR INDU	STRY COUNCIL	
8.26	•	Motor Vehicle Repairs Act 1980	Licence application fees
	Tradesperson certificate fees		Licence amendment fees
			Annual licence fees
			Tradesperson certificate fees
8.27	Business authorisation fees	Ozone Protection Regulation 1997	Authorisation application fees
			Authorisation renewal fees
			Authorisation person

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
FISHE	ERIES		
NSW F	FISHERIES		
9.1	Boat licences	Fisheries Management Act 1994	These items relate to licence fees paid by commercial fisheries in order for them to operate as commercial fishers. The Fisheries Management Act requires commercial fishers to pay fees according to the size of the vessel and crew number. There are also fees for transferring vessels from one fisher to another on sale
9.2	Fisher licences	Fisheries Management Act 1994	
9.3	Fisher Management fees	Fisheries Management Act 1994	All commercial fishers are required to pay various management fees, including transfer charges, for their respective fishery eg. abalone, prawn trawl, rock lobster. This fee enables the fisher to operate within the specified fishery
9.4	Miscellaneous Permits	Fisheries Management Act 1994	The Department levies fees and charges relating to permits for various activities including fish farms, dredging, fish receivers, net registrations etc
9.5	Net Registrations	Fisheries Management Act 1994	
9.6	Inland Recreational Fishing Licence	Fisheries Management Act 1994	This licence pertains to the right to recreational fishing in inland waterways

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.7	Community Contributions	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Periodic contributions that shareholders in a share managed fishery, eg abalone are required to make their right of access to the fishery. It is an economic resource rent tax, which is based on the idea that those who profit from the use of public resources should have to remit some of their profit back
9.8	FDRC — (Fisheries Research and Development Corporation) Research Levy for Commercial Fishers	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Levied on all commercial fishers and forms part of the fishers licence renewal fee. The funds are used for industry related research
9.9	Aquaculture Permit Application Fees	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Fees aquaculture operators pay when they apply for a permit to conduct aquaculture
9.10	Aquaculture Lease Application Fees	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Fees aquaculture operators pay when they apply for a lease to conduct aquaculture in a certain area
9.11	Shellfish Quality Assurance Program (SQAP) Levy	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Levied on all Oyster Lease Permit holders for a contribution towards Quality Assurance for the Shellfish industry
9.12	AMRAC (Aquaculture Management and Research Advisory Committee) Aquaculture Research Levy	Fisheries Management Act 1994	Charge levied on all Fish Farm Permit holders to provide funds for research into the aquaculture activities

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.13	Copies of Licence and Permits	Fisheries Management Act 1994	This fee is payable when a licence or permit issued by NSW Fisheries has to be replaced
9.14	Recreational Fishing Fee	Fisheries Management and Environmental Assessment Act 2000, section 34B	A recreational fishing fee is payable by recreational fishers as required by Division 4A of the Act
9.15	Annual Rental Charge	Fisheries Management and Environmental Assessment Legislation Amendment Act 2000	Commercial fishers involved in Category 2 share management fisheries are required to pay a compulsory annual rental charge which is a payment for their privileged access to a community owned resource (synonymous with the community contributions paid by a fisher in a Category 1 share management fishery)
9.16	Environmental Assessment Contributions	Fisheries Management and Environmental Assessment Legislation Amendment Act 2000	Commercial fishers are required to pay these compulsory management fees in order to operate in their fisheries. These funds will be used for environmental assessment activities
9.17	Charter Boat Licence Fee	Fisheries Management (General) Amendment (Charter Fishing Boats) Regulation 2000	Compulsory licence fee payable by charter boat operators
9.18	Fishing Fee Exemption Certificate Fee	Fisheries Management (General) Amendment (Miscellaneous Provisions) Regulation 2001	Compulsory fee payable in order to obtain an exemption certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
FORE	STS		
STATE	FORESTS OF NSW		
10.1	Application for forest lease	Forestry Regulation 1999, section 35	Compulsory. Generally 6-10 years but permissible for 50 years or longer. For any purpose approved by the Forestry Commission and not opposed to the interests of forestry
10.2	Application for occupation permit	Forestry Regulation 1999, section 35	Compulsory, often annual but varies from months to 10 years, for the right to occupy land within State Forest timber or flora reserves and certain other Crown lands for various purposes including grazing, sawmills, charcoal burning, beekeeping, communication towers and transmission lines, etc
10.3	Application for sawmill licence	Forestry Regulation 1999, section 35	Compulsory (see sawmill licence below)
10.4	Clearing licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 27G	Compulsory, as required, normally current for about 2 years. For the right to clear timber or other vegetation from State forest, timber reserves or flora reserves

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
10.5	Contractor's licence	Forestry Regulation 1999, section 41	Compulsory, generally annual. Engaged by holders of timber licences to obtain timber, forest products or forest materials (gravel, sand etc) from Crown land
10.6	Forest materials licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 27C	Compulsory, term varies (generally renewed annually) for right to take sand, gravel etc from Crown land
10.7	Grazing permit	Forestry Act 1916, subsection 31 (1)	Compulsory. Agistment fees — right to graze stock — short term (a few months)
10.8	Hunting permit	Forestry Act 1916, section 32B	Compulsory, short term (1-3 months) for right to take or kill birds and animals from State Forests, timber reserves and flora reserves
10.9	Operators licence	Forestry Regulation 1999	Compulsory, generally annual. Engaged by holders of timber licences or by contractors to obtain timber, forest products or forest materials (gravel, sand etc) from Crown land see sawmill licence
10.10	Permission to work a Sawmill	Forestry Act 1916, paragraph 29 (1) (b)	Compulsory, generally annual
10.11	Products licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 27B	Compulsory, term varies (generally 3-12 months) for right to take forest products (vegetation other than timber) from Crown land

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
10.12	Sawmill licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 28	Compulsory, annual charge (generally renewed annually) for right to operate a sawmill in NSW
10.13	Timber licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 27A	Compulsory, annual charge (generally renewed annually) for right to take timber from Crown land in NSW
10.14	Transfer of forest lease	Forestry Regulation 1999, regulation 41	See application for forest lease
10.15	Transfer of occupation permit	Forestry Regulation 1999, regulation 41	See application for occupation permit
10.16	Transfer of sawmill licence	Forestry Act 1916, section 41	See sawmill licence
10.17	Transfer of timber licence, products licence or forest materials licence	Forestry Regulation 1999, section 41	See licences above
10.18	Application for approval of preservative treatment and registration of brand	Timber Marketing Regulation, subregulation 15 (2)	Compulsory, regulatory
10.19	Application for approval of preservative treatment and registration of brand	Timber Marketing Regulation, subregulation 16 (2)	Compulsory, regulatory
10.20	Application for variation of approval of preservative treatment and registration of brand	Timber Marketing Regulation, subregulation 17 (2)	Compulsory, regulatory
10.21	Application for transfer of approval of preservative treatment and registration of brand	Timber Marketing Regulation, subregulation 18 (2)	Compulsory, regulatory

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
GAMI	NG AND RACING		
CASIN	O CONTROL AUTHORITY	1	
11.1	Casino — Community Benefit Levy	Casino Control Act 1992	Section 115 of the Casino Control Act 1992 requires a casino community benefit levy to be paid to the Authority in respect of each casino licence and for the Authority to pay the levy into a Casino Community Benefit Fund established in a special deposits account in the Treasury
11.2	Casino Licence Duty	Casino Control Act 1992	Pursuant to section 114 of the <i>Casino Control Act 1992</i> , a casino duty is to paid to the Authority in respect of the casino licence
11.3	Casino Special Employee licensing fee	Casino Control Act 1992	Section 44 of the Casino Control Act 1992, provides that a person must not exercise in or in relation to a casino any of the functions of a special employee except in accordance with the authority conferred on the person by a licence. Staff of Star City Pty. Ltd. who are defined as special employees under section 43 and such persons directed to do so under section 47 of the Casino Control Act 1992, must be licensed by the Authority

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.4	Authority approval of Manager	Casino Control Regulation 1995	The Authority is not to approve a person to manage licensed premises unless satisfied that the person is a suitable person to manage licensed premises. An application for the Authority's approval is to be made in the form approved by the Authority accompanied by the fee required
11.5	Controlled Contracts Fees	Casino Control Act 1992	Section 37 of the Casino Control Act 1992 prevents the Casino from entering into controlled contracts. Under regulations the Casino must pay a fixed fee of \$2 000 in respect of each investigation conducted by the Authority. The fee is paid to the consolidated fund, not the Authority
11.6	Fees for grant of Liquor Licences	Casino Control (Regulation of Liquor) Regulation	Pursuant to regulation 56 of the Casino Control (Regulation of Liquor) Regulation, the Authority collects the appropriate fees for the granting of liquor licences
11.7	Dine-or-drink Authority	Casino Control (Application of Dine-or-drink Provisions) Regulation	A fee for a licence issued to a restaurant in the casino to permit patrons to consume alcohol without being required to purchase a meal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPAR	RTMENT OF GAMING AND	D RACING	
11.8	Keno Tax	Public Lotteries Act 1996	Keno Duty is payable on a percentage of subscriptions to the game in Registered Clubs in NSW
11.9	Club Gaming Device Duty	Registered Clubs Act 1976	This had been called Poker Machine Tax. The duty is based on a percentage rate applied to a four tiered annual metered profit range. Duty is payable by quarterly instalments
11.10	Hotel Gaming Device Duty	Liquor Act 1982	The duty here is also payable quarterly and is also based on profit from gaming machines in hotels
11.11	Liquor licences	Registered Clubs Act 1976 and Regulations Liquor Act 1982 and Regulations	Since a High Court decision in 1997 this item reflects fees imposed by Regulation and those imposed by the Liquor Administration Board in granting new liquor licencees. Formerly, annual licensees fees were also included
11.12	Local Courts — Liquor Administration Board Fees	Registered Clubs Act 1976 and Regulations Liquor Act 1982 and Regulations	This item represents application fees for matters to be heard by the Licensing Court. Including transfer applications, grants of new liquor applications etc

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
11.10	or charge		
11.13	Charities licences	Lotteries and Art Union Act 1901	This item is for the cost of a permit (licence) to conduct trade competitions, promotions etc. A permit is required by legislation, and is a regulatory fee by nature
11.14	Personal licences	Registered Clubs Act 1976	This item includes the
		Liquor Act 1982	poker machine dealer's licence, poker machine seller's licence, poker machine technician's licence and poker machine testing facility licence. Also includes the amusement device dealer's licence, amusement device seller's licence and amusement device technician's licence. Licence fees are payable annually
11.15	Gaming Machine	Liquor Act 1982	Gaming machine
	approval fees	Registered Clubs Act 1976	approvals are granted by the Liquor Administration Board to ensure that gaming machines and software, games, etc comply with standards set by the Board. Standards have legislative bases in the Liquor Act and Registered Clubs Act. Approvals can only be provided by the Board. Preliminary evaluations for new equipment, games, software, etc are carried out by accredited providers in the private sector

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.16	Search fees	Liquor Act 1982 Registered Clubs Act 1976	Fees paid for information regarding licensed premises and registered clubs. Information is only available from the Department and is used to support applications to the Licensing Court and the Liquor Administration Board on various licensing matters
11.17	Gaming machine technician's identification card	Liquor Act 1982 Registered Clubs Act 1976	In addition to holding a technicians licence, a licensed technician is required to have an identification card which can only be obtained from the Department of Gaming and Racing
GREYH	OUND RACING AUTHOR	RITY	
11.18	Bookmaker's Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.19	Bookmaker's Clerks Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.20	Trainers' Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.21	Owner's Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.22	Owner's and Trainers' Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.23	Attendants Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.24	Trial Track Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.25	Trial Track Manager and Assistant Manager Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.26	Greyhound Registration fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees imposed on greyhound owners for such things as lease, litter, name and service fees
11.27	Appeal Fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees for appeals lodged with the Authority/Tribunal
11.28	Syndicates' Registration Fees	Greyhound Racing Control Board Act 1985	Fees required by regulation to be paid by industry participants to act in the capacity described
11.29	Lure Driver Registration	Rules of the Greyhound Racing Authority 1999	
HARNE	SS RACING AUTHORITY	,	
11.30	Trainer/Driver Licences	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee for the right to train or drive horses
11.31	Registration of Bookmakers and Bookmakers Clerks	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee to engage in the occupations
11.32	Club Registration	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee imposed on racing clubs

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.33	Register Horse Names	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee imposed or requirement to register horse names
11.34	Foal Registration/Branding	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee for the registering and branding of new foals
11.35	Sires Registration	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Registration of a horses sire
11.36	Transfers	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Transfer of horses between owners
11.37	Register Leases	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Register lease of horses between owners/lessee
11.38	Register Clearances	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Transfer of horses between states/overseas
11.39	Register Colours	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee imposed on owners of horses or trainers
11.40	Register Syndicates	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee on owners of horses to register ownership syndicates
11.41	Artificial Breeding licence	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Annual fee imposed on artificial breeding property, artificial breeding technician and semen controller

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.42	Sire Service fee	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	A regulatory charge that is imposed on each mating to a brood mare performed by a registered sire. Studmasters send a report at the end of the season, Sire Summary Sheet. The report lists each mating performed by each of his/her registered sires. The information of this report is used to record progeny of harness racing horses in the Australian stud book
11.43	Stablehand licence	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee to engage in stablehand duties in harness racing under a registered trainer (either as a voluntary worker or as an employee)
11.44	Blood/DNA fees	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee imposed to determine the progeny of a harness racing horse
11.45	Appeal fees	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee for an appeal lodged with the Harness Racing Appeals Tribunal
11.46	Duplicate certificate	Harness Racing New South Wales Act 1977	Fee to issue of a duplicate certificate. This is the certificate of a registered harness racing horse, which provides an identifying and classification record (akin to a Passport for humans)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
INDEP	ENDENT PRICING AND F	REGULATORY TRIBUNAL	
11.47	Gas authorisation application fees and licence fees	Gas Supply Act 1996	Compulsory fee of \$1 500 to applicants for:
			 new authorisations and licences
			 variations to existing authorisations and licences; and
			 transfers of existing authorisations and licences
11.48	Fees Pipelines Regulation Schedule 1	Pipelines Act 1967	Regulatory application fee for permits and licences regarding pipelines
NSW L	OTTERIES		
11.49	NSW Lotteries Corporation	Public Lotteries Act 1996	Licence Fees and or General Duties paid by the operator
NSW T	HOROUGHBRED RACIN	IG BOARD	
11.50	Licence fees	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Licence fees for industry participants, eg horse trainers, bookmakers, stable hands, jockeys
11.51	Appeal fees	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Fees for appeals lodged with the Thoroughbred Racing Board Appeals Panel
11.52	Colour fee	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Fee imposed on persons for registration of racing colours. Fee is payable annually to renew registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.53	Horse Ownership and Transfer fees	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Paid by horse owners to have their ownership in the horse registered thus allowing participation. Includes the issue of duplicate papers when required. Fees are levied once on registration of the horse and whenever any transfer of ownership takes place
11.54	Industry participant licence fee	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Paid by bookmakers, stablehands, horse trainers, owner, trainers, jockeys, jockey agents and apprentice jockeys on an annual basis to obtain a licence to operate in the thoroughbred racing industry
11.55	Syndicate, Leases and Transfer fees	Thoroughbred Racing Board Act 1996	Paid by syndicates formed to race horses and by lessees of horses. Fees are payable on establishment and by annual renewal
OFFICI	E OF RACING		
11.56	\$100 tax (once only) on bookmakers at time of registering with a racing authority	Bookmaker's (Taxation) Act 1917	
11.57	1% tax on bookmakers turnover (also any fines imposed for late payment (10% of tax levied) are imposed under this Act	Racing Taxation (Betting Tax) Act 1952	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.58	28.2% tax on takeout of totalizator (parimutuel) investments on racing and sporting events (also any fines imposed for late payment (10% of tax levied))	Totalizator Act 1997	
11.59	Refunds	Totalizator Act 1997	Rebate of totalizator tax on local events held at non-TAB race meetings
11.60	Roundings	Totalizator Act 1997	28.2% of total Roundings collected by TAB Ltd
11.61	20% tax on net profits from Fixed Odds Sports Wagering (FOSW) events covered by TAB Ltd	Totalizator Act 1997	
11.62	Racing Assistance Fund (RAF)	Totalizator Act 1997	
11.63	Totalizator Act 1997 — FootyTAB	Totalizator Act 1997	
HEALT	гн		
BOARE	OF OPTOMETRICAL RE	GISTRATION	
12.1	Registration fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Application for registration as an Optometrist
12.2	Restoration fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Application for restoration of name to register
12.3	Renewal fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Application for renewal of name to register
12.4	Duplicate Certificate fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Application for issue of duplicate certificate
12.5	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Fee for inspection of register
12.6	Certificate in Changed Name fee	Optometrists Act 1930	Fee for certificate in changed name

Part 2

ltor	Australian tay fac	Australian law	Natao
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.7	Drug Certificate	Optometrists Act 1930	Fee required under the regulations to be issued to people who satisfy the boards requirement that they can work or deal with certain drugs
CHIRO	PRACTORS AND OSTEO	PATHS REGISTRATION BOARD	
12.8	Registration fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Application for registration as a Chiropractor and/or Osteopath
12.9	Restoration fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Application for restoration of name to register
12.10	Renewal fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Application for renewal of name to register
12.11	Duplicate Certificate fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Application for issue of duplicate certificate
12.12	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Fee for inspection of register
12.13	Application for Examination fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Fee for application for examination
DENTA	L BOARD OF NEW SOUT	TH WALES	
12.14	Roll fee	Dentists Act 1989, subsection 13 (1)	Annual renewal of registration as a dentist
12.15	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1989, section 23	Application for registration as a dentist
12.16	Additional qualification fee	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 5 (1) and (2)	Application for registration of additional qualifications
12.17	Alteration of name or other particulars	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 7 (1), (2) and (3)	Application of alteration of name or other particulars on the Register
12.18	Restoration fee	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 8 (1) and (2)	Application for restoration of name to Register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.19	Certificate of Registration fee	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 11 (1) and (2)	Duplicate Certificate of registration if original loss, destroyed or defaced
12.20	Provisional Registration fee	Dentists (General) Regulation 1996, section 14	Application for provisional registration
12.21	Complaint fee	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 27 (1) and (2)	Complaint fee
12.22	Search of the Register fee	Dentist (General) Regulation 1996, subsections 9 (1) and (2)	Fees for obtaining information from the Register
12.23	Extract of total registrar	Dentists Act 1989, section 12	The Board does provide a copy of the Registrar to Health Funds and members of the general public on request so that they can determine that the person is registered
DENTA	L TECHNICIANS REGIST	RATION BOARD	
12.24	Registration fee	Dental Technicians Registration Act 1975	Application for registration as a Dental Prosthetist
12.25	Restoration fee	Dental Technicians Registration Act 1975	Application for restoration of name as Dental Prosthetist
12.26	Renewal fee	Dental Technicians Registration Act 1975	Application for renewal of name as Dental Prosthetist
12.27	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Dental Technicians Registration Act 1975	Fee for inspection of register
12.28	Duplicate Certificate fee	Dental Technicians Registration Act 1975	Application for issue of duplicate certificates
DEPAR	RTMENT OF HEALTH		
12.29	Cremation certificates	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Fee for cremation certificates issued by public hospital salaried medical officers

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.30	Crematory equipment	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for the approval of equipment for a crematory
12.31	Exhumation fees	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for approval to exhume the remains of a dead person or stillborn child
12.32	Warm water system installation fee	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for approval to install a system producing hot/warm water for ablution purposes
12.33	Regulated system operation/ maintenance manual fee	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for approval for an operation or maintenance manual for any regulated system
12.34	Warm water/water cooling disinfection process fee	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for approval of a disinfection process in warm water systems or water cooling systems
12.35	Water cooling system maintenance fee	Public Health Act 1991 — Regulation	Application fee for approval to clean a water cooling system at intervals longer than three months
12.36	Fees for licences to sell, manufacture, supply or wholesale the goods concerned	Poisons and Therapeutic Goods Act 1966	Fees for each licence are prescribed by regulation and currently range from \$10 to \$405

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.37	Private Hospital/Day Procedure Centres licence fee	Private Hospitals and Day Procedure Centres Act 1988	Fees for applications for licences, licence transfers and annual renewal of licences payable under regulations governing private hospitals, day procedure centres and nursing homes. Licence application and transfer of licence fee is currently \$610 with annual renewal of licence ranging from \$1 115 to \$4 210 depending upon the number of persons licensed to be accommodated
12.38	Licence for Authorised Hospital	Mental Health Regulations Act 2000	Application for licence for authorised hospital
12.39	Annual Licence Fee for Authorised Hospital	Mental Health Regulations Act 2000	The prescribed annual licence fee for authorised hospital
12.40	Duplicate Licence	Mental Health Regulations Act 2000	Fee for a duplicate licence
HEALT	H CARE COMPLAINTS C	OMMISSION	
12.41	Subpoenas and summons	Health Care Complaints Act 1993	Subpoenas and summons served on Health Care Complaints Commission
12.42	Legal costs	Health Care Complaints Act 1993 Medical Practice Act 1992 Nurses Act 1991 Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1991	Legal costs awarded to the Health Care Complaints Commission by the Medical Tribunal or stemming from appeals in the Supreme Court or District Court

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
NSW N	MEDICAL BOARD		
12.43	Registration fee	Medical Practice Act 1992	Doctors annual registration fees, application fees for new doctors and renewal fees. Also includes assessment fees for area of need doctors, eg as a resident or career medical officer in a public hospital, as a specialist or as a GP
			An area of need position must have been advertised and not filled by a candidate with general registration pursuant to section 4 of the Medical Practice Act
			The position is then declared to be an Area of Need position by the Department of Health and may be filled by an overseas trained doctor
12.44	Search fee	Medical Practice Act 1992	Search of medical register
12.45	Copy fee	Medical Practice Act 1992	Fee levied for an extract from the medical register
12.46	Subpoenas and summons	Medical Practice Act 1992	Subpoenas and summons served on Health Care Complaints Commission

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.47	Legal Cost	Medical Practice Act 1992	Legal costs awarded to the New South Wales Medical Board by the Medical Tribunal or stemming from appeals in the Supreme Court or District Court
NURSE	ES REGISTRATION BOAR	D	
12.48	Registration/ Enrolment fee	Nurses Act 1991	Application for registration/ enrolment as a nurse
12.49	Restoration fee	Nurses Act 1991	Application for restoration of name to register/roll
12.50	Renewal fee	Nurses Act 1991	Application for renewal of name to register/roll
12.51	Duplicate certificate fee	Nurses Act 1991	Duplicate certificate fee
12.52	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Nurses Act 1991	Fee for inspection of register/roll
12.53	Additional qualifications fee	Nurses Act 1991	Additional qualifications fee
12.54	Badge fee	Nurses Act 1991	Badge fee for registered and enrolled nurses as a means of identification from non enrolled or registered workers
12.55	Duplicate badge fee	Nurses Act 1991	Duplicate badge fee
12.56	Certificate of identity and verification fee	Nurses Act 1991	Certificate of identity and verification fee
12.57	Application for authorisation to practise	Nurses Act 1991	Authorisation to practise midwifery fee (midwives only)
12.58	Midwifery (Midwives only)	Nurses Act 1991	Certificate in changed name fee

ltem	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge	Australian law	MOTES
12.59	Complete File fee	Nurses Act 1991	A file that has been sent to another registered body usually at the instigation of a nurse
12.60	Nurses Practitioner	Nurses Act 1991	Application fee for another accreditation that a nurse can obtain, but they must already be a registered nurse to begin with to practise as a Nurse Practitioner
OPTIC	AL DISPENSERS LICENS	ING BOARD	
12.61	Registration fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Application for registration as an Optical Dispenser
12.62	Restoration fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Application for restoration of name to Register
12.63	Renewal fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Application for renewal of name to Register
12.64	Duplicate Certificate fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Application for issue of duplicate certificate
12.65	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Fee for inspection of register
12.66	Certificate in changed name	Optical Dispensers Act 1963	Fee for certificate in changed name
PHARM	MACY BOARD OF NEW S	OUTH WALES	
12.67	Roll fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, subsection 19 (1)	Annual renewal of registration as a pharmacist
12.68	Registration fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 17	Application for registration as a pharmacist
12.69	Restoration fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, subsection 19 (4)	Application for restoration of name to the Register of Pharmacists

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.70	Additional qualification fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for registration of an additional qualification
12.71	Certificate of Identity fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for Certificate of Identity
12.72	Roll fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Annual renewal of pharmacy premises registration
12.73	Registration fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for registration as a pharmacy
12.74	Change of ownership fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for change of ownership for a pharmacy
12.75	Change of business name fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for change of pharmacy business name
12.76	Register fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Copy of register of Pharmacists or Pharmacies
12.77	Search fee	Pharmacy Act 1964, section 36	Application for search of the Register of Pharmacies or Pharmacists
PHYSIC	OTHERAPISTS REGISTR	ATION BOARD	
12.78	Registration fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Application for registration as a Physiotherapists
12.79	Restoration fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Application for restoration of name to register
12.80	Renewal fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Application for renewal of name to register
12.81	Duplicate Certificate fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Application for issue of duplicate certificate
12.82	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Fee for inspection of register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.83	Additional qualifications fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1945	Application for additional qualifications
PODIA	TRY REGISTRATION BO	ARD	
12.84	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Application for registration as a Podiatrist
12.85	Restoration fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Application for restoration of name to register
12.86	Renewal fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Application for renewal of name to register
12.87	Duplicate Certificate fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Application for issue of duplicate certificate
12.88	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Fee for inspection of register
12.89	Additional qualifications fee	Podiatrists Act 1989	Application for additional qualifications
PSYCH	OLOGISTS REGISTRATI	ON BOARD	
12.90	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Application for registration/condition al registration as a Psychologist
12.91	Restoration fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Application for restoration of name as a Psychologist
12.92	Renewal fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Application for renewal of name as a Psychologist
12.93	Duplicate Certificate fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Application for duplicate certificate
12.94	Extract/Inspection of Register fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Application for extract/inspection of register
12.95	Additional Qualifications fee	Psychologists Act 1989	Additional qualifications
12.96	Certificate of Identity/Verification	Psychologists Act 1989	Certificate of identity/verification

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	

INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY LONG SERVICE PAYMENTS CORPORATION

13.1 Long Service levy Building and Construction Industry Long Service Payments Act 1986	A tax on building and construction work in NSW by State Government legislation. It is collected for the purpose of funding the scheme and long service benefits for building workers in NSW
--	---

DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

13.2	Factories, Shops and Industries Act fees	Factories, Shops and Industries Act 1962	Application fees in respect of Hairdressers' licences and exemptions for Sunday trading by certain shops. Regulatory fee pursuant to the Factories, Shops and Industries Act 1962
13.3	Licence and other fees	Entertainment Industry Act 1989	Licence and other fees imposed on persons who manage entertainers and/or events/venues
13.4	Contributions received from WorkCover Authority to fund the operations of the Workers Compensation Resolution Service	Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998	Costs associated with the provision of support and charges incurred by the Workers Compensation Resolution Service (WCRS)

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND MANAGEMENT

BOARD OF SURVEYORS NEW SOUTH WALES

14.1	Registration fees	Surveyors Act 1929	regulation fee to practise as a Surveyor
14.2	Annual Surveyors Registration fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	Regulation fee to practise as a Surveyor

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.3	Annual Candidate Enrolment fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	Enrolment fee paid every year
14.4	Emeritus Surveyor fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	Certificate issued to surveyors who are retired from the profession but are given a commemorative certificate for 25 years of service
14.5	Application for Registration as a Surveyor	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	Application fee
14.6	Letter of Accreditation	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.7	Certificate of Registration	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.8	Restoration to the Register of Surveyors	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.9	Application fee for PTA information	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.10	PTA Lodgment fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.11	Re-lodgment fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.12	Variation fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	
14.13	Report Re-submission fee	Surveyors (General) Regulation 1999	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
LAND	AND PROPERTY INFORM	ATION	
14.14	Extracts, searches and copies of the Surveyors database	Surveyors (Practice) Regulation 1996	Searches of the database to ensure survey work is consistent with the crown survey grid. Searches may be in the form of sketch plans, coordinates or heights. They can be extracted either on-line through the Survey Control Information Management System (SCIMS) or supplied manually
14.15	Extracts, searches and copies	Conveyancing Act 1919	Surveyors can request copies of documents and the original crown survey plan
14.16	Registration in the General Register of Deeds	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	Preparation of a registration copy of an instrument
14.17	Registration in the General Register of Deeds	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	Registration, renewal or vacation of registration. Also includes registration of a crop, wool lien, stock mortgage, bill of sale, removal of caveat, memorandum containing provisions that are capable of being covenants or for recording or registering any instrument
14.18	Lodgment of a plan for registration	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	On lodgment for registration or recording of a plan, except pre-examination fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.19	Miscellaneous fees	Conveyancing (General) Regulation 1998	On request for entry of a marginal note evidencing a discrepancy between an original instrument and a registered copy of the instrument
14.20	Licensing of forms	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	For examination and licensing of any dealing that is required by any Act to be in the approved form and is not a form licensed by the Registrar-General
14.21	Advertisements	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	
14.22	Certificates of title	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	For the issue of a certificate of title on any request or application

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.23	Miscellaneous fees	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	Fees for depositing an instrument of title on any request, lodgment of a requisition for statement of grounds, lodgment of a request for the issue of a summons and lodgment of a request for the issue of a notice, lodgment of a request for delivery of a document, for furnishing a certificate of ownership, for production of documents at the Office of State Revenue, for supplying a computer listing of plans registered, for supplying details of lots created on the registration of a deposited plan or strata plan and any dealing, application, request or caveat that refers to more than 20 folios
14.24	Lodgment of a plan for registration	Strata Schemes (Freehold Development) Act 1973	Lodgment of a plan except for pre-examination fees
14.25	Lodgment of a substituted plan or any sheet of such a plan under Schedule (clause 28)	Strata Schemes (Freehold Development) Act 1973	
14.26	Lodgment of a plan for registration	Strata Schemes (Leasehold Development) Act 1986, regulations	Lodgment of a plan of registration except for pre-examination fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.27	Extracts and copies	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	Extracts and copies of
		Real Property Act 1900, regulations	documents and land titles, including
		Strata Schemes (Freehold Development) Act 1973, regulations	computer folio
		Strata Schemes (Leasehold Development) Act 1986, regulations	
14.28	Miscellaneous fees	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	On request for entry of a marginal note evidencing a discrepancy between an original instrument and a registered copy of the instrument
14.29	Applications, requests, caveats and dealings	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	On lodgment for registration or recording of an application, request, caveat and dealings
14.30	Official searches	Conveyancing Act 1919, regulations	Searches conducted
		Real Property Act 1900, regulations	by Land and Property Information that are official in nature
14.31	Licensing of forms	Real Property Act 1900, regulations	For examination and licensing of any dealings that is required by any Act to be in the approved form and is not a form licensed by the Registrar-General
14.32	Valuation Data	Valuation of Land Act 1916	Valuation data used by local government councils and the Office of State Revenue
14.33	Certificates of Valuation	Valuation of Land Act 1916	Official certificates issued only by the Valuer General as to land valuations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.34	Land Acquisition	Just Terms Act 1991	A determination by
	(Just Terms Compensation) Act 1991. Just Terms Determination	Valuation of Land Act 1916	the Valuer-General of the amount of compensation to be offered to the owner of land for a compulsory acquisition of the land under that Act
14.35	Extracts from Database (Computer-on-line enquiries)	Valuation of Land Act 1916	Extract of information from the Valuer General database for property sales data
14.36	Certificate of Land Value	Valuation of Land Act 1916	Official certified copies of statutory land valuations issued only by the Valuer-General
14.37	Copies of valuation information under subpoena	Land and Environment Court Act 1979	Official copies of statutory land valuation information provided by the Valuer-General under Land and Environment Court and other court orders to interested parties
LAND	AND WATER CONSE	RVATION	
AUSTR	RALIAN INLAND ENERGY	AND WATER	
15.1	Building Plans	Local Government Act 1993	Checking and approving Building Plans
15.2	Deficit funding from Mines and Treasury	Water Supply Authorities Act 1987	The Board receives funding from the Mines in Broken Hill and the Treasury for the loss it makes
CHIPP	ING NORTON LAKE AUT	HORITY	
15.3	Fees and charges	Chipping Norton Lake Authority Act 1977	Fees for extraction of sand or other material

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPAI	RTMENT OF LAND AND \	WATER CONSERVATION	
15.4	Drainage Union/Board rates	Water Management Act 2000	Rates levied on rateable land in the district to fund the maintenance, renewal, construction or extension of drainage works
15.5	Pindari Dam Enlargement levy	Water Act 1912	Contribution by irrigators towards capital cost of the enlargement of Pindari Dam completed some years ago
15.6	Water Act fees	Water Act 1912, Parts 2, 5 and 8	Fees under the Water Act payable by applicants for issue and renewal of permits or licences
15.7	Public Reserves Management Fund Caravan Park levy	Crown Lands Act 1989, section 106	Levy imposed under the authority of the <i>Crown Lands Act 1989</i> on gross revenues of coastal Council caravan parks. Its purpose is to provide funds to the Public Reserves Management Fund, created under the authority of the <i>Public Reserves Management Act 1987</i>
15.8	Enclosure permits	Crown Lands Act 1989	That is a permit to enclose Crown roads subject to the provision of a gate or cattle ramp for cattle access

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.9	Royalties	Crown Lands Act 1989	Royalty for the extraction of materials eg sand from the Crown estate. The royalty generally reflects market conditions
15.10	Fees prescribed by regulation	Crown Lands Act 1989	Application fees, issue of notices, issue of summonses, fees for surrender of land, survey fees, valuation fees and any other fees which may from time to time be prescribed
15.11	Fees prescribed by regulation	Crown Lands (Continued Tenures) Act 1989	Application fees, issue of notices, survey fees and any other fees which may from time to time be prescribed
15.12	Fees prescribed by regulation	Commons Management Act 1989	Application fees, issue of notices, fee for copy of minutes of proceedings of meetings, fee for pasturage of stock and any other fees which may from time to time be prescribed
15.13	Fees prescribed by regulation	Western Lands Act 1901	Application fees, survey fees and any other fees which may from time to time be prescribed
15.14	Fees approved by the Minister	Western Lands Act 1901	Application fees, notice of claim or dispute regarding fencing, surrender under section 33A or any other fees which may from time to time be approved by the Minister

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.15	Permit fee	Rivers and Foreshores Improvement Act 1948	Permit required to make an excavation on, in or under protected land, or do anything which obstructs, or detrimentally affects the flow of protected waters or which is likely to do so
15.16	Catchment Contributions (Rates)	Catchment Management Act 1989	Contributions levied under the Act by Catchment Management Trusts to fund the programs in the Trusts' corporate plans as approved by the Minister
15.17		Crown Lands Act 1995	Provision of
	and provision of copies or extracts of documents or	Crown Land Continued Tenures Act 1989	information from the Department's records and databases, including Native Title search fees
	information from	Western Lands Act 1901	
	databases	Commons Management Act 1989	
		Water Act 1912	
		Water Management Act 2000	
15.18	Irrigation Corporation	Water Management Act 2000	Licence to operate as
	Operating Licence fee	Water Management (Irrigation Corporations) Regulation 1995	an Irrigation Corporation
15.19	Irrigation Corporation	Water Management Act 2000	Licence to operate
	Water Management Works Licence fee	Water Management (Irrigation Corporations) Regulation 1995	water management works
15.20	Irrigation Corporation	Water Management Act 2000	Service charges
	Water Services charges	Water Management (Irrigation Corporations) Regulation 1995	levied by the Water Administration Ministerial Corporation on Irrigation Corporations for river management, drainage, flood mitigation or other special purposes

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.21	Rates charged by Bore Water and Irrigation Trusts	Water Management Act 2000	Rates levied by the Trusts on landowners for the purposes of maintenance, renewal and management of the works of the Trust District
15.22	Water Management Licences for the major Water Corporations	Water Management Act 2000	Licence to operate water management works
15.23	Fee for transfer of water allocation	Water Act 1912, Part 2	Fee payable by landowners to the Department of Land and Water Conservation for the Transfer of Water allocations
15.24	Application for the authorisation of plantation or proposed plantation	Plantations and Reafforestation Act 1999	Application fees for the authorisation of plantation or proposed plantation
15.25	Rates and charges by Private Irrigation Districts	Water Management Act 2000	Rates and charges levied by Districts on land holders for the purpose of meeting liabilities and expenses of the District
15.26	Fees and charges imposed by the Minister	Water Management Act 2000	Fees and charges, other than fees for services, imposed by the Minister under section 114 of the Act which are payable to the Department

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.27	Development consent application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Applications made for development consent of the Minister for the clearing of native vegetation or protected land in accordance with the requirements of the Native Vegetation Conservation Act 1997
HUNTE	R CATCHMENT MANAG	EMENT TRUST	
15.28	Catchment contribution	Catchment Management Act 1989	An environmental levy that is used to mitigate flooding, control future flooding risks, improve water quality and water management and enhance natural vegetation
UPPER	PARRAMATTA RIVER C	ATCHMENT TRUST	
15.29	River management service charge	Water Management Act 2000	The service charges are raised to mitigate flooding, control future flooding risks, improve water quality and protect/enhance native vegetation
WILD [OOG DESTRUCTION BOA	RD	
15.30	Rates	Wild Dog Destruction Act 1921	Western Division landholders owning more than 1 000 hectares, pay a levy according to the area owned. The year 2000 rate is 2.2 cents per hectare
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT		
DEPAR	RTMENT OF LOCAL GOV	ERNMENT	
16.1	Review of Determination	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.2	Companions Animal Fund	Companion Animals Act 1998	Under the Companion Animals Fund, Local Councils will collect registration fees. The Department will pay the Register monthly and repay a percentage to the Councils (possibly quarterly) and maintain the balance to administer the fund
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT TAXES	AND CHARGES	
Taxes			
16.3	Ordinary Rates	Local Government Act 1993, section 494	General impost not associated with specific goods or services. Includes all special rates and annual charges classified as general income (eg fees received in connection with bushfire and other emergency services, septic tanks application and inspection fees)
16.4	Special Rates	Local Government Act 1993, section 495	
16.5	Water Rates	Local Government Act 1993, section 495	
16.6	Sewerage Rates	Local Government Act 1993, section 495	
Charg	es		
16.7	Water Charges	Local Government Act 1993, sections 501 and 502	
16.8	Sewerage Charges	Local Government Act 1993, sections 501 and 502	
16.9	Drainage	Local Government Act 1993, section 501	Provided by Local Government

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.10	Domestic Waste	Local Government Act 1993, sections 496 and 502	Statutory responsibility of Local Government. Essential service. As for water
16.11	Trade Waste Charges	Local Government Act 1993, section 501	
16.12	Regulatory, licensing and permit income	Local Government Act 1993, Land Planning and Assessment Act, Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	General exemption for statutory charges levied under an Act. Charges under this item are exempt if only a local council or other statutory authority can levy the charge
			The exemption under this item does not extend to income received as a permit, licence etc that is essentially an inspection, involves considerable work to be performed by council or from a commercial activity
16.13	Registration of Certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.14	Building Certificate	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.15	Certificate as to Outstanding Notices and Orders Under the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, section 121ZP	
16.16	Certificate as to Outstanding Notices and Orders Under the Local Government Act	Local Government Act 1993, section 735A	
16.17	Tree Applications	Local Government Act 1993	Application for removal/lopping

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.18	Swimming Pools — Applications/ Compliance Certificates	Swimming Pools Act 1992	
16.19	Registration of annual fire safety statement	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.20	Road opening permits	Roads Act 1993	
16.21	Development application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.22	Assessment of Designated Development, Development Affecting a Heritage Property or Environmental Assessment of a Potentially Contaminated site	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.23	Modification of consent	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.24	Amendments to Environmental Planning Instruments	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	For example, applications for rezoning
16.25	Planning certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, sections 149 and 150	
16.26	Application to amend a Development Control Plan	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.27	Extension of expiring consents	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.28	Construction Zone Fees application duration	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	
16.29	Temporary road closure	Roads Act 1993	
16.30	Clothing Recycling Bins — Placement Approval and Annual Inspection	Local Government Act 1993	
16.31	Mortuary approval	Local Government Act 1993	
16.32	Undertaker approval	Local Government Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.33	Septic Tank Application, Certification and Annual Inspection fees	Local Government Act 1993	
16.34	On-Site Sewerage Management System Application Building Application, Approval to Operate and Inspection fees	Local Government Act 1993	
16.35	Animal Impounding fees	Companion Animals Act 1998	Various fees including penalty/deterrence, sustenance, driving, notification, pound fees, destruction, release fees etc
16.36	Animal registration fees	Companion Animals Act 1998	
16.37	Impounding fees	Impounding Act 1993	Includes the impounding of cars, trolleys, animals and other articles
16.38	Permit for Headstone/Monument	Local Government Act 1993	
16.39	Interment permit	Local Government Act 1993	Relates only to the permit, not to the burial

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.40	Developer contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, section 94 Local Government Act 1919	Contributions made by developers to finance the provision of public infrastructure and services. The contributions are not consideration for any supply made by council
			Contributions made under Interim Development Orders under the Local Government Act 1919 (current planning instruments established prior to Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 and Local Government Act 1993
16.41	Developer charges	Local Government Act 1993, section 64	Developer charges in relation to water sewerage and drainage
16.42	Town Improvement fees/levies	Local Government Act 1993	
16.43	Footpath Hoarding fees	Local Government Act 1993, section 491	
16.44	Fees for occupying Council footways	Local Government Act 1993	Fee relates only to the application fee
16.45	Certificate	Local Government Act 1993, section 603	Rate information confirmation
16.46	Resident parking permits	Road Transport Safety and Traffic Management Act 1999	The fee covers costs of administering a regulated parking scheme. It is not the equivalent of paying for a parking space
16.47	Boarding houses	Local Government Act 1993	Consumer protection and public health and safety

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.48	Notification to adjoining owner's fee	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Relates to advertising development fees
16.49	Temporary Dwelling Application fee	Local Government Act 1993	Application for a temporary dwelling, eg caravan to be erected on land whilst a building is built
16.50	Moveable Dwelling Application fee	Local Government Act 1993	
16.51	Subpoenas		Appearance money
16.52	Water Base charges	Water Management Act 2000	Annual water base charges for residential, commercial, industrial and exempt properties
16.53	Water Usage charges	Water Management Act 2000	Water usage charge for consumption
16.54	Sewerage — Residential	Water Management Act 2000	Annual sewerage charge for residential property
16.55	Sewerage — Non Residential	Water Management Act 2000	Annual base charge for non residential property and sewerage discharge charge for non residential property
16.56	Drainage Service Charge	Water Management Act 2000	Standardised charge levied on properties within the city
16.57	Trade Waste charges	Water Management Act 2000	Charges imposed relative to the strength and volume of discharge to the sewer system by non-domestic customers
16.58	Effluent Removal charges	Water Management Act 2000	
16.59	Chemical Closet charges	Water Management Act 2000	
16.60	Recoverable Works	Water Management Act 2000	Recovery of Council's costs in carrying out works

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.61	Developer Service Charge	Water Management Act 2000	Cash contribution toward the cost of provision of water and sewerage services
16.62	Developer/Third Party Contributed Assets	Water Management Act 2000	Value of water and sewer piping acquired and installed by a developer and handed over to the Council 'Free of Charge'
16.63	Water Supply Connection/ Reconnection Charge	Water Management Act 2000	
16.64	Sewer Connection fees	Water Management Act 2000	
16.65	Sewerage Drainage Plan fees	Water Management Act 2000	
16.66	Section 27 Certificates	Water Management Act 2000	
16.67	SepticTank Installation Permit	Water Management Act 2000	
16.68	Sewerage Drainage Arrester Approval	Water Management Act 2000	
16.69	Ratings Certificate	Water Management Act 2000	
16.70	Plans	Water Management Act 2000	Sewer drainage diagrams, sewer long section and sewer connection diagram
16.71	Urban Development/Rural Development	Water Management Act 2000	Includes the water supply and sewer reticulation
16.72	Water Carter's Licence	Water Management Act 2000	Charge per vehicle
16.73	Raise/Lower/Adjust Existing Service	Water Management Act 2000	
16.74	Relocate Existing Service	Water Management Act 2000	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.75	Skin Penetration Registration fees	Local Government Act 1993	Council registers the premises annually, and inspecting the premises twice a year to ensure that it complies with statutory health regulations
16.76	Water Cooling Towers Registration fees	Local Government Act 1993	Council registers all systems annually and undertakes maintenance record checks and water sampling to ensure compliance with the statutory health regulations
16.77	Request for 'internal' review of Determination	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Fee to internally review initial Council decision
16.78	Developer Contributions	City of Sydney Act 1988	Contribution towards public infrastructure
16.79	Documents — the production of, copying of, certifying of, including documents or data	Local Government Act 1993, Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exemption recognising that income from the sale of such documents or data is exempt
	produced as a result of the searching or extracting of information from a data file		The basis of the exemption is that this income is derived from information owned or controlled by the local council. Examples include policy documents, DCPs, LEPs, council minutes, mapping information, valuations, statistical data etc
			However, the exemption does not extend to documents produced for commercial sale such as tourist guides

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.80	Application for Approval to Erect a Building	Local Government Act 1993	Application fee
16.81	Application to use building as a Place of Public Entertainment	Local Government Act 1993	Assessment fees
16.82	Stamping of additional plans	Local Government Act 1993, section 608	Same logic as for certified copies
16.83	Temporary Shoring of Excavations and Temporary Facade Structure	Local Government Act 1993, section 608	Application fees
16.84	(All) Extracts of databases in various forms of media (eg microfiche, tape, paper, etc) for:	Local Government Act 1993, section 608	Extracts of local government databases
	1. Property rates		
	2. Strata Title		
	3. Land Survey		
	4. Development Applications		
16.85	Weed Control Certificate	Noxious Weeds Act 1993	Application fee governed by Act
16.86	Traffic Control Barrier Fee	Local Government Act 1993, section 608	Includes Barricades on Footways, Emergency Barricades and Lights, and Temporary Footway Crossings
16.87	Dedication of roads, buildings or other infrastructure	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Dedications made by developers and others are not consideration for any supply made by council
16.88	Building Construction and Complying Development Certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exempt from GST if not contestable. Contestable categories have GST applied

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.89	Application for Amendment to Construction Certificate Plans	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exempt from GST if not contestable. Contestable categories have GST applied
16.90	Construction (Compliance) Certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exempt from GST if not contestable. Contestable categories have GST applied
16.91	Subdivision Certificate	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exempt from GST if not contestable.
	Certificate	Strata Titles Act 1973	Contestable categories have GST applied
16.92	Engineering Construction Certificate	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Exempt from GST if not contestable. Contestable categories have GST applied
16.93	Advertising costs	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Councils charge developers for advertising expenses to the general public about subdivision applications
16.94	Development Plan/Master Plan	Central Sydney Local Environment Plan 1996 enacted under the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Akin to a development application which must be assessed by Council as part of its regulatory function and which cannot be done by a private organisation
MINE	RAL RESOURCES		
COAL	COMPENSATION BOAR	D	
17.1	Appeal fees	Coal Acquisition (Compensation) Arrangements 1985	Appeals lodged by the claimants for the
		Coal Acquisition (Reacquisition Arrangements) Order 1997	amount of compensation

determined

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes				
DEPA	DEPARTMENT OF MINERAL RESOURCES						
17.2	Lodgement Fees and Mining Lease Fees as set out in the Government Gazette	Mining Act 1992	These are fees set by the Minister for Mineral Resources pursuant to section 382A of the Mining Act 1992 with the concurrence of the Treasurer				
17.3	Any monies received as a tender for the grant of titles	Mining Act 1992	There are provisions in the <i>Mining</i> Act 1992 for inviting tenders for the grant of titles				
17.4	Payment of royalty on minerals won on titles granted	Mining Act 1992	Payment of royalty is required by the Act and rates are set by Regulation				
17.5	Fees as set out in the regulations to the Petroleum (Onshore) Act except those fees required in respect of requests under Sections 118, 119 and 120	Petroleum (Onshore) Act 1991	These are fees set by Regulation for lodgement of applications and the grant and renewal of titles				
17.6	Payment of royalty on petroleum recovered from titles granted	Petroleum (Onshore) Act 1991	Payment of royalty is required by the Act and rates are set by Regulation				
17.7	Application fees, transfer fees and annual fees as set out in the regulations to the Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act except those fees required under section 119 and miscellaneous fees	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1992	These are fees set by Regulation for lodgement of applications, transfer of titles and annual fees				
17.8	Payment of royalty on petroleum recovered from titles granted	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1992	Payment of royalty is required by the Act and rates are set by Regulation				

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes		
MINES SUBSIDENCE BOARD					
17.9	Colliery Contributions	Mine Subsidence Compensation Act 1961	A levy made annually on proprietors of coal mines, to provide the prime source of funding for the Mine Subsidence Compensation Fund. No direct benefit is provided to individual proprietors, because the Fund covers all mine subsidence, including abandoned workings. There is a general benefit of statutory protection from common law actions for damage to improvements		
17.10	Certificate of compliance	Mine Subsidence Compensation Act 1961, section 15B	Certificate of compliance used in conveyance which certifies that a property is eligible for compensation where property being sold is in a proclaimed mine subsidence district		
17.11	Certificate of claims	Mine Subsidence Compensation Act 1961, section 15C	Tells whether a claim for compensation has been paid on the property		

OLYMPICS

DARLING HARBOUR AUTHORITY

18.1	Development applications	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979
18.2	Planning Certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, section 149

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes				
POLICE							
NEW SOUTH WALES CRIME COMMISSION							
19.1	Court Awarded Costs	Criminal Assets Recovery Act 1990	As part of this asset forfeiture procedure these court orders often award the payment of costs to the Commission. The retention of these funds by the Commission has been approved by both the Minister and the Treasurer				
NEW S	OUTH WALES POLICE S	ERVICE					
19.2	Firearms and dangerous weapons fees	Firearms Act 1996 and Dangerous Weapons Act 1975	Fees collected for licences and/or permits issued by virtue of the Firearms and Dangerous Weapons Act				
19.3	Security industry licences	Security Industry Act 1997	Fees collected for licences and/or permits issued by virtue of the Security (Protection) Industry Act				
19.4	Charges payable for false security alarms	Police Service Act 1990	Charges payable for attending false security alarms				
19.5	Removal and impounding of vehicles used for certain offences	Road Transport (General) Act 1999	Fees charged in connection with towing of impounded vehicles				
19.6	Impounding fees	Impounding Act 1993	Fees charged in connection with impounding, holding and disposal of impounded property				
19.7	Provide an accident report	Motor Accidents Act 1988	NSWPS are required to provide accident reports and recover the costs of providing reports				

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.8	Visa application charges	Police Service Act 1990	A visa charge is levied on people travelling to some countries (quite a few) where people want to work, marry, have extended stay etc. It is not normally required if people want to holiday
PREM	IIER		
INDEP	ENDENT PRICING AND R	EGULATORY TRIBUNAL	
20.1	Gas Annual	Gas Supply Act 1996	Annual authorisation
	Authorisation and Licence fee	Gas Pipelines Access Act 1998	and licence fees — being the cost to the
		Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal Act 1992	State of administering the Gas Supply Act and the Gas Pipelines Access (New South Wales) Law in relation to the holder of an authorisation or licence
20.2	Electricity Distributor	Electricity Supply Act 1995	Fee charged on
	and Retail Supplier Licence Application fee	Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal Act 1992	application for a retail supplier's licence or an electricity distributor's licence and on applications to transfer either of these licences
20.3	Electricity Distributor	Electricity Supply Act 1995	Annual fee imposed
	and Retail Supplier Annual licence fee	Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal Act 1992	on holders of electricity distribution and retail licences and retail
PREMI	ER'S DEPARTMENT		
20.4	FOI application and processing charges	Freedom of Information Act 1989	FOI application fees and processing charges, which includes the search fees, the extract of the information required, consultation and copying of document

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
STATE	E ELECTORAL OFFICE		
20.5	Nomination deposit	Parliamentary Electorates and Elections Act 1912	Deposit for nomination as candidate for the Legislative Assembly
20.6	Nomination deposit	Parliamentary Electorates and Elections Act 1912	Deposit for nomination as candidate for the Legislative Council
20.7	Roll Objection deposit	Parliamentary Electorates and Elections Act 1912	Deposit for objection to name appearing on electoral roll
20.8	Registration fee	Parliamentary Electorates and Elections Act 1912	Application for registration as a political party
PUBL	IC WORKS AND SERV	ICES	
BOAR	D OF ARCHITECTS OF N	sw	
21.1	Annual Roll fee	Architects Act 1921	Payable by architects in order to use the legally protected title 'architect', in the public interest and for consumer protection
21.2	Initial Enrolment fee	Architects Act 1921	A one-off fee payable by architects in order to enrol their names to the Register of Architects of NSW
21.3	Restoration fee	Architects Act 1921	Payable by architects in order to restore their name to the Register of Architects of NSW

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
STAT	E		
DUST	DISEASES BOARD		
22.1	Compulsory contribution to the Workers Compensation Dust Diseases Board to meet the cost of dust diseases compensation payments	Workers Compensation (Dust Diseases) Act 1942	Contributions that must be paid by licensed insurers and licensed self-insurers for the purposes of meeting dust diseases compensation payments administered by the Workers Compensation (Dust Diseases) Board
мото	R ACCIDENTS AUTHORIT	- Y	
22.2	Levy on Compulsory Third Party Insurance	Motor Accidents Act 1988	Levy fixed on gross premium income
22.3	Licence fee	Motor Accidents Act 1988	Paid by an insurer making a new application
22.4	Quarterly lump sum hospital and ambulance receipt from licensed insurers	Motor Accidents Act 1988	As collecting agent under the Bulk Billing Agreement (Dept. of Health, Ambulance Service of NSW, MAA and all licensed insurers) MAA quarterly collects and transfers these funds (approx. \$8 million) to health and ambulance. It enables ambulance to pick and hospitals to treat motor accident victims without the need to raise immediate bills. Annually, the actual amount is compared with the estimates and adjustment made for any under/over payment

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes		
22.5	Nominal Defendant Insolvency Levy	Motor Accidents Compensation Act 1999	Levy on insurers to meet payments to be made by the Nominal Defendant as a result of a CTP insurer becoming insolvent		
22.6	Nominal Defendant Receipts	Motor Accidents Compensation Act 1999	In case of an insolvent insurer in provisional liquidation or liquidation all receipts from reinsurance recoveries, payments by licensed insurers for all shared and nominal defendant claims, receipts of trust funds and any other receipts by the MAA in its role as the Nominal Defendant		
WORK	WORKCOVER AUTHORITY OF NSW				

22.7 Compulsory contribution to the WorkCover Authority section 39 Fund

Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998,

Contributions that must be paid to the WorkCover Authority of NSW by licensed insurers and licensed self insurers. These contributions are used by the WorkCover Authority to meet the cost of its operations and other funding obligations it has under the Act and related WorkCover administered legislation

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.8	Compulsory contribution to the	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 228	Contributions that must be paid by
	Insurers' Guarantee Fund	Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998, section 208	insurers. These contributions are applied to meet the cost of workers compensation claims and administration expenses of the Insurers' Guarantee Fund being a fund established to pay workers compensation not otherwise paid by failed insurers
22.9	Funding transfers from the NSW WorkCover Scheme Statutory Funds	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 197	Amounts authorised by the WorkCover Authority to meet costs incurred in relation to the Authority exercising its functions in connection with insurers licensed under the Act
22.10	Compulsory contribution to the Premiums Adjustment Fund	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 203	Contributions that must be paid to the Fund by licensed insurers. The Fund's purpose is to facilitate the pooling of the workers compensation premiums and the movement of funds between insurers and the NSW WorkCover Authority
22.11	Transfers from reserves in statutory funds	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 206	
22.12	Funding of deficits in statutory funds generally	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 207	

Part 2 New South Wales

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.13	Payment of catch up premiums into Premiums Adjustment Fund	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 208	
22.14	Deficit in statutory funds of insurers or a deficiency in particular statutory funds	Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998, section 174	
22.15	State Certificate of Competency	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Certificate of competency for users of industrial equipment, explosive power tools operators, formwork, pest management technicians, fumigators, and other prescribed occupations (includes renewals for pest management technicians and fumigators)
22.16	Fees — Accreditation (for Rehabilitation Providers)	Workers Compensation (Workplace Injury Management) Regulation 1995	Accreditation of Rehabilitation Providers
22.17	Fees — Accreditation (for OHS Assessors)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Accreditation of assessors to assess applicants for certificates of competency to carry out certain scheduled work
22.18	Certificate of Competency — Replacement due to loss, defacement, mutilation or destruction	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Loss, defacement, mutilation or destruction of certificate of competency
22.19	Licence — Application	Workers' Compensation Act 1987, section 177 Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998, section 175	Application by corporation or specialised insurer for a licence to become a licensed insurer

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.20	Licence — Application	Workers Compensation Act 1987, section 210	Application for licence to become a
		Workplace Injury Management and Workers Compensation Act 1998, section 190	self-insurer or group self-insurer
22.21	Licences — Asbestos removal	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Licences to carry out asbestos removal work
22.22	Licences — Demolition	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Licence to carry out demolition work for 2 years
22.23	Licences — Dangerous goods	Dangerous Goods Act 1975	1 year licences for storing dangerous goods in accordance with the dangerous goods legislation
22.24	Subpoena fees	Justices Act 1902	Fees paid by solicitors for the production of subpoenaed documents used in court proceedings
22.25	Application for exemption	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Application for exemption from requirement to comply with relevant exposure standard for synthetic mineral fibres and synthetic mineral fibre dust
22.26	Contribution to the Supplementary Sporting Injuries Fund	Sporting Injuries Insurance Act 1978, section 11B	Government financed benefits system which provides benefits for school children who are seriously injured while participating in organised school sport and persons likewise injured while participating in certain programs of activity conducted or sanctioned by the NSW Department of Sport and Recreation

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.27	Certificate of Competency — Conversion, Equivalent Certificate	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Converting equivalent inter-state industry qualification, or certificates issued prior to this regulation, to national certificate of competency
22.28	Permit — Explosives User (if learner permit held)	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Certificate of Competency as explosives user
22.29	Permit — Explosives User Learner	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Permit for 1 Year to train as an explosives user
22.30	Permit — Explosives User (if no learner permit was held)	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Certificate of Competency as explosives user
22.31	Explosives User — conversion of interstate permit	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Converting equivalent inter-state or industry qualification or certificates to a NSW certificate
22.32	Licence — Import or Sell Explosives	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Good Regulations 1999	Licence to import or sell explosives
22.33	Fireworks 1 day display permit	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Good Regulations 1999	Application for approval to hold firework displays for non-professional users
22.34	Fireworks Wholesaler	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Good Regulations 1999	Application for permit to sell fireworks by wholesale
22.35	Permit — Shotfirers	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Good Regulations 1999	Application for permit issued to persons who hold a WorkCover Authority Explosive User Certificate of Competency or a Department of Mines Shotfirer Certificate of Competency allowing them to purchase explosives

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.36	Permit — Collectors	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Good Regulations 1999	Application for permit for persons to collect ammunition.
22.37	Fee — Accreditation (for 'OHS Induction Training for Construction Work' trainer)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Accreditation in relation to OHS construction induction training
22.38	Fee — Course Approval (for OHS General Construction Induction Courses)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	WorkCover Course Approval as per WorkCover Construction General OHS Induction Course Approval manual
22.39	Fireworks General Permit	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Application for approval to hold fireworks displays for a professional pyrotechnician for 1 year
22.40	Licence to Carry Explosives	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Licence for Vehicles to Carry Explosives
22.41	Permit — Asbestos Removal	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Application for job Permit for Asbestos Removal
22.42	Certificate of Competency — Application for Exemption	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Application to be exempted from holding a Certificate of Competency
22.43	Licence to Manufacture Explosives	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Licence to manufacture explosives for either immediate use, not for immediate use or to manufacture of cartridges for sale
22.44	Application of authorisation of an explosive	Dangerous Goods Act 1975 and Dangerous Goods Regulations 1999	Application to authorise an explosive for manufacture, transport, import, use and storage in NSW

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.45	Fee Course Approval (First Aid Pamphlet)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Fee for accreditation of first aid pamphlets. WorkCover course approval per WorkCover first aid pamphlet approval manual
22.46	Fee — Course Approval (First Aid Course)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Fee for accreditation of first aid course. WorkCover course approval per WorkCover first aid course approval manual
22.47	Fee — Course Approval (Occupational First Aid Course)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Fee for accreditation of occupational first aid course. WorkCover course approval per WorkCover occupational first aid course approval manual
22.48	Application for registration of plant design (including alteration of plant design)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Registration of plant design for amusement devices, boilers and pressure vessels, gas cylinders, boilers, work boxes, lift, escalator and moving walks, building maintenance units, hoists, boom type elevating work platform, prefabricated scaffolding and cranes
22.49	Fee — Accreditation (for Occupational Health and Safety Consultation)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Accreditation in relation to Occupational Health and Safety training

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.50	Application for item registration	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Registration of lifts, escalators and moving walks, amusement devices, boiler and pressure vessels, mobile cranes, tower cranes, building and maintenance units, and concrete placing units (truck mounted with boom)
22.51	National Certificate of Competency	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Application and assessment of persons for national certificate of competency for users and operators of industrial equipment
22.52	Replacement of registration of plant design (including alteration of plant design)	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Replacement of registration of plant design for amusement devices, boilers and pressure vessels, gas cylinders, boilers, work boxes, lift, escalator and moving walks, building maintenance units, hoists, boom type elevation work platform, prefabricated scaffolding and cranes
22.53	Replacement of item registration	Occupational Health and Safety Act 2000, Occupational Health and Safety Regulation 2001	Replacement of registration of lifts, escalators and moving walks, amusement devices, boiler and pressure vessels, mobile cranes, tower cranes, building and maintenance units and concrete placing units (truck mounted with boom)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.54	File review of rehabilitation providers	Workers Compensation (Workplace Injury Management) Regulation 1995	Review of accredited rehabilitation providers who appear to be a risk to the system
SPOR	T AND RECREATION		
DEPAR	RTMENT OF SPORT AND	RECREATION	
23.1	Boxing licences	Boxing and Wrestling Control Act 1986	Registration licence taken out by a boxer before he can fight
23.2	Boxing fees	Boxing and Wrestling Control Act 1986	Boxers and kickboxers are required to pay an annual registration fee, as well as industry promoters, match makers, managers, trainers, seconds, referees, judges and timekeepers. Permit fees are also required from these persons
23.3	Motor Vehicle Racing Licences	Motor Vehicle Sports (Public Safety) Act 1985	Any person having a prescribed interest in any land on which it is intended to conduct motor vehicle racing, must obtain a licence and pay a fee to conduct the event
23.4	Permits for the conduct of motor racing meetings at Mount Panorama	Mount Panorama Motor Racing Act 1989	Bathurst City Council is required to obtain a permit for the holding of meetings for motor vehicle racing and associated events at Mount Panorama

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
TRAN	SPORT		
AIR TE	RANSPORT COUNCIL		
24.1	Air licence fees	Air Transport Act 1964	These are air licence fees payable for Regular Public Transport licences, and are calculated at a rate of 0.2% of gross passenger revenue, as part of the regulatory framework for the provision of intrastate air passenger services
24.2	Licence application fee	Air Transport Act 1964	These fees are payable by all categories of air transport licences, as part of the regulatory framework for the provision of intrastate air passenger services
DEPA	RTMENT OF TRANSPORT	•	
24.3	Port Safety Operating Licence	Ports Corporatisation and Waterways Management Act 1995	A periodic licence fee paid by a port corporation to the Minister for a Port Safety Operating Licence. An operating licence may make provision for the fixing and collection by, and payment to, the Port Corporation of navigation service charges. The licence may provide for the remittance of any part of the amount collected to the Minister
24.4	Taxi Licence Transfers	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A tax levied under the Act to cover the transfer of ownership of taxi licences

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.5	Rail Accreditations	Rail Safety Act 1993	An annual fee levied under the Act on railways operating within NSW
24.6	Hire Cars Licence Transfers	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A tax levied under the Act to cover the transfer of ownership of hire car licences
24.7	Short Term Taxi Licences	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under the Act to cover the issue of short term taxi licences
24.8	Short Term Hire Car Licences	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under the Act to cover the issue of short term hire car licences
24.9	Taxi Driver Authorities	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of taxi driver authorities
24.10	Taxi Operator Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of taxi operator accreditations
24.11	Bus/Coach Driver Authorities	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of bus/coach driver authorities
24.12	Other Hire Car Licences	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under the Act to cover the issue of hire car licences
24.13	Hire Car Driver Authorities	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of hire car driver authorities
24.14	Hire Car Operator Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of hire car operator accreditations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.15	Bus/Coach Operator Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal of bus/coach operator accreditations
24.16	Rail siding fees	Rail Safety Act 1993	Nominal annual fee levied under the Act for registration of a railway siding
24.17	Parking space levy	Parking Space Levy Act 1996	Levy paid for each parking space on the premises, if the space existed as a parking space in the previous financial year. It only applies to parking spaces within the city of Sydney and to premises within any other area prescribed by the regulations
24.18	4WD driver authorities	Passenger Transport Act 1990	Covers the issue and renewal of 4WD driver authorities
24.19	Motor Cycle Driver Authorities	Passenger Transport Act 1990	Covers the issue and renewal of motor cycle driver authorities
24.20	4WD Operator Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	Covers the issue and renewal of 4WD operator accreditations
24.21	Motor Cycle Operator Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	Covers the issue and renewal of motor cycle operator accreditations
24.22	Certificate of Competency	Rail Safety Act 1993	Nominal three yearly fees levied under the Act for certification of persons working around railway infrastructure to ensure compliance with safe working practices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.23	Ferry Operators Accreditations	Passenger Transport Act 1990	A fee levied under regulation to cover the issue and renewal ferry operator accreditations
ROADS	S AND TRAFFIC AUTHOR	ITY	
24.24	Driver's and Rider's Licences	Road Transport (Driver Licensing) Regulation	Collections from motor vehicle drivers and motor cycles in order to obtain a licence
24.25	Search of Records fee	Road Transport (General) Act 1999 and Road Transport (General) Regulation 1999, Schedule 2	
24.26	Search of records for	Motor Accidents Act 1988	
	Comprehensive Third Party Insurance	Motor Accidents Compensation Act 1999	
24.27	Fee for cancellation of registration	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Act 1997	
24.28	Fee for registration of recreational vehicles	Recreation Vehicles Act 1983	
24.29	Fatigue Management Program Participation fee	Road Transport (Safety and Traffic Management) (Driver Fatigue) Regulation 1999	The National Driving Hours program is a national road safety initiative to reduce the incidence of driver fatigue related crashes. The program applies to drivers of:
			 heavy trucks/truck and trailer combinations (GVM more than 12 tonnes)
			• commercial buses (seating more than 8 adults)
24.30	Administration Fees from the State Debt Recovery Office	Fines Act 1996	Fees for imposition of licence and registration sanctions on fine defaulters

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.31	Driving Test fee	Road Transport (Driver Licensing) Regulation 1999	Written examination test to obtain a licence in NSW for motor vehicles or motor bikes
24.32	Processing of Green	Motor Accidents Act 1988	
	Slips for Comprehensive Third Party Insurance	Motor Accidents Compensation Act 1999	
24.33	Motor Vehicle Weight Tax	Motor Vehicle Taxation Act 1988	Collections from vehicle owners in proportion to the weight of their vehicle at the time of registration
24.34	Vehicle Registration	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1988	Collections from vehicle owners in order to register their vehicle
24.35	Vehicle Transfers	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1988	Collections from purchaser of second hand vehicle at the time of purchase
24.36	Other Motor Vehicle Taxes		Collections from motorists and would be motorists to satisfy a legislative requirement
		Motor Vehicle Driving Instructors Act and Regulations	• Motor vehicle driver instruction licence act fee (collections from driving instructors in order to obtain a licence to instruct)
		Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1988	• Unregistered vehicle permit (collections from would be drivers in order to use an unregistered vehicle under the Motor Traffic Regulations Act (Reg 53a (2)))

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
		Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1988	• Sale of number plate — collections for issuance of number plates for vehicles being registered
		Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1988	• Tradersplate fee — collections for issuance of number plates to vehicle manufacturers, motor dealers, vehicle repairers, etc for attachment to an unregistered vehicle to enable driving the vehicle for purposes connected with the vehicle manufacturer
24.37	Firearms Licence fee	Firearms Act 1996	Collections from gun owners in order to obtain a licence and an identification card
24.38	Security Licence fee	Security Industry Act 1997	Collections from security industry personnel in order to obtain a licence and an identification card
24.39	Vehicle Registration	Interstate Road Transport Act	Collections from owners of heavy vehicles when they register the vehicle as an interstate vehicle
24.40	AIS Application Fee — Proprietor	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Cost of application fee to open up as an AIS proprietor
24.41	AIS Application Fee — Examiners/ Proprietors	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Cost of application fee for the establishment of authorised inspection stations for Examiners/ Proprietors

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.42	AIS Application Fee — Proprietor	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Cost of application fee to open up as an AIS proprietor
24.43	AIS Application for Re-accrediting	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Fee for the re-issue of a licence for an authorised inspection station
24.44	AIS Fee — Alternative Nominee	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Fee for the issue of a temporary licence for an Examiner for the establishment of an inspection station
24.45	AIS Fee — Proprietor Nominee	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Fee for the transfer of ownership of an authorised inspection station
24.46	AIS — New Accreditation	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Administrative charge
			Fee for obtaining licence to operate business
24.47	Instructor Licence	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Fees for issue if driver instructor licence
24.48	Instructor Licence Certificate	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Cost associated with the issuing of driver instructors certificate
24.49	Instructor Duplicate	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Cost of issuing a duplicate driving instructors certificate
24.50	Instructor Licence — Interim	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Cost of issuing an interim driving instructors licence
24.51	Interstate Driving Instructor fee	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Cost of issuing a driving instructor licence certificate to interstate driver applicants
24.52	Rider Instruction fee	Driver Instructor Regulation 1993	Fee for issuing of the Rider instructional licence
24.53	Duplicate of Authority for Examiner	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Application to replace an examiner's authority

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.54	Duplicate of Authority for Proprietor	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Application to replace a Proprietor's authority
24.55	Clearance of defect	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Authorised officer inspects to clear a defect
24.56	Clearance of defect	Road Transport (Vehicle Regulation) Regulation 1998	Clearance of a vehicle defect by AIS examiner
24.57	Permit Application Fee	Road Transport (Mass, Loading and Access) Regulation 1996	Over dimension and over mass movements of vehicles
24.58	Permit Application Fee — Vehicle >125 tonnes	Road Transport (Heavy Vehicles Registration Charges) Act 1995	Over dimension and over mass movements of vehicles over 125 tonnes
24.59	Proof of Age Cards	NSW Liquor Regulation 1996	Listed in the NSW Liquor Regulation 1996 as on eof the acceptable documents that can be used to prove a person is 18 years of age or older for the purposes for purchasing alcohol and tobacco and gaining access to licensed venues
24.60	Moiety Charge	Roads Act 1993	Interstate bridge cost sharing arrangements
24.61	Permit for the Opening of Public Roads	Roads Act 1993	Cost of restoration of road openings on a public road
24.62	Clearway Towing fees	Road Transport (Safety and Traffic Management) (Road Rules) Regulation 1999	Fee for removal, or attachment to a tow truck for the purpose of removal, of unattended vehicle illegally standing on a clearway, transit lane, bus lane and bus only lanes

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.63	Property Enquiries fee	Transport Administration Act 1998	Fee levied from prospective owners of property as to whether the RTA has a road proposal that would effect the identified property
24.64	Contributions to cost of road work	Roads Act NSW 1993	RTA consents under the <i>Roads Act NSW 1993</i> for road work/or traffic work by developers routinely include such conditions that the developer: (a) Contribute to payments for road/or work (a
			monetary contribution) (b) Perform certain road and traffic work at its own cost (an in-kind contribution)
24.65	Road contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Monetary contributions by developers to the cost of the arterial road network in the Rouse Hill development
STATE	RAIL AUTHORITY OF N	SW	
24.66	Property searches	Transport Administration Act 1988	Replies to property searches are held in the Central Register of Restriction database at the NSW Department of Information Technology and Management and/or with the State Rail Authority database

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
SYDNE	EY PORTS CORPORATION	N	
24.67	Fees for the issue and continuation of pilotage exemption certificates	Marine Pilotage Licensing Regulations	
24.68	Fees for the issue and continuation of certificates of local knowledge	Marine Pilotage Licensing Regulations	
TOW T	RUCK AUTHORITY OF N	sw	
24.69	Tow truck drivers certificates and operators licences	Tow Truck Industry Act 1998	Certificates and operators licences for the right to be recognised as a tow truck operator
24.70	Other fees	Tow Truck Industry Act 1998	Fees for issuing replacement drivers authorities, renewal fees for licences and reimbursement of court costs
WATER	RWAYS AUTHORITY		
24.71	Boat Licences	Maritime Services Act 1935	Annual licence in order to obtain a boat licence. Licences include; general licence, PWC licence, licence upgrades, duplicate licences
24.72	Boat Registrations	Maritime Services Act 1935	Boat owners annually register their boats. Registrations include; PWC registration, fishing vessel registration, other vessel registration, duplicate registration certificate transfer registration, reinstate registration, personalised vessel registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.73	Hire and Drive Licence	Commercial Vessels Act 1979	For commercial vessel operators who hire vessels for recreational purposes to the public. Description of Certificates of Competency. Marine Certification for Master Class 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5; Second mate Class 1 and 2; Mate 4; Coxswain; Marine Engineer Watchkeeper; Marine Engine Deriver 1, 2 and 3. Exam – written and oral; endorsement of certificate; issue of certificate; certificate of validity; revalidation of certificate; duplicate certificate; reassess examination paper; application for review of decision; search fee re marine certificatement of certificate
24.74	Aquatic Licences	Water Traffic Regulations NSW	The Authority issues licences and charges a licence fee to hold onwater events such as the Sydney to Hobart Yacht race
24.75	Certificates of Competency	Commercial Vessels Act 1979	Enables persons to operate commercial vessels
24.76	Towage Permits	Commercial Vessels (Permits) Regulation	Enables persons to tow vessels on sea-going voyages
24.77	Temporary Permit	Commercial Vessels Act 1979	Permit for interstate vessels to operate in NSW

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.78	Initial Establishment fee	Water Traffic Regulations	Payable by an agency to the Waterways Authority on becoming a Boatcode Agent
24.79	Fee for provision of HIN plates	Water Traffic Regulations	Provision of a HIN plates to a Boatcode agent by the Waterways Authority
24.80	Fee for provision of HIN certificates	Water Traffic Regulations	Provision of HIN certificates to a Boatcode agent by the Waterways Authority
24.81	Fee for transfer of Boatcode	Water Traffic Regulations	
24.82	Private mooring fees	Management of Waters and Waterside Lands Regulations — NSW under the <i>Maritime Services</i> <i>Act 1935</i>	A fee for a permit to maintain a mooring (called an 'occupational licence' in Regulations). The permit holder must provide and maintain the moorings themselves
24.83	Development Application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Fees for environmental and planning assessment of Applications under Parts IV and V of the EPA Act
24.84	Land Owner's Consent fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Fee for providing MMHC land owner's consent for applications to be lodged for development on MMHC wet and/or dry land
24.85	Fees for Construction Certificates	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Fee for approving plans for construction following MMHC development consent

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
24.86	Integrated Development Application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 and Rivers and Foreshores Improvement Act 1948	Additional fee for assessing Development Applications referred by Council where such developments are below or come within 40 m of the Mean High Water Mark (boundary of MMHC wetland)
24.87	Modification of Consent fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Fee for consideration of application to modify an existing consent
24.88	Permit under Part 3A	Rivers and Foreshores Improvement Act 1948	Fee for issuing a permit for work which is likely to affect protected waters or lands
TREAS	SURER		waters of faires
NSW T	REASURY		
25.1	Income Tax Equivalents	State Owned Corporations Act 1989	Administrative charges equivalent to income tax if they were liable
25.2	Wholesale Sales Tax Equivalent	State Owned Corporations Act 1989	Administrative charges equivalent to wholesale sales tax if they were liable
25.3	Dividend equivalents	Public Authorities (Financial Arrangements) Act 1993	Administrative charges equivalent to dividends if they were liable
25.4	Government Guarantee of Debt	Public Authorities (Financial Arrangements) Act 1987	The guarantee fees is imposed to increase the cost of borrowing by GTEs to the true market rate

Part 2 New South Wales

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
25.5	Dividends	Public Finance and Audit Act 1983	Payment of dividends (return on equity invested by State Governments in its business enterprises) from Public Trading and Financial Enterprises

OFFICE OF STATE REVENUE

Stamp Duties

Stamp	Duties	
25.6	Adhesive Stamps	Duties Act 1997
25.7	Contracts and Conveyances	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.8	Deeds Agreement	Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.9	Financial Institutions Duty	Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.10	First Home Purchase Scheme	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.11	Hiring Arrangements	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.12	Insurance	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.13	Leases	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.14	Marketable Securities Duty	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.15	Mortgage Duty	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.16	Motor Vehicle Registration	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.17	Share Transfers	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.18	Other Stamp Duties	Duties Act 1997 and Stamp Duties Act 1920
25.19	Payroll Tax	Payroll Tax Act 1971
25.20	Land Tax	Land Tax Management Act 1956 and Premium Property Tax Act 1998
25.21	Debits Tax	Debits Tax Act 1990

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
25.22	Health Insurance Levy	Health Insurance Levy Act 1993	
25.23	Parking Space Tax	Parking Space Levy Act 1996	
25.24	Electricity Distributors Levy	Electricity Supply Amendment Act 1997	
25.25	Accommodation Levy	Accommodation Levy Act 1997	
25.26	Petroleum Products Subsidy	Petroleum Product Subsidy Act 1997	
25.27	Land Tax Clearance Certificates	Land Tax Management Act 1956	Extract of information from the Land Tax database about any liability to land tax attaching to the relevant property
25.28	Certificates of Land Value	Land Tax Act 1956	
		Land Tax Management Act 1956	
25.29	Transmission Operator's Levy	Electricity Supply Amendment (transmission Operator's Levy) Act 1998	
25.30	Insurance Protection Tax	Insurance Protection Tax Act 2001	This is a lump sum tax, to raise \$69 million annually, levied on insurers in proportion to their share of premium income in NSW in the previous financial year

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
THE EI	LECTRICITY TARIFF EQU	ALISATION MINISTERIAL CORPORATION	DN
25.31	Electricity Tariff Equalisation Fund	Electricity Supply Act 1995	A compulsory charge on standard retail suppliers and NSW Government generators, calculated in accordance with the Treasurer's Payment Rules, designed to smooth out fluctuations in the cost of purchasing electricity that is supplied to small retail customers at tariffs determined by IPART
URBA	N AFFAIRS AND PLAN	INING	
DEPAR	RTMENT OF URBAN AFF	AIRS AND PLANNING	
26.1	Council Assessments	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	The Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 provides that the Corporation Sole (EPA) may levy councils the amount required for the repayment of principal or for the payment of interest on loans
26.2	Caravan/Camping Grounds — Local Government Licences	Local Government (Caravan Parks, Camping Grounds and Moveable Dwellings) Regulation 1995, clause 108	Levy payable to Director General by holder of approval to operate a caravan park; camping grounds and manufactured home estates
26.3	Theatres and Public Halls Licences	Local Government Act 1993	Administrative fee for assessment of building used by Crown as places of public entertainment

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
26.4	Fees	Local Government Act 1993, section 82	Section 82 of the Local Government Act 1993 and clause 80 of the Environment Planning and Assessment Regulation 1994 enable applicants for an approval to object against the need to comply with a particular provision of a regulation or the Building Code of Australia
26.5	Affordable Housing Contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Sydney Regional Environmental Plan No 26 (Part 4)
26.6	Affordable Housing Contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	South Sydney Local Environmental Plan 1998 (Div 3 Part 4)
26.7	Affordable Housing Contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Willoughby Local Environmental Plan 1995 (clause 25B)
26.8	Developer Contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Developer contributions collected pursuant to Divisions 6 and 6A
26.9	Building Accreditation	Local Government Act 1993 and Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 1995	Local Government Act and Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation provide a system for Accreditation by the Director General of building components, processes and designs

Part 2 New South Wales

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
26.10	Development Application fees	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	The Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 provides that the Minister may charge a fee for the assessment of Development Application under paragraph 77 (3) (e)
26.11	Developer Contributions	Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, section 94	Contributions made by developers to finance the provision of public infrastructure services. It is not about supply to developers
HERIT	AGE OFFICE		
26.12	Certificates	Heritage Act 1977, section 167	The Heritage Act provides for fees to be charged for section 167 certificates and for application fees to be charged under sections 60 and 140
26.13	Applications	Heritage Act 1977, sections 60 and 140	
SYDNE	Y HARBOUR FORESHO	RE AUTHORITY	
26.14	Contributions	Sydney Harbour Foreshore Authority Act 1998, section 94	Represents a levy paid by the developer to the Authority in accordance with the section 94 Plan of the Sydney City Council
26.15	Development applications	Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 1994, Schedule 5	Fees received by the authority on the approval of development applications

Part 3 Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge		

JUSTICE

Attorney General

1.1 Application for Freedom of Information Act 1982
 Freedom of Information request

 1.2 Freedom of Freedom of Information Act 1982

Information charges

County Court (Bailiff Services)

Furnish copy of writ County Court (Bailiff's Fees) 1.3 Order 1996 or warrant County Court (Bailiff's Fees) 1.4 Renewal or redirection of a Order 1996 warrant 1.5 Execute or attempt County Court (Bailiff's Fees) to execute every Order 1996 warrantor any writ or process at any place

County Court (Court Services)

1.6 On setting down for County Court (Court Fees) trial Order 2001

Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.7	Filing of documents	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	Includes originating process, an interlocutory application, an application for the examination of a judgment debtor or summons for oral examination, an application for the approval of a proposed change of name of a child, a counterclaim or defence and counterclaim, filing material for an ex-parte order, a subpoena and judgement in default of appearance or pleading or judgment obtained under Order 22, 23 or 24 of the County Court Rules of Procedure in Civil Proceedings 1989
1.8	Issuing an originating adoption summons	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
1.9	Certificate of the Registrar	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
1.10	Search of documents, registers or suitors' books	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
1.11	Registrar's services	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	Includes affidavit or affirmation taken; production of a file to another Court or Tribunal; fixing date and time of sitting for taxing costs; on setting down for trial
1.12	Sitting of an officer of the Court	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	Includes at mediation and at pre-trial conference
1.13	Hearing at trial by Judge or Judge with jury	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge		
1.14	Copies of Judges Notes or proceedings	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
1.15	Auditing receiver's accounts	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
1.16	Application by a judgment creditor	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	Under section 6 or 8 of the Judgment Debt Recovery Act 1984 or for the filing by a judgment creditor of an instalment agreement under section 7 of that Act
1.17	On transfer of a proceeding from the Magistrates' Court	County Court (Court Fees) Order 2001	
Countr	ry Fire Authority		
1.18	Contributions by the State Government	Country Fire Authority Act 1958	
1.19	Permit to light a fire for miscellaneous purposes	Country Fire Authority Act 1958	
1.20	Contributions by insurance companies	Country Fire Authority Act 1958	
1.21	Contributions by owners and brokers	Country Fire Authority Act 1958	
Busine	ess Licensing Authority		
1.22	Estate agent's licence	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Includes new licence, renewal, extension of time, late lodgment, duplicate
1.23	Branch manager approval	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Includes new approval renewal, extension of time, late lodgment
1.24	Rural branch manager licence	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Includes new licence, renewal, late lodgment
1.25	Endorsement of change of name on estate agent's licence	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	

Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.26	Agent purchase application to the Director	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Section 55 applications
1.27	Inspection of the Public Register	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	
1.28	Copy of a record entry	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Includes certified and uncertified and delivery by post
1.29	Issue of a certificate by the Registrar	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	Certificate stating that a person is or is not or at any specified time was or was not the holder of an estate agent's licence (section 92 of Estate Agents Act 1980)
1.30	Application for permission to be a finance broker	Consumer Credit (Victoria) Act 1995	Finance Brokers
1.31	Application for permission to hold a licence or be employed as an agent's representative	Estate Agents (Fees) Regulations 1996	
1.32	Motor car trader's licence	Motor Car Traders Regulations 1998	Application, issue and renewal and late lodgment
1.33	Motor car trader's licence	Motor Car Traders Regulations 1998	Permission applicable
1.34	Inspection and/or copying of motor car trader's register	Motor Car Traders Regulations 1998	
1.35	Duplicate motor car trader's licence	Motor Car Traders Regulations 1998	
1.36	Prostitution service provider's licences	Prostitution Control Regulations 1995	Includes application
1.37	Approval of a manager of business premises	Prostitution Control Regulations 1995	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.38	Copying or inspection of Prostitution Control Board register	Prostitution Control Regulations 1995	
1.39	Travel agent's licence	Travel Agents Regulations 1997	Includes application, issue and renewal, for additional premises, for new premises, late renewal
1.40	Copy of travel agents register	Travel Agents Regulations 1997	
1.41	Registration as a pawnbroker	Second-Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers Act 1989	Includes new registration, annual fee, extension of time, late lodgement, duplicate
1.42	Registration as a Second hand Dealer	Second-Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers Act	Includes new registration, annual fee, extension of time, late lodgement, duplicate
1.43	Registration as a second hand dealer or pawnbroker	Second-Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers Regulations 1997	Permission application
1.44	Registration as a second hand dealer	Second-Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers Regulations 1997	Permission application
1.45	Extract/copy of register of second hand dealers	Second-Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers Regulations 1997	
1.46	Notice of intention to act, or continue to act, as an introduction agent	Introduction Agents Regulations 1998	
1.47	Lodge an annual statement of an introduction agent	Introduction Agents Regulations 1998	
1.48	Copy of an entry in the register of introduction agents	Introduction Agents Regulations 1998	
Legal Practice Board			
1.49	Levy for fidelity fund	Legal Practice Act 1996	
1.50	General admission to the Supreme Court	Legal Practice Act 1996	

Part 3 Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.51	Legal practising certificate	Legal Practice (Fees) Regulations 1997	
1.52	Legal practitioners fidelity fund contribution	Legal Practice Act 1996	
Jury fees in the Supreme and County Courts			
1.53	Jury fees	Juries (Fees, Remuneration and Allowances) Regulations 2001	Fees payable by parties requiring the jury trial of a civil action in the Supreme and County Court. Includes the initial fee for empanelling a jury and the subsequent daily fees for subsequent days of hearing
Justice Policy			
1.54	Review of decisions by Firearms Appeals Committee	Firearms Act 1996	
Magistrates Court (Court Services)			
1.55	Issuing summonses, orders and certificates, and filing complaints, charges, counter claims, warrants	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	Filing of a charge for a summary offence/s, complaint, complaint filed in the civil jurisdiction, counter claim, 3 rd party notice, summons under Part 3 of the Imprisonment of Fraudulent Debtors Act 1958
1.56	Hearing at trial or arbitration	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.57	Oral examination by a Registrar	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	Under Part 4A of Order 27 of the Rules
1.58	Certified extract of the Court register	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.59	Certificate of an order	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	For filing in the Supreme Court under section 112 of the Act
1.60	Certificate of judgment	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.61	Order for attachment of debt or earnings or any security	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.62	Preparation of documents by a Registrar	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	Of summons, complaint, order, warrant or other document, of any security, of an application to set aside a final order in a civil proceeding
1.63	Application to a Magistrate	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	Under subsections 50 (4) and 50 (4D) of the Road Safety Act 1986 for the issue of a driver's licence
			Application and enforcement processes Civil/Criminal covered by the Regulations 2001
1.64	Inspection of a register	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.65	Certified copy of any order or conviction	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs And Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.66	Commercial agent/sub-agent licence	Private Agents Regulations 1990	Includes application and duplicate
Magist	rates Court (Sheriff Ser	vices)	
1.67	Issue, execution and redirection of warrants	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.68	Attachment of debt, earnings or any security	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.69	Lodgement with the Sheriff of warrant	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.70	Further execution attempts	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.71	Execution at more than one address	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.72	Supply of a copy of a warrant	Magistrates' Court (Civil Jurisdiction) (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.73	Infringement penalty filing fee	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs And Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.74	Issue of Courtesy Letter	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs And Charges) Regulations 2001	
1.75	Enforcement of infringement penalties	Magistrates' Court (Fees, Costs and Charges) Regulations 2001	
Metrop	olitan Fire and Emerger	ncy Services Board	
1.76	Contributions by the State Government	Metropolitan Fire Brigades Act 1958	
1.77	Contributions from Local Councils	Metropolitan Fire Brigades Act 1958	
1.78	Contributions from insurance companies	Metropolitan Fire Brigades Act 1958	
1.79	Contributions from brokers and owners	Metropolitan Fire Brigades Act 1958	
Consu	mer and Business Affai	rs Victoria	
1.80	Registration as a limited partnership	Partnership Act 1958	Limited partnership
1.81	Limited partnerships. Change of particulars	Partnership Act 1958	Limited partnership
1.82	Limited partnerships. Extract from register	Partnership Act 1958	Limited partnership
1.83	Limited partnerships. Copy of certificate	Partnership Act 1958	Limited partnership
1.84	Limited partnerships. Inspection of register	Partnership Act 1958	Limited partnership

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.85	Auctioneer's licence	Auction Sales Act 1958	
1.86	Registration of a business name	Business Names Act 1962	Application, issue and renewal and late lodgment, including application to the Minister
1.87	Change of particulars of registered business name	Business Names Act 1962	
1.88	Details of resident agent of registered business name	Business Names Act 1962	
1.89	Copy of certificate in respect to a business name	Business Names Act 1962	
1.90	Lodging of statements or documents relating to business names	Business Names Regulations (No. 2) 1992	Including late lodgment
1.91	Inspection of documents lodged in respect of business names	Business Names Regulations (No. 2) 1992	
1.92	Extract/copy from the business names register	Business Names Regulations (No. 2) 1992	
1.93	Search of particulars of business name	Business Names Regulations (No. 2) 1992	Including by mail
Regist	rar of Births, Deaths and	d Marriages	
1.94	Birth certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	Includes commemorative birth certificate
1.95	Death certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	
1.96	Marriage certificates	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	
1.97	Application for change of name	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	
1.98	Certificate of single status	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.99	Addition of biological fathers	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	
1.100	Addition of marriage details	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	
1.101	Administration charges	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	For certificate lodged in Victoria for a NSW registered event
1.102	Administration charges	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 1997	Confirmation of details shown on a certificate with the Passports Office
Regist	rar of Incorporated Ass	ociations	
1.103	Application for incorporation of proposed association	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993	
1.104	Application to the Registrar of Titles	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993	To make recordings in the Register in relation to the vesting of land in an incorporated association and to bring vested land under the operation of the Transfer of Land Act 1958
1.105	Application to the Registrar of Incorporated Associations	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993	To bring companies, etc under the Act, for approval to alter statement of purposes or rules, to change name, for extension of time for holding a general meeting or giving an annual statement, for exemption from audit requirements, to be incorporated as an amalgamated incorporated association

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
1.106	Lodgment of notices with the Registrar of Incorporated Associations	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993	Notice of special resolution relating to the distribution of assets on voluntary winding up, annual statement by public officer	
1.107	Inspection of the register	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993		
1.108	Inspection/copy of documents kept by the Registrar of Incorporated Associations	Associations Incorporation Regulations 1993	Includes certified and computer copies	
1.109	Application for Extension of time for holding AGM or submitting an Annual Return	Associations Incorporations Act 1981		
Registrar of Co-operatives				
1.110	Registration of a co-operative	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	Including application by existing body corporate and duplicate certificate of registration	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.111	Application to the Registrar of Co-operatives	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	For approval of proposed disclosure statement, for approval of proposed rules, for Registrar's certificate, for Registrar's consent, for approval of alteration to rules, for exemption, for review, for approval of share offer, for extension of period of offer, for approval of merger or transfer of engagements, for Registrar's permission, for registration, for certificate of compliance, for extension or abridgment of time, for approval of abbreviation or elaboration of name, for permission to give notice by newspaper, for direction
1.112	Certificate of registration of rule alteration	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	
1.113	Lodgment of documents with the Registrar of Co-operatives	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	Special resolution, annual report
1.114	Copy of an entry in the register of co-operatives	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	
1.115	Inspection of the register of co-operatives	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	
1.116	Inspection of prescribed documents	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	Includes managing controller's report
1.117	Copy of documents	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	Rules, certified copies
1.118	Registration as a foreign society	Co-operatives Regulations 1997	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Religio	us Successory and Cha	aritable Trusts	
1.119	Signature of the registrar to any certificate, copy, extract or memorandum	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.120	Registering memorandum of substitution of deposited or enrolled statements of trusts	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.121	Registering the appointment of trustees	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.122	Registration of a vesting order	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.123	Application to the Registrar of Titles to register documents	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	A trust, or an instrument or document, for any order dispensing with any authority or consent, a new name of denomination or trust, the death or cessation from office of a trustee or any memorandum, the appointment of a new trustee, to be registered as head or representative of a denomination, withdrawal of an application to be registered as head or representative of a denomination, memorandum of substitution of deposited or enrolled statements of trusts, of a vesting order, caveat, withdrawal of caveat

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.124	Application by the head or representative of a denomination nominating trustees	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.125	Application to the Registrar of Titles to undertake action	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	For the cancellation of the registry as head or representative of a denomination whether for the whole or any part of Victoria, for a vesting order, signature of the registrar to any certificate, copy, extract or memorandum, the appointment of trustees, returning under section 15, returning on withdrawal of application
1.126	Copy of any document or of any register or book	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
1.127	Search/inspection of documents	Religious Successory and Charitable Trusts Act 1958	
Supren	ne Court (Sheriff Servic	es)	
1.128	Action by the sheriff in regard to a writ, warrant, notice, order, summons or any other document or process	Supreme Court (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 1996	Serving any writ, warrant, notice, order, summons or any other document not provided for, extension or attempted extension of any writ, warrant or other process, re-direction of any writ or other process, including any notice of renewal, issue of a writ or warrant of possession, issue by the sheriff of a writ or warrant of possession after two attempts at execution

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.129	Furnishing an office copy of a writ or warrant	Supreme Court (Sheriff's Fees) Regulations 1996	
1.130	Delivery of goods, making an arrest, conveying any person to gaol by the sheriff	Supreme Court (Sheriff's Fees No. 2) Regulations 1996	
1.131	For receipt of money upon deposit on arrest and paying it into court	Supreme Court (Sheriff's Fees No. 2) Regulations 1996	
1.132	Notice of service on defendant	Supreme Court (Sheriff's Fees No. 2) Regulations 1996	
Suprer	ne Court (Court Service	es)	
1.133	Filing process in the office of the Registrar of Probates	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.134	Commencement of proceedings	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.135	Interlocutory applications	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.136	Judgments in default	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.137	Entry in list	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.138	Hearing fees	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.139	Taking accounts, assessments, etc	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.140	Admission fees	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.141	Search and inspection of the records of the Court	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	Pertaining to a proceeding or purported proceeding
1.142	Copy of a Court document	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.143	Sealing of documents or certificates	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	Sealing any document or certificate other than a copy required for service; a judgment, order or warrant; a document under subrule 7.13 (1) of Chapter I; a certificate under rule 80.05 of Chapter I; any document or certificate for which a separate fee is prescribed by these Regulations
1.144	Out of hours opening of the Registry	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.145	Authenticating an order amending parchment	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.146	Preparation by the Registrar or Assistant Registrar of an application in the Small Estates Office	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.147	Registry services in the office of the Registrar of Probates	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	Includes filing process, depositing a will under section 5A (except in accordance with subsection (3)), delivery of a will under section 5C and filing an advertisement for publication on Supreme Court website
1.148	Notice to produce — elsewhere than in the Supreme Court	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2001	
Victori	an Civil and Administra	tive Tribunal	
1.149	Statement regarding determination fixing fair rent	Landlord and Tenant Act 1958	

190

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.150	Commencement of proceedings in the Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.151	Hearing fees	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.152	Lodgement of Bill of Costs	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.153	Issue of a Summons to Witness	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.154	Inspection fees	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.155	Provision of copy documents	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.156	Issue of a warrant	Victorian Civil and Administrative Tribunal (Fees) Regulations 2001	
1.157	Fee for estate subject to an administration order	Guardianship and Administration Board (Fees) Regulations 1996	
Victoria	an Electoral Commissio	on	
1.158	Forfeiture of candidates deposits	Electoral Boundaries Commission Act 1982	
1.159	Jury list changes	Electoral Boundaries Commission Act 1982	
1.160	Inspection of returns and declarations sent to the Electoral Commissioner	Constitution Act Amendment Act 1958	
1.161	Provision of jury lists	Electoral Boundaries Commission Act 1982	
Victoria	an Police		
1.162	Inquiry agent licence	Private Agents Regulations 1990	Includes application and duplicate
1.163	Security firm licence	Private Agents Regulations 1990	Includes application and duplicate
1.164	Security guard licence/ Crowd controller licence	Private Agents Regulations 1990	Includes application and duplicate

Part 3 Victoria

ltom	Australian toy foo	Australian law	Notes
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.165	Duplicate of licence issued by Registry of Private Agents	Private Agents Regulations 1990	
1.166	Application for licence issued by Registry of Private Agents	Private Agents Regulations 1990	
1.167	Searches of, and information from, police records	Police (Charges) Regulations 1992	Includes search of all relevant police records to provide notification about the existence of a criminal history, search of all relevant police records to provide a copy of a crime or fire report, and interview with a member of the force about a reported incident or accident
1.168	Firearms licences	Firearms Regulations 1997	Longarm licence, handgun licence, junior licence, firearms collector's licence, firearms ammunition collector's licence, firearms heirlooms licence, firearms dealer's licence
1.169	Firearms permits	Firearms Regulations 1997	Display permit for holder of firearms collector's licence or firearms ammunition collector's licence, or silencer or prescribed items, to use firearms held under firearms collector's licence, to acquire a firearm by licence holder
EDUC	ATION AND TRAININ	G	
Emplo	yment Division		
2.1	Child employment permit	Community Services Act 1970	
2.2	Street trading licence	Community Services Act 1970	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Higher	Education		
2.3	Application for accreditation, authorisation or endorsement of higher education courses of study	Tertiary Education (Fees) Regulations 1994	
2.4	Application for approval to operate as a university	Tertiary Education Act 1993	
Office	of Training and Further	Education	
2.5	Initial, renewal of, and extension to scope of, registration of private providers of vocational education and training	Victorian Qualifications Authority Act 2000	
2.6	Initial, and renewal of, endorsement (for	Victorian Qualifications Authority Act 2000	
	delivery to overseas students)	Commonwealth Education Services for Overseas Students Act 2000	
2.7	Replacement certificates of registration and endorsement	Victorian Qualifications Authority Act 2000	
2.8	Vocational training course accreditation	Victorian Qualifications Authority Act 2000	
Adult,	Community and Further	Education	
2.9	Registration, and extension to scope, of community-based providers to deliver accredited further education courses	Adult, Community and Further Education Act 1991	
2.10	Application for accreditation of a further education course	Adult, Community and Further Education Act 1991	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Regist	ered Schools Board		
2.11	Endorsement of registered schools to enrol full-fee paying overseas students	Education Act 1958	
2.12	Certificate of registration of a school (non-government)	Education Act 1958	
2.13	Application for approval to open a school	Education Act 1958	
2.14	Certificate of registration as a teacher (non-government)	Education Act 1958	
HUMA	N SERVICES		
Cemet	eries Section		
3.1	Exhumation licence	Cemeteries (Exhumation Licence Fee) Regulations 1996	
3.2	Licence to sign certificate authorising cremation	Cemeteries Act 1958	
Chines	e Medicine Registration	Board	
3.3	Registration as an acupuncturist, Chinese herbal medicine practitioner or Chinese herbal dispenser	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	Initial and renewal of general and specific registration, and late registration
3.4	Restoration to the register	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	
3.5	Endorsement of a Chinese medicine practitioner to prescribe Schedule 1 drugs	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	
3.6	Extract/copy of the Chinese Medicine Register	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.7	Statement of examination of results	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	
3.8	Examination for Registration under section 94	Chinese Medicine Registration Act 2000	Some practitioners are required to sit an examination in order to qualify for registration
Chirop	oractors Registration Bo	ard	
3.9	Registration of chiropractors	Chiropractors Registration Act 1996	General, specific and provisional registration, including renewal and late renewal
3.10	Restoration to the register of chiropractors	Chiropodists Regulations 1988	
Comm	unity Care Unit		
3.11	Application, transfer or variation of certificate of approval in principle for private hospitals and day procedure centres	Health Services (Private Hospitals and Day Procedure Centres) Regulations 1991	
3.12	Application, renewal, transfer and variation of registration for private hospitals and day procedure centres	Health Services (Private Hospitals and Day Procedure Centres) Regulations 1991	
Dental	Practice Board of Victo	ria	
3.13	Registration as a dental prosthetist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.14	Restoration fee for a Dental prosthetist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.15	Renewal of registration as a dental prosthetist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.16	Registration as a dentist	Dental Practice Act 1999	

Part 3

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.17	Restoration fee for a dentist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.18	Renewal of registration as a dentist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.19	Registration of a specialist dental practitioner	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.20	Restoration fee for a specialist dental practitioner	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.21	Renewal of registration as a specialist dental practitioner	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.22	Registration as a dental therapist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.23	Restoration fee for a dental therapist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.24	Renewal of registration as a dental therapist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.25	Registration as a dental hygienist.	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.26	Restoration fee for a dental hygienist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.27	Renewal of registration as a dental hygienist	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.28	Fee for recording an	Dental Practice Act 1999	
	Additional qualification on the register maintained by the Dental Practice Board		
3.29	Issue of additional certificate of registration	Dental Practice Act 1999	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.30	Fee for recording an additional qualification on the register maintained by the Dental Practice Board	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.31	Late fee in connection with renewal of registration under the Dental Practice Act	Dental Practice Act 1999	
3.32	Extract/copy of the register maintained by the Dental Practice Board	Dental Practice Act 1999	
Drugs	and Poisons		
3.33	Licence to manufacture and/or sell or supply by wholesale/retail a scheduled poison	Drugs, Poisons and Controlled Substances Act 1981	Schedule 8 poison or Schedule 9 poison other than heroin, other than a Schedule 8 poison or Schedule 9 poison, any Schedule 2 poison
3.34	Permit to purchase poisons and controlled substances	Drugs, Poisons and Controlled Substances Act 1981	For industrial, educational or research purposes and for the provision of health services
3.35	Amendment of	Drugs, Poisons and Controlled	
	licence or permit	Substances Act 1981	
	ity Treatment Authority		
3.36	Application for a licence to undertake infertility treatment activities, research or storage	Infertility Treatment Act 1995	For hospital and day procedure centres and or a research institute
3.37	Application for approval to carry out infertility treatment research	Infertility Treatment Act 1995	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.38	Application for approval of doctor, scientist or counsellor	Infertility Treatment Act 1995	
Medica	al Practitioners Board of	· Victoria	
3.39	Registration of medical practitioners	Medical Practice Act 1994	General and specific registration, includes registration pursuant to mutual recognition, provisional registration, extension to registration, renewal of registration and late fees
3.40	Restoration to the register of medical practitioners	Medical Practice Act 1994	
3.41	Extracts from registration documents	Medical Practice Act 1994	
3.42	Provision of a certificate of good standing	Medical Practice Act 1994	
Medica	al Radiation Technologis	sts Board	
3.43	Registration to practice radiography	Health Act 1958	
3.44	Extract/copy of the register of medical radiation technologists	Health Act 1958	
Mental	Health		
3.45	Licence to perform electroconvulsive therapy	Mental Health Regulations 1998	Includes application for renewal of licence
Nurses	s Board of Victoria		
3.46	Registration as a nurse	Nurses Act 1993	Includes temporary registration, registration following cancellation, renewal of registration following lapse and late renewal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.47	Endorsement of additional certificates for registration as a nurse	Nurses Act 1993	
3.48	Issue of other certificates for registration as nurse	Nurses Act 1993	
3.49	Copy of nurse's registration certificate	Nurses Act 1993	
3.50	Copy of nurse's registration certificate (renewal)	Nurses Act 1993	
3.51	Verification of registration as a nurse	Nurses Act 1993	
3.52	Statement of nurse's examination results	Nurses Act 1993	
Optom	etrists Registration Boa	ırd	
3.53	Registration as an optometrist	Optometrists Registration Act 1996	Initial and renewal of general and specific registration, and late registration
3.54	Restoration to the register of optometrists	Optometrists Registration Act 1996	
3.55	Endorsement of an optometrist to prescribe Schedule 4 drugs	Optometrists Registration Act 1996	
3.56	Extract/copy of the register of optometrists	Optometrists Registration Act 1996	
Osteo	paths Registration Board	d	
3.57	Registration as an osteopath	Osteopaths Registration Act 1996	Initial and renewal of general and specific registration, and late registration
3.58	Restoration to the register of osteopaths	Osteopaths Registration Act 1996	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.59	Extract/copy of the register of osteopaths	Osteopaths Registration Act 1996	
Pathol	ogy Services Accreditat	tion Board	
3.60	Accreditation of pathology services	Pathology Services Accreditation (General) (Fees) Regulations 2000	Application for, and renewal of, accreditation
Pest C	ontrol Register		
3.61	Registration of pest control operators	Health Act 1958	
3.62	Licence as an authorised user of a pesticide	Health Act 1958	
Pharm	acy Board of Victoria		
3.63	Registration as a pharmacist	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal of registration, and includes registration after final examination, on certificate of competency from some prescribed body outside Victoria, and in all other cases
3.64	Registration of articles of traineeship for a pharmacist	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.65	Restoration of name to register of pharmacists	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.66	Certificate of identity as a pharmacist	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.67	Temporary registration as a pharmacist	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.68	Application to construct and operate pharmacies	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.69	Application to construct, operate or alter pharmacies or pharmacy departments in private hospitals	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.70	Extract/copy of the register of pharmacists	Pharmacists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
Physic	therapists Registration	Board of Victoria	
3.71	Registration as an physiotherapist	Physiotherapists (Fees) Regulations 1997	Initial and renewal of general and specific registration, and late registration
3.72	Restoration of a name to the register of physiotherapists	Physiotherapists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.73	Duplicate certificate of registration as a physiotherapist	Physiotherapists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
3.74	Extract/copy of the register of physiotherapists	Physiotherapists (Fees) Regulations 1997	
Podiat	rists Registration Board	I	
3.75	Registration as an podiatrist	Podiatrists Registration Act 1997	Initial and renewal of general and specific registration, and late registration
3.76	Restoration of a name to the register of podiatrists	Podiatrists Registration Act 1997	
3.77	Extract/copy of the register of podiatrists	Podiatrists Registration Act 1997	
Psych	ologists Registration Bo		
3.78	Registration as a psychologist	Psychologists Registration (Fees) Regulations 1998	Application for, and renewal of, registration, and late renewal of registration
3.79	Registration as a probationary psychologist	Psychologists Registration (Fees) Regulations 1998	Application for, and renewal of, registration

Part 3 Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.80	Application for approval as a specialist psychologist	Psychologists Registration (Fees) Regulations 1998	
3.81	Extract/copy of the register of psychologists	Psychologists Registration (Fees) Regulations 1998	
Public	Health		
3.82	Application for registration or listing of a therapeutic good	Therapeutic Goods (Victoria) Act 1994	
3.83	Application for a licence to manufacture therapeutic goods	Therapeutic Goods (Victoria) Act 1994	
3.84	Application for a licence to supply therapeutic goods by wholesale	Therapeutic Goods (Victoria) Act 1994	
Radiat	ion Safety Unit		
3.85	Operator licence of radiation equipment	Health (Radiation Safety) Regulations 1994	GPs, dentists, industrial radiation, nuclear medicine
3.86	Company/Institute licence for radiation equipment	Health (Radiation Safety) Regulations 1994	Hospitals, government departments, transport companies, nuclear medicine centres
3.87	Registration of X-ray and accelerator equipment	Health (Radiation Safety) Regulations 1994	For cat 1 to cat 7 equipment, including temporary registration
3.88	X-ray shield design	Health Act 1958	
Reside	ential Care		
3.89	Approval in principle for supported residential services	Health Services (Residential Care) (Amendment) Regulations 1996	Issue, transfer and variation of
3.90	Registration for supported residential services	Health Services (Residential Care) (Amendment) Regulations 1996	Issue, renewal, transfer and variation of

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
Youth a	and Family Services			
3.91	Certificate of registration of a children's services centre	Children's Services Regulations 1998	Issue, renewal, transfer and variation of	
3.92	Inter-country adoptions	Adoption Act 1984		
3.93	Adoption information service	Adoption Act 1984		
3.94	Extract/copy of the register of children services centres	Children's Services Regulations 1998		
Registr	ation of Private Hospita	ils and Day Procedure Centres		
3.95	Approval in principle and registration of private hospitals	Health Services Act 1988, Health Services (Private Hospitals and Day Procedure Centres) Regulations 1991	Includes application for approval in principle, application for transfer or variation of certificate of approval in principle; application for registration, renewal of registration, transfer of registration, any other variation of registration and annual fee	
	Records	T 11 D 1 1 2004		
3.96	Fee for a health service provider that provides a copy or summary of health information to another health service provider	Health Records Act 2001 (Health Privacy Principle 11) and the Health Records Regulations 2002	Application to a public hospital or other Victorian public sector organisation.	
INFRASTRUCTURE				
Archite	ects Registration Board			
4.1	Registration as an architect	Architects Regulations 1993	Includes application, renewal and late renewal	
4.2	Alteration to the register of architects	Architects Regulations 1993		

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.3	A copy of register of architects	Architects Regulations 1993	Includes page or whole register
4.4	Certificate of qualification issued by the Architects Registration Board	Architects Regulations 1993	Includes duplicates
Buildir	ng Control Commission		
4.5	Building permit levy	Building Act 1993	
4.6	Registration as a building practitioner	Building Act 1993	Includes initial application and renewal of registration, and late renewal
4.7	Re-assessment fee of a domestic builder unlimited/limited/ manager	Building Act 1993	
4.8	Registration of a	Building Act 1993	Includes initial
	cooling tower system	Building (Cooling Tower Systems Register) Regulations 2001	application and renewal of registration
4.9	Application for modification of building regulations	Building Regulations 1994	
4.10	Building appeals and disputes	Building Regulations 1994	
4.11	Application for determination in respect of building design	Building Regulations 1994	
4.12	Building Control Commission accreditations	Building Regulations 1994	
4.13	Copies of determinations	Building Act 1993	
4.14	Occupancy/building permits issued by Building Control Commission only	Building Act 1993	Permits for prescribed places of public entertainment and prescribed temporary structures only, (including lodgement fees)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Marine	e Safety Victoria		
4.15	Application for all new vessel surveys and plan approvals	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.16	Booking a survey for existing vessel	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.17	Application for alteration to classification or specification of vessel	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.18	Certificate of survey	Marine Regulations 1999	Includes application, issue and duplicate
4.19	Certificate of competency or local knowledge	Marine Regulations 1999	Includes application, issue, variation, renewal and duplicate
4.20	Pilot licence	Marine Regulations 1999	Includes application, issue, variation, renewal and duplicate
4.21	Pilot exemption certificate	Marine Regulations 1999	Includes application, issue, variation, renewal and duplicate
4.22	Registration of recreational vessel	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.23	Special identification marks and special identification plates for manufacturers and dealers	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.24	Transfer of second-hand recreational vessel	Marine Regulations 1999	
4.25	Registration as a pilotage service provider	Marine Act 1988	Includes renewal
4.26	Copy or extract from register of pilotage service providers	Marine Act 1988	
4.27	General Operator Licence	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.28	Restricted Operator Licence	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
4.29	Personal Watercraft endorsement on a General Operator Licence	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
4.30	Personal Watercraft endorsement on a Restricted Operator Licence	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
4.31	Replacement Licence	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
4.32	Inspection of Records	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
4.33	Licence test fee	Marine (Amendment) Regulations 2001	
Plumb	ing Industry Commission	on	
4.34	Registration as a plumber	Plumbing Regulations 1998	Includes provisional and temporary registration, and late renewal of registration
4.35	Plumbing licence	Plumbing Regulations 1998	Includes temporary licence renewal, late renewal and specialised
4.36	Endorsement of plumbing licence	Plumbing Regulations 1998	Includes application
4.37	Duplicate registration as a plumber	Plumbing Regulations 1998	
4.38	Duplicate plumbing licence	Plumbing Regulations 1998	
4.39	Certificate of compliance	Building Act 1993	
4.40	Application to modify the plumbing regulations	Plumbing Regulations 1998	
Public	Transport Corporation		
4.41	Over-dimensional load permit	Transport (Passenger and Rail Freight) Regulations 1994	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.42	Student concessions cards	Transport Act 1983	
VicRo	ads		
4.43	Motor driver licences	Road Safety (Drivers) Regulations 1999	Includes replacement application, variation and endorsement
4.44	Motor vehicle registration annual fees	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes annual registration and transfer fees
4.45	Permit for activities that may interfere with the road, facilities, function or purpose	Transport (Roads and Property) Regulations 1993	Includes hoardings and advertisements, interference and damage to roads and facilities
4.46	Light motor vehicle driver's licence test	Road Safety (Drivers) Regulations 1999	Includes application for written and practical tests conducted by the Corporation
4.47	Issue of replacement permit	Road Safety (Drivers) Regulations 1999	
4.48	Learner driver permits	Road Safety (Drivers) Regulations 1999	Includes learner permit application and learner permit test fees
4.49	Search of, or an extract from, registration records	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes searches, issue of certificates, issue of extracts from current and historical records
4.50	Number plates	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes personalised, slimline, with existing registration number, primary producer
4.51	Assignment of identifying number	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	
4.52	Registration of vehicle on vehicle securities register	Chattels Securities Regulations 1997	A vehicle financier must pay this fee to VicRoads to register financial interest in a vehicle

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.53	Repossession by financiers	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	A vehicle financier must pay this fee to VicRoads when repossessing ownership of a vehicle from anyone who defaults on a loan
4.54	Annual fee for general identification mark	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	
4.55	Annual fee for trade plates	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	
4.56	Unregistered vehicle permit	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	
4.57	Club permit	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	
4.58	Application for tester's licence or for approval of additional or replacement premises	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes application, renewal, duplicate
4.59	Permit to operate a vehicle which is over mass and/or dimension	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes issue of Class 1, 2 and 3 permits
4.60	Registration of a recreation motor cycle	Road Safety (Vehicles) Regulations 1999	Includes application, renewal and transfer
4.61	Information regarding any approved proposals for works requiring the purchase or compulsory acquisition of land	Transport (Roads and Property) Regulations 1993	
4.62	Vehicle security register inquiries	Chattels Securities Regulations 1997	Includes administration, search and extract fees
4.63	Application for a passenger ferry licence	Transport Act 1983	

lt	Acceptable and the second	Acceptation	Natas
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.64	Search of, or extract from, licence records	Road Safety (Drivers) Regulations 1999	Includes searches, issue of certificates, issue of extracts from current and historical records
Heritag	e Council		
4.65	Heritage certificates	Heritage Act 1995	
4.66	Application to subdivide land which is a registered place	Heritage (General) Regulations 1996	
4.67	Application for permit to carry out works, etc, to registered place or object, under various classes	Heritage (General) Regulations 1996	
4.68	Applications in regard to an archaeological relic	Heritage (General) Regulations 1996	To uncover or expose any relic or to excavate any land for the purpose of discovering, uncovering or moving an archaeological relic; to deface, damage or otherwise interfere with, or carry out any act likely to endanger an archaeological relic; to possess an archaeological relic for the purposes of sale or to buy or sell an archaeological relic

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.69	Permits to enter a protected zone	Heritage (Historic Shipwrecks) (General) Regulations 1996	For recreational, scientific or educational purposes; for commercial purposes not likely to cause disturbance, damage or other interference with the historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics; or commercial purposes likely to cause disturbance, damage to, or other interference with the historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics
4.70	Permits in relation to a historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics	Heritage (Historic Shipwrecks) (General) Regulations 1996	To take, disturb, remove, damage, destroy or otherwise interfere with a historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics; to possess or dispose of otherwise than by trade a historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics; to remove from Victoria or trade in a historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics; to possess equipment, instruments or explosives on or near a historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck or historic shipwreck relics
Planni	ng		
4.71	Request to determine a matter where a planning scheme specifies that it must be done to the satisfaction of a responsible authority or referral authority	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.72	Application for a planning permit	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	For change of use, develop land, subdivide land and to remove a restriction within the meaning of the Subdivision Act 1988
4.73	Application to create, vary or remove an easement or a restriction within the meaning of the Subdivision Act 1988 or to create or remove a right of way; or create vary or remove an easement other than a right of way; or to vary or remove a condition in the nature of an easement in a Crown grant	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	
4.74	Application for planning certificates	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	
4.75	Request for amendments to planning schemes	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	
4.76	Approval of planning schemes	Planning and Environment (Planning Schemes) Act 1996	
4.77	Application to certify a plan of subdivision or application for other certification	Subdivision (Permit and Certification Fees) Regulations 2000	
4.78	Certificates of Compliance	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	
4.79	Combined permit application and planning scheme amendment	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Public	Transport Safety Direct	orate	
4.80	Accreditation as rail infrastructure manager	Transport (Rail Safety) Regulations 1998	Includes application for, and renewal of accreditation and temporary accreditation
4.81	Accreditation as rolling stock provider or operator	Transport (Rail Safety) Regulations 1998	Includes application for, and renewal of accreditation and temporary accreditation
4.82	Registration of manager of private siding	Transport (Rail Safety) Regulations 1998	
4.83	Accreditation of not-for-profit organisation	Transport (Rail Safety) Regulations 1998	Includes temporary accreditation
4.84	Accreditation to operate a road transport passenger service	Public Transport Competition Regulations 1999	Includes application for, and renewal of accreditation
4.85	Application of a driver's authority for a road transport passenger vehicle	Public Transport Competition Act 1995	
4.86	Application for a driver's certificate	Public Transport Competition Act 1995	
Victori	an Taxi Directorate		
4.87	Driving instructor authority	Road Safety Act 1986	
4.88	Taxi licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes application for, annual licence fee, transfer and variation of licence conditions
4.89	Hire car licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes application for, annual licence fee, transfer and variation of licence conditions
4.90	Special purpose vehicle licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes application for, renewal, transfer and variation of licence
4.91	Restricted hire licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes application for, annual licence fee, and variation of licence conditions

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.92	Assignment of taxi licence	Transport Act 1983	
4.93	Substitution of vehicle on a taxi licence, hire car licence, restricted hire licence and special purpose vehicle licence	Transport Act 1983	Permanent and temporary
4.94	Temporary permit for taxi, hire car and special purpose vehicle	Transport Act 1983	
4.95	Duplicate licence/permit for taxi, hire car and special purpose vehicle	Transport Act 1983	
4.96	Driver certificate	Transport Act 1983	For taxi and commercial passenger vehicle
4.97	Accident towing licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes annual licence fee, transfer and variation of licence conditions
4.98	Trade towing licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes application for, and annual licence fee
4.99	Heavy accident tow truck towing licence	Transport Act 1983	Includes annual licence fee, transfer and variation of licence condition
4.100	Substitution of vehicle on a tow truck licence	Transport Act 1983	
4.101	Temporary permit for tow truck	Transport Act 1983	
4.102	Accident towing driver authority	Transport Act 1983	Includes duplicate
4.103	Duplicate towing licence	Transport Act 1983	
Dockla	nds Authority (municip	al operation)	
4.104	Rates	Docklands Authority Act 1991	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.105	Health Act registration fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
4.106	Food Act registration fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
4.107	Building permit fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
4.108	Sub-division fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
4.109	Residential parking permits	Docklands Authority Act 1991	Includes disabled parking permits
4.110	Animal registration fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
4.111	Town planning fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
LOCA	LGOVERNMENT		
5.1	Registration of domestic animal business	Domestic (Feral and Nuisance) Animals Act 1994	
5.2	Royalty payment for non-renewable resources	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.3	Income tax equivalent payments	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.4	Guarantees, deposits and bonds forfeited	Building Act 1993, Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.5	Inspection of public register	Domestic (Feral and Nuisance) Animals Act 1994, Local Government Act 1989, Building Act 1993, Transfer of Land Act 1958, Freedom of Information Act 1982, Food Act 1984, Health (Prescribed Accommodation) Regulations 1990, Health Act 1958 and Docklands Authority Act 1991	Includes animal register, flood certificate, building register, voters rolls, ownership details, ward details, land information certificates, commercial/industrial listing, vacant land register, Section 32 statement, supply of valuations to State Revenue Office, flooding, termite infestation, bush fire, heavy snowfall, designated land as prescribed, register of food preparation premises, register of prescribed accommodation, register of prescribed premises, property register, building design information

Part 3

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.6	Permits issued	Local Government Act 1989	Includes blasting,
	under a local law	Docklands Authority Act 1991	crane, street entertainment (including busking), driveway crossing, filming in municipality/ commercial still photography, long vehicles, reinstatement works, skips— mini/large on nature strips, bathing boxes licences, bee keeping, boatshed licences, community events, street furniture, A-boards, stormwater discharge point, road occupancy, vehicle crossings, road openings, charitable bins, display of goods, street parties, roadside trading, and caravan use in residential area
5.7	Septic tank	Environment Protection Act 1970	
	installation permits	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.8	Garbage service establishment fee	Local Government Act 1989	
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	~ .
5.9	Residential green waste	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	Compulsory
5.10	Residential	Local Government Act 1989	Compulsory
	recycling	Docklands Authority Act 1991	ry
5.11	Waste management/reduction levy	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	Compulsory
5.12	Sanitary charges (night soil)	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.13	Pre-school/ kindergarten application fees	Local Government Act 1989 Docklands Authority Act 1991	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.14	Standpipe keys	Local Government Act 1989	Administrative fee
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.15	Request for polls	Shop Trading Reform Act 1996, Local Government Act 1989	Regarding shop trading hours, changes in
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	valuation base and triennial elections
5.16	Council assets—inspection fee	Building Act 1993, Local Government Act 1989	
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.17	Solicitor's request fee	Building Regulations 1994	Inspection of a public register
5.18	Subdivision Engineering Plan design checking fee	Subdivision Act 1988	
5.19	Public open space	Subdivision Act 1988	
5.20	Request for an inquiry into a municipal election	Local Government Regulations 1990	
5.21	Gifted Assets/ Developer Contributed Assets	Local Government Act 1989	Assets constructed by
		Planning and Environment Act 1987	developers and taken over on completion
Enviro	nmental and Health Ser	vices	
5.22	Food Transport Vehicles-inspection	Food Act 1984	
5.23	Premises food preparation — inspection (including pre-registration inspections)	Food Act 1984	
5.24	Accommodation — inspection	Health (Prescribed Accommodation) Regulations 1990	
5.25	Septic tank installation inspection (including pre-installation inspection)	Environment Protection Act 1970	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Planni	ng/Subdivision-statutor	y functions	
5.26	Subdivision — supervision fees	Planning and Environment Act 1987, Subdivision Act 1988, Local Government Act 1989 and Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.27	Stock crossing signs	Local Government Act 1989	
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.28	Domestic animal registration	Domestic (Feral and Nuisance) Animals Act 1994	Includes excess number registrations and replacement registration tags
5.29	Boat ramp, jetties	Local Government Act 1989	
	and marina licence fees	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.30	Lodgment fee for building work	Building Act 1993	
5.31	Building permit levy	Building Act 1993	
5.32	Cancellation and extension of permit/application	Building Act 1993	
5.33	Vic Code — Council consents and siting reports	Building Act 1993	
5.34	Building over easement permits	Planning and Environment Act 1987, Local Government Act 1989 and Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.35	Registration of caravan parks	Residential Tenancies (Caravan Parks and Movable Dwellings Registration and Standards) Regulations 1998	Issue, renewal and transfer
5.36	Freedom of information charges	Freedom of Information Act 1982	
5.37	Registration of food vehicles	Food (Miscellaneous) (Fees) Regulations 1994	Issue, renewal and transfer, including late fee
5.38	Registration of food preparation premises	Food (Miscellaneous) (Fees) Regulations 1994	Issue, renewal and transfer, including late fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.39	Registration of accommodation	Health (Prescribed Accommodation) Regulations 1990	Issue, renewal and transfer, including late fee
5.40	Accommodation certificates and orders	Health (Prescribed Accommodation) Regulations 1990	
5.41	Registration of hairdressers, beauty parlours, etc	Health Act 1958	Issue, renewal and transfer of
5.42	Registration of premises involving skin penetration	Health Act 1958	Tattooing, ear piercing, acupuncture or any other process involving the penetration of the skin in a living human being
5.43	Permits to light fires	Country Fire Authority Act 1958	
5.44	Planning permits	Planning and Environment Act 1987	Applications, amendments, notices, extensions
5.45	Subdivision applications	Subdivision Act 1988	Applications for land, removal of restrictions
5.46	Certificate of compliance	Planning and Environment (Fees) Regulations 2000	
5.47	Developer contributions	Planning and Environment Act 1987	Levy and other developer contributions imposed on or made by developers
5.48	Drainage levy	Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works (Area for special rate) Regulations 1993	
5.49	Permit for works	Local Government Act 1989	
	affecting council assets	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.50	Municipal rates	Local Government Act 1989	Includes general rates, municipal charge, special rates/charges, cultural and recreational charges
5.51	Stormwater	Local Government Act 1989	
	discharge point	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.52	Resident parking permits	Local Government Act 1989	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.53	Disabled parking permits	Local Government Act 1989	
5.54	Garbage charge —	Local Government Act 1989	Compulsory
	residential	Docklands Authority Act 1991	
5.55	Road reinstatements	Local Government Act 1989	
		Docklands Authority Act 1991	
NATU	RAL RESOURCES AN	ND THE ENVIRONMENT	
Aborig	inal Affairs Victoria		
6.1	Excavation permit	Archaeological and Aboriginal Relics Preservation Regulations 1992	
Alpine	Resorts Commission		
6.2	Annual service charge	Alpine Resorts (Management) Act 1997	Equivalent to local government rates
Bureau	u of Animal Welfare		
6.3	Contributions from Local Government	Domestic (Feral and Nuisance) Animals Act 1994	
6.4	Scientific establishment licence	Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act 1986	
6.5	Permit to conduct a rodeo	Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act 1986	
6.6	Permit to operate rodeo school	Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act 1986	
6.7	Licence to operate a breeding establishment	Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act 1986	
Catchr	ment and Water Resourc	ces	
6.8	Annual parks charge	Water Industry Act 1994	
6.9	Environmental levy	Water Act 1989	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.10	Fees associated with the provision of all drainage services	Water Act 1989, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes drainage and salinity mitigation fee, subsurface drainage fees, drainage agreement and investigation fee, drainage fees, salinity levy, additional drainage fee/groundwater levy, drainage and river improvement levy
6.11	Application fees associated with the provision of sewerage services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	
6.12	Application fees associated with accepting and treating trade waste	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	
6.13	Access fees associated with accepting and treating trade waste	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	Includes licence fee, waste dumping charges, and compulsory meter fees associated with the provision of trade waste services
6.14	Compulsory meter fees associated with the provision of water or sewerage services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	Includes meter fees, diversion permit meter fees, meter connection fees, meter installation and delivery, remote meter reading device fees, removal and testing of meters, and charging for portable metered hydrants

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.15	Regulatory fees for the provision of information held exclusively by water authorities	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	Includes asset location, asset information plan fees, asset plots and sewer details, field note and plan of subdivision, hardcopy plan products, information statement, rates and encumbrance certificates, sanitary drainage plan fees, sewer plan fees, sewer location plan fee, water plan fees, pressure and flow information, hydrant flow test fee, and plan and document fees, drainage data and hydrographic fees, flood enquiry fees
6.16	Fees associated with building over easements or sewers or undertaking private works	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes buildover applications assessment fee, build over easement or sewer, diversion works on crown lands issue fee, and licence to use works/private works licence
6.17	Fees associated with the provision of water for fire services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994	Includes fire service resealing fee, fire service tariff, and fire service annual charge
6.18	Access fees associated with the provision of sewerage services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes bulk sewerage fees (fixed), cistern charges, service/access charge, acceptance of nightsoil fee, and compulsory meter fees associated with the provision of sewerage services
6.19	Application fees associated with the provision of water services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes transfer of water entitlement fee, water application fee, diversion application and set up fee, use of delver fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.20	Volumetric fees associated with provision of sewerage services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes bulk sewerage fees (variable) and pollution load charges
6.21	Regulatory fees associated with the provision of water or sewerage services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes amend district boundaries, amendment charges, application fee for amalgamation of lands, application for conditions of connection, pipe permit, plumbing consent fees, process fees, subdivision fees, tenant administration fees, meter reading fee, greasy waste appeals fee, waterworks reclassification fee, drillers licence fee, inspection of sewer connection points (cut-ins), bore construction fees, and approval of disposal underground
6.22	Gifted assets/ developer contributed assets	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Assets constructed by developers and taken over on completion
6.23	Capital works, developer and area contributions/ charges	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Contribution towards development of water, sewerage and drainage infrastructure assets including access fees, process fees, connection fees, works and non works offer fees and reimbursements for these works

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.24	Access fees associated with the provision of water services	Water Act 1989, Water Industry Act 1994, Melbourne and Metropolitan Board of Works Act 1958	Includes bulk water fees (fixed) annual groundwater charges, dam fill, disinfection levy, irrigation fee, water right charges, service charges, bulk entitlement levy, diversion licence fee, domestic and stock pipe/pump licence fee, gravity area sporadic licence, groundwater licence fee, permit to draw water from a hydrant, backflow prevention agreements fees, and compulsory meter fees associated with the provision of water services
6.25	Catchment management levy	Water Act 1989	
6.26	Mineral water levy	Water Act 1989	
6.27	Fees associated with undertaking works in a waterway	Water Act 1989	Includes fees for the processing and investigation of an application for a permit to undertake works on a waterway and fee for the amendment, renewal or transfer of a waterway works permit
6.28	Application for certificate	Catchment and Land Protection Act 1994	Section 90 certificates
6.29	Pest Animal Permits	Catchment and Land Protection Act 1994	Section 77. Includes fees for Pest Animal Research, Education, Zoo Exhibition and Collection permits and also dingo permits
Chemi	cal Standards		
6.30	Pilot chemical rating certificate	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.31	Permit to carry out aerial spraying over a hazardous area	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	
6.32	Applicator (chemical rating) certificate	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	
6.33	Commercial operator licence	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	
6.34	Agricultural aircraft operator licence	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	
6.35	Agricultural chemical user permit, ACUP	Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals (Control of use) Act 1992	
6.36	Application fee for permit	Chemicals (Control of Use) Act 1992	
Chief \	eterinary Officer		
6.37	Licence to use premises for the hatching of eggs for the sale of chickens	Stock Diseases (Fees) Regulations 1994	
Natura	I Resources and Enviro	nment	
6.38	Registration as a bee keeper	Bees Regulations 1992	
6.39	Permit to feed exempted food refuse to pigs	Livestock Disease Control Act 1994	
6.40	Application for the registration of a stock medicine or stock pesticide	Animal Preparations Regulations 1988	
6.41	Application for the alteration to a stock medicine or stock pesticide	Animal Preparations Regulations 1988	
6.42	Identification tags	Livestock Disease Control Act 1994	Section 9 Schedule 3
		Livestock Disease Control Regulations 1995	Includes applicator

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.43	Licence for collection and sale of bull semen	Livestock Disease Control Act 1994	
6.44	Registration of vet labs	Livestock Disease Control Act 1994	
Land V	/ictoria		
6.45	Application to Registrar for delivery or registration of grant	Land Act 1958	
6.46	Inspection of grant	Land Act 1958	
6.47	Summons of Registrar to show cause	Land Act 1958	
6.48	Licence for jetties, landing stages, boat ramp slipway, net rack or mooring on Crown Lands	Land Act 1958	Section 140A (1)
Murray	Valley Citrus Marketin	g Board	
6.49	Compulsory charge	Murray Valley Citrus Marketing Act 1989	Levy per tonne on citrus sold through authorised packing houses
Indust	ry Development Commi	ttees	
6.50	Compulsory charge	Agricultural Industry Development Act 1990	Charge on producers based on the level of production of the relevant agricultural commodity, ie wine grapes, citrus, strawberries, tomatoes etc
Enviro	nment Protection Author	prity	
6.51	Works approval application fee	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 7
6.52	Works approval transfer application fee	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 8
6.53	Fee for licence	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 9

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.54	Fee for licence to decant ozone-depleting substances	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 10
6.55	Licence fees for premises licensed to receive waste	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 11
6.56	Fee for application to amend a licence	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 12
6.57	Fee for application to transfer a licence	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 13
6.58	Fee for permit to transport prescribed waste	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 16
6.59	Fee for temporary permit to transport prescribed waste	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 17 Not exceeding one month
6.60	Fee for application to transfer or amend a permit to transport prescribed waste	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 18
6.61	Environment Audit fee	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 20 Fee based on size (ha) of audit
6.62	Fee for application for exemption from regulation fee	Environment Protection (Fees) Regulations 2001	s. 21 Exemption from Environment Protection (Prescribed Waste) regs 1998
6.63	Waste transport certificates	Environment Protection (Prescribed Waste) Regulations 1998	s. 13
6.64	Environment protection levy	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 24A
6.65	Landfill levy	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 50S
6.66	Application for accreditation as an accredited licensee	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 26A
6.67	Application for appointment as an environmental auditor	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 53T

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.68	Application for a research, development and demonstration approval	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 19D
6.69	Payment of notice fee	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 60C Clean-up Notice s.62A Pollution Abatement Notice s.31A Abatement Notice s.28B
6.70	Certificate of compliance	Environment Protection Act 1970	s. 55AC
Fisher	ies Victoria		
6.71	Commercial fishery access licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	Includes application, issue, renewal and variation to, and any royalties payable under licence
6.72	General fishery permit	Fisheries Regulations 1998	Includes application, issue, variation to and renewal
6.73	Fish receivers licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	Includes application, issue, variation to and renewal
6.74	Aquaculture licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	Includes application, issue, variation to and renewal
6.75	Transfer of a commercial fishery access licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.76	Transfer of a general fishery permit	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.77	Transfer of a fish receivers licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.78	Transfer of an aquaculture licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.79	Levy on a commercial fishery access licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.80	Levy on a fish receivers licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.81	Levy on an aquaculture licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.82	Transfer of individual fishery quota units	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.83	Recreational fishing licence	Fisheries Regulations 1998	
6.84	Registration of a commercial fishing boat	Fisheries Regulations 1998	Includes transfer
Flora a	and Fauna Branch		
6.85	Commercial wildlife licence	Wildlife Regulations 1992	Wildlife controller types 1 and 2, wildlife demonstrator, wildlife dealer types 1 and 2, wildlife displayer, wildlife producer licence types 1, 2 and 3, wildlife taxidermist types 1 and 2, wildlife assistant
6.86	Commercial wildlife licence variation	Wildlife Regulations 1992	
6.87	Private wildlife licence	Wildlife Regulations 1992	Categories 1, 2 and 3, special category, specimen category
6.88	Wildlife authorisations	Wildlife Act 1975	To hunt, take or destroy wildlife, to buy, sell, acquire, receive, dispose of, keep, possess, control, breed, process, display, take samples from or experiment on wildlife

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.89	Whale permits	Wildlife Act 1975	To kill or take whales in the course of licensed commercial fishing, to interfere with whales for scientific purposes, to possess live whales while rescuing or rehabilitating, to temporarily possess live whales for scientific or educational purposes, to approach whales for tourist activities
6.90	Game licence	Wildlife (Game) Regulations 1990	Includes application, duplicate, endorsement of game licence for a pass in the waterfowl identification test
Forest	services		
6.91	Forest operator's licence	Timber Harvesting Regulations 2000	
Minera	ils Group		
6.92	Permit to search for stone	Extractive Industries Act 1966	Includes application, transfer
6.93	Extractive industry work authority	Extractive Industries Development Regulations 1996	Includes application and variation, transfer and approval
6.94	Approval of an extractive industry work plan	Extractive Industries Development Regulations 1996	
6.95	Transfer of a work authority	Extractive Industries Development Regulations 1996	
6.96	Mining licence	Mineral Resources (Titles) (Fees) Regulations 1995	Includes renewal
6.97	Exploration licence	Mineral Resources (Titles) (Fees) Regulations 1995	Includes renewal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.98	Application to or for a tourist fossicking authority, tourist mine authority, Miner's Right, convert title to new title	Mineral Resources (Titles) (Fees) Regulations 1995	
6.99	Access to the mining register	Mineral Resources (Titles) (Fees) Regulations 1995	Includes provision of information from mining register, Provision of a copy of a licence registered in the mining register, Certificate of information issued by the mining registrar
6.100	Extractive industry royalties	Extractive Industries Development Act 1995	Section 28
6.101	Mineral royalties	Mineral Resources Development Act 1990	
6.102	Royalty	Extractive Industries (Lysterfield) Act 1986	Schedule
6.103	Levy	Extractive Industries (Lysterfield) Act 1986	Schedule
6.104	Inspection of work authority	Extractive Industries Development Regulations 1996	
6.105	Royalty	Mines (Aluminium Agreement) Act 1961	Schedule
Mines a	and Quarries Inspectora	ate	
6.106	Application for a quarry manager's certificate	Extractive Industries Development Regulations 1996	
Parks \	/ictoria		
6.107	Licence to operate a passenger boat	By-Law No. 294: Waterways (1992)	
6.108	Licence to operate a hire and drive boat business	By-Law No. 294: Waterways (1992)	
Petrole	eum Development		
6.109	Application fee for a Permit	Pipelines Regulation 2000	Section 7

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.110	Applications fee for Minister's Directions	Pipelines Regulation 2000	Section 14
6.111	Pipelines Operations fee	Pipelines Regulation 2000	Section 21
Petrole	um Operations Branch		
6.112	Application fee for exploration permit	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 21
6.113	Application fee for exploration permit by cash bid	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 23
6.114	Application fee for exploration permit for surrendered blocks	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 24
6.115	Application fee for renewal of exploration permit	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 30
6.116	Application fee for retention of lease	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 38A
6.117	Application fee for renewal of retention lease	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 38F
6.118	Application fee for production licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 41
6.119	Application fee for production licence for surrendered blocks	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 48
6.120	Application fee for production licence for an individual block	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 51
6.121	Application fee for renewal of production licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 54
6.122	Application fee for pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 64
6.123	Application fee for renewal of pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 68

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.124	Application fee for variation of pipeline licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 71
6.125	Fee for entry of title of person as registered holder on Register following devolution of rights of a registered holder to that person	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 79
6.126	Fee for search of Register	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 86
6.127	Fee for the supply of a certified copy of or extract from Register	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Subsection 87 (2)
6.128	Fee for certificate issued by Designated Authority under the Act for evidentiary purposes	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Subsection 87 (3)
6.129	Registration fees for transfers, dealings and related companies	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 92
6.130	Application fee for special prospecting authority	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 111
6.131	Pipeline fee	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 141
6.132	Royalty	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 143
6.133	Permit renewal late fee	Petroleum Act 1998	Subsection 29 (3)
6.134	Royalty	Petroleum Act 1998	Part 10
6.135	Application fee for renewal of retention lease	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 38BB
6.136	Application fee for Infrastructure Licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 59B

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.137	Application fee for Variation of Infrastructure Licence	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Section 59K
6.138	Application fees to Disclose information	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Sections 151L, 151M, 151N & 151O
Registi	rar of Titles		
6.139	Any application, instrument or document sent by post or lodged under cover	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.140	Applications or instruments to the Registrar of Titles	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.141	Payments to the Consolidated Fund	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.142	Mortgage or charges	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.143	Application or plan to the Registrar of Titles regarding an easement, restriction or condition in the nature of an easement in a Crown grant	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.144	Certificate of proof of Crown grants	Evidence Act 1958	
6.145	Notification to the Registrar of Titles of an intention to acquire	Land Acquisition and Compensation Regulations 1998	
6.146	Pine Plantations Register	Victorian Plantations Corporation (Register of Plantation Licences) Regulations 1998	Includes access to the register of plantation licences, information from the register of plantation licences, copy of a registered licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.147	Any application, instrument or document sent by post or lodged under cover and for forwarding Survey information by post	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.148	Plan for amending or cancelling a scheme of development under the Cluster Titles Act 1974	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.149	Plan containing more than one alteration	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	As referred to in paragraphs 32 (1) (a), 32 (1) (b), 32 (1) (c), 32 (1) (d), 32 (1) (e), 32 (1) (f), 32 (1) (f), 32 (1) (i), 32 (1) (j), 32 (1) (k) and 32 (1) (l) instead of the fees that would otherwise be payable for each alteration separately plus for each lot in excess of 4 comprised in the plan plus for each body corporate in excess of one created by the plan
6.150	Amendment of a plan to no longer show an accessory lot as an accessory lot on a plan of strata subdivision or a plan of cluster subdivision	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.151	Application for service of a notice	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For each mortgage charge lease sublease annuity or caveat in respect of which application under subsection 22 (1B) or the Act is made

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.152	Plan to vest land	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	Referred to in column 2 of the Table in section 24A (including any removal of the reservation or restriction under section 24A)
6.153	Plan for removal of a reservation	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	Under section 24A
6.154	Any other instrument application or document	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For which a fee is not specified in these Regulations or under the Transfer of Land Act 1958
6.155	Plan of subdivision	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For a plan referred to in subsection 32 (3) and sections 32A and 35
6.156	Plan to create new lots or new common property	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.157	Plan containing more than one alteration	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	As referred to in paragraphs 32 (1) (a), 32 (1) (b), 32 (1) (c), 32 (1) (d), 32 (1) (e), 32 (1) (f), 32 (1) (f) and 32 (1) (f) instead of the fees that would otherwise be payable for each alteration separately plus for each lot in excess of 4 comprised in the plan plus for each body corporate in excess of one created by the plan
6.158	Amendment of a plan to no longer show an accessory lot as an accessory lot on a plan of strata subdivision or a plan of cluster subdivision	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.159	Application for service of a notice	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For each mortgage charge lease sublease annuity or caveat in respect of which application under subsection 22 (1B) or the Act is made
6.160	Plan to vest land	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	Referred to in column 2 of the Table in section 24A (including any removal of the reservation or restriction under section 24A)
6.161	Plan for removal of a reservation	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	Under section 24A
6.162	Any other instrument application or document	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For which a fee is not specified in these Regulations or under the Transfer of Land Act 1958
6.163	Plan of subdivision	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For a plan referred to in subsection 32 (3) and sections 32A and 35
6.164	Lodging a document with the Registrar of Titles	Instruments (Fees) Regulations 1993	A caveat, to withdraw a caveat, an agreement giving a preferable lien on crop, wool, satisfaction of a preferable lien on crop, preferable lien on wool, of a stock mortgage, notice of intention to register an assignment of book debts
			By memorial of a deed conveyance or other instrument, sending by post or leaving under cover at the Office of the Registrar-General a memorial for registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.165	Registering a document with the Registrar of Titles	Instruments (Fees) Regulations 1993 Property Law (Fees)	Copy of receipt from mortgagee of stock, an assignment of book
		Regulations 1993	debts, of Quietus,
6.166	Filing a document with the Registrar of Titles	Instruments (Fees) Regulations 1993	A statutory declaration, a power of attorney created before 1 July 1980, a declaration of notice of revocation of power of attorney created before 1 July 1980
6.167	Searches/copies of documents and registers by the Registrar of Titles	Instruments (Fees) Regulations 1993	Bills of sale or of any registers in relation to bills of sale, of
		Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	memorials or of registers or indexes
C 1/0		Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	relating to memorials, executions, lis pendens or debtors, wills deposited otherwise than to enable the issue of a certificate for the purposes of Part II of the Administration and Probate Act 1958, for search of the documents and registers kept by the Registrar General, of a folio of the Register, certified reproduction of a folio of the Register or instrument, remote search
6.168	Entry or re-entry of documents	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	Entry or re-entry of execution, of lis pendens, Crown debtors
6.169	Receiving and endorsing an instrument	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	

Item	Australian tay foo	Australian law	Notes
	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.170	Oath certifying an examined copy of an instrument or certifying to execution of the original	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.171	Miscellaneous fees	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	Depositing any will, delivery of a will,
		Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1983	notification of intention to acquire or of
		Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	withdrawal-for each folio of the Register affected, surrender of lease, sub-lease, memorandum of common provisions, cancellation or variation of service agreement in respect of stratum estate, summons issued upon request, examination under any summons issued upon request, licence to print and sell a form, sealing of an instrument or application containing departures otherwise than in matters of substance from an approved form, sealing of an instrument or application containing departures otherwise than in matters of substance from an approved form, of service agreement in respect of stratum estate, for any application, instrument or document sent by post or lodged under cover, to alter boundaries, change the number of lots, create new lots or new common property,

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			amending a scheme of development, amendment of a plan, application for service of notice, plan to vest land, plan for removal of a reservation, any other application, instrument or document
6.172	Inspecting deeds and documents deposited with the Registrar of Titles	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.173	Depositing of documents with the	Property Law (Fees) Regulations 1993	A document or documents except
	Registrar of Titles	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1983	when the document or documents have been registered under the
		Transfer of Land (Safe Custody) Regulations 1994	Property Law Act 1958 and are accompanied by a schedule identifying the documents deposited, of documents declaratory of trusts, certificates of title or instruments

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.174	Lodgment and withdrawal of caveats	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	Forbidding granting of application for vesting order by person claiming title by possession, or withdrawal of such a caveat, forbidding removal of an easement, or withdrawal of such a caveat, forbidding grant of application made under subsection 80 (1), or withdrawal of such a caveat, forbidding dealings with land or withdrawal of such a caveat, forbidding granting of an application under section 99 or withdrawal of such a caveat, against creation of folio or removal of warning or withdrawal of such a caveat
6.175	Transfers	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	On sale (other than a transfer on sale of one or more mortgages to or by a recognised institution within the meaning of the Trustee Act 1958), on sale of one or more mortgages, to or by a recognised institution within the meaning of the Trustee Act 1958 , other than a transfer on sale
6.176	Recording by the Registrar of Titles	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	Of a judgment, decree, order or process of execution of the High Court of Australia or of the Supreme Court or County Court
6.177	Variation of documents	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	Of mortgage or charge, of mortgage or charge

Part 3 Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.178	Discharge of mortgage or charge	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.179	Notices served by the Registrar of Titles	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.180	Provision of copies and duplicates	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	Copy plans or other survey, duplicate of
		Property Law (Fees) Regulation 1993	any microfiche, any other copy or print
6.181	Creating a folio of the register and issue of a certificate of title	Transfer of Land (Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.182	Lodgment of plan of subdivision with the Registrar of Titles	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	For a staged subdivision, or other than for a staged subdivision, plus for each lot in excess of 4 comprised in the plan plus for each body corporate in excess of one created by the plan
6.183	Lodgment of plan of consolidation with the Registrar of Titles	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.184	Application to the Registrar of Titles regarding subdivisions	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.185	Application to the Registrar of Titles regarding lot entitlement or lot liability	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.186	Application to the Registrar of Titles regarding special rules	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.187	Application to the Registrar of Titles regarding bodies corporate	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.188	Application to the Registrar of Titles regarding an order by the Court	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.189	Issue of plan number to be used on plans submitted to Councils and Referral Authorities	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
6.190	Recording by the Registrar of Titles the vesting date of a compulsory acquisition	Subdivision (Registrar's Fees) Regulations 1993	
Survey	ors Board		
6.191	Approval of a training agreement	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
6.192	Issue of certificate of competency or duplicate certificate	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
6.193	Application for registration as a surveyor	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
6.194	Endorsement of the register	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
6.195	Issue of a letter of accreditation	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
6.196	Issue of certificate of registration as a surveyor or duplicate certificate	Surveyors (Fees) Regulations 1992	
Victoria	an Dairy Industry Autho	ority	
6.197	Dairy distributor's licence	Dairy Act 2000	
6.198	Dairy manufacturer licence	Dairy Act 2000	
6.199	Dairy transport vehicle licence	Dairy Act 2000	
6.200	Dairy food carrier's licence	Dairy Act 2000	
6.201	Dairy farmer licence	Dairy Act 2000	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Victoria	an Meat Authority		
6.202	Approval of meat inspection services	Meat Industry Act 1993	
6.203	Licence to operate a meat processing facility	Meat Industry Act 1993	Includes general meat processing facility, pet food processing facility, butcher shop, poultry processing facility, and game processing facility
6.204	Meat transport vehicle licence	Meat Industry Act 1993	
Veterin	ary Practitioners Regis	tration Board of Victoria	
6.205	Registration as a veterinary surgeon	Veterinary Surgeons Regulations 1988	Application and renewal, includes specialist veterinary surgeon
6.206	Restoration to register as a veterinary surgeon	Veterinary Surgeons Regulations 1988	
Murray	Valley (Victoria) Wine	Grape Industry Development Committee	
6.207	Compulsory charge	Agricultural Industry Development Act 1990	Charge per tonne for wine grapes supplied to wineries
INNOVATION, INDUSTRY AND REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT			
Industr	rial Relations Victoria		
7.1	Child employment permit	Community Services Act 1970	
7.2	Street trading licence	Community Services Act 1970	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
	-		
Directo	or of Liquor Licensing		
7.3	Liquor licences	Liquor Control Reform Act 1998	Application, renewal, transfer, relocation and variation of general licence, on-premises licence, full club licence, restricted club licence, packaged liquor licence, pre-retail licence, vigneron's licence, limited licence
7.4	BYO permits	Liquor Control Reform Act 1998	Application, renewal, transfer, relocation and variation
7.5	Endorsement on licence or BYO permit	Liquor Control Reform Act 1998	
7.6	Application for a club licence by amalgamated club	Liquor Control Reform Act 1998	
7.7	Application for proof of age identity card	Liquor Control Reform Act 1998	
Trade	Measurement Victoria		
7.8	Servicing licence	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	Includes application and renewal
7.9	Registration of a public weighbridge	Trade Measurement Act 1995	
7.10	Public weighbridge licence	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	Includes application and renewal
7.11	Certificate of suitability for a weighbridge	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	Includes duplicates
7.12	Application for permit to sell certain articles	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.13	Certification of weighing and measuring instruments	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	Includes area measuring instruments, length measuring instruments and control systems connected to driveway flowmeters, belt conveyor weigher, liquor measuring instruments, driveway flowmeters (including those delivering LPG), other flowmeters, measures of volume over 500 L (including farm milk tanks and vehicle tanks)
7.14	Amended licence or certificate	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	
7.15	Duplicate licence or certificate	Trade Measurement Regulations 1995	

TOURISM, SPORT AND THE COMMONWEALTH GAMES

Greyhound Racing Control Board of Victoria

8.1	Greyhound owner's registration	Racing Act 1958
8.2	Greyhound trainer's registration	Racing Act 1958
8.3	Greyhound syndicate owner registration	Racing Act 1958
8.4	Greyhound attendants registration	Racing Act 1958
8.5	Greyhound mating result registration	Racing Act 1958
8.6	Greyhound stud and breeding lease	Racing Act 1958
8.7	Greyhound breeding authorisation	Racing Act 1958
8.8	Greyhound D.N.A finger printing analysis	Racing Act 1958
8.9	Greyhound change of state notification	Racing Act 1958

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.10	International registration application in writing	Racing Act 1958	
8.11	Greyhound registration under board direction	Racing Act 1958	
8.12	Greyhound change of ownership notification	Racing Act 1958	Including additional fee per week delay after 14 days of disposal
8.13	Greyhound lease registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.14	Greyhound replacement certificate	Racing Act 1958	
8.15	Greyhound name change notification	Racing Act 1958	
8.16	Greyhound pedigree certificate	Racing Act 1958	4 generation and 5 generation
8.17	Greyhound service registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.18	Greyhound litter registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.19	Greyhound trial track registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.20	Greyhound trial track manager registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.21	Greyhound trial track assistant manager registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.22	Greyhound syndicate registration and renewal	Racing Act 1958	
8.23	Greyhound syndicate name reservation	Racing Act 1958	
8.24	Greyhound Owners and Breeders Incentive Scheme nomination	Racing Act 1958	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.25	Appeal deposit	Racing Act 1958	Usually refundable
8.26	Club bookmaker's licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.27	Club bookmaker's levy	Racing Act 1958	
8.28	Greyhound naming fee	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.29	Greyhound certificate	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.30	Greyhound litter processing	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.31	Greyhound export pedigree and certificate	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.32	Greyhound prefix/suffix	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.33	Greyhound name reservation	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.34	Greyhound DNA registrations and surcharge	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.35	Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association affiliation fee	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the Australian and New Zealand Greyhound Association subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.36	Greyhound stud sire registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.37	Greyhound stud sire frozen semen collection registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.38	Greyhound frozen semen collection registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction

Part 3 Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.39	Greyhound frozen semen service registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.40	Greyhound frozen semen ownership transfer	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.41	Greyhound name registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
8.42	Greyhound re-registration	Racing Act 1958	Currently administered by the National Coursing Association of Victoria subject to the Greyhound Racing Control Board's rules and direction
Harnes	ss Racing Board of Victo	oria	
8.43	Horse registration — harness	Racing Act 1958	
8.44	Harness trainer licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.45	Harness driver's licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.46	Harness stud stallion registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.47	Service certification foal registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.48	Approved artificial harness breeding station licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.49	Blood typing registration	Racing Act 1958	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.50	Harness stablehand's licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.51	Race clearance registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.52	Racing entity registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.53	Broodmare service registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.54	Lease registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.55	Transfer of registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.56	Colours registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.57	Import/export registration	Racing Act 1958	
8.58	Appeal deposit	Racing Act 1958	Usually refundable
8.59	Club membership	Racing Act 1958	
8.60	Club bookmaker's licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.61	Club bookmaker's levy	Racing Act 1958	
Office	of Racing		
8.62	Athletic and cycling race betting permit	Lotteries, Gaming and Betting Act 1966	
8.63	Racecourse licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.64	Picnic race meeting permit	Racing Act 1958	
8.65	Racing-club licence	Racing Act 1958	
8.66	Restricted harness racing meeting permit	Racing Act 1958	
8.67	Point-to-point steeplechase permits	Racing Act 1958	
8.68	Plumpton coursing match permits	Racing Act 1958	
8.69	Permit authorising the holding of greyhound races	Racing (Greyhound Racing Permits) Regulations 1991	

Victoria Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.70	Bookmaker's registration certificate	Racing (Bookmakers) Regulations 1994	
8.71	Bookmaker's clerk's registration certificate	Racing (Bookmakers) Regulations 1994	
8.72	Permit for race clubs and other bona fide organisations to conduct race meetings (mixed sports gatherings)	Racing Act 1958	
8.73	Authority to provide pre-recorded betting information	Lotteries, Gaming and Betting Act 1966	
8.74	Temporary certificate of registration to act as a substitute for a bookmaker	Racing (Bookmakers) Regulations 1994	
8.75	Application for a replacement certificate of registration as a bookmaker	Racing (Bookmakers) Regulations 1994	
8.76	Racing Appeals Tribunal charge	Racing Act 1958	
8.77	Racing Appeals Tribunal appeal deposit	Racing (Racing Appeals Tribunal) Regulations 1994	Usually refundable
Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Control Board of Victoria			
8.78	Judge's licence	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal
8.79	Trainer's licence	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal
8.80	Registration as a professional contestant	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal
8.81	Referee's licence	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal
8.82	Match-maker's licence	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.83	Promoter's licence	Professional Boxing and Martial Arts Regulations 1997	Issue and renewal
Sports	and Recreation		
8.84	Approval to conduct sporting events on ANZAC Day	Anzac Day Act 1958	Minister for Sport and Recreation approval of sporting events on ANZAC Day is conditional on payment being made to the Returned and Services League via the Patriotic Funds Council or direct to local Returned and Services League Branches upon authorisation by the Minister
TREA	SURY AND FINANCE		
DTF			

9.1	Brown coal levy	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.2	Surcharge for late return	Construction Industry Long Service Leave Regulations 1993	
Cons	truction Industry Long S	ervice Leave Board	
9.3	Long service leave charges	Construction Industry Long Service Leave Regulations 1993	

	charges	Leave Regulations 1993	
Office o	of Chief Electrical Inspe	ector	
9.4	Electricity supply industry levy	Electricity Safety Act 1998	
9.5	Certificate of Electrical Safety	Electricity Safety Act 1999	
9.6	Fees associated with safety management schemes	Electricity Safety (Management) Regulations 1999	Includes application, acceptance and annual administration fees
9.7	Modification of certificate of approval of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	
9.8	Replacement certificate of compliance of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	

Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.9	Replacement certificate of acceptance of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	
9.10	Replacement certificate of approval of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	
9.11	Renewal of certificate of approval of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	
9.12	Forfeiture of bonds in relation to safety management scheme	Electricity Safety (Management Schemes) Regulations 1999	
9.13	Certificate of compliance for electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	Includes renewal, modification, replacement and transfer
9.14	Certificate of acceptance of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	Includes renewal, modification, replacement and transfer
9.15	Certificate of approval of electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	Includes transfer, replacement
9.16	Extract/copy of register of certificates of acceptance, approval and compliance	Electricity Safety (Equipment) Regulations 1999	
9.17	Appeal to the Electrical Appeals Board	Electricity Safety (Electrical Appeals Board) Regulations 1999	
9.18	Registration of a model of proclaimed electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment Efficiency) Regulations 1999	Includes transfers
9.19	Extract from register of proclaimed electrical equipment	Electricity Safety (Equipment Efficiency) Regulations 1999	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.20	Registration of electrical contractor	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	Application and renewal and duplicate registration card
9.21	Extract/copy of the register of electrical contractors	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	
9.22	Application for examination for an electrical installation worker	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	
9.23	Electrical installation worker licence	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	Application and renewal, and duplicate
9.24	Licence for an electrical inspector	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	Application and renewal
9.25	Application for examination of competency or proficiency for a licence	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	
9.26	Application for exemption of electrical work from the requirements of Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	Electricity Safety (Installations) Regulations 1999	
Co-ope	erative Housing Societie	es	
9.27	Supervision levy	Co-operatives Housing Societies Act 1958	
Office	of Gas Safety		
9.28	Levy on gas retailers and distributors	Gas Safety Act 1997	
Office of the Regulator-General			
9.29	Licence to generate electricity for supply or sale	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.30	Licence to transmit electricity	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.31	Licence to distribute or supply electricity	Electricity Industry Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.32	Licence to sell electricity	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.33	Licence to operate and administer a market for wholesale trading in electricity	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.34	Licence for a gas distribution pipeline	Gas Industry Act 1994	
9.35	Licence to sell gas by retail	Gas Industry Act 1994	
9.36	Licence for an underground storage facility	Gas Industry Act 1994	
9.37	Application for a water licence	Water Industry Act 1994	
9.38	Application for a water and sewerage licence	Water Industry Act 1994	
9.39	Application for a drainage licence	Water Industry Act 1994	
9.40	Application for a sewage treatment licence	Water Industry Act 1994	
9.41	Application for a water headworks licence	Water Industry Act 1994	
Rural I	Finance Corporation of V	Victoria	
9.42	Preparation and issue of any Crown grant by Rural Finance Corporation of Victoria	Rural Finance Corporation of Victoria Regulations 1998	
9.43	Assurance fee	Transfer of Land Act 1958	
9.44	Treasurer's receipt issued by Rural Finance Corporation of Victoria	Lands Act 1958	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.45	Stock mortgage registration by Rural Finance Corporation of Victoria	Property Law Act 1958	
State E	Electricity Commission	of Victoria (SECV)	
9.46	Smelter trader levy	National Electricity Code	
Office	of Gambling Regulatior	1	
9.47	Application for a casino licence	Casino Control (Fees) Regulations 1992	Note these regulations will be allowed to expire on 26/11/2002
9.48	Application for redefinition of casino boundaries	Casino Control (Boundary Redefinition Fee) Regulations 1997; regulation 3	
9.49	Application for casino special employee's licence	Casino Control (Special Employees) Regulations 1994; regulation 4	
9.50	Application for casino special employee's licence-applicant already holds another licence issued under Victorian gambling legislation	Casino Control Act 1991; section 45A	No fee presently prescribed
9.51	Application for renewal of casino special employee's licence	Casino Control (Special Employees) Regulations 1994; regulation 5	
9.52	Application for variation of casino special employee's licence	Casino Control (Special Employees) Regulations 1994; regulation 6	
9.53	Application for replacement casino special employee's licence	Casino Control (Special Employees) Regulations 1994; regulation 7	

Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.54	Casino licence premium payment	Casino Control Act 1991; section 112A(1)(a)	In respect of the Melbourne Casino, this fee was paid under the Casino Management Agreement Act. No amount is prescribed for section 112A(1)(a)
9.55	Casino supervision and control charge	Casino Control Act 1991; section 112A(1)(b)	In respect of the Melbourne Casino, this charge was paid under the Casino Management Act. No amount is prescribed for section 112A(1)(b)
9.56	Casino tax	Casino Control Act 1991; section 113	In respect of Melbourne Casino, this
		Casino (Management Agreement) Act 1993	tax is paid under the Casino Management Act. No amount is prescribed in section 113
9.57	Community benefit levy	Casino Control Act 1991; section 114	In respect of Melbourne Casino, this
		Casino (Management Agreement) Act 1993	tax is paid under the Casino Management Act. No amount is prescribed in section 114
9.58	Health Benefit Levy	Casino Control Act 1991; section 114A	
9.59	Casino payment for liquidated damages (extension of completion date)	Casino (Management Agreement) Act 1993; clause 17	
9.60	Club Keno tax	Club Keno Act 1993; section 7	
9.61	Application for wagering and gaming licences	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 14	No fee presently prescribed
9.62	Application for on- course wagering permit	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 37	No fee is presently prescribed
9.63	On-course wagering tax	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 45	Payable by holder of on-course wagering permit. No permit has been granted.

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.64	Wagering tax- totalisator on and off course	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 45	Payable by holder of wagering or gaming licence.
9.65	Approved betting competitions taxes — fixed odds	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 77(1)	Payable by holder of wagering or gaming licence.
9.66	Approved betting competitions tax — totalisator	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 77(2).	Payable by holder of wagering or gaming licence
9.67	Supervision charge — on-course wagering permit holder	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 47	To cover the reasonable costs and expenses of the regulator carrying out its functions under the Act. Note: no permit has been granted
9.68	Supervision charge — wagering or gaming licence holder	Gaming and Betting Act 1994; section 79	To cover the reasonable costs and expenses of the regulator carrying out its functions under the Act
9.69	Approval of premises for gaming	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 6	
9.70	Application for renewal of approval of premises for gaming	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 7	
9.71	Application for modification of gaming machine areas	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 29	No fee is presently prescribed
9.72	Application for venue operators licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 8	
9.73	Application for renewal of venue operator's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 9	
9.74	Application to amend venue operator's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 10	To include or remove approved premises, to vary number of gaming machines, to vary gaming machine areas, to vary days or dates of 24 hour gaming

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.75	Application for special employee's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 11(1)	
9.76	Application for special employee's licence — applicant already holds another licence issued under Victorian gambling legislation	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 56	No fee is presently prescribed
9.77	Application for renewal of special employee's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 12(1)	
9.78	Replacement of special employee's identification	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 47(4)	No fee is presently prescribed
9.79	Application for technician's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 11(2)	
9.80	Application for renewal of technician's licence	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 12(2)	
9.81	Application to be listed on the roll of Suppliers	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 13	
9.82	Evaluation of gaming machine type or game	Gaming Machine Control (Fees) Regulations 2002; regulation 14	
9.83	Health Benefits Levy	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 135A	Payable by gaming operators licensed under Gaming Machine Control Act 1991 and under Gaming and Betting Act 1994
9.84	Supervision charge	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 135D	To cover the reasonable costs and expenses of the regulator carrying out its functions under the Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.85	Returns by gaming operators to Consolidated Fund	Gaming Machine Control Act 1991; section 136	Payable by gaming operators licensed under Gaming Machine Control Act 1991 and under Gaming and Betting Act 1994
9.86	Application for bingo centre operator's licence	Gaming Act No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(1)	
9.87	Renewal of bingo centre operator's licence	Gaming No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(2)	
9.88	Application for bingo employee's licence	Gaming Act No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(3)	
9.89	Application for bingo employee's licence — applicant already holds another licence issued under Victorian gambling legislation	Gaming No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(4)	
9.90	Replacement of bingo employee's identification	Gaming No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(5)	
9.91	Renewal of bingo employee's licence	Gaming No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 8(6)	
9.92	Application for minor gaming permit	Gaming Act No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 6	Permits for raffles, bingo, lucky envelopes, fundraising functions
9.93	Application to amend conditions of minor gaming permit or trade promotion lottery permit	Gaming Act No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 9	
9.94	Application for permit for to conduct a trade promotion lottery	Gaming Act No. 2 (Fees) Regulations 1998; regulation 7	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.95	Application to be declared a community or charitable organisation	Gaming No. 2 Act 1997; section 12A	No fee is presently prescribed
9.96	Application for interactive gaming licence	Interactive Gaming (Player Protection) Regulations 2000; regulation 4	
9.97	Application for endorsement of interactive gaming licence	Interactive Gaming (Player Protection) Regulations 2000; regulation 5	Power to executors, trustees etc. to carry on business under licence
9.98	Supervision charge	Interactive Gaming (Player Protection) Act 1999; section 37	To cover the reasonable costs and expenses of the regulator carrying out its functions under the Act
9.99	Interactive gaming tax	Interactive Gaming (Player Protection) Act 1999; section 38	
9.100	Public lottery licence application fee	Public Lotteries Act 2000, section 19	No fee is prescribed by regulation. Section 19 sets fee of \$100 in lieu of regulation.
9.101	Public lottery licence premium payment	Public Lotteries Act 2000, section 30	In consideration of the value of a public lottery licence
9.102	Premium payment for change in public lottery licence condition	Public Lotteries Act 2000, subsection 41 (3)	To recognise increased value of a public lottery licence due to a change in licence conditions
9.103	Supervision charge	Public Lotteries Act 2000, section 53	To cover the reasonable costs and expenses of the regulator carrying out its functions under the Act
9.104	Public lottery tax	Public Lotteries Act 2000, subsection 54 (2)	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.105	Public lottery licence premium payment by promoter for extension of current licence	Public Lotteries Act 2000, section 91	In consideration for the extension of an existing licence under section 90
Victoria	an Channels Authority		
9.106	Permit to dump spoil	Port Services Act 1995	
9.107	Permit to anchor in shipping channels	Port Services Act 1995	
9.108	Permit to dredge	Port Services Act 1995	
Victoria	an WorkCover Authority	1	
9.109	Approval as medical practitioner	Occupational Health and Safety (Asbestos) Regulations 1992	
9.110	Approval of people to operate as asbestos removalists	Occupational Health and Safety (Asbestos) Regulations 1992	
9.111	Licence for the transport of dangerous goods	Dangerous Goods (Transport) Regulations 1987	
9.112	Bulk vehicle licence	Road Transport (Dangerous Goods) (Licence Fees) Regulations 1998	Application and renewal
9.113	Registration of drivers of bulk transporters	Road Transport (Dangerous Goods) (Licence Fees) Regulations 1998	
9.114	Transfer or amendment of a transport licence	Dangerous Goods (Transport) Regulations 1987	
9.115	Registration of drivers of bulk transporters — explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 1988	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.116	Explosives licences	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 1988	Manufacture of explosives at a factory, to make an explosive mixture, to fill safety cartridges other than at a factory, to transport explosives, to store explosives in magazine, to keep explosives for sale and to sell explosives, to sell (but not keep) explosives, to import explosives, to use blasting explosives, to conduct a firework display, and to discharge Chinese firecrackers — including amendment, duplicate and transfer
9.117	Authorisation of explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 1988	
9.118	Certificate of competency for plant use and operation	Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	
9.119	Certificate of competency of a certificate assessor	Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	Including renewal
9.120	Certificate of equivalent competency	Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	
9.121	Application for exemption from the provisions of the Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	
9.122	Replacement and transfer of certificate of competency	Certification of Plant Users and Operators Regulations 1994	
9.123	Registration of plant	Occupational Health and Safety (Plant) Regulations 1995	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.124	Notification and confirmation of plant designs	Occupational Health and Safety (Plant) Regulations 1995	
9.125	Application for exemption from the provisions of the Occupational Health and Safety (Plant) Regulations	Occupational Health and Safety (Plant) Regulations 1995	
9.126	Application for approval of installation of a manufacturing process	Dangerous Goods (Storage and Handling) Regulations 1989	
9.127	Application for approval to keep dangerous goods	Dangerous Goods (Storage and Handling) Regulations 1989	
9.128	Application for a licence for premises with a assessment factor of 100 or more	Dangerous Goods (Storage and Handling) Regulations 1989	
9.129	Application for approval to modify licensed premises	Dangerous Goods (Storage and Handling) Regulations 1989	
9.130	Licences and permits for storage of liquefied gas	Liquefied Gases Act 1968	
9.131	Licences and permits for transport of liquefied gas	Liquefied Gases Act 1968	
9.132	Employer WorkCover registration	Accident Compensation (WorkCover Insurance) Act 1993	
9.133	Self-insurer surcharge	Accident Compensation Act 1985	
9.134	Amendment or transfer of a licence	Dangerous Goods (Storage and Handling) Regulations 1989	
9.135	Application for exemption	Equipment (Public Safety) (General) Regulations 1995	
9.136	Approval of audiometric testers	Occupational Health and Safety (Noise) Regulations	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.137	Addition of extra bulk vehicles to a licence	Road Transport (Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1999	
9.138	Application for exemption under subregulation 105 (10)	OHS (Hazardous Substances) Regulations 1999	
9.139	Assessment of a licence application under subregulation 405 (3)	OHS (Hazardous Substances) Regulations 1999	
9.140	Assessment of a notification under subregulation 416 (2)	OHS (Hazardous Substances) Regulations 1999	
9.141	Application for exemption under subregulation 107 (1)	OHS (Lead) Regulations 2000	
9.142	Issue a duplicate licence or transfer of licence	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.143	Renewal of a licence	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.144	Amendment of a licence	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.145	Issue a licence to manufacture explosives at a factory	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.146	Issue a licence to manufacture an explosive mixture at a central mixing point or near a point of application or use	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.147	Issue a licence to manufacture explosives with a mobile manufacturing unit	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.148	Issue a licence to fill or cap safety cartridges	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	

ltem	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge		
9.149	Issue a licence to store explosives in a magazine	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.150	Issue a licence to store explosives in a medium scale storage facility	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.151	Issue a licence to sell explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.152	Issue a licence to transport explosives by road	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.153	Issue a licence to drive a vehicle transporting explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.154	Issue a licence to transport explosives by rail	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.155	Issue a licence to use blasting explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.156	Renewal of a licence to use blasting explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.157	Issue a pyrotechnician's licence	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.158	Issue of a single occasion licence to use fireworks	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.159	Issue a licence to import explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.160	Test and examine explosives for registration and definition	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.161	Amend the registration and definition of an explosive	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	

Victoria

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.162	Conduct tests for the classification of an explosive	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.163	Determination of an application for exemption	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.164	Examination of drawings, plans and specifications in relation to the approval of a berth for loading and unloading explosives	Dangerous Goods (Explosives) Regulations 2000	
9.165	Issue or renewal of a licence under Part 7	Occupational Health and Safety (Major Hazard Facilities) Regulations 2000	
9.166	Major hazard facility license	Occupational Health and Safety (Major Hazard Facility) Regulations 2000, Regulation 803	License
State G	Sovernment Taxes		
9.167	Payroll tax	Payroll Tax Act 1971	
9.168	Land tax	Land Tax Act 1958	Includes fee payable for certificates issued about unpaid land tax
9.169	Estate inheritance and gift duties	Probate Duty 1962/Gift Duty Act 1971	
9.170	Debits tax	Debits Tax Act 1990	
9.171	Financial Institutions Duty	Financial Institutions Duty Act 1982	
9.172	Financial accommodation levy	Financial Management Act 1994	
9.173	Stamp duties	Duties Act 2000	On conveyances and land transfers, marketable securities, mortgages, rental business, settlements, cattle, sheep and goats, vehicle registrations (duty on non-residential leases has been abolished)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.174	Third party insurance tax	Duties Act 2000	
9.175	Non-life insurance business taxes	Duties Act 2000	
9.176	Life policies taxes	Duties Act 2000	
9.177	Road transport and maintenance taxes	Transport Act 1983	
9.178	Income tax equivalents	State Owned Enterprises Act 1992	
9.179	Wholesale sales tax equivalents	State Owned Enterprises Act 1992	
9.180	Electricity sector franchise fees	Electricity Industry Act 1993	
9.181	Local government rate equivalents	State Owned Enterprises Act 1992	

Part 4 Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
EDUC	CATION		
1.1	Copies of results	Education (Senior Secondary School Studies) Act 1988	Fee for issue of a certified copy of a certificate or statement of achievement
			Charges for copies of past senior external examination papers
1.2	Registration of teachers	Education (Teacher Registration) Act 1988	Application for registration
		Education (Teacher Registration) By-law 1999	Initial registration for inclusion in the register
			Annual renewal of registration
			Restoration of name in register
			Inspection of register
			Obtaining a written report about an applicant's criminal history
1.3	Higher Education Accreditation	Higher Education (General Provisions) Act 1993	Application by non-university provider
		Higher Education (General Provisions) Regulation 1996	for accreditation of a course
			Investigation associated with accreditation of courses of study
EMER	RGENCY SERVICES		
2.1	Funding of services by means of fire levies	Fire and Rescue Service Act 1990	Funding of services specified under Part 10 of the Act by means of fire levies
2.2	Commonwealth contributions	Fire and Rescue Service Act 1990	Contributions received from the Commonwealth for attending Commonwealth buildings

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.3	Fee for provision of fire levy notices	Fire and Rescue Service Act 1990	Administration fee for the provision of fire levy notices
2.4	Emergency response fees	Fire and Rescue Service Act 1990	Charges for attendance at fires/incidents/alarms
2.5	Fees for information	Ambulance Services Act 1991	Fees for copies of Ambulance Report Form
EMPL	OYMENT AND TRAI	NING	
3.1	Training Provider	Training and Employment Act 2000	Fee for application for, or
	Registration	Training and Employment Regulation 2000	renewal of, or amendment of registration as a training provider
3.2	Notification fee	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fee for addition within the scope of registration
		Financial Management Standard 1997	of training provider
3.3	Quality Endorsed Training	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fees for application, renewal, delegation of, or
	Organisation fees	Financial Management Standard 1997	changes to quality endorsed status of providers
3.4	Accredited Training Products fees	Training and Employment Act 2000	Fees for application for,
		Training and Employment Regulation 2000	or changes to, accredited training products
3.5	Compliance Audit fees	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977 and Financial Management Standard 1997	Regulatory fee for compliance with concerns of Accreditation Council or complainant
3.6	Fees for	Training and Employment Act 2000	Fees for documents
	documents	Training and Employment Regulation 2000	relating to training and tuition
		Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	
		Financial Management Standard 1997	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
ENVIF	RONMENTAL PROTE	ECTION	
4.1	Environmental Authorities	Environmental Protection Act 1994 Environmental Protection Regulations 1998	Fees for licences to conduct levels 1 and 2 environmentally relevant activities (to release harmful element into the environment)
4.2	Wildlife Licences/Permits	Nature Conservation Act 1992 Nature Conservation Regulation 1994	Fees for licences to keep, take, use and trade protected wildlife
4.3	Collection Authorities	Nature Conservation Act 1992 Nature Conservation Regulation 1994	Authorities to collect take and keep common wildlife and dead protected wildlife
4.4	Wildlife monitoring	Nature Conservation Act 1992 Nature Conservation Regulation 1994	Fees for tags, marks and record books for wildlife monitoring
4.5	Amendments	Nature Conservation Act 1992	Fees for amending a licence, permit or authority under the Act
4.6	Protected Area Permits	Nature Conservation Act 1992 Nature Conservation Regulation 1994	Permits in respect of protected areas, excluding camping fees
4.7	Recreation Area Permits	Recreations Areas Management Act 1988 Recreation Areas Regulation 1989	Fees in respect of Recreation Areas except camping fees and services (including interpretative) by an authorised officer
4.8	Forest Act fees	Forestry Act 1959 Forestry Regulation 1998	Permits in respect of State Forest, excluding camping fees
4.9	Marine Areas fees	Marine Parks Act 1982 Marine Parks Regulation 1990	Fees for assessment of application for permission to carry out or continue to carry out activities in a marine area Fees for permission or
			continuation of permission to carry out a commercial whale watching program

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.10	Environmental fees	Environmental Protection Act 1994	Application and annual fees for licences, approvals, authorities and permits under the Act
			Applications for amending and transferring a licence or authority. Extract from the environmental management register
			Extract from the contaminated land register
			Application for assessment of development application
			Fee for submission of a report about a site investigation
4.11	Mining activities fees	Environmental Protection Act 1994 Environmental Protection Regulation 1998	Fee for submitting a draft terms of reference for an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) as part of an application for an environmental authority for a mining activity
			Fee to give notice for an amendment to an EIS as part of an application for an environmental authority for a mining activity
			Fee for an application for approval to prepare a voluntary EIS for a project
			Fee to include or impose additional conditions in a draft environmental authority application (mining claim, mining lease, exploration or mineral development)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Fee to give notice to administering authority for an amendment to an Environmental Management Plan
			Fee to give notice to administering authority for an amendment to an Environmental Management Overview Strategy (EMOS)
			Fee for submitting a plan of operations
			Fee for amending or replacing a plan of operations
			Fee for an application for surrender of an environmental authority
			Fee to give notice to administering authority for an amendment to a submitted Final Rehabilitation Report (FRR) submitted as part of an application for surrender of an environmental authority
4.12	Heritage fees	Queensland Heritage Act 1992 and Queensland Heritage Regulation 1992	Fee for Certificate of immunity from inclusion on register
			Permit authorising operations in a protected area
			Certified copy of an entry in the Heritage register
			Certificate as to whether a property is affected by an entry in the register or is otherwise affected by the Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.13	Applications for Tidal Works	Section 86 of the Harbours Act 1955 and the Construction of Harbour Works (Fees) Regulation 1992 (as continued by the Transport Infrastructure Act 1994)	Application fees for works on tidal lands or waters
4.14	Applications for Land Reclamation	Sections 91 to 93 of the Harbours Act 1955 and the Harbours (Reclamation of Land) Regulation 1979 (as continued by the Transport Infrastructure Act 1994)	Application fees for land to be reclaimed
4.15	Dredging Permits and fees	Section 67 of the <i>Harbours Act 1955</i> and the <i>Marine Land Dredging Bylaw</i>	Application for dredging permits
		1987 (as continued by the <i>Transport</i> Infrastructure Act 1994)	Fees for the right to remove dredging material
			Rebate on dredging permit for local authorities and statutory corporations
4.16	Canals Act Approval fees	Canals Act 1958 and Canal Regulation 1992	Application for provisional approval to construct a canal
			Application for final approval to construct a canal
			Application for transfer of provisional or final approval
FAMIL	IES		
5.1	Adoption and assessment	Adoption of Children Act 1964	Application to be included on the Adoption List and fee payable for assessment of applicant
			Application for identifying information in respect of an adoption
5.2	Child care licensing fees	Child Care Act 1991	Licence to operate as a child care provider

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
HEAL	тн		
6.1	Registration of chiropractors	Chiropractors Registration Act 2001 Chiropractors Registration	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration
		Regulation 2002	C
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration.
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.2	Registration of dentists	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose
		Dental Practitioners Registration Regulation 2001	registration
			Application fee for specialist registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Registration fee for specialist registration.
			Restoration fee for general registration
			Restoration fee for specialist registration
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it
6.3	Registration of dental technicians and dental prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or
		and dental Dental Technicians and Dental	special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Restoration fee
			Application fee for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.4	Licence —	Health Act 1937	Application for, or
	poisons (various categories)	Health (Drugs and Poisons) Regulation 1996	renewal of licences under the Regulation
		C .	Application for wholesale representative authority
6.5	Licence —	Health Act 1937	To ensure that persons
	fumigators	Health Regulation 1996	carrying out fumigation operations with a fumigant do so under conditions which maintain public health and safety
6.6	Licence — pest control operator	Health Act 1937	To ensure that persons
		Health Regulation 1996	operating as a pest control operator do so under conditions which maintain public health and safety

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.7	Registration of medical practitioners	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or
		Medical Practitioners Registration Regulation 2002	special purpose registration
			Specialist application fee
			Registration fee
			Specialist registration fee
			Restoration fee for general registration
			Restoration fee for specialist registration
			Application for review of conditions
			Notice of completion of internship or supervised practice program fee
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Replacement of accreditation certificate
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.8	Registration of Medical Radiation Technologists	Medical Radiation Technologists Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or
		Medical Radiation Technologists Registration Regulation 2002	special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.9	Nursing Registration		Application Fee for registration or temporary registration as a registered nurse, or enrolment as an enrolled nurse, or authorisation to practise midwifery, mental health nursing or nursing in another area of nursing
			Annual licence certificate fee
			Application for restoration of registration or enrolment, or restoration of authorisation to practise midwifery, mental health nursing or nursing in another area of nursing
			Certificate of particulars of registration or enrolment
			Certificate of particulars of endorsement authorising practise as a midwife, mental health nurse or in another area of nursing
			Duplicate or certified copy of a certificate of registration or enrolment
			Inspection of the register of registered nurses or roll of enrolled nurses
			Copy of a record held by the Council
			Replacement badge

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.10	Registration of occupational therapists	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose
	•	Occupational Therapists Registration Regulation 2001	registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it
6.11	Registration of Optometrists	Optometrists Registration Act 2001 Optometrists Registration Regulation 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.12	Registration of Osteopaths	Osteopaths Registration Act 2001 Osteopaths Registration Regulation 2002	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration.
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it
6.13	Registration of Pharmacists	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001 Pharmacists Registration Regulation 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration Restoration fee Application for review of conditions Replacement of certificate of registration Certified copy of certificate of registration Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
6.14	Registration of Physiotherapists	Physiotherapists Act 2001	Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose
		Physiotherapists Registration Regulation 2001	registration	
		O Company of the comp	Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration	
			Restoration fee	
			Application for review of conditions	
			Replacement of certificate of registration	
			Certified copy of certificate of registration	
			Copy of the register or part of it	
6.15	Registration of Podiatrists	Podiatrists Podiatr	Podiatrists Registration Act 2001 Podiatrists Registration Regulation 2002	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration	
			Restoration fee	
			Application fee for review of conditions	
			Replacement of certificate of registration	
			Certified copy of certificate of registration	
			Copy of the register or part of it	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.16	Private Health Facility —	Private Health Facilities Act 1999 Private Health Facilities	Application fee for an approval
	establishment and operation	Pagulation 2000	Application for an extension of the term of an approval
			Application for a change in details about a proposed private health facility stated in an approval
			Issue of another approval to replace a lost, stolen, destroyed or damaged approval
			Application fee for a licence
			Licence fee
			Application for a change in details about a private health facility stated in a licence for the facility
			Issue of another licence to replace a lost, stolen, destroyed or damaged licence
			Application for the transfer of a licence
			Application for approval of a prescribed alteration to a private health facility

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.17	Registration of psychologists	Psychologists Registration Act 2001 Psychologists Registration Regulation 2002	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration
			Restoration fee
			Application for review of conditions
			Replacement of certificate of registration
			Certified copy of certificate of registration
			Copy of the register or part of it

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.18	Radiation safety fees	Radiation Safety Act 1999 Radiation Safety Regulation 1999	Application fee for a possession licence
			Possession licence fee
			Application fee for a use or transport licence
			Use or transport licence fee
			Approval to dispose
			Application fee for an accreditation certificate
			Accreditation certificate
			Application fee for a radiation safety officer certificate
			Radiation safety officer certificate fee
			Application by the holder of a conditional Act instrument to change the conditions of the instrument imposed by the chief executive
			Application by a possession licensee to change the licensee's approved radiation safety and protection plan for a radiation practice
			Issue of another Act instrument to replace a lost, stolen, destroyed or damaged Act instrument
			Copy of the register, or a part of it

Part 4 Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes		
6.19	Registration of speech pathologists	Speech Pathologists Registration Act 2001	Application fee for general registration or special purpose registration		
		Speech Pathologists Registration Regulation 2001			
			Registration fee for general registration or special purpose registration		
			Restoration fee		
			Application for review of conditions		
			Replacement of certificate of registration		
			Certified copy of certificate of registration		
			Copy of the register or part of it		
HOUSING					
7.1	Contracts Register fees	State Housing Act 1945	Fees for registering particulars in the contracts register		
		State Housing Regulation 1998			
			Fee for a requisition on a lodged document		
			Additional fee for document lodged by post or similar facility		
			Fees for searches, copies, certification of copies or for sending copies by facsimile		
7.2	Other fees under the Housing Act	State Housing Act 1945	Fee for giving a		
		State Housing Regulation 1998	statement of account to another person		
			Fee for producing a document to another person		

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.3	Builders licence	~	Licence application fees
	fees	Authority Act 1991	Annual licence fees
		Queensland Building Services Authority Regulation 1991	Owner builder permit fees
			Fee for supply of licence card and certificate
7.4	Queensland Building Services	Queensland Building Services Authority Act 1991	Fees for inspecting documents
	search fees	Queensland Building Services Authority Regulation 1991	
7.5	Fees for building contracts	Domestic Building Contracts Act 2000	Fee for the provision of building contract
		Domestic Building Contracts Regulation 2000	information statement
INDUS	STRIAL RELATIONS	3	
8.1	Industrial Relations	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fee to access information in the IRIS database
	Information System (IRIS)	Financial Management Standard 1997	containing Awards, Agreements, Decisions, etc
	Subscription		cic
8.2	Individual award sales	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Sale of copies of Awards and Agreements stored
		Financial Management Standard 1997	on the IRIS database
8.3	Award subscription	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fee for the provision of information extracted
	service	Financial Management Standard 1997	from the Queensland Government Industrial Gazette concerning variations to specific awards or agreements
8.4	Award summary sheet	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Provision of information in the form of a summary
	Subscription service	Financial Management Standard 1997	sheet extracted from Awards contained on the IRIS database over a 12 month period
8.5	Professional fees	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fee to provide historical data extracted from
		Financial Management Standard 1997	information contained in the IRIS database

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.6	Telads	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Provision through a fax-on demand service of
		Financial Management Standard 1997	information extracted from the awards contained on the IRIS database
8.7	Building Projects Levy	Building and Construction Industry (Portable Long Service Leave) Act 1991 and Regulation 1992	Building projects in Queensland with a value of \$80 000 or more are subject to a levy. Amounts received through the levy process are consolidated and used to fund the long service leave benefits of registered workers in the building and construction industry
8.8	Access to information on WHS detabase	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Access to information on workplace registrations and registrable plant registrations held on WHS databases
	WHS database	Financial Management Standard 1997	
8.9	Fees to conduct searches of workplace/plant registration data	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Fees for searches of workplace/plant
			registration data charged to solicitors acting on behalf of clients either purchasing or selling a business
8.10	Private Employment Agency fees	Private Employment Agencies Act 1983	Application for a general probationary or temporary fixed licence. (This provides for the licensing of employment agencies and related operational requirements)
			Application for a renewal of a licence issued to a person as holder of a private employment agency
			Issue of a replacement licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.11	Construction Act 1995	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Fee for notifiable building and construction
	Work fees	Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	work
8.12	Certification of Accredited	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Appointment of Accredited Providers to
	Providers	Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	undertake assessment of prescribed occupation applicants as defined in the Act
8.13	Certification of persons to work in	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Working in a prescribed occupation as defined in
	prescribed occupations	Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	Schedule 5 of the Regulations and includes crane operators, demolishers, operators of load shifting equipment, forklift operators, riggers, scaffolders and welders
8.14	Registration of plant design etc	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Design of any plant as specified in Schedule 4
		Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	of the Regulations and includes cranes, hoists, lifts, escalators, certain amusement devices, boilers and pressure vessels
8.15	Registration of registrable plant	,	Registration of or renewal of registration of
		Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	registrable plant as prescribed in Schedule 1
8.16	Certification of Workplace Health	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Certification of Workplace Health and
	and Safety Officers	Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	Safety Officers in specified workplaces
8.17	Workplace Registration fees	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Registration or renewal of a workplace at which
		Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	activities of the kind specified in Schedule 2 to the Regulation are undertaken and where more than 2 persons are employed

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.18	Application to become an auditor	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Applications by people wishing to be a
	(self-insurers)	Financial Management Standard 1997	self-insurer auditor
8.19	Accreditation of successful auditor	Financial Administration and Audit Act 1977	Accreditation for 3 years for successful applicants
	applicants	Financial Management Standard 1997	
8.20	Fee for the Production of an	Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995	Fee for the production of a report of the audit and
	OHS report for a self-insurer's application	Workplace Health and Safety Regulation 1997	other matters relating to applicants
8.21	Industrial Court	Industrial Relations Act 1999	All fees under the
	and Commission fees	Industrial Relations (Tribunals) Rules 2000	Industrial Court Rules except photocopying charges. (Level of fees represents a nominal administrative charge only)
8.22	Membership exemption	Industrial Relations Act 1999	Application for exemption from membership of an organisation due to a person's conscientious belief
8.23	Workers Compensation Self-Insurers	WorkCover Queensland Act 1996	Annual levy and surcharge for self-insurers
	Licence		Application for self-insurance licence
8.24	Rehabilitation coordinator accreditation fee	WorkCover Queensland Act 1996	Fee for accreditation of Rehabilitation Coordinators
8.25	Freedom of Information Release	WorkCover Queensland Act 1996	Freedom of Information release

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.26	Electricity fees	Electricity Act 1994	Electrical contractor and worker licences
			Application for a licence and application for a restricted licence
			Application for the renewal of a licence or Restricted Licence, application for the reinstatement of a licence, issue of a fresh licence, issue of a replacement licence or permit where the original has been lost or destroyed
			Inspection of the register of licences and permits, certified copy of entry in register of licences and permits
			Duplicate licences
8.27	Approval of electrical	Electricity Act 1994	Electrical equipment approval
	equipment fees		Application for Approval Classification 1, 2 and 3
			Addition of New Model or Modification to Existing Model
			Review Test Reports for New Model
			Transfer of Approvals
			Inspection of Register
			Copy of Register entry
			Fee Certificate of Suitability
			Copy of certificates
8.28	Cathodic	Electricity Act 1994	Registration of systems
	protection fees		Inspection of Register
			Copy of Register entry

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.29	Energy labelling	Electricity Act 1994	Application
	fees		Change label
			Transfer of registration
			Inspection of Register
			Copy of Register entry

INNOVATION AND INFORMATION ECONOMY, SPORT AND RECREATION QUEENSLAND

QUEE	NSLAND		
9.1	State Archives search fees	Libraries and Archives Act 1988	Fees for search, retrieval and delivery of government agencies database records
			Fees for email copies of amendments to Acts not published in the Government Gazette and gazetted Orders in Council
			Search and email of gazetted Orders in Council
9.2	Access to documents	Evidence Act 1977	Fees for access to documents under section 134A
9.3	Births, deaths and marriages	Registration of Births Deaths and Marriages Act 1962	Fees for searches and priority searches
			Fees for certified copies
JUSTI	CE AND ATTORNE	GENERAL	
10.1	Appeals Cost Fund	Appeal Costs Fund Act 1973	Fees charged as part of court fines as contribution to Appeal Cost Fund

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
10.2	Births Deaths and Marriages (Registrar General)	Registration of Births Deaths and Marriages Act 1962	Registration of births, of name or change of name
		Registration of Births Deaths and Marriages Regulation 1995	Certified copy of any entry in a register or book
		Marriage Act 1961 (Cwth)	Certificate of particulars in a register or book
			Search fees
			Priority fees
			Commemorative birth certificates
			Shortening of time of notice to marry
10.3	District Court fees	District Court Act 1967	Filing fees for lodgement of various documents and searching fees
10.4	Electoral nomination deposits	Electoral Act 1992	Deposits for electoral nomination forfeited to the State
10.5	Electoral data	Electoral Act 1992	Sale of electoral roll data
		Electoral Regulation 1992	to Local Authorities
			Sale of electoral roll data to Political parties
			Sale of printed electoral roll
10.6	Electoral filing	Electoral Act 1992	Filing fee for petition in
	fees	Referendum Act 1997	the Court of Disputed Returns
10.7	Family Law Act fees	Family Law Act 1975 (Cwth)	Family Law application of residency filing fee
10.8	Justice of the Peace fees	Justices of the Peace and Commissioners for Declarations Act 1991	Application for appointment or transfer as Justice of the Peace
		Justices of the Peace and Commissioners for Declarations Regulation 1991	(Qualified) or Commissioner for Declarations or Justice of the Peace (Magistrates Courts)
			Certificate of Registration
			Replacement certificates or seal of office

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
10.9	Magistrate Courts — other fees	Magistrates Court Act 1921	Fees for filing plaint and summons, registering a judgement or order issued out of court other than a State court or tribunal
10.10	Supreme Court — other fees	Supreme Court Act 1995	Fees collected as per the Supreme Court Rules eg fees for sealing and filing documents
10.11	Coroners fees	Coroners Act 1958	Copy of Reports on
		Coroners Rules 1959	Post-Mortem and other examinations not put in evidence
10.12	Filing fee	Justices Act 1886	Lodging a complaint or a copy of a complaint and issuing
			Issuing summons, lodging summons, warrant for apprehension
			Lodging a demand for conviction orders
			Inspection of records
			Copies of evidence or records
			Enforcement notice filing and warrant execution
10.13	Small Claims	Small Claims Tribunals Act 1973	Filing fees
	Tribunal fees		Application Fees
			Tenancy application (other than an application under the <i>Residential Tenancies Act 1994</i> , subsection 150 (2) or paragraph 188 (b))
10.14	Costs of transcripts	Recording of Evidence Act 1962	Copy of transcripts in paper or electronic form
10.15	State subrogation rights	Criminal Offence Victims Act 1995	The State's first charge over the amount to the extent paid to the injured person by the Treasurer

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
10.16	Penalties	State Penalties Enforcement Act 1999	Registration fee
	Enforcement Fees		Management fee
			Unpaid amount
			Civil enforcement fees
			Recovery of enforcement costs
10.17	Legal practitioner fees	Supreme Court of Queensland Act 1991	Application fees and admission fees for Barristers and Solicitors
10.18	Practising Certificates fees	Queensland Law Society Act 1952	Fee for practising certificates
10.19	Fidelity Fund Levy and Contribution	Queensland Law Society Act 1952	Prescribed contribution by practising legal practitioners to the Legal Practitioners' Fidelity Guarantee Fund and levy for the benefit of the Fund
10.20	Court Fees	Supreme Court of Queensland Act 1991	Fees under the Act, Regulation and Rules
		Uniform Civil Procedures (Fees) Regulation 1999	
		Criminal Practice Rules 1999	
10.21	Freedom of Information	Freedom of Information Act 1992	Application fee for
	Information	Freedom of Information	access to a document
		Regulation 1992	Charges for access to documents
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT A	ND PLANNING	
11.1	Applications to Planning and Environment Court	Integrated Planning Act 1997	Fees for application to Planning and Environment Court
11.2	Building and Development Tribunals	Integrated Planning Act 1997	Fees for application for appeals and variations to the Building and Development Tribunals
11.3	Independent Review of Planning Scheme	Integrated Planning Act 1997	Fee for independent review of planning scheme
11.4	Building fees	Integrated Planning Act 1997	Fees for application to the Chief Executive for

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
		Building Act 1975	variations of the Standard Building Regulation 1993
			Application and annual fee for accreditation as a building certifier under the Standard Building Regulation 1993
11.5	Plumbers and drainers	Sewerage and Water Supply Act 1949	Fees for plumbers and drainers licences
11.6	Local government candidate nomination deposit	Local Government Act 1993	Refundable deposit (if candidate gets required percentage of vote) required under subsection 304 (1)
MAIN	ROADS		
12.1	Developer	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994	Consideration by
	contributions	Transport Planning and Co-ordination Act 1994	developers to government
		Transport Infrastructure (Roads) Act 1991	
		Transport (Gladstone East End to Harbour Corridor) Act 1996	
		Integrated Planning Act 1997	
		Local Government (Morayfield Shopping Centre Zoning) Act 1996	
		Local Government (Harbour Town Zoning) Act 1990	
		Local Government (Capalaba Central Shopping Centre Zoning) Act 1994	
		Local Government (Robina Central Planning Agreement) Act 1992	
		Townsville City Council (Douglas Land Development) Act 1993	
		State Development and Public Works Organisation Act 1971	
		Integrated Resort Development Act 1987	
		Arakun Associates Agreement Act 1975	
		Queensland Cement and Lime	

Schedule	1
Part	4

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
		Company Agreement Act 1977	
		Century Zinc Project Act 1997	
		Indy Car Grand Prix Act 1990	
NATU	RAL RESOURCES	AND MINES	
13.1	Coal mining fees	Coal Mining Safety and Health Act 1999	Certificates of Competency
			Duplicate Certificates of Competency
13.2	Explosive fees	Explosives Act 1999	Applications for Authorities (eg Licences, Permits, Authorisations and Approvals
			Renewal of
			Authorities,
			Replacement of Authorities
			Transfer of Authorities
13.3	Fossicking licences	Fossicking Act 1994	Fossicking licences
		Fossicking Regulation 1994	Application for approval to agist
			Copies of licences
13.4	Gas Act fees	Gas Act 1965	Licences for gas installers, inspectors and servicemen
			Compulsory levy on gas suppliers to give suppliers the right to sell gas
			Replacement of Licences
13.5	Metalliferous mining fees	Mining and Quarrying Safety and Health Act 1999	Certificates of Competency
	-		Duplicate Certificates of Competency
13.6	Caveats and variations	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Lodgment of caveats and applications to vary use of and access to land and minerals mined

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.7	Exploration permits, Mineral Development licences, Petroleum leases, Pipeline licences, Mining leases and claims	Development Petroleum Act 1923 Development icences, Petroleum leases, Pipeline licences, Mining leases and	Application, renewal, assignment, mortgage, surrender, consolidation and registration of execution of mining tenures interests in mining claims, mining leases and sub-leases, exploration permits, mineral development licences, Petroleum leases and pipeline licences
			Application fee for native title land to be included in a granted Exploration permit or Mineral Development licence
			Lodgement of notices of surrender
			Application to add minerals not stated in a mining claim
			Application to mine minerals not stated in a mining lease
			Application for approval for additional activities on a mining lease application
			Application to use a mining lease for purposes not stated in a mining lease
			Application to record agreements, arrangements or other dealings

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Copies of mining lease applications
			Searches in relation to exploration permits, mining claims, mineral development licences, prospecting permits, mining leases, Petroleum leases and pipeline licences
			Duplicate permits
			Request for entry of transmission by death
			Request for transmission in bankruptcy
			Request to record the death of a holder
			Request for a change of name
13.8	Prospecting	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Application for parcel and district prospecting permits
13.9	Water wells	Petroleum Act 1923	Application to drill a water well
			Application to produce water from a well drilled for petroleum
			Application to use water from an existing water well
13.10	Royalty return	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Lodgment fee for royalty return
13.11	Survey plans	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Lodging a survey plan
13.12	Duplicate mining permits	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Duplicates of mining lease, mineral development licence and exploration permit instruments
13.13	Mining royalties	Mineral Resources Act 1989	Mining royalties

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.14	Miners homestead lease fees	Land Act 1994 (continuing leases under the repealed Miners Homestead Act)	For registration, endorsement, transfer and discharge of leases, sub- leases and mortgages and other requests and applications under the Act
13.15	Mining title	Land Act 1994 (continuing provisions	Freeholding fees
	freehold fees	of the repealed <i>Miners Homestead Act</i>)	Issue and enrolment of Deed of Grant or lease
13.16	Petroleum royalties	Petroleum Act 1923	Petroleum royalties
13.17	Petroleum fees	Petroleum (Submerged Lands Act) 1982	Fees for inspection of register or any instrument registered or subject to inspection under the Act
13.18	Refinery permit	Petroleum Act 1923	Permit to operate a refinery
13.19	Acquisition of Land Act fees	Acquisition of Land Act 1967 Acquisition of Land Regulation 1993	For an application under sections 9 and 10 of the Act
13.20	Body corporate and community management fees	Body Corporate and Community Management Act 1997 Body Corporate and Community	Fee for lodging an application with Commissioner's dispute resolution service
		Management Regulation 1997	Fee for conducting a search of adjudicators orders
			Fee for allowing parties access to applications and submissions
			Fee for providing parties with copies of applications and submissions

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.21	13.21 Building Units and Group Titles fees payable to the	Building Units and Group Titles Act 1980	Fee for lodging an application for a referee's order
	Referee	Building Units and Group Titles Regulation 1998	Fee for lodging a notice of appeal under section 106 of the Act
			Fee for issuing a summons under subsection 103 (2) of the Act
			Fee for an inquiry under subsection 117 (1) of the Act
13.22	Building Units and Group Titles Act fees payable	Building Units and Group Titles Act 1980	Lodging plans and notices with the Registrar of titles
	to the registrar	Building Units and Group Titles Regulation 1998	Applications in respect of reserving a name
13.23	Canals Act approval fees	Canals Act 1958 and Canal Regulation 1992	Application for provisional approval to construct a canal
			Application for final approval to construct a canal
			Application for transfer of provisional or final approval
13.24	Forest Act fees	Forestry Act 1959	All permits for activities
		Forestry Regulation 1998	in State forests, excluding camping fees
13.25	Foreign Ownership of		Fee for requests for information contained in
	Land Register fees		the Register or evidence of lodgement and certificates of exemption
13.26	Land Court and Land Appeal Court fees	Land Court Act 2000 Land Court Regulation 2000	Court fees for the Land Court and Land Appeal Court including application and filing fees, issuing and receiving a copy of court documents

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.27	Land Act fees	Land Act 1994	Application for conversion, new leases,
		Land Regulation 1995	sub-division and amalgamation of leases, correction
			Purchase, transfer and exchange of land or reservations in title
			Deposit or requisition of survey plan, sketch plans or documents lodged for registration
			Examination of a sketch plan that is part of a document
			Certifying a copy of a document
			Lodging of documents
			Notice of resumptions
			Instruments, or amendments to instruments, resuming a lease or an easement over a lease
			Applications for issuing and registering a deed of grant, lease, licence, permit to occupy, road opening and closure or substitute document
			Providing information, searches and copies
			Application for tree and vegetation clearing permit

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.28	Land Title Act fees	Land Title Act 1994 Land Title Regulation 1994	For lodging plans, applications and other documents
			Fee for searches and provision of information
			Examination of a sketch plan that is part of a instrument
			Certifying a copy of a document
13.29	Place Names Act fees	Place Names Act 1994 and Place Names Regulation 1995	Fees for copies of information
13.30	Rural Land Protection Act fees	Rural Lands Protection Act 1985	Application for, and renewal of, permits concerning a declared pest or animal
13.31	Surveyors Act	Surveyors Act 1977	Fees relating to the
	fees	Surveyors Regulation 1992	registration of surveyors
13.32	Survey Coordination Act fees	Survey Coordination Act 1952	Fees for copies of information
13.33	Valuer	Valuers Registration Act 1992	Licensing of valuers
	Registration Act fees	Valuers Registration Regulation 1992	
13.34	Valuation of Land	Valuation of Land Act 1944	Copy of the valuation roll
	Act fees	Valuation of Land Regulation 1993	Searches of the valuation roll
			Copy of the certificate of valuation
			Certified copy of an extract or entry on a valuation roll
			Notification of a change of ownership

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.35	Water Legislation fees, charges and royalties	Water Resources Act 1989	Drillers licences
		Water Act 2000	Waterworks licence
	rojunios	Water Resources (Rates and Charges) Regulation 1992	application fee — various application fees associated with
		Water Resources Regulation 1999	allocations and transfers
		Water Regulation 2000	Application fee for
		Water Resources (Quarry Material) Regulation 1992	approval of plan relating to the use of purchased water
			Searches of databases
			Reading a Water Meter
			Quarry Material Permit fees and royalties
13.36		Rural Lands Protection Act 1985	Precepts levied on local
	Precepts	River Improvement Trust Act 1940	government
		River Improvement Trust Regulation 1998	
13.37	Vegetation Management Act fees	Vegetation Management Act 1999	Fee for development
		Vegetation Management Regulation 2000	application involving the clearing of vegetation
POLIC	E		
14.1	Information from evidence	Evidence Act 1977	Fees paid to inspect files, take a copy of, or extract from, documents etc under the <i>Evidence Act 1977</i>
14.2	Information Disclosure fees	Police Service Administration Act 1990	Charges for disclosure of information in the possession of the Police Service
14.3	Traffic Incident	Traffic Act 1949	Copies of Traffic
	Reports	Traffic Regulation 1962	Incident Reports
14.4	Application for	Traffic Act 1949	Application fee for
	Traffic Offence Photo Evidence	Traffic Regulation 1962	colour print of photo evidence of camera detected offence
14.5	Sign permit	Traffic Act 1949	Permit to carry an
		Traffic Regulation 1962	advertisement, placard, board, notice or sign for business advertising

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
14.6	Road Closure fee	Traffic Act 1949	Application fee for
		Traffic Regulation 1962	closure of road
14.7	Weapons licences	Weapons Act 1990	Fees for licences,
		Weapons Regulation 1996	renewal, replacement of licences, permits and approvals, amendments to permits and approvals, brokerage fees
			Fees for exemption from the requirements of the Act
Prostit	ution Licensing Autho	ority	
14.8	Application fee and licence fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Licence to operate a brothel
14.9	Administration fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Inquiries into an application
14.10	Renewal fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Renew licence
14.11	Application fee and certificate fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Licence to manage a brothel
14.12	Variation fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Vary certificate
14.13	Licence fee	Prostitution Act 1999	Authorisation for an approved manager to act as licensee for a specified period
14.14	Copy of entry in the Licence and Certificate Register	Prostitution Act 1999	Fee for extract from Register
14.15	Fee for inspection of the Licence and Certificate Register	Prostitution Act 1999	Inspection of Register
PREM	IER AND CABINET		
15.1	South Bank	South Bank Corporation Act 1989	Fees for lodgment of
	Corporation lodgment fees	South Bank Corporation Regulation 1992	documents under the Act and Regulations
		South Bank Corporation (Modified Building Units and Group Titles) Regulation 1992	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.2	Fees for Employment Screening for workers in child related employment	Commission for Children and Young People Act 2000	Fees for application for an assessment of the criminal history of prospective employees in child related employment prior to being employed. A fee is charged for this assessment
PRIMA	ARY INDUSTRIES		
16.1	Licence fees	Agricultural Chemicals Distribution Control Act 1966	Issue and renewal of licence to permit ground or aerial spraying including
			Pilot chemical rating licence
			Aerial distributor contractor licence
			Commercial operators licence
16.2	Bee keeping fee	Apiaries Act 1982	Registration fee to become a registered beekeeper
16.3	Registration fee	Animal Care and Protection Act 2001	Registration fee a scientific user
16.4	Application fee	Animal Care and Protection Act 2001	Approval to use an animal for unlawful scientific purpose
16.5	Registration of any brand, earmark or symbol brand	Brands Act 1915	Registration of a brand, earmark or symbol brand for horse, cattle, sheep and pig
16.6	Transfer of any brand, earmark or symbol brand	Brands Act 1915	Fees charged to change the legal ownership of any brand, earmark or symbol registered under the <i>Brands Act 1915</i>
16.7	Certified copies of brands	Brands Act 1915	Certificate of status on a brand
16.8	Goat milk licences	Dairy Industry Act 1993	Licences to produce or process goat's milk
16.9	Laboratory licence	Dairy Industry Act 1993	To operate a milk testing laboratory

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.10	Producers licence	Dairy Industry Act 1993	To give producers the right to supply market milk
16.11	Processor licences – Class A and B	Dairy Industry Act 1993	Processor Class A licence authorises the processing of milk as market milk at premises stated in the licence
			Processor Class B licence authorises the receipt, testing, grading, chilling and storage of milk sold as market milk and the sale of market milk to processors
16.12	Appeal fee	Dairy Industry Act 1993	Lodgement of appeals with Dairy Appeals Tribunal
16.13	Service charge	Dairy Industry Act 1993	Registration of charges on milk entitlements or licences
16.14	Charge on appeal	Dairy Industry Act 1993	Charge for lodging an appeal with the Tribunal
16.15	Cattle feedlotting fee	Environmental Protection Act 1994	Licence for cattle feedlotting operations
16.16	Pig farming licence	Environmental Protection Act 1994	Licence for pig farming operations
16.17	Farm produce licence	Farm Produce Marketing Act 1964	Issue or renewal of a licence for a Corporation firm of individual
			Transfer of Farm Produce Marketing Licence (gazetted but not collected)
			Appointment of a substitute by the licensee (gazetted but not collected)
16.18	Inspection/	Farm Produce Marketing Act 1964	Duplicate Licence
	copying fees		Inspection of Farm Produce Sellers Register
			Copy of entry in Farm

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.19	Fisheries fees	Fisheries Act 1994	Fees in respect of licences, permits, authorities, approvals and certificates about authorities under the Act
			Amending or replacing authorities
			Fee for individual transferable quotas
16.20	Approval to build waterway barrier works	Fisheries Act 1994	Approval to build waterway barrier works across a waterway
16.21	Appeal fees	Fisheries Act 1994	Fee for appeal to Fisheries Tribunal
16.22	U	Fisheries Act 1994	Inspecting the Register
	fees		Receiving a copy of details in the Register
16.23	Apiary site permits	Forestry Act 1959	Authorises siting of apiaries and hives on Crown land
16.24	Accreditation fees	Meat Industry Act 1993	Fee to operate meat processing establishments Accreditation fees, including fees for application for accreditation
16.25	Appeal fees	Meat Industry Act 1993	For lodgement of appeals to Meat Appeals Tribunal
16.26	Audit fees	Meat Industry Act 1993	Mandatory audit fees for accreditation
16.27	Sawmill licences	Sawmill Licensing Act 1936	Application, issue, renewal and transfer of sawmill licences
			Application to increase maximum productive capacity
			Application for change in name of licensee company
			Application and renewal of certificate of exemption from section 3

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.28	Sawmill licences	Sawmill Licensing Act 1936	Application for replacement licence or certificate of exemption
16.29	Fees under the Timber Utilisation and Marketing Act	Timber Utilisation and Marketing Act 1987	For approval and use of preservative treatment, and registration of brand
			Renewal of approval to use a preservative treatment and registration of brand
			Search of the register of brands
16.30	Veterinary Surgeons Act fees	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1936	Charges relating to the registration as a veterinary surgeon and a veterinary specialist, including after removal from the register
			Issuance of a duplicate certificate of registration
			Charges relating to the approval of a person to perform certain acts under the direction of a veterinary surgeon
			Charges relating to the approval of a premise that is to be used as a veterinary clinic or veterinary hospital or veterinary centre
			Fee imposed on a person who is entitled to registration on conditions
			Annual fees for the renewal registration of a veterinary surgeon or veterinary specialist
16.31	Chicken levy	Chicken Meat Industry Committee Act 1976	Statutory levy on chicken growers
16.32	Fruit levy	Fruit Marketing Organisation Act 1923	Statutory levies on fruit and vegetable producers
16.33	Sawlogs levy	Forestry Act 1959	Statutory levy on crown sawlogs

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
16.34	Barley levy	Grain Industry (Restructuring) Act 1991	Costs of barley pool
16.35	Primary Producers levies	Primary Producers' Organisation and Marketing Act 1926	Statutory levies on canegrowers, dairy farmers, fishermen and pork producers
16.36	Access fee	Sugar Industry Act 1999	Inspection of access
		Sugar Industry Regulation 1999	rights register
16.37	Certification of	Sugar Industry Act 1999	Certification of
	information fee	Sugar Industry Regulation 1999	information recorded in access rights register
16.38	Application fees	Sugar Industry Act 1999	Fees levied by the Cane Production Board for lodgement of applications, lodgement of registrations of a mortgage or lease, lease renewals and register searches
16.39	Application processing fee	Sugar Industry Act 1999	Fee for processing an application for the grant of access rights
PUBLI	C WORKS		
17.1	Registration of	Architects Act 1985 and Architects	Roll fee
	Architects and Approved	Regulation 1996	Registration fee
	Architectural		Certificate fee
	Company		Application for approval and renewal of application for approval as an approved architectural company

Part 4

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
17.2	Registration of Engineers	Professional Engineers Act 1988 Professional Engineers	Registration, roll fee or restoration of registration as a professional engineer
		Regulation 1992	Registration, or renewal or restoration of registration as a professional engineering company
			Registration, or renewal or restoration of registration as a professional engineering unit
			Issue of a duplicate professional engineering certificate
STAT	E DEVELOPMENT		
18.1	Lodgement fee for notice of retail tenancy dispute	Retail Shop Leases Act 1994	Fee for lodging a notice of dispute in respect of a retail tenancy lease
TOUR	ISM, RACING AND I	FAIR TRADING	
19.1	Application fees — Liquor Licences	uor	Application for a General Licence
			Application for a Club Licence
			Application for a On-premises Licence
			Application for a Residential Licence
			Application for a Limited Licence
			Application for a Special Facility Licence
			Application for a Producer/Wholesaler Licence
			Application for a temporary licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.2	Approval fees — Liquor Licences	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Extension of time for a provisional grant
			Application for a detached bottle shop
			Approval to sublet licensed premises
			Continuance of trading — emergency
			Approval to carry on other business
			Variation of hours and/or conditions
			Change of name of premises
			Acceptance of nominee
			Licensed premises transfer
			Registration of interest
			Change the Area Licensed Premises
19.3	Application fees — Adult Entertainment	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Application for a permit to provide adult entertainment for an occasion of not more than 3 consecutive days
			Application for a permit to provide adult entertainment for a year
			Application to extend, on a regular basis, the hours during which adult entertainment may be provided
			Application to change the controller for an adult entertainment permit
			Application to change an existing permit with site inspection
			Application to change an existing permit without site inspection

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.4	Authority to sell liquor	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	General Purpose Permit
			Restricted Club Permit (up to 10 hours)
			Restricted Club Permit (over 10 hours)
			Catering Away Permit Regular Basis
			Variation of Catering Away Permit
			Catering Away Permit for one occasion
			Variation of Catering Away permit for one occasion
			Approval for gratuitous supply
			Approved sporting fields
			Change of approved sporting field
19.5	General authority fee	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Miscellaneous (any other application)
19.6	Eligibility Certificate	Racing and Betting Act 1980 Racing and Betting Regulation 2000	Application fee for bookmaking eligibility certificate
19.7	Liquor Licences — Extension of trading hours		Extended Hours Permit — renewal
			Extended Hours Permit — One off
			Extended Hours — Regular basis
			Extended Hours — Restricted Club
19.8	Premiums	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Payment of premium for general licence and special facility licence
19.9	Producer/ wholesaler licence	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Annual fee for a producer/wholesaler licence
19.10	Filing fee	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Summons to witness

Part 4 Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.11	Application fees — Liquor Licences	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Application for a duplicate permit
19.12	Inspection/inform ation fees	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation Wine Industry Act 1994 and	Application to inspect the register of licences
		Regulation 1995	Provision of information from the register of licences
			Application to inspect the register of licences
19.13	Greyhound	Racing and Betting Act 1980	Race club levies
	Authority levies and fees		Licence fees and renewals
			Registration fees
			Certificate and duplicate certificate fees
			Ownership transfer and endorsement fees
			Naming fees
			Appeal fees
19.14	Harness Racing Board levies	Racing and Betting Act 1980	Licence fees charged by the Queensland Harness Racing Board
			Registration fees charged by the Queensland Harness Racing Board
			Certificate and Duplicate Certificate fees
			Foal Notification fee
			Clearances fee
			Syndicate Registration fees
			Syndicate renewal fees
			Club levies

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.15	_	Racing and Betting Act 1980	Race clubs levies
	Principal Club levies and fees		Licence fees
	ie vies and rees		Colour registration and renewal fees
			Fees charged to promoters for registration and approval of disclosure statements
			Syndicate registration, renewal and amendment fees
			Lease registration fees
			Ownership transfer and endorsement fees
			Appeal fees
19.16	Appeals to	Racing and Betting Act 1980	Prescribed fee for
	authority	Racing and Betting Regulation 2000	lodging written notice of appeal
19.17	Liquor Licence, renewal, transfer, nominees, extension of trading hours, register	Wine Industry Act 1994	Application for licence
		Wine Industry Regulation 1995	Annual fee
			Application for transfer of licence
			Application for nominee for existing licence or additional or replacement nominee
			Application for extended trading hours
			Application for interim licence
			Approval to sell other wine
			Approval for consumption on premises

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.18	Associations Incorporation Registration	Associations Incorporation Act 1981	Fees for lodgement of returns and financial statements
			Certificate of incorporation
			Application for incorporation or amalgamation of incorporated associations
			Application for exemption from using 'Inc' in name
			Application to amend rules of an incorporated association
			Application to change name or use an undesirable name
			Certified and non-certified copies, inspections and extracts
19.19	Bills of Sale	Bills of Sale and Other Instruments Act 1955	Filing, registering and recording fees
			Search and inspection fees
			Fees for copies or extracts
			Checking and completion of an original document
			Certifying an extract from an original document
			Registrar's certificate as to the time a document was produced or registered in the registrar's office

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.20	Registration of business names	Business Names Act 1962	Application and renewal of registration of business name
			Certificate of Registration
			Searches, extracts and certified copies
			Fee for lodgement of documents
			Fee for lists of business names
			Fee for Certificate of Non-registration
			Application for Minister's consent to register a business name and fee if consent is given
19.21	.21 Charitable collections registration	ollections	Obtaining a list of registered charities
			Obtaining a list of associations refused registration
			Inspecting or obtaining documents or extracts, copies or certified copies of documents
19.22	Cooperatives and other societies	Cooperatives Act 1997	Application for registration of cooperatives
			Application for registration of rules, extensions of time
			Registrar's consent or compliance certificates
			Filing fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Inspecting or obtaining documents or extracts, copies or certified copies of documents
			Application for the registrar's approval
			Application for registration of special resolutions
			Application for registration of variation and release of charges
19.23	Fair Trading fees	Fair Trading Act 1989	Fees for inspecting registers of exemption and undertakings
19.24	Funeral Benefits Registration	Funeral Benefit Business Act 1982	Application for registration of a funeral fund business
			Application to amend the rules of a registered funeral benefit business
			Lodgment of notice of change of registered office, secretary or name
			Inspection of documents, copies, certified copies and extracts of documents
			Approval to advertise
19.25	Lodgment fees	Guides Queensland Act 1970	Fee for lodging documents with the Chief Executive
19.26	Hawkers and	Hawkers Act 1984	Application for licence
	pedlars		Application for renewal of licence
			Application for a replacement licence
			Inspection of register of licences
			Application to carry on a business in an additional local government area

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.27	Credit reporting agents	Invasion of Privacy Act 1971	Application for a credit reporting agent's licence or renewal or restoration of licence
			Application for a duplicate credit reporting licence
			Inspection of the register
			Copies, extracts and certified extracts from the register
19.28	Land Sales Act fees	Land Sales Act 1984	Application for exemption from certain provisions of the <i>Land Sales Act 1984</i> in respect of sales of land in allotments
19.29	Sugar Cane Lien	Lien on Crops of Sugar Cane	Filing fees
	fees	Act 1931	Search fees
			Issuing a copy of a document filed or registered under the Act
19.30	Motor Vehicle Securities	Motor Vehicle Securities Act 1986	Provision of a security interest certificate for a vehicle
			Statement of Information under section 10
			Application to register a security interest
			Application to register an assignment of a registered security interest
			Approval to change the particulars of a registered security interest
			Application for correction under section 9

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Application for approval as an account holder
			Searches, copies, extract, inspections or lists of security interests
			Additional fee if document faxed
19.31	Property Agents and Motor Dealer Regulation 2001	Property Agents and Motor Dealers Act 2000	Application for, restore, substitute, amendment, replacement licence
			Licence issue fee renewal for corporation, individual for one year
			Licence issue fee renewal for corporation, individual for three years
			Fee to deactivate, reactivate, renew one, three years deactivated corporation, individual licence
			Fee to restore a licence for one, three years
			Fee to restore a deactivated licence for one, three years, for corporation, individual
			Licence register inspection and copy of entry fee
			Application fee for registration, restoration
			Registration issue fee or renewal fee for one, three years
			Registration restoration fee
			Application fee for amendment of condition
			Application fee for replacement registered certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Registered certificate register inspection and copy of entry fee
			Tribunal register inspection of a file for each hour, each day fee
			Tribunal register certification fee
			Application for review of chief executive's decision under section 483 of the Act
			Application for review fee under section 502 of the Act
			Application fee for extension of time
			Undertakings register inspection and copy of entry fee
19.32	Partnerships — limited liability	Partnerships (Limited Liability) Act 1988	Registration of limited liability partnerships
			Registration of changes and notices of dissolution or cessation
			Certificate of formation and composition
			Search, copies or certified copies
19.33	Pawnbrokers	Pawnbrokers Act 1984	Application for licence, replacement licence or renewal of licence
			Application to changes premises endorsed on a licence
			Inspection of the register of licences

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.34	Queensland Building Tribunal fees	Queensland Building Tribunal Act 2000	Tribunal Application fee to start a proceeding
			Copies of records of the Tribunal or an exhibit or other document filed in the Registry
			Search or inspection of register or file
			Issuing a summons under section 68 of the Act
			Fee for supply of a certificate as to the correctness of a copy of a record
19.35	Retirement village fees	Retirement Villages Act 1999	Application for registration of new schemes and previously exempt schemes
			Inspection of public register for initial fee, certified and uncertified copies
			Inspection and copy of village documents
			Notice of retirement village dispute
			Application to tribunal
			Application to chief executive to make application to tribunal
			Inspection and copy of tribunal register for initial fee, certified and uncertified copies

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.36	Second hand dealers and collectors	Second Hand Dealers and Collectors Act 1984	Application for a dealer's or collector's licence or for renewal or replacement of such licences
			Application to replace the premises or location endorsed on a licence or to add another location
			Application for replacement collector's badge
			Inspection of register fees
19.37	Security industry licences	Security Providers Act 1993	Application for, or renewal or replacement of, licences or crowd controllers, private investigators, security officers or security firms
			Application for, or renewal or replacement of a dual licence
			Inspections, copies and certified copies of register
			Application for approval, or renewal of approval, of a training course
19.38	Public weighbridge licences and certificates	Trade Measurement Administration Act 1990	Public weighbridge licence application fee and annual licence fee and duplicate licence fee
			Application fee for certificate of suitability as a public weighbridge and fee for duplicate certificate of suitability
19.39	Service licence fee	Trade Measurement Administration Act 1990	Servicing licence application fee and annual licence fee and duplicate licence fee
			Fee for additional persons employed

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.40	Travel agents regulation	Travel Agents Act 1988	Application for licence and annual licence fee and duplicate licence fee
			Issue of certificate relating to whether person held or did not hold a licence in a specified period
TRAN	SPORT		
20.1	MVDIS Registrations/	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	A fee for the accreditation of driver
	Licence	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulation 1995	trainers
20.2	Disabled Parking Permits	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	A fee levied for the issuance of permits
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management —Road Rules) Regulation 1999	relating to special parking privileges for disabled drivers or passengers of vehicles
20.3	Tow Truck	Tow Truck Act 1973	Fee for the issuance and
	Drivers Licences and Permits	Tow Truck Regulation 1999	renewal of drivers licences and permits to tow truck drivers, operators and assistants
20.4	Drivers Licences	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fee for the issuance and renewal of drivers
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Driver Licensing) Regulation 1999	licences, and other miscellaneous activities such as replacement of lost licences
20.5	Driver History	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for the release of information relating to
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management —Driver Licensing) Regulation 1999	driver history
20.6	Safety accreditation — rail	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994	Safety accreditation of rail operators and rail managers
20.7	Aquatic events	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee for the application to conduct aquatic events

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.8	Licences to operate commercial and fishing ships	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fees for licences to operate commercial or fishing ships as master and to act as crew for ships
			Fee for a full licence including application fee
			Fee for subjects taken separately
			Fee for eyesight or colour vision test
			Fee for additional conditions on licence
			Fee for temporary permit to operate a commercial or fishing ship as a master or crew member
			Fee for replacement licence
			Fee for renewal of licence
20.9	Licences to operate recreational ships	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee for a licence to operate a recreational ship as its master
			Fee for replacement licence
20.10	Restricted use flags	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee for restricted use flag, issued for the interim use of an unregistered ship, including fees for an initial flag, fee for second or subsequent flag, fee for replacement flag and fee for flag up to one month
20.11	Accreditation of ship designers, ship builders and marine surveyors	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Accreditation includes fees for initial application, approval, renewal and replacement certificate

Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.12	Buoy Mooring Fees	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee for the application and renewal of a right to hold a buoy mooring, comprising an assessment and occupation component
20.13	Pilot Licence and Exemption from Pilotage	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee relating to the issue and amendment of licences to have the conduct of a ship as its pilot and for the granting of an exemption from pilotage
			Fee for application, issue, replacement and renewal of licences
20.14	Conservancy fees	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fees applied to ships entering and leaving a pilotage area
20.15	Registration of Recreational Ships	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Registration of recreational ships, including a recreational use component, pensioner concession, fee for renewal and administration fee for processing the refund of a ship's registration
20.16	Registration of Commercial Ships	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Registration and renewal of registration of commercial and fishing ships (including hovercraft), including fee for registration, boating facilities and compliance monitoring components, fee for replacement registration label and certificate of registration and extract from the registered ships register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.17	Design Approval Certificates	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Issuing a design approval for a ship, including application fee, fee for issue of a design approval certificate and fee for design examination
20.18	Certificates of Survey	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Issuing a certificate of survey for a ship, including application fee, fee for inspecting the ship and/or examining the documents, fee for the certificate of survey, travelling expenses for inspecting the ship, fee for issuing the Certificate of Survey and fee for load line certificate
20.19	Training approval	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994	Fee for the approval of an entity to provide training for recreational boat licences and commercial certificates
20.20	Marina dues	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994	Fee paid by the owner of freehold or leased land on which the marina is established
20.21	Aircraft landing fees	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994	Fees for approval of landing areas within Gold Coast waterways and Sunshine Coast waterways
20.22	Fees, levies and charges applied in Crown Boat Harbours	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994 and Regulations under the Act	Fees, levies and charges imposed in Crown Boat Harbours on users and tenure holders
20.23	Service contract fees	Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Act 1994	Fees for commercial and taxi administration
		Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Regulation 1994	service contracts

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.24	Operator Accreditation	Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Act 1994	Fees for the right to operate a scheduled
		Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Regulation 1994	passenger service, community transport service, courtesy transport service, limousine service, taxi service, taxi service under which only an exempt taxi may be used to provide the service
20.25	Driver Authorisation	Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Act 1994	Fee to provide drivers with the right to drive a
		Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Regulation 1994	taxi and limousine service
20.26	Dangerous Goods Operators'	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Licence to carry dangerous goods
Licences and Driver Certificates Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Dangerous Goods Regulation 1998	Management — Dangerous Goods)		
20.27	Excess Load Permits	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fee applied to vehicles operating with indivisible
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulation 1995	loads with excess mass
20.28	Motor Vehicle Registration	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for registration of Motor Vehicles and
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1999	registration surcharges
20.29	Traffic improvement fee	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees paid on registration of vehicles and intended
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1999	to be applied to the improvement of road infrastructure to improve road safety
20.30	Motor Vehicle Registration transfers	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for the transfer of vehicle registration
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1999	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.31	Miscellaneous Motor Vehicle	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for extracts from vehicle register
	Fees	Transport Operations (Road Use	Limited Use certificates
		Management — Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1999	Administration Fee
			Unregistered Vehicle Permits
20.32	Taxi and limousine licences	Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Act 1994	Taxi and limousine licence
		Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Regulation 1994	Annual fee for owning taxi and/or limousine service licence
20.33	Accredited persons	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for licencing of vehicle examiners to
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulation 1995	inspect vehicles for safety certificates and to approve vehicle modifications
			Fee for licencing of pilot and escort drivers for the movement under permit of indivisible loads
20.34	Advertising placard/board, notice or sign on a road permit	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fee for the permit to display an advertising
		Traffic Regulation 1962	placard/board, notice or sign on a road for one month or part thereof
20.35	Application for colour prints of	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fee payable to obtain a colour copy of a camera
	photographic		detected offence
	evidence of camera-detected offence	17ада Кедишин 1902	
20.36	Approved Inspection Station	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fee relating to the approval and renewal of
	Accreditation	Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Standards and Safety) Regulation 1999	Approved Inspection Stations to inspect motor vehicles for the issue of safety certificates when vehicle is offered for sale

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.37	Replacement inspection certificate or replacement certificate of	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Standards and Safety) Regulation 1999	Fees relating to the replacement inspection certificate or replacement certificate of modification
20.38	modification Approval fee for an alternative compliance scheme and vehicle accreditation to participate in an alternative compliance scheme	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulation 1995	Fee to register in an alternative compliance scheme and fee for each vehicle accredited to participate in an alternative compliance scheme
20.39	Proof of Age Cards	Liquor Act 1992 and Regulation	Fee for proof of age card that is acceptable evidence of a person's age
20.40	Registration Plate Fees Sales and Transfers	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 Transport Operations (Road Use Management — Vehicle Registration) Regulation 1999	Fees for the provision of and replacement of all number plates
20.41	Motor Vehicle History Certificate	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 and Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulations 1995	A fee for the provision of selected non-personal information about a motor vehicle taken directly from the register
20.42	Recreational Vessel History Certificate	Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Act 1994 and Transport Operations (Marine Safety) Regulation 1995	A fee for the provision of selected non-personal information about recreational vessels directly from the register
20.43	Mass Export Management Scheme Permits	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 and Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Regulation 1995	A fee for exceeding regulation mass when transporting export products in containers
TREAS	SURY		
21.1	Financial Intermediaries Supervision Levy	Financial Intermediaries Act 1996	Levy under section 62 of the Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
21.2	Financial Intermediaries fees	Financial Intermediaries Act 1996 Financial Intermediaries Regulation 1996	Fee for an uncertified copy of a document that may be inspected under the Act at the public offices of the Registrar
			Fee for a certified copy of, or extract from, a document under the Act at the public offices of the Registrar
			Fees for filing of an annual return or other document under the Act at the public offices of the Registrar
21.3	Interactive Gambling tax and fees	Interactive Gambling (Player Protection) Act 1998 Interactive Gambling (Player Protection) Regulation 1998	Application for interactive gambling licence
			Quarterly licence fee
			Application for key person licence
			Issue of replacement key person licence
			Interactive Gambling Tax
21.4	Keno tax and fees	Keno Act 1996	Keno licence
		Keno Regulation 1997	Application for keno employee licence
			Issue of replacement keno employee licence
			Keno Tax
21.5	Lottery taxes and fees	Lotteries Act 1997 Lotteries Regulation 1997	Application for a lottery licence
		Louertes Regulation 1997	Application for key person licence
			Issue of replacement key person licence
			Lotteries Tax
			Quarterly licence fee

Part 4 Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
21.6	Competition Policy Accreditation	Queensland Competition Authority Act 1997	Accreditation fee for accreditation of a government authority
		Queensland Competition Authority Regulation 1997	go vermione auditories
21.7	Pay-roll Tax	Pay-roll Tax Act 1971	Tax on the gross wages paid or payable by certain employers
			Fee payable for treating an objection as an appeal and lodging it in the Supreme Court
21.8	Stamp Duties	Stamp Act 1894	Stamp duties on certain transactions and financial
		Stamp Duties Regulation 1999	instruments
			Costs payable by taxpayer on or before service of notice of appeal
			Fee for returning by post instruments lodged for assessment
			Fee for notifying an assessment of 1 or more instruments relating to a particular transaction
			Fee for stamping an instrument not chargeable with duty
21.9	Duties	Duties Act 2001	Duties on certain
		Duties Regulation 2002	transactions and financial instruments
			Fee for stamping an instrument not chargeable with duty
			Recovery of cost of obtaining a valuation
21.10	Debits Tax	Debits Tax Act 1990	Tax on debits to cheque accounts with financial institutions

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
21.11	Reimbursement of	Taxation Administration Act 2001	Recovery of cost of
	costs	Taxation Administration Regulation 2002	transcribing or translating records or information
			Fee for returning by post instruments lodged for assessment
21.12	Reimbursement of	Fuel Subsidy Act 1997	Recovery of costs of
	costs	Fuel Subsidy Regulation 1998	transcribing or translating records or information
21.13	Casino	Casino Control Act 1982	Levy on Casino gross
	Community Benefit Levy	Casino Control Regulation 1984	profit
21.14	Casino Tax and	Casino Control Act 1982	Application for employee
	fees	Casino Control Regulation 1984	licences
			Issue of a replacement licence
			Quarterly licence fee
			Junket fee
			Casino tax
21.15	Gaming Machine Tax, levy and fees	Gaming Machine Act 1991 Gaming Machine Regulation 1991	All taxes, levies and fees under the legislation (except Evaluation fees)
21.16	Land Tax	Land Tax Act 1915	Tax on the unimproved
		Land Tax Regulation 1999	value of certain freehold land in Queensland
			Fees payable for certificates issued about unpaid land tax
21.17	Eligibility certificate fee	Racing and Betting Regulation 2000	Eligibility certificate for a bookmakers licence
	Appeal fee		Fees for appeals under the legislation
21.18	Succession Duties	Succession Duties Act 1892	Tax on the estate of deceased persons

Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
21.19	Wagering Tax and fees	Wagering Act 1998	Wagering Tax
		Wagering Regulation 1999	Wagering Quarterly Authority Administration fee
			Race wagering licence application fee
			Sports Wagering Licence Application fee
			Key Employee Licence Application fee
			Replacement key employee licence
21.20	Bulk end user claim period variation fee	Fuel Subsidy Act 1997	Fee for deciding more frequent fuel subsidy claim periods for bulk end users
21.21	Charitable and Non-Profit Gaming fees	Charitable and Non-Profit Gaming Act 1999	Application and renewal of licences under the Act
		Charitable and Non-Profit Gaming Regulation 1999	
21.22	Emergency Services Levy	Motor Accident Insurance Act 1994	Emergency Services Levy on vehicle owners
21.23	Hospital Levy	Motor Accident Insurance Act 1994	Hospital Levy on vehicle owners
21.24	Nominal Defendant Levy	Motor Accident Insurance Act 1994	Nominal Defendant Levy on vehicle owners
21.25	Statutory Insurance Scheme Levy	Motor Accident Insurance Act 1994	Levy to cover the costs of the administration of the Motor Accident Insurance Commission
21.26	Administration fee	Motor Accident Insurance Act 1994	Levy for the costs of the transport administration under the Motor Accident Insurance Act
21.27	Tax equivalents	Local Government Act 1993, Government Owned Corporations Act 1993 and other Manuals and administrative arrangements relating to TER	Commonwealth, State and Local Government Tax equivalents levied under competitive neutrality policy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
21.28	Electricity fees	Electricity Act 1994	Applications and annual fees for electricity generation, transmission, retail, distribution authorities and special approvals
21.29	Electricity Distributor and Retailer Levy	Electricity Act 1994	Compulsory levy on electricity Distributors and Retailers
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT		
22.1	Notation fee	Body Corporate and Community Management Act 1997	Notation (approval) of Community Management Statement
22.2	Building fees	Building Act 1975	All fees under these Acts
		Integrated Planning Act 1997	except fees for matters which may be undertaken
		Standard Building Regulation 1993	or provided by a private certifier
22.3	Environment	Environmental Protection Act 1994	Fees and charges
	protection fees	Environmental Protection Regulation 1998	associated with the devolved power of administration and
		Environmental Protection (Interim Waste Management) Regulation 1996	enforcement of Act and Regulations
		Environmental Protection (Noise) Policy 1997	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations
		Environmental Protection (Water) Policy 1997	and approvals under these Acts
		Environmental Protection (Air) Policy 1997	
		Environmental Protection (Waste Management) Regulation 2000	
22.4	Dangerous goods	Building (Flammable and Combustible Liquids) Regulation 1994	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations and approvals under this Regulation
22.5	Fire services taxes and fees	Fire and Rescue Authority Act 1990	Annual contribution for prescribed properties
			Fee for provision of fire levy notices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.6	Food hygiene regulations	Food Hygiene Regulation 1989 Food Act 1981	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations and approvals under these Acts
22.7	FOI fees and charges	Freedom of Information Act 1992	All fees and charges under this Act
22.8	Public Health fees	Health Regulation 1996 Health Act 1937 Health (Drugs and Poisons) Regulation 1996	Application, renewal, and transfer of licence fees for hairdressing shops and mobile hairdressing services
		C	Application, renewal and transfer of licence fees for pest control services
			Application, renewal and transfer of licence fees for fumigator
			Fees for registration or renewal of registration of establishment for the process of skin penetration
			Fees for application or renewal of permit to keep rats, mice or guinea pigs
22.9	Planning and Building regulatory fees and developer contributions	Integrated Planning Act 1997 Building Units and Group Titles Act 1980 (as continuing in force under the Integrated Planning Act 1997)	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations and approvals under these Acts except fees for matters that are contestable (ie, they may be undertaken or provided by a private certifier) Consideration by developers to government for infrastructure and services

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.10	Pedestrian malls licences and permits	Local laws and supplementary local laws made under the <i>City of Brisbane Act 1924</i> and <i>Local Government Act 1993</i>	Fees and charges for permits and licences to use pedestrian malls
		Local Government (Queen Street Mall) Act 1981	
		Local Government (Chinatown and The Valley Malls) Act 1984	
22.11	Regulatory fees for water supply	Metropolitan Water Supply and Sewerage Act 1909	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations
	and sewerage	Local Government Act 1993	and approvals under these Acts
		Sewerage and Water Supply Act 1949	
		Standard Sewerage Law	
		Standard Water Supply Law	
		Water Act 2000	
22.12	Mobile home permits	Mobile Homes Act 1989	Fees for permit to use land as a site for mobile homes
22.13	Peaceful assembly permits	Peaceful Assembly Act 1992	Fee for permit to hold public assembly
22.14	Retirement village fees	Retirement Villages Act 1988	Application fee for approval of retirement village
22.15	Rural land protection fees and charges	Rural Land Protection Act 1985	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations and approvals under this Act but excluding fees for agistment of stock on stock routes
22.16	Parking charges	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	Fees for parking permits
		Local laws and supplementary local laws made under the <i>Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1994, City of Brisbane Act 1924</i> and <i>Local Government Act 1993</i>	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.17	Fees for access to	Local Government Act 1993	Fee for permit for
	a public place	City of Brisbane Act 1924	vehicles to access a public place or area
		Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995	races reserved and
		Local laws and supplementary local laws made under the <i>Local Government Act 1993</i>	
22.18	Council rates and	City of Brisbane Act 1924	All rates as defined in
	miscellaneous regulatory fees	City of Brisbane Regulations 1993	these Acts
		Local Government Act 1993	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations
		Local Government (Aboriginal Lands) Act 1978	and approvals under these Acts, including
		Local laws and supplementary local laws made under the <i>City of Brisbane Act 1924</i> and <i>Local Government Act 1993</i>	replacement and duplicate licences permits, authorisations and approvals
			Fees for dog tags and replacement dog tags
			Sustenance fees for impounded animals
			Waste removal charges
			Charges under section 974 of the Local Government Act 1993 and section 59 of the Brisbane City Council Act 1924 for giving information, where the provision of the information is required by statute
			Charges for recording a change of ownership
22.19	Aboriginal Lands levies and fees	Local Government (Aboriginal Lands) Act 1978	Levies on occupants of residential premises
			Fees for the possession or consumption of alcohol
22.20	Aboriginal Council rates and charges	Community Services (Aborigines) Act 1984	Taxes, rates and regulatory charges on residents

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.21	Torres Strait Islander rates and charges	Community Services (Torres Strait) Act 1984	Taxes, rates and regulatory charges on residents
22.22	Rate and fee equivalent payments	Central Queensland Coal Associates Act 1968	Payments under statutory contract which are the equivalent of rates and charges
22.23	Revenue raising charges in the nature of a tax on local government	Rural Lands Protection Act 1985	Precepts by which Councils are levied to contribute to a central fund for rural lands protection expenses
			Precepts by which Councils are levied for costs of rural lands protection work carried out by the State in the Council's area
22.24	Revenue raising charge in the nature of a tax on local government	River Improvement Trust Act 1940	Precepts by which Councils whose areas are within the jurisdiction of a River Improvement Trust are levied to contribute towards the Trust's costs of operation
22.25	Revenue raising charge in the nature of a tax on local government	Local Government Act 1993	Contribution notices under by which Councils who are members of a joint local government are levied to contribute towards the joint local government's costs of operation
22.26	Statutory charge in the nature of a tax on local government	Transport Infrastructure Act 1994	Contributions imposed on a local government (not developers) to mitigate the impact of local government road works on State controlled roads

Schedule 1 Part 4 Australian taxes, fees and charges

Queensland

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
22.27	Statutory charge in the nature of a tax on local government	Transport Operations (Passenger Transport) Act 1994	Contributions imposed on a local government (not developers) to mitigate the impact of local government road works on passenger transport facilities

Part 5 Western Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
WHOL	E OF GOVERNMEN	Т	
1.1	Freedom of Information (FOI) fees	Freedom of Information Act 1992	All fees in relation to FOI requests
AGRIC	CULTURAL PRACTIC	CES BOARD	
2.1	Application fee	Agricultural Practices (Disputes) Act 1995	Application fee to have dispute heard by the Board
AGRIC	CULTURAL PRODUC	CE COMMISSION	
3.1	Fee	Agricultural Produce Commission Act 1988	Compulsory fee paid by producers that belong to the Agricultural Produce Commission
AGRIC	CULTURAL PROTEC	CTION BOARD	
4.1	Agricultural Protection rate	Agriculture and Related Resources Protection Act 1976	Compulsory rate applied to all land held under pastoral lease in Western Australia
4.2	Skeleton Weed levy	Plant Pest and Diseases (Eradication Funds) Act 1974	Compulsory levy payable by the receivers of all grain and seed cultivated in the South West Land Division
DEPAI	RTMENT OF AGRIC	ULTURE	
5.1	Application/ Licence fees	Aerial Spraying Control Act 1966	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.2	Application/ Licence fees	Artificial Breeding of Stock Act 1965	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.3	Application/ Licence fees	Beekeepers Act 1963	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.4	Application/ Licence fees	Exotic Diseases of Animals Act 1993	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.5	Application/ Licence fees	Fertilisers Act 1977	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.6	Application/ Licence fees	Plant Diseases Act 1914	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.7	Application/ Licence fees	Seeds Act 1981	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.8	Application/ Licence fees	Stock (Identification and Movement) Act 1970	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.9	Application/ Licence fees	Veterinary Preparations and Animal Feeding Stuffs Act 1976	Refers to all application and licence fees established under this Act
5.10	Extract/Copy fees	Stock (Identification and Movement) Act 1970	Fees for copies of information on the Stock Brands Register
5.11	Potato levy	Potato Growing Industry Trust Fund Act 1947	Compulsory charge paid by potato growers
5.12	Egg levy	Poultry Industry (Trust Fund) Act 1948	Compulsory charge collected on egg sales
5.13	Soil Conservation Rate	Soil and Land Conservation Act 1945	Compulsory rate based on land valuation
5.14	Pig levy	Pig Industry Compensation Act 1942	Compulsory charge paid by pig owners
5.15	Cattle levy	Cattle Industry Compensation Act 1965	Compulsory charge paid by cattle owners
5.16	Soil Conservation Service Charge	Soil and Land Conservation Act 1945	Fixed dollar amount payable by rateable land owners in a district for the purpose of carrying out land conservation works or services

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.17	Quarantine Inspections ¹	Agriculture and Related Resources Protection Act 1976, Beekeepers Act 1963, Exotic Diseases of Animals Act 1993, Plant Diseases Act 1914, Stock Diseases (Regulations) Act 1968, Stock (Identification and Movement) Act 1970	
BETT	ING CONTROL BOA	ARD	
6.1	Licence fees	Betting Control Act 1954 and Betting Control Regulations 1978	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act
6.2	Betting Dispute Appeal fees	Betting Control Act 1954 and Betting Control Regulations 1978	Charge applicable to any person who is aggrieved by a decision of the Stewards in relation to a betting dispute with a bookmaker
BUILD	DERS REGISTRATIO	ON BOARD	
7.1	Application/ registration fees	Builders' Registration Act 1939 and Builders' Registration Regulations 1940	Various application and registration fees to obtain registration as an individual, partnership, body corporate, or temporary licence
7.2	Search fees	Builders' Registration Act 1939 and Builders' Registration Regulations 1940	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
7.3	Issue of certificates	Builders' Registration Act 1939 and Builders' Registration Regulations 1940	
7.4	Owner-builders fee	Builders' Registration Act 1939, Building Legislation Amendment Act 2000	A person wishing to build their home (an owner-builder) rather than utilising a registered builder must pay the Board a fee determined by the Minister
7.5	Building Licence fee	Builders' Registration Act 1939, Building Legislation Amendment Act 2000	Fee payable by builders for all building licences issued by local governments

__

¹ 'Quarantine Inspections' are included on the grounds that they represent a compulsory inspection fee that can <u>only</u> be performed by government. The Commonwealth has included similar charges on their list on the determination for similar reasons.

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.6	Application fee	Builders' Registration Act 1939, Building Legislation Amendment Act 2000	Application fee to have dispute heard by the Building Disputes Tribunal
BUILD	DING AND CONSTRU	JCTION INDUSTRY TRAINING FUND	
8.1	Training levy	Building and Construction Industry Training Fund and Levy Collection Act 1990	Compulsory levy payable by project owners of building and construction works undertaken in Western Australia
CEME	TERIES BOARDS		
9.1	Cemetery rates	Albany Public Cemeteries Subsidies Act 1952	Property rate based on land valuation
9.2	Licence/Permit fees	Cemeteries Act 1986	Refers to all licence and permit fees established under this Act
9.3	Search fees	Cemeteries Act 1986	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
CHIRC	OPRACTORS REGIS	TRATION BOARD	
10.1	Registration	Chiropractors Act 1964	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as a chiropractor
10.2	Certificate of registration	Chiropractors Act 1964	Prescribed fee payable to obtain from the registrar a certificate of registration
10.3	Licence to practise	Chiropractors Act 1964	Prescribed fee that a registered chiropractor must pay to be issued with a licence to practise
10.4	Renewal of licence	Chiropractors Act 1964	Prescribed fee that a registered chiropractor must pay on an annual basis to maintain a licence to practise
10.5	Search fees	Chiropractors Act 1964	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
COAL	. MINERS' WELFARE	BOARD OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
11.1	Statutory payments by coal mining companies into the Board's fund	Coal Miners' Welfare Act 1947	Statutory charge payable by coal mining companies to the Board's fund set up to improve the welfare of coal miners
DEPA	RTMENT OF CONSE	ERVATION AND LAND MANAGEMENT	ī
12.1	Mining Compensation	Mining Act 1978	Compulsory fee payable by mining companies for compensation for loss value of forest
12.2	Commercial Tour Operators' T Class Unrestricted Licence	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Licence fee
12.3	Commercial Tour Operators' E Class Licence	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Licence fee
12.4	Application Fee for T and E Class Licences	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Application fee
12.5	Apiarist's Permit	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Licence fee to place hives in State Forests and other land tenures
12.6	Gravel Royalty	Mining Act 1978	Royalty for gravel mined in State Forests
12.7	Fauna and Flora Licences	Wildlife Conservation Act 1950 and Wildlife Conservation Regulations 1970	For example, kangaroo shooter's licence, annual crocodile farm licence, annual emu farm licence, wildflower picker's licence, annual wildlife park licence fee
12.8	Royalties	Wildlife Conservation Act 1950 and Wildlife Conservation Regulations 1970	For example, harvesting of boronia, kangaroo royalty, saltwater crocodile royalty, emu royalty
12.9	Aviculturalists Licence fee	Wildlife Conservation Act 1950 and Wildlife Conservation Regulations 1970	Licence fee

Part 5 Western Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.10	Licence to Import and Export fauna	Wildlife Conservation Act 1950 and Wildlife Conservation Regulations 1970	Licence fee
FORE	ST PRODUCTS CO	MMISSION	
13.1	Registration as a timber worker	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Certificate required by timber workers to harvest or transport timber from State forests
13.2	Renewal of registration as a timber worker	Conservation and Land Management Act 1984	Fee for the renewal of timber worker's registration
CONS	TRUCTION INDUST	RY LONG SERVICE BOARD	
14.1	Compulsory Employer Contribution Levy	Construction Industry Portable Paid Long Service Leave Act 1985	Compulsory levy paid by firms in the construction industry
DENT	AL BOARD OF WES	STERN AUSTRALIA	
15.1	Registration — dentist	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as a dentist
15.2	Registration — dental auxiliaries	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as a dental therapist, dental hygienist or school dental therapist
15.3	Certificate of dental specialty	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee payable to obtain certificate of dental specialty
15.4	Certificate of registration	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee payable to obtain from the registrar a certificate of registration
15.5	Re-entry of name on register	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee to accompany application to have name re-entered on the register if a dentist, dental therapist, dental hygienist or school dental therapist has withdrawn their name from the register, or has been struck off the register for non payment of the licence fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
15.6	Licence to practise — dentist	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee that a registered dentist must pay annually to retain their licence to practise
15.7	Licence to practise — dental auxiliaries	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee that a registered dental therapist, dental hygienist or school dental therapist must pay annually to retain their licence to practise
15.8	Permit to use firm name	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee payable by a person engaged in the business or practice of dentistry, for a permit to use a firm name
15.9	Certificate of good standing	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee payable to Board to obtain a certificate of professional standing
15.10	Temporary registration	Dental Act 1939	Prescribed fee payable for a certificate of temporary registration, or renewal of that certificate, to practise
15.11	Search fees	Dental Act 1939	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
DENT	AL PROSTHETISTS	BOARD	
16.1	Licence	Dental Prosthetists Act 1985	Prescribed fee to obtain a licence to practise as a dental prosthetist
16.2	Restoration of licence	Dental Prosthetists Act 1985	Prescribed fee to be paid to the Board by an applicant for the restoration of his/her licence following the revocation of the licence
16.3	Search fees	Dental Prosthetists Act 1985	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPA	RTMENT OF EDUC	ATION SERVICES	
17.1	Education Service Provider Registration fee	Education Service Providers (Full Fee Overseas Students) Registration Act 1991 and Education Service Providers Registration Act Regulations 1992	Compulsory fee paid by education service providers who are registering, renewing or altering their registration to provide educational and training services to full fee overseas students
17.2	Course Variation fee	Education Service Providers (Full Fee Overseas Students) Registration Act 1991 and Education Service Providers Registration Act Regulations 1992	Compulsory course registration fee payable by education service providers who wish to vary the number of courses offered to full fee overseas students
17.3	Change of Particulars fee	Education Service Providers (Full Fee Overseas Students) Registration Act 1991 and Education Service Providers Registration Act Regulations 1992	Compulsory fee payable by education service providers who wish to make minor variations to their registration details
DEPA	RTMENT OF LAND	ADMINISTRATION	
18.1	Document registration fees	Transfer of Land Act 1893, Registration of Deeds Act 1856, Strata Titles Act 1985 and Land Administration Act 1997	Refers to all registration fees established under these Acts
18.2	Plan lodgment fees	Transfer of Land Act 1893, Registration of Deeds Act 1856, Strata Titles Act 1985 and Land Administration Act 1997	Compulsory fee for the lodgment and recording of a survey or strata plan
18.3	Replacement of lost certificate	Transfer of Land Act 1893 and Transfer of Land Regulations 1997	Application for the replacement of a lost certificate of title
18.4	Certification	Transfer of Land Act 1893 and Transfer of Land Regulations 1997	Provision by the Registrar of certified copies of searched documentation provided to State courts and judicial system
18.5	Lodgment of Duplicate Title or Lease	Transfer of Land Act 1893 and Transfer of Land Regulations 1997	Fee for the lodgement of the duplicate title or lease

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
18.6	Requisition fee	Transfer of Land Act 1893 and Transfer of Land Regulations 1997	Fee to correct an error on the document registration
18.7	Amendments and Cancellations of Documents	Transfer of Land Act 1893 and Transfer of Land Regulations 1997	Fee for the cancellation of survey documents on the Land Title Registry
18.8	Search fees	Transfer of Land Act 1893, Registration of Deeds Act 1856, Strata Titles Act 1985 and Land Administration Act 1997	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the Land Title Registry
18.9	Application for Adverse Possession	Transfer of Land Act 1893	Process by which a person claims title under statute of limitations
18.10	Application for bringing land under the TLA	Transfer of Land Act 1893	Process to include alienated land under the Transfer of Land Act
18.11	Application for Foreclosure	Transfer of Land Act 1893	Process to allow mortgagee to become the registered proprietor of the land
18.12	Application for proprietorship	Transfer of Land Act 1893	Proprietor of land applies to have the certificate of title amended where the land occupied differs to that shown in the certificate of title
18.13	Transfer	Transfer of Land Act 1893	Allows registration without the production of the duplicate title, crown lease or freehold lease
18.14	Valuation Rolls	Valuation of Land Act 1978 and Valuation of Land Regulations 1979	Valuation roll used by local government authorities, Water Corporation, the State Revenue Department or other instrumentalities for the determination of rates, taxes or statutory levies

Part 5 Western Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
18.15	Copies of or extracts from entries in Valuation Rolls	Valuation of Land Act 1978 and Valuation of Land Regulations 1979	Official copies of or extracts from entries in Valuation Rolls provided in accordance with the Valuation of Land Act 1978
18.16	Provision and Sale of Information	Valuation of Land Act 1978	Extracts of information from the Valuer General's database provided in the form of property information, sales data, reports and maps
18.17	Extraction and distribution fees	Valuation of Land Act 1978	Search fee imposed on agencies to enquire and extract information from the Valuer General's database
18.18	Ministerial advertising	Land Administration Act 1997 and Land Administration Regulations 1998	Compulsory statutory fee payable by an applicant in relation to their application to the Minister for granting and dealing with interest in Crown Land.
DEPA	RTMENT OF MINER	AL AND PETROLEUM RESOURCES	
19.1	Royalties	Mining Act 1978 (and Regulations), the Petroleum Act 1967, the Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982 and Special State Agreement Acts	
19.2	Wardens Court fees	Mining Act 1978	The Wardens Court is established under the <i>Mining Act 1978</i> , and is similar to the Local Court. It deals with mining tenements
19.3	Registration/ Application/ Licence fees	Mining Act 1978	Refers to all registration, application and licence fees (including transfer fees) relating to dealings with mining tenements established under this Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
19.4	Licence fees	Explosives Regulations 1963	Refers to all licence fees established under these Regulations
19.5	Licence fees	Dangerous Goods Regulations 1992	Refers to all licence fees established under these Regulations
19.6	Registration/ Application fees	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Refers to all registration and application fees established under this Act
19.7	Registration/ Application fees	Petroleum Act 1967	Refers to all registration and application fees established under this Act
19.8	Registration/ Application fees	Petroleum Pipelines Act 1969	Refers to all registration and application fees established under this Act
19.9	Agreement between 2 or more parties	Mining Act 1978	A compulsory fee is payable to the Department of Minerals and Energy for recording the agreement
19.10	Certificate of evidentiary provisions	Mining Act 1978	Regulatory charge
19.11	Certification of document	Mining Act 1978	Regulatory charge
19.12	Extension of term of drilling reservation	Petroleum Act 1967	Regulatory charge
19.13	Miner's Right	Mining Act 1978	Any person can purchase a Miner's Right which entitles them to prospect for minerals on any vacant Crown Land in the State
19.14	Partial surrender of mining tenement	Mining Act 1978	Regulatory charge
19.15	Search fees	Mining Act 1978, Petroleum Act 1967, Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
		Petroleum Pipelines Act 1969	

Western Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPA	RTMENT OF TRANS	SPORT	
20.1	Transfer fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Administrative fee designed to recover the cost associated with the transfer of a vehicle licence
20.2	Duplicate licence fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for the issue of a duplicate or certified copy of a vehicle licence that has been lost or destroyed
20.3	Temporary licence fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Issue of a temporary permit to move an unlicensed vehicle for licensing purpose, for a period not exceeding 2 days
20.4	Minimum Permit fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Permits may be issued for periods up to 12 months, for vehicles that do not comply with licensing requirements
20.5	Dealers plates	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	The issue of specific number plates which facilitate the movement of unlicensed vehicles on roads, for licensing purposes

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.6	Number plates	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Refers to the issue of number plates for every vehicle that is licensed under Part III of the Road Traffic Act other than:
			(a) a vehicle which is being, or is to be, operated as a taxi using taxi plates issued under the <i>Taxi Act 1994</i> ;
			(b) a taxi-car licensed under the <i>Transport Co-ordination Act 1966</i> ;
			(c) an omnibus licensed under the Transport Co-ordination Act 1966 (not being an omnibus operated by Westrail)
			This includes personalised and special number plates
20.7	Transfer of number plates	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	
20.8	Retention of number plates	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	
20.9	Remake of number plates	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	
20.10	Authorised Testing Station — Establishment fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Application fee for the establishment of premises as an authorised inspection station for the purpose of examining and testing vehicles
20.11	Authorised Testing Station — renewal fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for the renewal of an approval for an authorised inspection station

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.12	Search of, or an extract from, vehicle licence records	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for the search of the vehicle records in relation to the ownership of a vehicle
20.13	Authorisation to carry goods other than stock	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	A 50% licence fee concession may be issued to a vehicle to be used solely or principally for journeys that involve the carriage of stock. Authority may be given to carry goods other than stock on a specified journey or on a specified part of a journey
20.14	Modification permit	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for the issue of a permit for the modification of a vehicle
20.15	Duplicate Motor drivers licence fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for the issue of a duplicate of a driver's licence that has been lost or destroyed
20.16	Motor Driver's Licence application fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Fee for an application for a driver's licence
20.17	Refund Fee	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	A refund of all or part of any fee paid for the issue or renewal of a driver's licence may be made where it is just and convenient
20.18	Motor vehicle drivers instructors licence	Motor Vehicle Drivers Instructors Regulations 1964	Fee for the issue of an instructor's licence
20.19	Motor vehicle drivers instructors permit	Motor Vehicle Drivers Instructors Regulations 1964	Issue of an instructor's permit
20.20	Motor Vehicle Drivers instructors duplicate licence	Motor Vehicle Drivers Instructors Regulations 1964	Fee for the issue of a replacement instructor's licence or permit

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.21	Registration fee	Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Regulations 1979	All vehicles driven or used in an area of the State which has been declared an off-road area, other than: (a) vehicles for the time being licensed under the Road Traffic Act 1974; or
			(b) vehicles used exclusively on private land by consent, are required to be registered
20.22	Number plate fee	Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Regulations 1979	A vehicle registered under the Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Act 1978 must be issued a number plate
20.23	Renewal of registration fee	Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Regulations 1979	The Prescribed fee payable for the renewal of registration for an off- road vehicle
20.24	Transfer fee	Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Regulations 1979	The new owner of a vehicle registered under the <i>Control of Vehicles</i> (<i>Off-Road Areas</i>) <i>Act</i> 1978 is immediately required to: (a) apply for the transfer of the registration and pay the prescribed
			transfer fee; or (b) surrender the number plate issued in respect of the vehicle

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.25	Refund fee	Control of Vehicle (Off-Road Areas) Regulations 1979	A Refund of a fair proportion of the registration fee paid in respect of a vehicle that is registered under the Control of Vehicles (Off-Road Areas) Act 1978 may be made in any circumstances which are considered just and convenient
20.26	Commercial vehicle licences	Transport Coordination Act 1966	Refers to all licence/transfer fees established under this Act
20.27	Motor drivers licence fees	Road Traffic (Drivers Licence) Regulations 1975	Fee for the issue and renewal of a motor driver's licence, including extraordinary licences
20.28	Vehicle licence fees	Road Traffic Act 1974	The vehicle licence fee, if any, must be paid at the time of the application for a vehicle licence or renewal of a licence
20.29	Recording fees	Road Traffic (Licensing) Regulations 1975	Administrative fee to cover the cost of creating and maintaining the vehicle record
20.30	Fees for interstate vehicles	Interstate Road Transport Act 1985 (Cwth)	Compulsory licence fee paid by applicant
20.31	Metro taxi licence fees	Taxi Act 1994 and Taxi Regulations 1995	Refers to all licence/transfer fees established under this Act and associated regulations
20.32	Country taxi licence fees	Transport Coordination Act 1966 and Transport Coordination Regulations 1985	Refers to all licence/transfer fees established under this Act and associated regulations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
20.33	Perth parking licence	Perth Parking Management Bill 1998 and Perth Parking Management (Taxing) Bill 1998	Regulatory licence fee paid by property owners for each non-residential parking space utilised on their property
20.34	Learners Phase 1 application dee	Road Traffic (Drivers' Licences) Regulations 1975	Fee for application for learners phase 1
20.35	Supplementary Learners Phase 1 application fee	Road Traffic (Drivers' Licences) Regulations 1975	Fee for subsequent applications
20.36	Learners Phase 2 application fee	Road Traffic (Drivers' Licences) Regulations 1975	Fee for application for learners phase 2
20.37	Supplementary Learners Phase 2 application fee	Road Traffic (Drivers' Licences) Regulations 1975	Fee for subsequent applications
DEPA	RTMENT OF PLANN	IING AND INFRASTRUCTURE	
21.1	Licence fees	Marine Act 1982	Refers to all licence/transfer fees established under this Act
21.2	Jetty licences	Jetties Act 1926	Compulsory licence fee paid by jetty owner
21.3	Certificates of competency	Marine Act 1982	
21.4	Accreditation fees for rail safety	Rail Safety Act 1998 and Rail Safety Regulations 1999	Compulsory licence fee
21.5	Marine safety fees	Marine (Survey and Certificate of Survey) Regulations 1983	Compulsory charges for commercial fishing vessels operating in State waters
EAST	PERTH REDEVELO	PMENT AUTHORITY	
22.1	Development application fee	East Perth Redevelopment Act 1991	Charged to landowners who submit a building proposal for evaluation by the East Perth Redevelopment Authority Planners
DEPA	RTMENT OF ENVIR	ONMENTAL PROTECTION	
23.1	Application for Works approval	Environmental Protection Act 1986	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
23.2	Landfill levy	Environmental Protection Landfill Levy Act 1998	Compulsory levy paid by licensed landfill operators in the metropolitan area
23.3	Pollution Prevention Licence	Environmental Protection Regulations 1987	Licence based on the production or design capacity of the premises as well as the nature and volume of pollutants discharged
23.4	Liquid Waste Licence	Environmental Protection (Liquid Waste) Regulations 1996	Premises that produce more than 205 litres of liquid waste are required to pay this compulsory licence fee
23.5	Registration	Environmental Protection Regulations 1987	Fee for registration of premises
23.6	Controlled Waste Licence	Environmental Protection (Controlled Waste) Regulations 1996	Carriers that collect and transport a controlled waste are required to be licensed and pay a compulsory licence fee
DEPA	RTMENT OF COMM	UNITY DEVELOPMENT	
24.1	Adoption fees	Adoption Act 1994 and Adoption Regulations 1995	Compulsory regulatory charges
FIRE A	AND EMERGENCY S	SERVICES	
25.1	Contribution assessment	Fire Brigades Act 1942	Compulsory fee payable by insurance companies (75%), local government authorities (12.5%) and the State Government (12.5%)
25.2	Land Clearance Certificate	Town Planning and Development Act 1928	Application fee
25.3	Brigade Contributions	Fire Brigades Act 1942	Prescribed fees payable to Fire and Rescue Service Brigades
25.4	Private Brigade Registration	Fire Brigades Regulations 1943	Prescribed fee payable to register a Private Brigade

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPA	RTMENT OF FISHE	RIES	
26.1	Licence fees	Fisheries Adjustment Schemes Act 1987	Refers to all licence fees under this Act
26.2	Licence/ Application fees	Fish Resources Management Act 1994 and Fish Resources Management Regulations 1995	Refers to all licence and application fees (including transfer fees) under this Act and associated regulations
26.3	Licence/ Application fees	Pearling Act 1990	Refers to all licence and application fees (including transfer fees) under this Act
26.4	Fee for Objection	Fish Resources Management Act 1994 and Fish Resources Management Regulations 1995	Fee for objection under section 149 of the Act
26.5	Registration	Fish Resources Management Act 1994 and Fish Resources Management Regulations 1995	Registration notation, variation or removal
26.6	Search fees	Fish Resources Management Act 1994 and Fish Resources Management Regulations 1995	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
GAMI	NG COMMISSION O	F WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
27.1	Casino tax	Casino (Burswood Island) Agreement Act 1985 and Casino Control Act 1984	A tax of 15% on Burswood Casino's gross revenue (paid to Consolidated Fund)
27.2	Casino levy	Casino (Burswood Island) Agreement Act 1985 and Casino Control Act 1984	A compulsory levy of 1% of the casino's gross revenue, which is paid to the Burswood Park Board for upkeep of the Park
27.3	Casino Licence fee	Casino (Burswood Island) Agreement Act 1985 and Casino Control Act 1984	Annual licence fee payable by the casino to the Gaming Commission to defray its running costs
27.4	Licence fees	Casino (Burswood Island) Agreement Act 1985 and Casino Control Act 1984	Refers to all licence fees established under these Acts

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
27.5	Video Lottery Terminal charge	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	A compulsory levy of 3.25% of gross turnover paid per month, which is paid by any organisation the holder of a video lottery terminal point
27.6	Bingo surcharge	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	Compulsory levy of 1% of gross receipts for the sale of bingo cards for that session, which is paid by any organisation conducting permitted bingo with the exception of Senior Citizens bingo permits
27.7	Fee for a continuing lottery	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	Compulsory fee based on the value of prizes distributed annually, which is paid by an applicant for a Continuing Lottery of 12 months duration
27.8	Fee for a standard lottery	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	Compulsory fee based on the value of prizes in the lottery, paid by an applicant for a Standard Lottery permit of 3 months duration
27.9	Licence/ Application fees	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	Refers to all licence/application fees established under this Act
27.10	Search fees	Gaming Commission Act 1987 and Gaming Commission Regulations 1988	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
27.11	Continuing Lotteries Levy	Gaming Commission Act 1987, Gaming Commission Regulations 1988 and Gaming Commission (Continuing Lotteries Levy) Regulations 2000	A levy of 3.25% of gross sales per month, paid on a quarterly basis by licensed suppliers of continuing lotteries

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
GRAIN	N POOL OF WESTER	RN AUSTRALIA	
28.1	State Research Levy for lupins	Grain Marketing Act 1975	Compulsory levy payable by lupin growers per tonne of lupins cultivated and delivered to the Grain Pool
HAIRE	RESSERS REGISTI	RATION BOARD	
29.1	Application/ Registration fees	Hairdressers Registration Act 1946 and Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1965	Various application and registration fees to obtain registration as a hairdresser principal or employee
29.2	Issue of certificate	Hairdressers Registration Act 1946 and Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1965	
29.3	Search fees	Hairdressers Registration Act 1946 and Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1965	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
DEPA	RTMENT OF HEALT	'H	
30.1	Extract/Copy fees	Radiation Safety Act 1975 and Radiation Safety (General) Regulations 1983	Fees for copies of inspection documents and other records held by the Radiological Council
30.2	Licences and Registrations	Radiation Safety Act 1975, Radiation Safety (General) Regulations 1983 and Radiation Safety (Qualifications) Regulations 1980	Refers to all licences and registrations established under this Act and associated regulations
30.3	Pest Control fees	Health (Pesticides) Regulations 1956	Licence fee paid by pest control operators and firms
30.4	Licences	Poisons Act 1964	Refers to all licences established under this Act
30.5	Private Hospitals licences	Hospitals and Health Services Act 1927 and Hospitals (Licensing and Conduct of Private Hospitals) Regulations 1987	Includes applications, renewals and approval of premises
30.6	Private Psychiatric Hostels licences	Hospitals and Health Services Act 1927 and Hospitals (Licensing and Conduct of Private Psychiatric Hospitals) Regulations 1997	Regulatory fees for the approval of premises and licensing to conduct premises

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
30.7	Rottnest Island Eating House Licences and Registrations	Rottnest Island Authority Act 1987 and Health (Rottnest Island) By-laws 1989	Regulatory charge payable by Rottnest Island food premises
30.8	Reproductive technology licence application fees	Human Reproductive Technology Act 1991 and Human Reproductive Technology (Licences and Registers) Regulations 1993	Regulatory fees for the licensing of Clinics carrying out IVF and AI procedures, and the storage of sperm, eggs and embryos; and for medical practitioners who carry out insemination procedures
LAND	SURVEYORS' LICE	NSING BOARD	
31.1	Registration/ application fees	Licensed Surveyors (Licensing and Registration) Regulations 1990	Refers to all registration and application fees established under these regulations
31.2	Issue of letter of accreditation	Licensed Surveyors (Licensing and Registration) Regulations 1990	
31.3	Search fees	Licensed Surveyors (Licensing and Registration) Regulations 1990	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
LEGA	L PRACTICE BOAR	D	
32.1	Annual Practising Certificate	Legal Practitioners Act 1893 and Legal Practice Board Rules 1949	Licence fee
32.2	Admission of legal practitioners from other jurisdictions	Legal Practitioners Act 1893 and Legal Practice Board Rules 1949	Licence fee
32.3	Registration of Articles of Clerkship	Legal Practitioners Act 1893 and Legal Practice Board Rules 1949	Registration fee
32.4	Contribution	Legal Practitioners Act 1893	Compulsory contribution payable by practitioners to the Solicitors' Guarantee Fund, which is set up to compensate persons who suffer loss by reason of fraudulent activities of legal practitioners

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPA	RTMENT OF LOCA	L GOVERNMENT AND REGIONAL DE	EVELOPMENT
33.1	Charge for administration of rate instalments	Local Government Act 1995	Local governments can add a charge to the rates where a ratepayer has elected to pay by instalments. The charge can have 2 components: an interest factor to compensate local governments for the loss of investment opportunity and an amount to compensate local governments for the extra administration
33.2	Specified Area Rates	Local Government Act 1995	Property rate
33.3	General Rates	Local Government Act 1995	Property rate
33.4	Licence/Permit fees	Cemeteries Act 1986	Refers to all licence and permit fees established under this Act
33.5	Search fees	Cemeteries Act 1986	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
33.6	Licence fees	Caravan Parks and Camping Grounds Act 1995	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act
33.7	Licence and registration fees	Dog Act 1976	Refers to all licence and registration fees established under this Act
33.8	Licence fees	Local Government Act 1995	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act
33.9	Licence fees	Local laws made under the <i>Local</i> Government Act 1995	Refers to all licence fees established under Local laws
33.10	Licence fees	Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
33.11	Licence/ Certificate fees	Local Government (Qualifications of Municipal Officers) Regulations 1984	Refers to all licence/certificate fees established under these Regulations
33.12	Licence fees	City of Perth Parking Facilities Act 1956	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act
33.13	Annual Fire Brigade Rate	Fire Brigades Act 1942	Property rate
33.14	Licence fees	Health Act 1911	Refers to all licence/registration fees established under this Act
33.15	Removal of Refuse and Cleansing Works (Sanitary Rate)	Health Act 1911	Property rate payable by all owners of rateable property in the district
33.16	Licence fees	Transport Co-ordination Act 1966	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act
33.17	Election Nomination fee	Local Government Act 1995	Application fee
33.18	Service charges	Local Government Act 1995	Compulsory charge to meet the cost of providing a prescribed service
33.19	Service of Notice	Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960	A poundkeeper may charge for service of notice
33.20	Road Closure fees	Local Government Act 1995	
33.21	Notice of appeal	Local Government (Appeals to Building Referees) Regulations 1961	Application fee to institute a building appeal
33.22	Resident Parking Permit application	Local Government Act 1995	
33.23	Private Property Parking Agreement application fee	Local Government Act 1995	
33.24	Dog Pound fees	Dog Act 1976	
33.25	Impounding fees — Stray Dogs	Dog Act 1976	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
33.26	Stock Pound fees	Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960	
33.27	Domestic Waste Charges — Non-rated properties	Health Act 1911	Compulsory charges
33.28	Building and Demolition application	Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960 and Building Regulations 1989	
33.29	Swimming Pool application	Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960 and Building Regulations 1989	
33.30	Septic Tank application fees	Health Act 1911	
33.31	Permits to consume liquor	Liquor Licensing Act 1988	
33.32	Home Occupation Permits/Renewals	Planning Schemes and Local Government Act 1995	
33.33	Town Planning fees	Planning Schemes and Local Government Act 1995	Development applications, subdivision clearances, amendment fees, home occupations, change of use, zoning certificates, planning enquiries, outline of development plans/structure plans
33.34	Information search fees	Local Government Act 1995	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of information on the record
33.35	Certificate fees	Strata Titles Act 1985	Regulatory charge
33.36	Search fees	Dog Act 1976	Refers to the inspection of the Dog Register
33.37	Appeal fees	Caravan Parks and Camping Grounds Act 1995	Refers to all appeal fees established under the Act
33.38	Removal, impounding and keeping fees for impounded goods	Local Government Act 1995	
33.39	Establishment fee	Local Government Act 1995	Establishment charge for compulsory rubbish collection service

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
LOTT	ERIES COMMISSION	· ·	
34.1	Application fee	Lotteries Commission of Western Australia Act 1990	Compulsory charge applied to all lottery outlet applications
34.2	Application fee (upgrade)	Lotteries Commission of Western Australia Act 1990	Compulsory charge applied to upgrade applications only
MAIN	ROADS		
35.1	Overload/Oversize Heavy Vehicle Permits	Road Traffic Act 1974 and Road Traffic (Vehicle Standards) Regulations 1977	Regulatory charge that applies to all heavy vehicle operators who exceed regulation width, height and mass limits
MEDI	CAL BOARD OF WE	STERN AUSTRALIA	
36.1	Registration fees	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	Annual registration fees paid by medical practitioners
36.2	Application for registration	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	Application for registration by a natural person
36.3	Application for Certificate of Approval for a Medical Call Service	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	
36.4	Application for Renewal of Certificate of Approval for a Medical Call Service	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	
36.5	Application for Certificate of Good Standing	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	
36.6	Application for Restoration	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	
36.7	Application for Registration by a Body Corporate	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
36.8	Change of Particulars/Entry of additional degree or diploma	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	
36.9	Search fees	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
36.10	Recovery of Costs	Medical Act 1894 and Medical Rules 1987	Compulsory charge to recover costs associated with inquiries undertaken by the Medical Board
DEPA	RTMENT OF CONSU	JMER AND EMPLOYMENT PROTECTI	ON
37.1	Licence fees	Auction Sales Act 1973 and Auction Sales Act Regulations 1974, 1975, 1976, 1977, 1978, 1979 and 1980	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act and Regulations
37.2	Registration (or Renewal) of a bill of sale	Bills of Sale Act 1899 and Bills of Sale (Fees) Regulations 1983	Registration fee
37.3	Fee for filing the affidavit of execution	Bills of Sale Act 1899 and Bills of Sale (Fees) Regulations 1983	
37.4	Application fees	Bills of Sale Act 1899 and Bills of Sale (Fees) Regulations 1983	Refers to all application fees established under this Act and Regulations
37.5	Inspection of documents kept by the Registrar	Bills of Sale Act 1899 and Bills of Sale (Fees) Regulations 1983	Search fee
37.6	Copy or an extract of an individual registration or affidavit	Bills of Sale Act 1899 and Bills of Sale (Fees) Regulations 1983	
37.7	Application fees	Chattel Securities Act 1987 and Chattel Securities Regulations 1988	Refers to all application fees established under this Act and Regulations
37.8	Inspection of Register	Credit (Administration) Act 1984 and Credit (Administration) Regulations 1985	Search fee
37.9	Copy of registrations in the Register	Credit (Administration) Act 1984 and Credit (Administration) Regulations 1985	Search fee
37.10	Inspection of Register	Employment Agents Act 1976 and Employment Agents Regulations 1976	Search fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
37.11	Copy of registrations in the Register	Employment Agents Act 1976 and Employment Agents Regulations 1976	Search fee
37.12	Inspection of Register	Finance Brokers Control Act 1975 and Finance Brokers Control (General) Regulations 1977	Search fee
37.13	Inspection of Register	Land Valuers Licensing Act 1978, Interpretation Act 1918 and Land Valuers Licensing Regulations 1979	Search fee
37.14	Certificate for registrations in Register	Land Valuers Licensing Act 1978, Interpretation Act 1918 and Land Valuers Licensing Regulations 1979	Search fee
37.15	Search fees	Limited Partnership Act 1909 and Limited Partnership Amendment Rules	Fee for search or inspections of applications/ registrations in Register
37.16	Duplicate Licence	Motor Vehicle Dealers Act 1973 and Motor Vehicle Dealers (Licensing) Regulations 1974	
37.17	Copy of extract of registrations in the register	Motor Vehicle Dealers Act 1973 and Motor Vehicle Dealers (Licensing) Regulations 1974	Fee for search or inspections of applications/registrations in Register
37.18	Licence fees	Weights and Measures Act 1915 and Weights and Measures Regulations 1927	Refers to all licence/registration fees imposed under this Act and Regulations
37.19	REVS enquiries/search fee	Chattel Securities Act 1997	Fee for any account customer (eg motor vehicle dealer) who makes an enquiry/search on the system
37.20	Land Valuers Licence and Renewal	Land Valuers Licensing Act 1978	Licence fee
37.21	Limited Partnerships application	Limited Partnerships Act 1909	Compulsory, application fee
37.22	Travel Agent licence	Travel Agents Act 1985	Licence fee
37.23	Business Names registration	Business Names Act 1962	Compulsory, registration fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
37.24	Business Names — search of particulars	Business Names Act 1962	Fee for search of register
37.25	Business Names Renewal	Business Names Act 1962	Compulsory, regulatory charge
37.26	Application/ Lodgment fees	Association Incorporation Act 1987	Refers to all application/lodgment fees established under this Act
37.27	Search fees	Association Incorporation Act 1987	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
37.28	Company Cooperatives — Memorandum	Company Cooperatives Act 1943	Compulsory, regulatory charge
37.29	Company Cooperatives — Registration	Company Cooperatives Act 1943	Compulsory, regulatory charge
37.30	Company Cooperatives — Filing Prospectus	Company Cooperatives Act 1943	Compulsory, regulatory charge
37.31	Company Cooperatives — application fees	Company Cooperatives Act 1943	Refers to all application fees established under this Act
37.32	Search fees	Company Cooperatives Act 1943	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
37.33	Credit Providers application	Credit Act 1984	Application fee
37.34	Credit Providers copy of application	Credit Act 1984	Compulsory, regulatory charge
37.35	Credit Providers annual fee	Credit Act 1984	Licence fee
37.36	Employment Agents licence and renewal	Employment Agents Act 1925	Licence fee
37.37	Motor Vehicle Dealer's licence	Motor Vehicle Dealers Act 1973	Licence fee
37.38	Yard Manager's licence	Motor Vehicle Dealers Act 1973	Licence fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
37.39	Salesman's licence	Motor Vehicle Dealers Act 1973	Licence fee
37.40	Finance Brokers application	Finance Brokers Control Act 1925	Application fee
37.41	Finance Brokers Certificate	Finance Brokers Control Act 1925	Licence fee
37.42	Licence fees	OS&H Regulations 1996	Refers to all licence fees levied under these Regulations
37.43	Poison permit	Poisons Act 1994	Compulsory fee paid by manufacturers of polyurethane products
37.44	Assessors Registration and Renewal	OS&H Regulations 1996	Registration fee
37.45	Registration of Plant	OS&H Regulations 1996	Registration fee
37.46	Asbestos Removal Licence	OS&H Regulations 1996	Licence fee
37.47	Application fees for Certificates of Competency	OS&H Regulations 1996 and Mutual Recognition (Western Australia) Act 1995	Application fee
37.48	Applications for replacement Certificates of Competency	OS&H Regulations 1996	Application fee
37.49	Application for variation of registration as an assessor	OS&H Regulations 1996	Application fee
37.50	Application for registration of the design of plant	OS&H Regulations 1996	Application fee
37.51	Demolition Licence	OS&H Regulations 1996	Licence for the demolition of building and structures
37.52	Licence fees (electricity)	Electricity Act 1945 and Electricity (Licensing) Regulations 1991	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act and associated regulations. Includes application for licence, renewal and restoration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
37.53	Licence fees (gas)	Gas Standards Act 1973 and Gas Standards (Gasfitting Gas Consumers' Installations) Regulations 1999	Refers to all licence fees for gas fitters established under this Act and associated regulations
DEPA	RTMENT OF JUSTIC	CE	
38.1	Fee for lodgment of statement	Trustee Companies Act 1987	Regulatory charge paid by trustee company on lodgment of six-monthly statement of financial particulars as required by regulation
38.2	Auctioneers licences	Auction Sales Act 1992	Licence fee
38.3	Debt Collectors licence	Debt Collectors Licensing Act 1964	Licence fee
38.4	Suitors Fund fee	Suitors Fund Act 1964	Fee payable for the lodgement of an initiating court document to make provision for the reimbursement of the costs of litigation
38.5	Application fee	Professional Standards Act 1997	Fee payable upon application to the Professional Standards Council
38.6	Court fees	Supreme Court (Fees) Regulations 2002, District Court (Fees) Regulations 2002, Local Court Rules 1961, Justices Act and Regulations, Fines, Penalties and Infringement Notices Enforcement Act 1994 and Family Court Rules 1975	Regulatory charges associated with access to the justice system
38.7	Tribunal fees	Small Claims Tribunals Act 1974, Strata Titles (Resolution of Disputes) Amendment Regulations 1992, Commercial Tribunals Amendment Regulations 1992, Retirement Villages Regulations 1992, Censorship Regulations 1996	Regulatory charges associated with access to the justice system
38.8	Annual fee	Professional Standards Act 1997	Compulsory annual contribution paid by professional associations whose members are subject to a professional standards scheme

Part 5

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
38.9	Registration fee	Censorship Act 1996	Fee payable by persons wishing to sell restricted publications in Western Australia
38.10	Inspection of register	Censorship Act 1996	Fee payable by persons wishing to inspect the register of persons who sell restricted publications
DEPA	RTMENT OF THE PI	REMIER AND CABINET	
39.1	Fees for lodgement of appeals	Environmental Protection Act 1986, Environmental Protection Regulations 1987	Regulatory charge
NURS	ES BOARD OF WES	STERN AUSTRALIA	
40.1	Registration fees	Nurses Act 1992	Nurses are required to be registered with the Nurses Board of Western Australia prior to commencing practice. Registration must be renewed either every year or every three years
40.2	Application for certificate verifying registration	Nurses Act 1992	Before registration can be granted in another jurisdiction, evidence of registration in WA must be obtained
40.3	Duplicate certificate	Nurses Act 1992	Provision of duplicate registration certificate where the original has been lost or destroyed
40.4	Restoration of registration	Nurses Act 1992	Restoration of registration as a nurse
40.5	Search fees	Nurses Act 1992	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
occu	PATIONAL THERAF	PISTS REGISTRATION BOARD OF WE	STERN AUSTRALIA
41.1	Registration	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as an occupational therapist

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
41.2	Temporary registration	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Prescribed fee payable to the Board for a certificate of temporary registration to practise as an occupational therapist
41.3	Restoration of name to the register	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Prescribed fee to accompany application for restoration of name to register by occupational therapist following: voluntary withdrawal of name from register; removal from register for non payment of prescribed annual licence fee; or striking off from the register
41.4	Renewal of registration	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Prescribed fee payable by an occupational therapist annually to maintain their registration to practise as an occupational therapist
41.5	Amendment of particulars	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Prescribed fee to accompany application for an amendment to the particulars recorded in the register
41.6	Search fees	Occupational Therapists Registration Act 1980	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
OFFIC	E OF ENERGY		
42.1	Gas Trading and Distribution Application fees and Licence fees	Energy Coordination (Licensing Fees) Regulations 1999	Refers to all application and licence fees established under these Regulations
OFFIC	E OF GAS ACCESS R	EGULATIONS	
43.1	Standing charge	Gas Pipelines Access (Western Australia) Act 1998	Compulsory levy paid by industry participants for access to gas pipelines

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
DEPA	RTMENT OF RACIN	G, GAMING AND LIQUOR	
44.1	Licence fees	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	Licence fees established under this Act and associated regulations
44.2	Issue of a summons to a witness	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	Compulsory fee paid by any person seeking the issue of a summons to a witness in respect to liquor licensing proceedings
44.3	Application for a Protection Order	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.4	Certified copy of plan defining licensed premises	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.5	Application for approval of manager	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.6	Application for duplicate licence	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.7	Certification of a copy of a Licence/Permit	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.8	Notice of application	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.9	Application for the grant, removal, or transfer of licence	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.10	Application for club restricted licence	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.11	Application for extended trading permit (indefinite/specified)	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.12	Application for approval of manager under club restricted licence	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
44.13	Application for approval of person in position of authority	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.14	Application for approval for alteration or redefinition of licensed premises	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.15	Application for approval of change of name of licensed premises	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.16	Application to add, vary or cancel condition of licence or permit	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.17	Application for proof of age card	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	
44.18	Search fees	Liquor Licensing Act 1988 and Liquor Licensing Regulations 1989	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
OFFIC	E OF WATER REGU	JLATION	
45.1	Application for operating licence	Water Services Coordination Act 1995 and Water Services Coordination Regulations 1996	Compulsory fee paid by persons or organisations wishing to apply to provide a water service in a controlled area
45.2	Renewal of operating licence	Water Services Coordination Act 1995 and Water Services Coordination Regulations 1996	Compulsory fee for renewal of operating licence
45.3	Plumber licence fee	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Fee for application, renewal or duplicate of a licence for a person to carry out work as a licensed plumber
45.4	Plumbing application fee	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Application fee to allow a plumber to connect works to the sewer or to a septic tank

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
45.5	Tradespersons Licence	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Prescribed fee for the issue of a tradespersons licence
45.6	Renewal of Tradespersons Licence	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Prescribed fee for the renewal of a tradespersons licence
45.7	Duplicate Licence	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Prescribed fee for the issue of a duplicate plumbers or tradespersons licence
45.8	Copy of Register	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Prescribed fee for a copy of the register of plumbers and tradespersons licences
45.9	Extract from Register	Water Services Coordination Act 1995, Water Services Coordination (Plumbers Licensing) Regulations 2000	Prescribed fee for a copy of an extract from the register of plumbers licences or tradespersons licences
OPTIC	CAL DISPENSERS B	OARD	
46.1	Licence fee	Optical Dispensers Act 1966	Prescribed fee to obtain a licence to practise as an optical dispenser
46.2	Search fees	Optical Dispensers Act 1966	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
ОРТО	METRISTS REGIST	RATION BOARD	
47.1	Registration	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as an optometrist
47.2	Amendment of particulars	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee to accompany application for an amendment to the particulars recorded in the register
47.3	Certificate of registration	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee payable to the Board to obtain a certificate of registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
47.4	Re-entry of name on register	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee to accompany application to have name re-entered on the register if an optometrist has voluntarily withdrawn their name from the register, or has been suspended from practice or struck off
47.5	Licence to practise	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee payable by an optometrist annually to maintain a licence to practise as an optometrist
47.6	Application to annul suspension	Optometrists Act 1940	Prescribed fee to accompany application for annulment of suspension
47.7	Search fees	Optometrists Act 1940	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
OSTE	OPATHS REGISTRA	TION BOARD	
48.1	Registration fee — natural person	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as an osteopath
48.2	Criminal record screening	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable for the conduct of a criminal record screening in accordance with registration criteria
48.3	Registration fee — body corporate	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by a body corporate to obtain registration
48.4	Mutual recognition	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by a person registered as an osteopath under the law in force in another State or Territory
48.5	Conditional registration	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by a person for conditional registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
48.6	Application fee	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by the applicant to accompany an application for registration
48.7	Renewal of registration	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by an osteopath for renewal of registration
48.8	Restoration to the register	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee to be paid to the Board by an applicant to have name restored to the register following: non-payment of registration fees; voluntary withdrawal of name from register or removal due to non-recency of practice; or striking off from the register
48.9	Mutual recognition	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable on lodgment of a written notice seeking registration in accordance with mutual recognition principles
48.10	Mutual recognition	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee for grant of registration in accordance with mutual recognition principles
48.11	Amendment of particulars	Osteopaths Act 1997	Prescribed fee payable by an applicant for amendment of particulars entered in the register
48.12	Search fees	Osteopaths Act 1997	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
PAIN1	TERS' REGISTRATIO	ON BOARD	
49.1	Application/ Registration fees	Painters' Registration Act 1961 and Painters' Registration Board Rules 1962	Various application and registration fees to obtain registration as an individual, partnership, body corporate, or temporary licence
49.2	Issue of certificate	Painters' Registration Act 1961 and Painters' Registration Board Rules 1962	
49.3	Search fees	Painters' Registration Act 1961 and Painters' Registration Board Rules 1962	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
PHAR	MACEUTICAL COU	NCIL OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
50.1	Registration	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as a pharmacist
50.2	Restoration of name to the register	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee to accompany application for restoration of name to register by pharmacist following disciplinary proceedings
50.3	Annual licence to practise	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee payable by pharmacist annually to maintain their licence to practise as a pharmacist
50.4	Certificate of competency	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee to be paid to obtain a certificate of competency for registration elsewhere than in Western Australia
50.5	Certificate of registration of premises	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee payable to Council for certificate of registration of premises as a pharmacy
50.6	Renewal of registration of pharmacy	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee payable on an annual basis for renewal of registration of an existing pharmacy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
50.7	Certificate of registration	Pharmacy Act 1964	Prescribed fee payable to Council to obtain certificate of registration as a pharmacist
50.8	Search fees	Pharmacy Act 1964	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
PHYS	OTHERAPISTS REC	GISTRATION BOARD OF WESTERN A	USTRALIA
51.1	Registration	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee payable to obtain registration as a physiotherapist
51.2	Temporary registration	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee payable for a certificate of temporary registration to practise as a physiotherapist
51.3	Restoration of name to the register	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee to accompany application for restoration of name to register by physiotherapist following voluntary withdrawal of name from register, or removal for non payment of prescribed annual licence fee
51.4	Licence to practice	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee that a registered physiotherapist must pay on an annual basis to maintain a licence to practise as a physiotherapist
51.5	Amendment of particulars	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee to accompany application for a change to the particulars recorded in the register
51.6	Additional qualification	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Prescribed fee to accompany application by physiotherapist for additional qualification to be registered

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
51.7	Search fees	Physiotherapists Act 1950	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
PODI	ATRISTS REGISTRA	ATION BOARD	
52.1	Registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable to obtain registration as a podiatrist
52.2	Amendment of particulars	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable by an applicant for amendment of particulars entered in the register
52.3	Certificate of registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable to obtain from the registrar a certificate of registration
52.4	Temporary registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable for a certificate of temporary registration to practise as a podiatrist
52.5	Restoration of name to Register	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable to accompany application for restoration of name to register by podiatrist following: voluntary withdrawal of name from the register; suspension or striking off from the register; or removal of name from register following non payment of registration renewal fees
52.6	Provisional registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee to accompany application for provisional registration to practise as a podiatrist
52.7	Renewal of registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Prescribed fee payable by a podiatrist annually to maintain registration to practise as a podiatrist
52.8	Search fees	Podiatrists Registration Act 1984	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
PORT	AUTHORITIES		
53.1	Port maintenance levy	Leslie Solar Salt Industry Agreement Act 1966	Levy charged for the maintenance of the wharf and channel dredging etc. The levy is only charged to Leslie Salt
PSYC	HOLOGISTS BOAR	D OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
54.1	Registration	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee to obtain registration as a psychologist
54.2	Amendment of particulars	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable by an applicant for amendment of particulars entered in the register
54.3	Certificate of registration	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable to obtain from the registrar a certificate of registration
54.4	Temporary registration	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable for a certificate of temporary registration to practise as a psychologist
54.5	Restoration of name to Register	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee to accompany application for restoration of name to register by psychologist following the expiry of his/her registration, or suspension or striking off from register
54.6	Certificate of provisional registration	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee to accompany application for provisional registration
54.7	Renewal of certificate of registration	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable annually by a psychologist to maintain registration as a psychologist

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
54.8	Permit to use firm name	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable by a person engaged in the practice of psychology, for a permit to use a firm name
54.9	Permit to use firm name — renewal	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee payable for the annual renewal of a permit to use firm name
54.10	Application for licence to practise hypnosis	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee to accompany application to practise as a hypnotist
54.11	Renewal of licence to practise hypnosis	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Prescribed fee that hypnotist must pay on an annual basis to maintain licence to practise
54.12	Search fees	Psychologists Registration Act 1976	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
PUBLI	IC TRUST OFFICE		
55.1	Conveyancing charges	Public Trustee Act 1941	Fees for name search, name and title search, title search, document/survey search, address search and cheque search
55.2	Application fees	Public Trustee Act 1941	Applications for amendments of name, survivorship, transmission, special certificate of title and caveats
55.3	Extension of mortgage	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application for roll over of mortgage
55.4	Mortgage establishment fee	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application to have mortgage established
55.5	Reseals	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application fee for a reseal
55.6	Discharge of mortgage	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application to have mortgage discharged
55.7	Duplicate Certificate of Title	Public Trustee Act 1941	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
55.8	Transfer of land, mortgage or charge	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application to have land, mortgage or charge transferred
55.9	Withdrawal of Caveat	Public Trustee Act 1941	Application to have a caveat withdrawn in respect of property
55.10	Court trust fee	Public Trustee Act 1941	Compulsory fee payable to Public Trustee for its appointment by the Court to act as a Trustee in relation to a trust account
55.11	Next of kin search	Public Trustee Act 1941	Fee for establishing the next of kin of a deceased person
55.12	Levy on Common Fund	Public Trustee Act 1941	Compulsory 6% fee payable to the Public Trustee on all investments into Common Fund
RACIN	IG PENALTIES APP	EAL TRIBUNAL	
56.1	Notice of appeal	Racing Penalties (Appeals) Regulations 1991	Compulsory fee payable by persons involved in the racing industry
56.2	Application for a stay of proceedings	Racing Penalties (Appeals) Regulations 1991	Compulsory fee payable by persons involved in the racing industry
REAL	ESTATE AND BUSI	NESS AGENTS SUPERVISORY BOA	RD
57.1	Licence fees	Real Estate and Business Agents (General) Regulations 1979	Refers to all licence fees established under these Regulations, including a compulsory fee (Contribution of Fidelity Guarantee Fund) paid by applicants for the grant of a licence. The Fidelity Guarantee Fund is held and applied for the purpose of reimbursing persons who may suffer pecuniary loss or loss of property by reason of any defalcation by a licensee

14	Avertualien tov for	Avadralian law	Natas
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
57.2	Levy for Fidelity Guarantee Fund	Real Estate and Business Agents (General) Regulations 1979	If at any time the Fidelity Guarantee Fund is not sufficient to satisfy the liabilities of the Board, the Board may impose on each holder of a current triennial certificate and certificate of registration, a levy to increase the funds available in the Fund
57.3	Holding fee	Real Estate and Business Agents (General) Regulations 1979	A holding fee is a regulatory charge that must be paid by licences who do not hold a current triennial certificate but wish to maintain their licence
57.4	Certification of Register	Real Estate and Business Agents (General) Regulations 1979	Fees for certification of register details of licences/sales representatives
REGIS	STRY OF BIRTHS, D	EATHS AND MARRIAGES	
58.1	Correction of entry records	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Application to have an error corrected on record
58.2	Late registration of birth	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Application for the registration of birth after the statutory period of 12 months
58.3	Certified copies — Births, Deaths, Marriages	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Compulsory fee on receiving document and copies thereof
58.4	Extracts — Births, Deaths, Marriages	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Compulsory fee on receiving document
58.5	Change of name	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Regulatory charge for registration of change of name
58.6	Search fees	Births, Deaths, Marriages Registration Act 1998	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of the register
SETT	LEMENT AGENTS S	UPERVISORY BOARD	
59.1	Inspection of Register of Agents	Settlement Agents Act 1981	Search fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
59.2	Licence fees	Settlement Agents Act 1981	Refers to all licence fees established under this Act, including a compulsory fee (Contribution of Fidelity Guarantee Fund) paid by applicants for the grant of a licence. The Fidelity Guarantee Fund is held and applied for the purpose of reimbursing persons who may suffer pecuniary loss or loss of property by reason of any defalcation by a licensee
59.3	Levy for Fidelity Guarantee Fund	Settlement Agents Act 1981	If at any time the Fidelity Guarantee Fund is not sufficient to satisfy the liabilities of the Board, the Board may impose on each holder of a current triennial certificate and certificate of registration, a levy to increase the funds available in the Fund
59.4	Holding fee	Settlement Agents Act 1981	A holding fee is a regulatory charge that must be paid by licences who do not hold a current triennial certificate but wish to maintain their licence
59.5	Certification of Register	Settlement Agents Act 1981	Fees for certification of register details of licences/sales representatives
SMAL	L BUSINESS DEVEL	OPMENT CORPORATION	
60.1	Administration fee	Small Business Guarantee Regulations 1985	Compulsory fee associated with the Small Business Guarantee scheme which is administered by the Corporation

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
SUBIA	ACO REDEVELOPM	ENT AUTHORITY	
61.1	Development application fees	Subiaco Redevelopment Act 1994	Application fee based on the estimated value of the proposed development
61.2	Home occupation fees	Subiaco Redevelopment Act 1994	Fees relate to the operation of a business from a person's home and represent cost recovery. The application must be renewed annually
61.3	Recovery of redevelopment costs	Subiaco Redevelopment Act 1994	Compulsory charge payable by landowners in the redevelopment area for the recovery of redevelopment costs
SWAN	N RIVER TRUST		
62.1	Development application fees	Swan River Trust Act 1988	Fees for consideration of an application for approval of a development
TOTA	LISATOR AGENCY	BOARD (TAB)	
63.1	TAB betting tax	Totalisator Agency Board Betting Tax Act 1960	Tax
63.2	Bookmakers' betting levy	Bookmakers' Betting Levy Act 1954 and Betting Control Act 1954	Tax
DEPA	RTMENT OF TREAS	SURY AND FINANCE	
64.1	Income Tax Equivalent	State Enterprises (Commonwealth Tax Equivalents) Act 1996 and State Enterprises (Commonwealth Tax Equivalents) (Application) Regulations 1997	Tax equivalent
64.2	Wholesale Sales Tax Equivalent	State Enterprises (Commonwealth Tax Equivalents) Act 1996 and State Enterprises (Commonwealth Tax Equivalents) (Application) Regulations 1997	Tax equivalent

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
64.3	Local Government Rate Equivalent	Gas Corporation Act 1994, Electricity Corporation Act 1994, Water Corporation Act 1995, Western Australian Land Authority Act 1992 and Port Authorities Act 1999	Tax equivalent
64.4	Fuel Supplier's Licence	Fuel Supplier's Licensing Act 1997 and Fuel Supplier's Licensing Regulations 1998	Licence fee
64.5	Payroll Tax	Payroll Tax Assessment Act 1971 and Payroll Tax Act 1971	Tax
64.6	Land Tax	Land Tax Assessment Act 1976	Tax
64.7	Debits Tax	Debits Tax Act 1990 and Debits Tax Assessment Act 1990	Tax
64.8	Stamp Duties	Stamp Act 1921	Tax. Refers to all Stamp duties administered under this Act
64.9	Tax Inquiry Liability fee	Land Tax Assessment Act 1976 and Land Tax Assessment Regulations 1997	Fee payable for extract of information from the Land Tax database about any liability to land tax attaching to the relevant property
VETER	RINARY SURGEONS	S' REGISTRATION BOARD	
65.1	Application/ Registration (Roll) fees	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	Various application and registration (roll) fees to obtain registration as a Veterinary Surgeon as an individual, new graduate, body corporate, or specialist surgeon, and as a veterinary nurse
65.2	Application fees relating to premises	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	Various application fees related to having premises registered as a veterinary clinic or hospital
65.3	Application fees relating to licences for animal welfare societies	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	Various application fees related to licensing of animal welfare societies
65.4	Search fees	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	Fees for searches, extracts and copies of Register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
65.5	Amendment to registration	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	
65.6	Registration of premises	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	
65.7	Registration of amendments to premises	Veterinary Surgeons' Act 1960 and Veterinary Surgeons' Regulations 1979	
WATE	R BOARDS		
66.1	Headworks contributions	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory contributions made by developers
66.2	Application for fire service	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory application fee paid by customers
66.3	Application for standpipe	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory application fee paid by customers
66.4	Application for hydrant point	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory application fee paid by customers
66.5	Application for water service	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory application fee paid by customers
66.6	Mains subdivisions	Water Boards Act 1904	Compulsory hand over of assets by developers
WATE	R CORPORATION		
67.1	Charge for administration of rate instalments	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	The Water Corporation can add a charge to the rates if a ratepayer has elected to pay by instalments
67.2	Water annual charges	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	
67.3	Sewerage annual charges	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	
67.4	Irrigation annual charges	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	
67.5	Headworks contributions	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	Compulsory contributions of cash and/or assets made by developers

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
67.6	Application fee for hydrant standpipe	Metropolitan Water Supply, Sewerage and Drainage Act 1909	Fee to apply for rental of a hydrant standpipe
67.7	Building application fee	Country Areas Water Supply Act 1947 and Metropolitan Water Supply, Sewerage and Drainage Act 1909	Fees in relation to the construction or alteration of a building
67.8	Drainage annual charges	Water Agencies (Powers) Act 1984	
67.9	Permit to discharge industrial waste into a sewer	Metropolitan Water Supply, Sewerage and Drainage Act 1909	Fee for permission to discharge industrial waste from a property into a sewer
67.10	Statement fees	Metropolitan Water Supply, Sewerage and Drainage Act 1909	Fees for copy of any portion of ratings records, reading a meter supplied to any property or answers to requisitions in relation to a property
WATE	R AND RIVERS CO	MMISSION	
68.1	Annual fees for licences	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914, Rights in Water and Irrigation Amendment Act 2000, Rights in Water and Irrigation Regulations 2000	Annual licence fee for surface water in the Stony Brook, Canning, Serpentine and Dandalup Rivers
68.2	Water licences and permits	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914	Various licence fees levied in relation to the issue, renewal, transfer and amendment of licences and permits
68.3	Licences	Waterways Conservation Act 1976 and Country Areas Water Supply Act 1947	Various licence fees levied in relation to dredging, retaining walls, disposal of water and to clear indigenous vegetation
68.4	Application fee for approval of transfer	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914, Rights in Water and Irrigation Amendment Act 2000, Rights in Water and Irrigation Regulations 2000	Application for approval of transfer of a licence, water entitlement or agreement

ltem	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
68.5	Fee for duplicate licence	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914, Rights in Water and Irrigation Amendment Act 2000, Rights in Water and Irrigation Regulations 2000	Fee for certified duplicate of a licence
68.6	Registration of instruments in the register	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914, Rights in Water and Irrigation Amendment Act 2000, Rights in Water and Irrigation Regulations 2000	Application, removal and variation of security interest
68.7	Extracts and copies from the register	Rights in Water and Irrigation Act 1914, Rights in Water and Irrigation Amendment Act 2000, Rights in Water and Irrigation Regulations 2000	Copy of an entry in, or an extract from, the register
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIAN	BOXING COMMISSION	
69.1	Registration fees	Boxing Control Act 1987 and Boxing Control Regulations 1990	Compulsory annual registration fee payable by participants in the Western Australian boxing industry
69.2	Contest Permits	Boxing Control Act 1987 and Boxing Control Regulations 1990	Permit giving authority to a promoter to run a professional boxing contest.
DEPA	RTMENT OF TRAIN	ING AND EMPLOYMENT	
70.1	Application for registration as a training provider	Vocational Education and Training Regulations 1996	Compulsory fee for application for registration as a training provider
70.2	Application fees	Vocational Education and Training Regulations 1996	Application fees including late application fees and amendment of application fees
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIAN EL	ECTORAL COMMISSION	
71.1	Nomination fee	Electoral Act 1907	Application fee collected from candidates nominating for the Legislative Assembly or Legislative Council prior to a State election

Item

Australian law

Notes

Western Australia

Australian tax, fee

	or charge	Additional	110100
WEST	TERN AUSTRALIAN	GREYHOUND RACING AUTHORITY	
72.1	Registration/ licence fees	Western Australian Greyhound Racing Authority Act 1981 and Rules of Racing	Refers to all registration/licence fees established under this Act
WEST	TERN AUSTRALIAN	INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS COMMISSION	ON
73.1	Industrial Relations Commission (General), (Industrial Agents), (Industrial Magistrates Court), (Pre Strike Ballots), (Pre Strike Ballots Expenses), (Superannuation), (Industrial Magistrates Court), and (Workplace Agreements) Regulations	Industrial Relations Act 1979	Fees for applications, authentication of documents by the Registrar or other officer, inspection of documents in the custody of the Registrar
73.2	Industrial Appeal Court Regulations	Industrial Relations Act 1979	Fees charged for affidavits, applications, notice of appeal, sealing any order, summons, warrants, any document required to be authenticated by the Clerk or other officer, every inspection of documents in the custody of the Clerk
73.3	Industrial Magistrate's Regulations (General Jurisdiction), (Prosecution Jurisdiction)	Justices Act 1902	Fees for every complaint, summons to defendant, order or conviction, search in records, summons to witness, summons or order of Court, warrant, travelling fee on service of summons or order of Court, certification that a document is a true copy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIAN	MEAT INDUSTRY AUTHORITY	
74.1	Abattoir annual approval fee	Western Australian Meat Industry Authority Regulations 1985	Compulsory fee paid by the owner of an abattoir for approval to operate the abattoir for the next year
74.2	Abattoir application fee	Western Australian Meat Industry Authority Regulations 1985	Fee to obtain a licence to construct, operate or change ownership of an abattoir
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIAN	PLANNING COMMISSION	
75.1	Determination of development application	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Town Planning (Local Government Planning Fees) Regulations 2000	
75.2	Application for subdivision clearance	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Town Planning (Local Government Planning Fees) Regulations 2000	Application fee
75.3	Application for approval of home occupation	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Town Planning (Local Government Planning Fees) Regulations 2000	Application fee
75.4	Application for change of use	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Town Planning (Local Government Planning Fees) Regulations 2000	Application fee
75.5	Issue of zoning certificate	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Town Planning (Local Government Planning Fees) Regulations 2000	
75.6	Developer Contributions	Town Planning and Development Act 1928, Transfer of Land Act 1893, Metropolitan Region Town Planning Scheme Act 1959 and Western Australian Planning Commission Act 1985	Fees (including compulsory hand over of assets) contributed by developers for public open space, infrastructure and services

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
75.7	Metropolitan Region Improvement Tax	Metropolitan Region Improvement Tax Act 1959	Levied at rate of 0.15% of the unimproved value of all land which is both liable for land tax and located within the boundaries of the metropolitan region
75.8	Subdivision application fees	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory fees based on the number of allotments paid by all applicants
75.9	Subdivisions: Survey Plan/Diagram fee	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory fees based on the number of allotments paid by all applicants
75.10	Strata Title application fees	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory fees based on the number of allotments paid by all applicants
75.11	Endorsement fees	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory fees based on the number of allotments paid by all applicants
75.12	Certificate fees	Metropolitan Region Town Planning Scheme Act 1959	
75.13	Town Planning Appeal Committee and Tribunal fees	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	
75.14	Development Application Fees	Hope Valley-Wattleup Redevelopment Act 2000	Compulsory fees based on the number of allotments paid by all applicants
75.15	Application for approval of strata plan	Strata Titles General Regulations 1996	Compulsory regulatory charge based on the number of allotments
75.16	Reconsideration of Subdivision and Survey Strata Application	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory application fee applied for reconsideration of original subdivision or survey strata application
75.17	Amended plans	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulations	Compulsory application fee applied for new plans lodged for existing subdivision application

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
75.18	Development Application	Town Planning and Development Act 1928 and Western Australian Planning Commission Regulation	Compulsory application fee for development on land reserved under the Metropolitan Region Scheme
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIA P	OLICE SERVICE	
76.1	Pawnbrokers and Second Hand Dealers	Pawnbrokers and Second Hand Dealers Act 1994	Compulsory fee payable by pawnbrokers and second hand dealers
76.2	Events on road	Road Traffic (Events on Road) Regulations 1991	Compulsory fee payable by organisations/ individuals who request Events on Road
76.3	Firearms licence	Firearms Act 1973 and Firearms Regulations 1974	Compulsory fee payable by individuals, curio, corporates, dealers, repairers, manufacturers, shooting galleries, ammunitions
76.4	Security and related activities	Security and Related Activities (Control) Regulations 1997	Compulsory fee payable by crowd controllers, inquiry agents, security officers, consultants and installers
WEST	ERN AUSTRALIAN	TREASURY CORPORATION	
77.1	Loan Guarantee charge	Western Australian Treasury Corporation Act 1986	Compulsory charge on State government agencies to offset their competitive borrowing advantage
WEST	RAIL		
78.1	Track Access Accreditation	Government Railways Act 1904	Compulsory licence fee to contractors requiring access to the track or the surrounding reserve

Western Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
WOR	KCOVER WESTERN	AUSTRALIA	
79.1	Application fee	Workers' Compensation and Rehabilitation Regulations 1982	Compulsory regulatory fee paid by an individual/customer external to the department for referral to Medical Assessment Panel regarding a disputed NIHL Test result
79.2	Levy	Workers' Compensation and Rehabilitation Act 1981	Levy on insurers approved to underwrite workers' compensation insurance, and for self insurers exempted from insuring their workers' compensation obligations
79.3	Levy on insurance premiums	Employers' Indemnity Supplementation Fund Act 1980	Compulsory levy collected to pay for workers' compensation claims for insurance companies that are dissolved or unable to provide the indemnity required under the employer's insurance policy

Part 6 South Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
TAXE	S		
1.1	Payroll tax	Pay-Roll Tax Act 1971	Tax on gross wages bill of employers
1.2	Stamp duties	Stamp Duties Act 1923	Tax on certain transactions, financial instruments etc. Refers to all stamp duties under the Act
1.3	Land tax	Land Tax Act 1936	Tax on the site value of all land in the State, barring exempted land
1.4	Financial institutions duty	Financial Institutions Duty Act 1983	Tax on the value of receipts at financial institutions and average daily liabilities of short term money market dealers
1.5	Debits tax	Debits Tax Act 1994	Tax on the value of withdrawals from cheque accounts with financial institutions
1.6	Succession duties	Succession Duties Act 1929	Duties on the aggregate net present value of property derived from a deceased person who died prior to 1 January 1980
1.7	Gaming machine tax	Gaming Machines Act 1992	Tax and surcharge on the net gaming revenue of gaming machine operators
1.8	Major Betting Licence duty	Authorised Betting Operations Act 2000	Duty in respect of the major betting operations licence

Part 6 South Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.9	Distribution of Lotteries Commission surplus	State Lotteries Act 1966	Income tax equivalent on the surplus, gambling tax on the NGR, surplus available for distribution, and unclaimed prizes of the Lotteries Commission generated from lottery activities
1.10	Casino duty	Casino Act 1997	Tax on the net gaming revenue of table games and gaming machines at the casino
1.11	Bookmakers' wagering duty	Authorised Betting Operations Act 2000	Duty on amounts wagered with bookmakers
1.12	On-course Totalisators' wagering duty	Authorised Betting Operations Act 2000	Duty on amounts wagered with on-course totalisators
1.13	Gas Sales levy	Gas Act 1997	Tax, or licence fee, on licensed gas businesses based as a per cent of sales of gas
1.14	Lottery and Gaming licences	Lottery and Gaming Regulations 1993	Licence fees for approved lotteries, bingo, instant lotteries, sweepstakes etc
1.15	Motor vehicle registration fees	Motor Vehicles Act 1959	Compulsory fee to register a motor vehicle
1.16	Drivers licences	Motor Vehicles Act 1959	Compulsory fees to obtain a drivers licence required to drive a vehicle
1.17	Emergency services levy	Emergency Services Funding Act 1998	Levy on fixed and mobile property
1.18	Guarantee fees	Public Finance and Audit Act 1987	Tax imposed on public sector agencies under competitive neutrality policy to offset benefits of Government guarantee on borrowings

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.19	Wheat and barley levies	Wheat Marketing Act 1989	Purchasers of grain pay a certain prescribed amount from the amount payable under a contract of sale which is used to fund grains research and the grain activities of the SA Farmers Federation
1.20	Agents Indemnity	Land Agents Act 1994	Interest on trust accounts
	Fund	Conveyancers Act 1994	held by land agents and conveyancers must be paid into an indemnity fund held by the Commissioner of Consumer Affairs
			Recoup from Agents Indemnity Fund (AIF) funds to reimburse the costs of administration of the fund
1.21	Legal Services Commission	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	Part of the balance of money held in the statutory interest account, and interest earned on legal trust accounts must be paid by the Law Society towards funding of the Legal Services Commission and community legal centres
1.22	Combined trust account	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	A proportion of a practitioner's trust account is required to be deposited in the combined trust account
1.23	Statutory interest account	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	Interest from the combined trust account payable into the statutory interest account
1.24	Legal Practitioners Guarantee Fund	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	Money payable from the statutory interest account into the legal practitioner's guarantee fund

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.25	Legal Services Commission, Legal Practitioners Guarantee Fund and Attorney General's nominee	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	Interest on a practitioners general trust account is payable to the Law Society and must be paid to the Legal Services Commission, the legal practitioners guarantee fund and a nominee of the Attorney General
PRIMA	RY INDUSTRIES AN	ID RESOURCES	
2.1	Application fees associated with	Petroleum Act 2000	 Application for a licence under the Act
	the regulation of the search for and mining of petroleum	e search for and	 Application for renewal of a licence under the Act
	petroleum		 Application to vary or revoke a discretionary condition of a licence
			 Application for the approval of the Minister to vary a work program
			 Application to convert a production licence into a retention licence
			 Application for the authorisation of the Minister to alter or modify a pipeline
			• Application to the Minister to consolidate adjacent licence areas, or to divide a licence area
			 Application to the Minister to suspend a licence for a specified period

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Application to the Minister for approval and registration of a registrable dealing
			 Application to have access to material included in the commercial register
2.2	Application, preparation, renewal, registration,	Mining Act 1971	 Mining leases (application, preparation and renewal fees)
	exemption, transfer, lodgement, register and database fees associated with		 Miscellaneous purposes licence (application, preparation and renewal fees)
	the regulation and control of mining operations	e regulation and ntrol of mining	 Retention lease (application, preparation and renewal fees)
			 Application/renewal for exploration licence
			• Inspection of register
			• Search of database
			 Application/ registration for Ministerial consent
			 Duplicate leases/licences
			 Late lodgment of transfer
			Lodgment/ withdrawal of caveat
			 Application for issue or renewal of miner's right

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			• Declaration of loss
			 Application for registration of mineral claim/access claim
			 Registration of documents
			 Exemption from removing posts
			 Applications for special approvals, changes to tenement conditions, change of working conditions
			 Application for a safety net deed
			 Lodgment of a native title agreement or determination
2.3	Fees associated with schemes establishing funds for primary industry purposes	Primary Industry Funding Schemes Act 1995	Contributions to various Funds established by way of regulation under the Act
2.4	Fees associated with regulation of	Opal Mining Act 1995	 Application for permit and renewal of permit
	prospecting and mining of opals and other precious stones	is	 Application for set of identification plates/replacement plates
			• Duplicate permit
			 Application for registration of tenements, and renewal of tenement
			 Lodging/withdrawal of a caveat

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			• Application for authorisation
			 Registration of an agreement
			 Registration of a mining native title agreement
			• Inspection of register
			• Extraction of claim
			 Application for exemption
			 Recovery of a post/exemption from removing posts
			 Registration of a document
2.5	Issuing a certificate of analysis	Seeds Act 1979	Issuing a certificate of analysis
2.6	Certificate fees associated with the regulation of mines and works	Mines and Works Inspection Act 1920	 Application for mine managers certificate
			• Issue of certificate/duplicate
2.7	Application, renewal, certificate, registration and transfer fees associated with the regulation of exploration for and exploitation of petroleum resources in submerged lands adjacent to the	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	 Application for exploration permit, retention lease, production licence, pipeline licence, registration of a devolution of title, change of company name, special prospecting authority Licence/permit/lease renewal and variation
	coasts of South Australia		feesCertified copy or extract from the register

Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
		• Minister's certificate of registration etc
		 Registration fees for transfers, dealings and related corporation dealings
		• Fees for release of data and information under regulation 4 (5) relative to section 117 of the Act
		• Fee for search of the register
Petroleum and	Mining Act 1971	Royalty fees based on
Mining Royalties payable under Acts or Indenture Agreements	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982	value or volume of production
	Petroleum Act 2000	
	Broken Hill Proprietary Company's Indenture Act 1937	
	Broken Hill Proprietary Company's Steel Works Indenture Act 1958	
	Roxby Downs (Indenture Ratification) Act 1982	
Fees associated with the regulation	Meat Hygiene Act 1994	 Application for accreditation
of the processing and sale of meat		 Amendment, transfer and annual renewal of accreditation
	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1985	• Registration fees
		• Reinstatement fee
veterinary surgeons and regulation of the practice of veterinary surgery		• Annual practice fee
	Petroleum and Mining Royalties payable under Acts or Indenture Agreements Fees associated with the regulation of the processing and sale of meat Fees associated with the registration of veterinary surgeons and regulation of the practice of	Petroleum and Mining Royalties payable under Acts or Indenture Agreements Mining Royalties Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982 Petroleum Act 2000 Broken Hill Proprietary Company's Indenture Act 1937 Broken Hill Proprietary Company's Steel Works Indenture Act 1958 Roxby Downs (Indenture Ratification) Act 1982 Meat Hygiene Act 1994 Meat Hygiene Act 1994 Weterinary Surgeons Act 1985 Veterinary Surgeons Act 1985

Part 6

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.11	Fees associated with the regulation of fishing, fish farming and fish processing	Fisheries Act 1982	 Registration and renewal fees for fish processors
		including associated regulations:	
		Farming and fish Fisheries (Fish Processors Regulations 1991	 Registration of a fish and other nets, rock
		Fisheries (General) Regulations 1984	lobster pots, crab pots, dredges • Application to vary an endorsement on a
		Scheme of Management (Miscellaneous Fishery) Regulations 1984	
		Scheme of Management (Rock Lobster Fisheries) Regulations 1991	fishery licence • Register an interest in
		Scheme of Management (Prawn	a fishery licence
		Fisheries) Regulations 1991	• Permit fees
		Scheme of Management (River	• Exemption fees
		Fishery) Regulations 1991 Scheme of Management (Lakes and	• Issue of duplicate authority
		Coorong Fishery) Regulations 1991	• Application for
		Scheme of Management (Marine Scalefish Fisheries) Regulations 1991	renewal or transfer of a licence in respect of an abalone fishery
		Scheme of Management (Abalone) Regulations 1991	Application for issue,
		Scheme of Management (Blue Crab Fishery) Regulations 1998	renewal or transfer of a blue crab fishery licence
			• Application to renew a Lakes and Coorong fishery licence
			• Application for renewal or transfer of a marine scalefish licence
			• Application for a, or renewal of a, miscellaneous fishery licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Application for renewal or transfer of a prawn fishery licence
			 Application for renewal or transfer of a river fishery licence
			 Application for the renewal or transfer of a rock lobster licence
			• Fish farming licences
2.12	Fees associated	Gas Act 1997	 Application for licence
	with the regulation of the gas supply		 Gas retail licence
	industry		 Gas distribution licence
2.13	Fees associated with regulation of the labelling and sale of electrical	Electrical Products Act 1998	 Application for certificate of authority to label electrical products
	products		 Transfer/variation of certificate of authority
2.14	Fees associated with the regulation of the citrus industry and marketing of	ith the regulation the citrus dustry and	 Compulsory contribution towards costs of administering the legislation through the Board
	citrus fruits		 Application for registration as a grower, packer, processor, wholesaler or volume retailer
			• Renewal of registration
2.15	Fees associated with the regulation of the dairy industry	Dairy Industry Act 1992	Dairy farmer's, processors and vendors licences
2.16	Fees associated with the regulation of the dried fruits industry	Dried Fruits Act 1993	 Compulsory contribution towards costs of administering the legislation through the Board
			 Registration fees for producers and packers

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.17 Fees associated with the prevention of the entry of wild dogs into pastoral areas	Dog Fence Act 1946	• Compulsory payment of rates from adjoining land holders and participating councils towards cost of maintaining dog fence	
			 Charge on occupiers of land outside of dog fence
2.18	Fees associated with the rationalisation of prawn fishing	Fisheries (Gulf St Vincent Prawn Fishery Rationalisation) Act 1987	 Application for consent to transfer licence
			 Surcharge on existing licences under buy back scheme
2.19	Fees associated with the regulation of matters relating to livestock	Livestock Act 1997	Application and renewal fees for registration of artificial breeding centres, diagnostic laboratories and registration authorising artificial breeding procedure
2.20	Fees associated with the protection of vineyards from disease	Phylloxera and Grape Industry Act 1995	Contributions by persons owning vineyards, winemakers and distillers to cost of administering the legislation

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
t a	Fees associated with the control of animals and plants for the protection of agriculture and the environment and for the safety of the public	Animal and Plant Control (Agricultural Protection and Other Purposes) Act 1986	• Imposition of property rates by the Animal and Plant Control Commission for dingo control
			 Contributions from local councils determined by Animal and Plant Control Commission towards funding of operations of Animal and Plant Control Boards
			 Application fee for permits for movement, keeping or sale of specified animals or animals of a specified class
2.22	Fees associated with the registration of	*Branding of Pigs Act 1964	 Application for allotment and registration of brands
	brands for pigs		 Transfer of brands
			• Renewal/ reinstatement fee
2.23	Fees associated	*Brands Act 1933	 Registration of brands
	with the registration of		• Transfer of registration
	brands for horses, cattle and sheep		 Cancellation of registration
2.24	Fees associated with a compensation fund to owners of diseased deer which have been destroyed	#Deer Keepers Act 1987	Registration fees for deer farms — accrue to compensation fund
2.25	Fees to associated with a compensation fund to owners of swine	#Swine Compensation Act 1936	Stamp duty on sale of swine — accrue to compensation fund

Part 6

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.26	Fees association with the regulation of barley processing	Barley Marketing Act 1993	Application for a licence to purchase barley for malting or other processing
2.27	Fees associated with the management and	Pastoral Land Management and Conservation Act 1989	 Application for consent to transfer a lease
	conservation of pastoral land		 Preparing a lease, surrender or resumption of a lease, notice of alteration of boundaries, an agreement related to easement rights
			• Correcting the register
			 Producing a lease as security
			 Preparing or checking a notice for Gazettal
			 Processing transactions

Act is scheduled for repeal, but similar arrangements are likely to be established under the Livestock Act

TREASURY AND FINANCE

Fees and charges

3.1	Tax Equivalents	Public Corporations Act 1993, plus various other Acts relating to TER entities and Ministerial Directions	Commonwealth, State and Local Government Tax equivalents levied on commercial public sector agencies under competitive neutrality policy
3.2	Local Government Rate Equivalents — electricity bodies	Electricity Corporations (Restructuring and Disposal) Act 1999	Payments that are intended to be a proxy for rates imposed under the Local Government Act
3.3	Tobacco Licence	Tobacco Products Regulations Act 1997	Licence to carry on the business of selling tobacco products by retail

Act is scheduled for repeal, but similar arrangements are likely to be established under the *Primary Industry Funding Schemes Act 1998* #

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.4	Petroleum Licence	Petroleum Products Regulation Act 1995	Licence to sell and keep petroleum products
3.5	Certificate of outstanding land tax	Land Tax Act 1936	Taxpayers can purchase a certificate when purchasing land which details the land tax payable on a property. The certificate also provides an indemnity for purchasers against possible errors in the calculation of outstanding tax
3.6	State taxes — recovery of Court costs	Taxation Administration Act 1996	Recovery of court costs associated with taxation disputes
3.7	Stamp duty refund fees	Stamp Duties Regulations 1991	5% Fee Charge to Taxpayers on Application for Refund of Stamp Duty Covers all forms of stamp duty up to a maximum of \$500
3.8	Certificate of Outstanding Emergency Services Levy	Emergency Services Funding Act 1998	Certificate detailing outstanding emergency service levy when property changes ownership
3.9	Fees associated with the regulation of the electricity supply industry	Electricity Act 1996	Application fees, annual fees and transfer fees in respect of licences or exemptions under the Act
JUST	ICE		
4.1	Fees associated with the regulation of Legal Practitioners	Legal Practitioners Act 1981	Fee for issue or renewal of a practising certificate Fee payable by an interstate practitioner on notifying the Supreme Court of intention to practise in South Australia
4.2	Criminal Injuries Compensation Levies	Criminal Injuries Compensation Act 1978	Levies imposed on persons convicted of offences

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.3	Fees associated with the regulation of Land Agents	Land Agents Act 1994	 Application for Registration Grant of Registration Annual Registration fees Public Register fees Fee for replacement of a Licence/Certificate
4.4	Fees associated with the regulation of Conveyancers	Conveyancers Act 1994	 Application for Registration Grant of Registration Annual Registration fees Public Register fees Fee for replacement of a Licence/ Certificate
4.5	Fees associated with the regulation of plumbers, gasfitters and electricians	Plumbers, Gasfitters and Electricians Act 1994	 Application for Licence Grant of Licence Periodic Fee Licences Application to Vary or Revoke a Licence condition Application for Workers Registration Grant of Workers Registration Periodic Registration fee Application to Vary or Revoke a Condition of Registration Public Register fees Fee for replacement of a Licence/ Certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.6	Application, licence, permit and certificate fees associated with the regulation of trade measurement instruments	Trade Measurement Act 1993, Trade Measurements Administration Act 1993	 Issue of certificate of suitability for a public weighbridge Application fees Licence or permit fees Fees associated with the issue of amended and duplicate licences, permits or certificates Late payment of fees
4.7	Fees associated with the registration of births, deaths and marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1996	 Registration of a change of name Application for access to the Register provided to various agencies, groups and corporate bodies Application fees associated with searching the register and on completion issuing a certificate which can be either standard or commemorative Alteration or correction in the register
4.8	Cremation permits	Cremation Act 1891	Application for a Cremation Permit issued by the Registrar of Births, Deaths and Marriages
4.9	Fees associated with legislation to allow the reassignment of sexual identity	Sexual Reassignment Act 1988	 Application to a magistrate for a recognition certificate Registration of Reassignment of Sex with the Registrar of Births, Deaths and Marriages or delegate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.10	Fees associated with the regulation of security and investigation	Security and Investigation Agents Act 1995	• Application for a security agents or investigation agents licence
	agents		• Periodic Licence fees
			• Alterations to Conditions of Licence
			 Application to Vary or Revoke Licence Condition
			 Grant of Licence
			 Public Register fees
			• Fee for replacement of a Licence/ Certificate
4.11	Fees associated with the regulation of building work	Building Work Contractors Act 1995	 Application for Building Work Contractors Licence
	contractors		• Periodic Licence fee
			 Application fee to Vary or Revoke a Licence Condition
			 Application for Registration as a Building Work Supervisor
			 Grant of Registration
			 Periodic Registration fee
			 Application to Vary or Revoke a Condition of Registration
			 Application for Approval as a Building Work Supervisor
			 Application for Exemption
			• Replacement of Licence/ Certificate of Registration
			• Public Register fees
			 Grant of Licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.12	Fees associated with the licensing of travel agents	Travel Agents Act 1986	 Application for a Licence Grant of a Licence Periodic Licence fee Public Register fees Fee for each Office from which the licensee carries on a business Fee for replacement of
4.13	Fees associated with the regulation of dealings in second hand motor vehicles	Secondhand Vehicle Dealers Act 1995	 a Licence/Certificate Application for a licence Grant of Licence Periodic Licence fee Application to register a premises Application to carry on business at a place other than a registered premises Application fee with respect to a duty to repair a vehicle Contributions by dealers to the Compensation Fund Public Register fees Fee for replacement of a Licence/ Certificate Recoup from Second Hand Vehicle Compensation Fund to reimburse the cost of administration of the fund

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.14	Application fees associated with oaths etc and the appointment of justices of the peace	Appointment of Proclaimed Bank Managers and Certain Justices Fees Regulation 1991 Oaths Act 1936 Justices of the Peace Act 1991	 Application for appointment of Proclaimed Bank Managers under the Oaths Act Application for the appointment of a Justice under the Justices of the Peace Act
4.15	Fees associated with legislative provisions for the incorporation, registration and regulation of associations	Associations Incorporations Act 1985	 Application to the Commission to exercise any powers under the Act Application to the Minister to exercise any powers under the Act Application for incorporation Application for amalgamation Application for alteration of rules/constitution or change of name of association Application to the Commission to approve an auditor Lodging a periodic return Examination of a Statement Prior to Registration Application for Extension of Time Application for consent of the Commission to distribute surplus assets on winding up

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law
	or charge	

Notes

- Application for Deregistration or approval of manner of distribution of surplus assets
- Commission representation of a dissolved association or its liquidator
- Application to the Commission to approve an investment by a non-member
- Application to reserve a name for an association
- Late lodgment fee
- Replacement of Certificate fee
- Inspection or copy, or copy of an extract from, a document held by the Commission in relation to an association
- Production of a document held by the Commission pursuant to a subpoena
- Fee for the preparation of statement produced for the Court pursuant to section 40A of the Act
- Preparation of statement by Commission produced to the court
- Commission dealing with outstanding property of dissolved association

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.16	Fees associated with the regulation of the relationship between landlords	Residential Tenancies Act 1995	Recoup from Residential Tenancies Fund funds to reimburse the cost of administration of the Act
	and tenants		Payment by SA Housing Trust into Residential Tenancies Fund of amount equivalent to what would have been earned in interest had bonds been lodged in cash rather than mere guarantees
4.17	Fees associated with the lodgement of a case to be heard before the Residential Tenancies Tribunal	Retirement Villages Act 1987	Lodgement fee paid by applicants wishing to have a matter listed before the Residential Tenancies Tribunal
4.18	Fees associated with the regulation of the leasing of certain retail shops	Retail and Commercial Leases Act 1995	Recoup from Retail Shop Leases Fund funds to reimburse the cost of administration of the Act
4.19	Fees associated with the registration and use of business names	Business Names Act 1996	 Application for registration of business name Application for renewal of registration of business name Late Lodgment fee Replacement Certificate Change of Proprietors fee Application for Ministerial Consent Search and inspection of documents fee Copies of documents/register fee Fee for any other act of the commission

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.20	Fees associated with legislation related to the formation, registration and	Co-operatives Act 1997	 Application for approval of proposed disclosure statement or merger or transfer of engagements
	regulation of co-operatives		 Application for approval or registration of proposed rules or alteration of rules
			 Application for registration of proposed co-operative
			 Application, request or issue of certificate or duplicate certificate
			 Application for approval, exemption, determination, consent, review, permission, direction or extension or abridgment of time
			 Lodgement of documents (special resolution, annual report, disclosure document, notice or memorandum)
			 Application for approval in relation to name
		 Application for approval or extension in relation to shares 	
			 Application for approval of merger or transfer of engagements
			 Dealing with outstanding property and fulfilling outstanding obligations of de-registered co-operative

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Application for registration
			 Application for special meeting or inquiry
			 Inspection or copy of a register or document filed with the Commission
			 Lodgement of notice in relation to charge
			 Application in relation to an auditor
			 Application for approval of an explanatory statement
			 For preparation of a statement to the Court in relation to a compromise or arrangement
			 Late lodgement fee
			 Production of a document held by the Commission pursuant to a subpoena
4.21	Fees associated with the regulation	Liquor Licensing Act 1997	 Application for Licences
	of the sale, supply		 Transfer of Licences
	and consumption of liquor		 Removal of Licence
	or iiquor		 Extended Trading Area
			• Entertainment Consent
			 Approval of a Manager
			 Change of Director/Shareholder
			 Approval to be a person of authority who supervises and manages a licensed business
			• Limited Licences

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Application for an order of the Liquor and Gaming Commissioner
			 Application for Extended Trading Authorisation
			 Application to vary Extended Trading Authorisation
			 Application to vary Entertainment Consent
			 Fees for gazetting of application
			 Application for approval of alterations to premises/proposed alterations
			 Application to redefine licensed area
			 Application to designate dining or reception area
			 Application to designate a licensed area
			 Application to vary trading hour
			 Application for imposition of or to vary licence conditions
			 Application for temporary licence
			 Application to vary composition of a trust or corporate body
			 Application for conversion of temporary licence to full licence
			 Application to approve profit sharing arrangement

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Authorisation to sell liquor in an area adjacent to a licensed premises
			 Copy of application documents
			 Copy of licence
			 Copy of licensed premises plan
			 Copy of inspectors reports
			 Copy of order
			 Copies of notices and signs as prescribed by the Act
			 Copies of judgements or decisions of the Licensing Authority
			Judgement Subscription scheme
			 Issue of identification badges
			 Copies of transcripts of evidence
			 Fees for preparation of broker information
			 Index of licensed premises disk
			 Application for approval of a responsible person
			 Application for exemption to have a responsible person on duty during the operation of a licensed premises Proof of age card
			• Floor of age card

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.22	Fees associated with legislation related to the registration of limited	Partnerships Act 1891	 Application for registration of a limited partnership Inspection or copy of register or document
	partnerships		filed with the Commission
			 Late lodgement fee
			 Issue or copy of certificate
			 Application for extension or exemption
			 For any other act that the Commission is required or authorised to do
4.23	Fees associated with legislation	Starr-Bowkett Societies Act 1975	 Application to register an alteration of rules
	related to the registration and		 Application for exemption or extension
	regulation of Starr-Bowketts		 Lodging an annual return
			• Late lodgement fee
			 Application for cancellation of registration
			 Inspection or copy of register or document filed with the Commission
			 Issue or copy of certificate
			 For any other act that the Commission is required or authorised to do

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.24	Fees associated with the regulation of the supply and	Gaming Machines Act 1992	 Application for Gaming Machine Licence
	operation of gaming machines		 Application for Gaming Machine Dealers Licence
			 Application for Gaming Machine Monitor Licence
			 Application for consent to the transfer of a Gaming Licence
			 Application for approval of a Gaming machine employee
			 Application for approval of a gaming machine manager
			 Application for approval to assume position of authority in a body corporate
			 Duplicate Photo ID Card
			 Application for approval of an employee of a Monitor Licence holder
			 Application for approval of a sub-contractor of an approved service agent
			 Application for approval of an employee of an approved service agent
			 Application for approval of an amployee of an approved sub-contractor
			 Application for approval of a gaming machine
			 Application for approval of a game

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
	J		 Application for approval of gaming machine tokens
			 Application for approval to manufacture gaming machine tokens
			 Application for approval (profit sharing arrangements)
			 Application by a holder of a Gaming Machine Licence for the approval to sell or dispose of gaming machines or proscribed gaming equipment components
			 Application to vary Licence conditions relating to the number of gaming machines
			 Application to vary trading hours
			 Application to vary the layout of a gaming area
			 Application for the approval of a gaming machine manager/gaming machine employee at other sites. Subsequent application to approve persons in a position of authority
			 Application to approve agent of State Supply Board
			 Fees for gazetting of application
			 Application for order of the Liquor and Gaming Commissioner
			 Application to vary the layout or redefine the gaming area

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Application for variation of conditions of licence
			 Issue of identification badge
			 Copy of gaming plan
			 Copy of licence issued by Liquor and Gaming Commissioner
			 Copies of notices and signs as prescribed by the Act
			 Copy or copies of judgements or decisions of the Licensing Court
			 Copy of order
			 Copies of transcripts of evidence
4.25	Fees associated	Casino Act 1997	 Casino licence fee
	with the licensing and control of		 Approval of management and staff
	casinos		 Approval of management systems
			 Issue of identification badge
			 Forfeit of uncollected prizes
			 Copy of licence
			 Copies of notices and signs as prescribed by the Act
			 Copy of order of the Commissioner
			 Copies of transcripts of evidence
			 Approval of casino employees

Item Australian tax, fee Australian law or charge	
4.26 Fees associated with access to justice through the court system Sheriffs Act 1978 Environment, Resources and Development Court Act 1993 District Court Act 1991 Supreme Court Act 1991 Youth Court Act 1993 Criminal Law (Sentencing) Act 1988	Types of fees and charges: Sheriffs fees: Fees for receiving and entering, or serving a writ of summons, notice, order, warrants etc Conducting inquiries Poundage fees Attendance fees Travelling allowances Court fees: Filing and lodging fees Application fees for commencement of action and issuing of summons Applicant fees Copies of transcripts of evidence and related documentary materials Copies of decisions/reasons for judgement Computer disk records of court proceedings After hours registry, court or office opening fees Request to inspect materials Sealing or certifying fees Fees for searching or inspecting court records Trial fees Taxation of costs Serving a notice of appeal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Application for admission or re-admission as a practitioner
			 Taking an affidavit or affirmation etc
			 Attesting a document
			 Execution of bail
			 Marshal's office fees under Supreme Court Regulations related to seizure of a ship, goods or arrest of a person
			 Probate fees
			 Reminder notice for enforcement of pecuniary sums
			 Fees for issuance of penalty enforcement order
			 Administrative fee on funds held in court
4.27	Contributions by litigants in connection with a court action	Supreme Court Act 1935 Summary Procedure Act 1921	Monies paid to the Court and placed in the Suitor's Fund

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.28	Fees associated with the control of the possession, use	Firearms Act 1977	• Application for the grant or renewal of a firearms licence
	and sale of firearms		 Application for the grant or renewal of a dealer's licence
			 Application for a variation of licence
			 Application for a registration of a firearm
			• Duplicate certificate of registration
			 Replacement licence
			 Application for a permit to acquire ammunition
			• Late renewal fee
			• Fee to witness the transfer of a firearm
4.29	Fees associated with police impounding of vehicles	Road Traffic Act 1961	Fees charged in connection with towing, storage and disposal of impounded vehicles
4.30	Forfeited candidate deposit	Electoral Act 1985	Forfeited candidate deposits
4.31	Fees for examination of Statements and	Regulations under the Public Trustee Act 1995	Fees for examination of Statements and Accounts etc under:
	Accounts		• section 56 of the Administration and <i>Probate Act 1919</i>
			• section 44 of the Guardianship and Administration Act 1993
4.32	Fees associated with access to	Police Act 1998	 Police clearance certificates
	police records		 Police history checks
			 Police incident reports
			 Fingerprint reports
			• Vehicle collision reports

Part 6

			_
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.33	Fees associated with the regulation of applications for exemption with respect to prohibited weapons	Summary Offences Act 1953	Application for exemption
4.34	Fees associated with the regulation of bookmakers	Racing Act 1976	 Application for a licence to become a bookmaker, or a clerk of a bookmaker
			 Granting or renewal of a bookmakers' licence
			 Application for a clerk's licence or renewal
			 Application for an agent's licence or renewal
			 Permission to assist a bookmaker fee
			 Application for a registration of a premises
			 Granting or renewal of a registration of premises
			 Application for a transfer of a registration of a premises
			• Search fee for a lost

betting ticketRacing performance

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.35	Fees associated with regulation of totalisator and other betting operations	Authorised Betting Operations Act 2000	 Application for a licence to become a bookmaker
			• Granting or renewal of a bookmakers' licence
			 Application for a clerk's licence or renewal
			 Application for an agent's licence or renewal
			 Search fee for a lost on-course totalisator betting ticket
			 Registration of a premises or renewal
			• Transfer of a registration of a premises
HUMAN SERVICES			
5.1	Fees associated with the licensing of private hospitals	South Australian Health Commission Act 1976	Private Hospital Licence fees — application fee, registration fee, transfer fee
5.2	Fees associated with the regulation of the manufacture, sale and handling of certain poisons, drugs and other substances	Controlled Substances Act 1984	 Application and renewal fees for Licences for Pest Controllers and Pest Control Operators Annual Licence fees — Controlled Substances (Poisons) for manufacturers, wholesale dealers, retail sellers, medicine sellers, to supply or administer certain drugs, possess certain poisons

ltem	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			• Application fee for the analysis of substance
			 Licence fees for Premises Controlled Substances (Drugs of Dependence)
5.3	Waste control licence and	Public and Environmental Health Act 1987	• Licence fees (Waste Control)
	application fees		 Application for approval to install or alter a waste control system
5.4	Registration and licence fees associated with the regulation of radioactive	Radiation Protection and Control Act 1982	 Licence fees to mine, mill, handle and use radioactive substances and operate radiation apparatus
	substances		 Registration fees for premises in which unsealed radioactive substances are handled or kept, sealed radioactive sources and radiation apparatus
5.5	Fees associated with the adoption of children	Adoption Act 1988	 Lodgment of expression of interest in adopting a child fee Application for registration as a prospective adoptive parent
			 Assessment reports Transfer of a registration from another State Conversion of registration Placement of a child Step parent, relative and foster parent adoption Fees for application for information regarding adoption prior to 1987

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.6	Fees associated with the registration of occupational therapists	Occupational Therapist Act 1974	 Application for registration and renewal of registration Entering new qualifications on the Register Duplicate Registration Certificate Preparation of Statements verifying registration Inspection of Register and extracts from Register
5.7	Fees associated with consent to medical care and regulation of medical practice as it affects the care of people who are dying	Consent to Medical Treatment and Palliative Care Act 1995	Fee for lodgment of advance directives and medical powers of attorney on the register of treatment directions
5.8	Fees associated with the regulation of care of persons in certain residential facilities	Supported Residential Facilities Act 1992	 Application for licence Grant of licence Annual fee Application for renewal fee Grant of renewal fee Late application fee Transfer of licence Application for dispute settlement
5.9	Fees associated with the registration of optometrists and optical dispensers	Optometrists Act 1920	 Registration as optometrist/optical dispenser Renewal of practising certificate Application for entry of additional qualification on a register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.10	Fees associated with the licensing of person who provide ambulance services	Ambulance Services Act 1992	Application for licence
5.11	Fees associated with the registration of chiropodists	Chiropodists Act 1950	Application feeAnnual subscription
5.12	Fees associated with the registration of chiropractors	Chiropractors Act 1991	 Registration and renewal fee Entering new qualifications on the Register Duplicate Registration Certificate Preparation of Statements verifying registration Inspection of Register and extracts from Register
5.13	Fees associated with the regulation of dentists, clinical dental technicians and dental hygienists	Dentists Act 1984	 Annual practice Corporate practitioners Inspection of register Recognition of qualifications Registration fees
5.14	Fees associated with the registration of medical practitioners	Medical Practitioners Act 1983	 Registration fees Annual practice fee Reinstatement fee Inspection of register Certificate of Good Standing Entering new qualifications to the Register Duplicate Registration Certificates

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.15	Fees associated with the registration and enrolment of nurses	Nurses Act 1999	 Registration Enrolment Practice Reinstatement of registration/ enrolment Duplicate documents Inspection of Register/Roll Preparation of statements verifying registration/ enrolment Assessment of nursing qualifications or experience
5.16	Fees associated with the registration of pharmacists	Pharmacists Act 1991	 Registration and renewal of registration Entering new qualifications in the register Duplicate registration certificate Preparation of statements verifying registration Other extracts from the Register Inspection of register Approval of company, trading or business name Approval of alteration of memorandum and articles of association Registration of premises

•	A	A or Post	Notes
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.17	Fees associated with the	Physiotherapists Act 1991	 Registration and renewal of registration
	registration of physiotherapists		 Entry for additional qualification in register
			• Inspection of register
			 Issue of duplicate registration certificate or certificate setting out information contained in register
5.18	Fees associated with the registration of	Psychological Practices Act 1973	 Application for registration/renewal of registration
	psychologists		 Entering new qualifications on the Register
			• Duplicate Registration Certificate
			 Preparation of Statements verifying registration
			 Inspection of Register and extracts from Register
5.19	Fees associated with legislation to improve sub-standard housing and regulate rentals in sub-standard housing	Housing Improvement Act 1940	Application fee to housing authority as to whether a notice of sub-standard housing or fixing a maximum rental has been issued
5.20	Fees associated with the regulation of smoking in enclosed public dining or café areas	Tobacco Products Regulation Act 1997	Application for exemption certificate
TRAN	SPORT, URBAN PLA	ANNING AND ARTS	
6.1	Lodgement fees	Development Act 1993	
6.2	Assessment of development against the Development Plan	Development Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.3	Land Division fee	Development Act 1993	
6.4	Statement of Requirements fee	Development Act 1993	
6.5	Application fee for a non-complying development	Development Act 1993	
6.6	Certificate of approval for land division	Development Act 1993	
6.7	Referral fee	Development Act 1993	
6.8	Public notification fee	Development Act 1993	
6.9	Application requiring referral to the Building Rules Assessment Commission	Development Act 1993	
6.10	Levy on building rules assessment fee	Development Act 1993	
6.11	Referral to the Building Rules Assessment Commission	Development Act 1993	
6.12	Prescribed fee for major development	Development Act 1993	
6.13	Distribution of fees between a council and other authorities	Development Act 1993	
6.14	Distribution of fees between the Commission and councils	Development Act 1993	
6.15	Private certifiers — application for registration and annual registration fees	Development Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.16	Fees associated with the	Goods Securities Act 1986	• Registration of Security Interest
	registration of security interests in motor vehicles		 Certificate of Registered Security Interest
	and other prescribed goods		 Postponement of a Security Interest
			 Application for Compensation
			 Modify a security interest
			 List of all security interests
			 Extract from Register of Interests
			 Search register of interests
			• Disk copy of registration of interests
6.17	Open space and other developer contribution	Development Act 1993	Levy and other developer contributions imposed on or made by developers when creating land divisions
6.18	Fees associated with the regulation of rail safety	Rail Safety Act 1996	Rail safety application fee (application for, or variation to, accreditation or private siding)
			Rail safety annual fee — includes renewal of accreditation for railway owners and operators and registered owners of private sidings
6.19	Pilotage exemption certificates and renewals, replacements fees	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.20	Exemption from crewing requirements fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.21	Recreational vessels special permit fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.22	Boat operator's licence fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.23	Exemption from requirement to hold certificate of competency fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.24	Endorsement of certificate of competency fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.25	Recognition of certificate of competency fee if applicant not required to sit an examination	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.26	Re-validation of certificate of competency fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.27	Replacement of certificate of competency fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.28	Examination of houseboat building plans fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.29	Registration of vessels fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.30	Exemption from registration requirements fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.31	Transfer of registration of vessel fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.32	Replacement certificate of registration/ registration label fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.33	Cancellation of registration fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.34	Examination and approval of plans fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.35	Loadline certificates fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.36	Replacement and additional certificates of inspection fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.37	Substitution of identification mark fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.38	Boat haven mooring permits fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.39	Facilities levy for vessels	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.40	Examination and approval of vessel's stability information fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.41	Alteration to certificate of survey following consent to alteration of vessel or its equipment fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.42	Recognition as equivalent to certificate of survey fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.43	Replacement certificate of survey fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.44	Recognition as equivalent to loadline certificate fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.45	Replacement loadline certificate fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.46	Trader plate fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.47	Extension of a Certificate of Survey fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.48	Extension of a Certificate of Inspection fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.49	Establishment fee (BoatCode Agent)	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.50	Accreditation of BoatCode Examiner	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.51	Re-accreditation of BoatCode Examiner	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.52	Renewal of BoatCode Agency fee	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.53	BoatCode plates (and administrative fee)	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.54	BoatCode Certificates	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.55	Copy of BoatCode Certificate (Transport SA)	Harbours and Navigation Act 1993	
6.56	Fees associated with the construction of the Hindmarsh Island Bridge	Hindmarsh Island Bridge Act 1999	Compulsory contributions by owners of new allotments — payable to local council Subsequent payment of above amounts by local council to the Crown

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.57	Fees related to the registration of motor vehicles and issue of drivers licences	Motor Vehicles Act 1959	Registration fees: Heavy vehicles Commercial vehicles Motor cycles Trailers Vehicles propelled other than by internal combustion Any other vehicle Heavy vehicle charges including registration (NRTC Heavy Vehicle Charges) Administration fee for initial registration, renewal of registration, renewal of registration, cancellation of registration, duplicate certificates etc Transfer of registration Cancellation of registration Cancellation of registration Puplicate certificates of registration and registration labels Permit to drive an unregistered vehicle (and duplicate permits) Administration fee for a permit Temporary configuration certificate for a heavy vehicle — administration fees Number plate fees Trader plate fees Trader plate fees
			renewal)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Duplicate drivers licence
			 Learners permits (and duplicate permits)
			 Examination test fee
			 Driving Instructors Licence fee and duplicate licence fee
			Disabled Parking Permit
			 Administration fee for searching the register and supplying information/extract of an entry in the register
			 Personalised/ Specialised Number Plate sales
			 Application for a towtruck certificate
			 Towtruck certificate, temporary certificate, duplicate certificate
			 Application for first position on the accident towing roster
			 Application for renewal of each position on the towing roster (including late application)
			 Application for re-inclusion on the towing roster

towing roster

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.58	Fees associated with the regulation of public transport	Passenger Transport Act 1994	 Applications fees for accreditation (drivers, operators of passenger transport services and centralised booking services)
			• Duplicate of accreditation or licence
			 Periodic return fees
			 Renewal of accreditation
			 Application to vary an accreditation
			 Application and renewal fees for taxi licences
			 Taxi licence tender fees and initial payment for taxi licence when first issued by the Government
			 Transfer of Licence Application
			 Notification to the Board of the introduction of a vehicle to a service or the withdrawal of a vehicle from a service
			 Application fee for the consent of the Board to transfer, assign or lease a taxi licence
			 Application fee for the consent to the substitution of another vehicle for a licensed taxi
			 Country Bus Operator Licence
6.59	Land division certificate application fee	Statutes Repealed and Amendment (Development) Act 1993	Land division certificate application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
6.60	Fees associated with the Transitional Fatigue Management Scheme	Road Traffic Act 1961	Application fee for drivers and employers registering as participants in the Transitional Fatigue Management Scheme
6.61	Administration fee for Alcohol Interlock Scheme	Road Traffic Act 1961	
6.62		Road Traffic (Driving Hours) Regulations 1999	Issue of Replacement Driver Certification Manual as part of the Transitional Fatigue Management Scheme (contains medical, training and employer certifications and is required for participation in the TFMS)
6.63	Application and exemption fees	Road Traffic Act 1961 Road Traffic Regulations 1996 Dangerous Substances Act 1979 Motor Vehicles Act 1959	Application and exemption fees in respect of an exemption under sections 140-143, 146, 147 and 163AA of the Road Traffic Act
6.64	Fees associated with the registration of architects and the regulation of architecture	Architects Act 1939	 Registration Fees for architects Annual subscriptions to Architects Board
6.65	Licence, permit and search fees associated with cemeteries	Enfield General Cemetery Act 1944 West Terrace Cemetery Act 1976	 Enfield General Cemetery Trust Monumental Masons Licence Permits to construct a new memorial etc Search of cemetery records
6.66	Fees associated with appealing a decision of the Registrar of Motor Vehicles	Motor Vehicles Act 1959	Appeal fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
ADMIN	NISTRATIVE AND IN	FORMATION SERVICES	
7.1	Fees associated with the registration of bills of sale	Bills of Sale Act 1886	 Registration and filing fees for a bill of sale or the discharge, extension, transfer or renewal of a bill of sale
			 Withdrawing a bill of sale from registration or filing
			 Provision of copy of documents via electronic scanned images, microfilm or original source
7.2	Fees associated with legislation providing for the division of land into lots and common property	Community Titles Act 1996	 Application for deposit of plan of community division
			 Issue of certificate of title for each lot on an amendment of a community plan
			• Issue of certificates of title
			 Examination of plan or amendment of community division
			 Deposit of plan of community division
			 Examination of outer boundary survey plan
			 Filing an outer boundary survey plan
			 Examination of plan of community division

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			 Filing plan for the cancellation of a community plan
			 Examination and deposit of plan of amalgamation
			 Lodgment of scheme description, by-laws or development contract
			• Lodgment of resolution to elect to use the <i>Community Titles Act 1996</i>
			 Lodgment of application to amend schedule of lot entitlements
			 Lodgment to amend scheme description
			 Lodgment to vary by-laws
			 Lodgment of agreement to vary or terminate a development contract
			 Purchase of a Scheme description
			 Purchase of by-laws
			 Purchase of a development contract
			 Application for the amendment of a community plan
			 Application for the amendment of a plan pursuant to a development contract
			 Application for amalgamation of community plans
			• Application for the cancellation of a

community plan

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Notice of appointment and removal of administrator fee
			 Lodgment of any other document required by the Act
			 Provision of copy of registered plans via electronic scanned images, aperture cards and original source
7.3	Fees associated with the granting of long service leave to workers in the building industry	Construction Industry Long Service Leave Act 1987	 Statutory levies on employers to fund the Construction Industry Long Service Leave Board
	·		• Filing fees
7.4	Fees associated with the regulation of dangerous substances	Dangerous Substances Act 1979	 Annual fees for a licence or renewal of a licence to keep LPG, flammable liquids, dangerous goods, Autogas
			 Licence fee for bulk drivers and bulk vehicles
7.5	Registration fee for Agents to act as representatives in the Industrial Relations Court and Commission	Industrial and Employee Relations Act 1994	
7.6	Copies of awards and judgements etc	Industrial and Employee Relations Act 1994	
7.7	Employee Registration fee	Occupational Health, Welfare and Safety Act 1986	
	and copies of Judgements etc	Workers Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1986	
7.8	Fees associated with the regulation of employment	Employment Agents Registration Act 1993	 Application for a licence or licence renewal
	agents		• Late application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.9	Application and licence fees associated with	Explosives Act 1936	 Application for classification of explosives
	the use of explosives		 Licence fees for the manufacture, carriage, storage, transport, and import of explosives
			 Licence to keep and sell fireworks
7.10	Fees associated with preferable liens on fruit	Liens on Fruit Act 1923	Registration of fruit lien
7.11	Fees associated with provision of change of ownership reports to Local Government Authorities	Local Government Act 1999	Hard copy reports generated from the database provided for rating purposes (required under the legislation)
7.12	Fees associated with public access to official documents and records	Freedom of Information Act 1991	 Application for access to an agency's document For dealing with an application for access to an agency's document and in respect of giving access to the document Application for review by an agency of a determination made by the agency under Part 3 of the Act (internal reviews)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.13	Application, licence, certificate, registration and annual fees associated with the legislation	e, certificate, Welfare Act 1986	 Application for registration of plant design
			 Annual fee payable by an owner of a registered plant
	providing for the health, safety and welfare of persons		 Asbestos removal licence
	at work		 Asbestos Management fees
			 Application for certificate of competency
			 Copy of certificate
			 Application and renewal of blasters licence
			 Application for registration as an assessor, and annual registration
7.14	Fees associated with real property transactions etc	with real property	 Registration or entry of each instrument
			 Registering a transfer
			 Lodgment of caveats
			 Deposit, or noting the revocation, of a duplicate or attested copy of a power of attorney
			 Application for the issue of a substituted lessee's copy of a Crown lease or duplicate certificate of title
			 Registration of an application to note a change of address

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			• Issue of

- Issue of a certificate of title and certified copies
- Foreclosure order
- Deposit or acceptance for filing by the Registrar-General of any plan
- Plan of survey examination fees
- Deposit or acceptance for filing of any plan
- Withdrawal of any instrument, application or plan submitted for registration, deposit or acceptance for filing
- Withdrawal of any plan of survey lodged with or submitted to the Registrar-General for examination
- Application to issue a summons
- Application pursuant to section 146 of the Act
- Application for division of land fee
- Amalgamation of allotments fee
- Register search —
 electronic search of
 original certificate of
 title
- Cancelled certificate of title — electronic search for provision of copy of cancelled certificate of title
- Provision of copy of documents via electronic scanned images, microfilm or original source

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			• Return of cancelled duplicate certificates of title
			 ARIES enquiries — search of the database relating to unregistered interests in land and associated tracking of documents
			 LOTS enquiries — searches of database relating to land information and ownership data
			 Provision of copy of registered plans via electronic scanned images, aperture cards and original source
			• Forms required for registration of interest in land (Registrar-General shall not register any document dealing with or affecting any estate or interest in land unless document in form approved by Registrar-General)
7.15	Fees associated with the registration of deeds, wills, judgements, etc	Registration of Deeds Act 1935	 Registering an instrument of conveyance, a legal or equitable mortgage or any other instrument
			 Depositing a deed, agreement, writing, assurance, map or plan
			 Enrolling a deed or instrument
			 Certificate copy fees
			 Provision of copy of registered plans via electronic scanned images, aperture cards and original source

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.16	Fees associated with the opening and closing of roads	Roads (Opening and Closing) Act 1991	 Deposit of preliminary plan Notification of a proposed road process Deposit of an agreement for transfer or exchange Deposit of a survey plan for processing — administration fee Fees for notification of an order or a notice Deposit of an application for a document of title, or the alteration of a document of title Deposit of documents for processing under the Act Withdrawal of a document Application for a road width declaration Provision of copy of registered plans via electronic scanned images, aperture cards and original source
7.17	Fees associated with real property documents	Stamp Duties Act 1923 Real Property Act 1886	Provision of Real Property Act documents to the Commissioner of Stamps for stamp duty purposes (required under legislation)
7.18	Fees associated with security taken over livestock or wool	Stock Mortgage and Wool Liens Act 1924	 Registration, discharge, transfer and other dealings in stock mortgages Provision of copy of documents via electronic scanned images, microfilm or original source

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.19	Fees associated with the division of land by strata plan	Strata Titles Act 1988	 Application for deposit of, amendment to or amalgamation of a strata plan Examination of strata
			• Examination of strata plan
			 Deposit of strata plan
			 Issue of certificate of title
			 Amendment of schedule of unit entitlements
			 Cancellation of strata plan
			 Lodgment of a special resolution
			 Lodging any other document under the Act
			 Appointment/ removal of administrator of strata corporation
			 Provision of copy of registered plans via electronic scanned images, aperture cards and original source
7.20	Fees associated with access to	State Records Act 1997	 Minimum access charge
	official records		 Copies of documents
			 Research services
			 Storage of records
			 Records consultancies
			 Retrieval of records
7.21	Fees associated	Survey Act 1992	 Registration fees
	with the licensing and registration of surveyors		• Statutory levies

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.22	Fees associated with legislative provisions for the valuation of land	Valuation of Land Act 1971	 Fees for: Copy of the valuation roll Application for review of valuation
			 Certified copies and extracts from valuation roll
			 LOTS enquires — searches of database relating to land information and ownership data
7.23	Fees associated with the registration of workers liens	Workers Liens Act 1893	 Lien lodgment fee Memorandum of cessation of lien entry
7.24	Fees associated with the conservation and management of water and prevention of flooding of rural land	South Eastern Water Conservation and Drainage Act 1992	fee Compulsory levies paid by land holders towards the cost of water management works
EDUC	CATION, TRAINING	AND EMPLOYMENT	
8.1	Application and registration fees for teachers and non-government schools	Education Act 1972	 Teacher registration fees — including assessment fee, restoration fee and duplicate certificate fees
			 Application for authority as an unregistered teacher Applications for registration of non-government schools

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.2	Licence and registration fees	Children's Services Act 1985	• Licensing of child care centres
	associated with the regulation of the provision of		 Licensing of baby sitting agencies
	services to children		 Licensing of family day care agencies
			• Registration of children's services centres
8.3	Fees associated with the regulation of vocational education, employment and training	Vocational Education, Employment and Training Act 1994	Accreditation and registration fees for courses and training providers
8.4	Levies to fund training in the building and construction industry	Construction Industry Training Fund Act 1993	Construction Industry Training Levy
ENVI	RONMENT AND HER	ITAGE	
9.1	Fees associated with the conservation of places of heritage	Heritage Act 1993	Certified copy of an entry in the register or in the inventory attached to the register
	value		Application for certificate of exclusion
			Application for permit
9.2	Fees associated with the protection of certain shipwrecks and relics of historic significance	Historic Shipwrecks Act 1981	Copy of the register fees
9.3	Fees associated with the	Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act 1985	Application for permit to conduct a rodeo
	prevention of cruelty to animals		Research licences — application and renewal fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.4	Fees associated with the management of dogs and cats	Dog and Cat Management Act 1995	Contributions by councils to the Dog and Cat Management Fund — based on proportion of dog registration fees
9.5	Fees related to the protection of the environment	Environment Protection Act 1993	Works approval application feesLicence application
			 fees Licence fee for a prescribed activity of environmental significance
			• Licence fee for discharge into a marine environment
			 Application for approval of transfer of environmental authorisation
			• Inspection of the register/copy of part of the register
			 Application for approval of a class of containers
			 Application for approval of a single collection depot
			 Application fee for exemption
			• Authorisation fee for licences
			• Waste Depot levy
			 Solid Waste Contributions
			 Liquid Waste Contributions
			Ozone Registration Licence
			 Pollution Prevention Program
			Sewerage levy
			• Waste levy

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.6	Fees associated with legislation relating to crown lands	Crown Lands Act 1929	• Application for consent to transfer, assign, mortgage, encumber or sublet a lease, agreement, land grant or licence
			 Application to surrender a lease
			• Application to convert a licence
			 Application for a duplicate or amended consent
			• For preparing a land grant, lease etc
			 Correcting a registration
			 Processing a transaction
			 Production of land grants, certificates of title, leases etc
			 Preparing or checking definitions for proclamations or notices
9.7	Fees associated with the	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1972	• Wildlife (take, keep and sell) permits
	conservation of wildlife an	of	• Emu farming permit fees
	regulation of		• Permit transfers
	hunting		 Application for approval of a trading premises
			 Hunting permits and transfers
			 Royalty — tags or labels affixed to a carcass or skin of an animal

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
9.8	Fees associated with the regulation of the sale of land and businesses and the preparation of conveyancing instruments	Land and Business (Sale and Conveyancing) Act 1994	Section 7 Statement which contains a search copy of the certificate of title and information relating to the land
WATE	R RESOURCES		
10.1	Fees associated with the management of water resources	Water Resources Act 1997	 Application for a permit Levy on rateable land within the area of Water Catchment Boards — collected by local councils Compulsory contributions by local councils to operations of Catchment Water Boards Copies of submissions for financial assistance Copies of water plans and documents associated with such plans Application for a well driller's licence/renewal of licence Application for a water licence Application to transfer or vary a water licence Copies of licences
			 Copies of licences, permits and documents associated with representations for such

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
			Application for notation on register of water licences
			• Levy for the right to take water, or in respect of an amount of water taken, from a prescribed watercourse, lake, well or surface water prescribed area
			 Special purpose levy related to the management of a prescribed water course
IRRIG	ATION TRUSTS		
11.1	Dishonoured cheque fee	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	An amount charged where a cheque provided by a customer for payment is dishonoured by the drawing bank
11.2	Certificate of Charges	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	Notice indicating charges relating to a customers property
11.3	Certificate of Allocation	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	Notice indicating the allocation relating to a customers property
11.4	Certificate of Meter Reading	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	Notice indicating consumption relating to a customers property
11.5	Capital Recoveries	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	Capital Recoveries — monies recouped when a subdivision occurs and land is removed from the rating. This recovery is used to compensate for the loss of revenue that would have been received to help pay off the rehabilitation loan as well as contribute to future replacement or rehabilitation work

Part 6 South Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.6	Isolation and/or Restriction fee	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936 Irrigation Act 1994	Isolation and/or Restriction fee for non payment of account
11.7	Administrative charge — Water and Drainage — Land Division	Renmark Irrigation Trust Act 1936	A charge on investigation of Land Division proposals to ascertain any additional water and/or drainage facilities that may be required if the proposals are approved
SA W	ATER CORPORATION	ON	
12.1	Capital	Waterworks Act 1932	Payments made by
	contributions for water and sewerage	Sewerage Act 1929	developers/property owners who have access to available infrastructure. The payment comprises a contribution toward the costs of providing the infrastructure together with the cost of providing a connection for their property
12.2	Water rates	Waterworks Act 1932	Rate charged to customers for them having access to the water mains (mostly calculated in accordance with land value applied to specific rates)
12.3	Trade waste discharge application fee	Sewerage Act 1929	Standard fee for the processing of the trade waste application and to issue a trade waste permit for the customers conditional trade waste discharge into the sewerage system
12.4	Certificate of	Waterworks Act 1932	Notice indicating current
	charges	Sewerage Act 1929	charges
12.5	Encumbrance	Waterworks Act 1932	Fee charged for the
certificate	Sewerage Act 1929	provision of an encumbrance certificate	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.6	Service rent	Waterworks Act 1932	Fee charged for customer's access to a second (or multiple) connection (eg a further connection run off the main on a subdivided block)
12.7	Connection of Fire Service	Waterworks Act 1932	Charge for water access, relating to the provision of fire fighting (high pressure) type piping
12.8	Common Effluent	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Common Effluent may be discharged into the sewer. It is like a sewer rate but does not include solids etc. It is charged to Councils who have a Septic Tank Drainage Scheme on the basis of the number of connections to the scheme
12.9	Reclaimed Water — standing charge and usage charges	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Water used after it has been treated in a waste-water treatment plant. The standing charge is a base rate based on the size of the pump used
12.10	Septic Tank Waste Fee	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Contractor comes to a property, collects waste from a septic tank and discharges it — fee for the disposal of the waste into the sewer system
12.11	Relocation of New Service	Waterworks Act 1932	Where water and sewer services are relocated. This may occur when a service is provided to a vacant allotment and the person wishes to then construct their driveway where the water meter has been positioned

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.12	Alteration of water services	Waterworks Act 1932	May involve raising, lowering, shortening and extending piping associated with the water meter
12.13	Hydrant service fee	Waterworks Act 1932	Quarterly access charge for the use of a hydrant
12.14	Permanent overhead standpipes and meters	Waterworks Act 1932	Sale of and/or putting in water related items (eg a standpipe is an overhead pipe)
12.15	Late reading fee — Portable Hydrants	Waterworks Act 1932	A fee for having to check the meter on the portable hydrant after it has been returned overdue
12.16	Dishonoured	Waterworks Act 1932	An amount charged
	cheque fee	Sewerage Act 1929	where a cheque provided by a customer for payment is dishonoured by the drawing bank
12.17	Late fee for	Waterworks Act 1932	Standard fees (which
	overdue accounts	Sewerage Act 1929	may include an interest and administration component) are charged to customers who pay their account after final notice due date
12.18	Property visit fee	Waterworks Act 1932	A fee charged by SA
		Sewerage Act 1929	Water having to visit a property to obtain payment for an overdue account and/or restrict supply of water
12.19	Trade Waste Discharge Application fee	Sewerage Act 1929	Standard fee for the processing of the trade waste application and to issue a trade waste permit (agreement/contract) for customer's conditional trade waste discharge to the sewerage system

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.20	Water/sewer determinations	Fees Regulation Act 1927	Payment received from a developer for SA Water to determine the requirements for the extension of water or sewer mains to service the land development
12.21	Water and sewer reticulation (including dyeline) prints	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Drawings or prints of the water and sewer systems which are available to plumbers and the public at large
12.22	Contract construction: water supply	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	SA Water charge for work associated with a developer contract relating to water supply, including designing or auditing the design of the system, documentation, administration and auditing the construction of the system
12.23	Contract construction: sewerage	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Refer contract construction: water supply, however this is for sewerage
12.24	Summons cost recharge	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Reimbursement of legal fees incurred by SA Water in issuing a summons for unpaid fees and/or charges
12.25	Research fee — previous rates	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	An amount paid by a customer for SA Water to review and collate its records for specified details required by the customer, eg rates notices for the past 2 years
12.26	Administration charges — water — minor land divisions	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	A 7.5% charge on estimated cost of every water extension for minor land divisions, to cover administration costs

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.27	Administration charges — sewer — minor land divisions	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	A 7.5% charge on estimated cost of every sewer extension for minor land divisions, to cover administration costs
12.28	Preliminary inquiries — proposed fee	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Proposed fee for providing an initial investigative response on a preliminary land development
12.29	Acquisition of easements — potential fee	Sewerage Act 1929	Proposed fee for developer re all costs associated with acquisition of easements over properties
12.30	Miscellaneous repayments — BHP Pipeline	BHP Steel Works Indenture Act 1958	Contribution towards the capital cost of piping water to areas of mining activity, including: such proportion of the interest and sinking fund on capital expenditure incurred by the State in constructing a branch pipeline and incidental works; such proportion of the cost of maintenance and repairs of the branch pipeline and incidental works; and the cost of pumping water delivered to the Company
12.31	Developer Contributions	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Contributions of assets or cash by developers. Developers may be provided with water and sewerage services
12.32	Freedom of Information Application	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Application for access to information under the Freedom of Information Act
12.33	Mobile Phone Towers — application fee	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Fee for the investigation of SA Water sites as potential mobile phone stations

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
12.34	Administration for Major Works	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	Administration fees imposed on new developments
12.35	Fishing Licence Permits – South Para Reservoir	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	A fee is charged for persons to be licensed to fish on Corporation land
12.36	Beekeeping Licences	South Australian Water Corporation Act 1994	A fee is charged for persons to be licensed to keep bee hives on Corporation land
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT		
Rates			
13.1	Local government rates	Local Government Act 1999	 General rates applied to land ownership — must be based on either land value, a fixed charge or a combination of the two Separate rates applied to land ownership for the purpose of planning, carrying out, making available, maintaining or improving a project of particular benefit to a part of the council area Service rates applied to land ownership and compulsory service charges in relation to a prescribed service (water supply, septic tank effluent disposal, and waste (including recycling) and any other service prescribed by regulation)
13.2	Reduced local Government rates payable by electricity bodies	Electricity Corporations (Restructuring and Disposal) Act 1999	Any amounts to which rates (as described above) are reduced, irrespective of the method of calculation of that reduced amount

rt 6 South Australia

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Fees a	nd Charges		
13.3	Lodgement fee	Development Act 1993	
13.4	Assessment of development against the Development Plan	Development Act 1993	
13.5	Land division fee	Development Act 1993	
13.6	Statement of requirements fee	Development Act 1993	
13.7	Application fee for a non-complying development	Development Act 1993	
13.8	Certificate of approval for land division	Development Act 1993	
13.9	Referral fee	Development Act 1993	
13.10	Public Notification fee	Development Act 1993	
13.11	Application requiring referral to the Building Rules Assessment Commission	Development Act 1993	
13.12	Referral to the Building Rules Assessment Commission	Development Act 1993	
13.13	Prescribed fee for major developments	Development Act 1993	
13.14	Distribution of fees between a council and other authorities	Development Act 1993	
13.15	Distribution of fees between the Commission and councils	Development Act 1993	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.16	Private certifiers — application for registration and annual registration fees	Development Act 1993	
13.17	Open space and other developer contribution	Development Act 1993	Levy and other developer contributions imposed on or made by developers when creating land divisions
13.18	Fees associated	Supported Residential Facilities	• Application for licence
	with the regulation of care of persons	Act 1992	• Grant of licence
	in certain	Local Government Act 1934	 Annual fee
	residential facilities		 Application for Renewal fee
			• Grant of renewal fee
			• Late application fee
			• Transfer of licence
			• Application for dispute settlement
13.19	Fees associated with the regulation of waste	Public and Environmental Health Act 1987	Septic Tank application fee
13.20	3.20 Fees charged in connection with towing, storage and disposal of impounded vehicles	Local Government Act 1999	Fees associated with
		towing, storage and disposal of impounded	impounded vehicles
13.21	Fees associated	Local Government Act 1934	Fees associated with the
	with impounding	Local Government (Implementation) Act 1999	impounding of livestock and other property
		Impounding Act 1920	
13.22	Fees associated with the management of dogs	Dog and Cat Management Act 1995	 Individual registration/renewal fees Business registration/renewal fees (kennels, breeding, security etc) Seizure and detention of a dog

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.23	Fees associated with the regulation of cemeteries	Local Government Act 1934	Permit to establish or extend a cemetery
13.24	Fees associated with liability for rates	Local Government Act 1999	Fee for issuing a certified statement of any liability or credit for rates and charges on land
13.25	Fees associated	Local Government Act 1934	• Application fee for
	with access to council documents	Freedom of Information Act 1991	access to council documents
			 Fee for dealing with an application for, or giving access to, a council's document Application fee for a review of a determination
13.26	Fees charged for referring a review of a valuation to the Valuer-General	Local Government Act 1999	
13.27	Fees associated with the regulation and sale of land and business and the preparation of conveyancing instruments	Land and Business (Sale and Conveyancing) Act 1994	Fees payable to councils for particulars and documentary material related to specific land parcels
13.28	Fees associated with the licensing of skin markets and bazaars	Local Government Act 1934	Licences for hide and skin markets and bazaars
13.29	Fees associated with regulation of public transport	Local Government Act 1934	Licences (country councils) • Taxis • Hire Cars • Buses • Couriers
13.30	Fees associated	Local Government Act 1934	Fees for applications and
	with road closing for events	Road Traffic Act 1961	consents for road closures
		Summary Offences Act 1953	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
13.31	Fees associated with parking permits	Road Traffic Act 1961	Parking permit fees
13.32	Fees related to extracts from council records	Local Government Act 1999	Fees for copies of, or extracts from, council records as per paragraph 188 (1) (d) of the Act
13.33	Application fees to councils	Local Government Act 1999	Fees imposed in respect of any application to the council as per paragraph 188 (1) (e) of the Act
13.34	Fees and charges imposed in respect of various licences and permits	Local Government Act 1999	Fees for any authorisation, licence, or permit granted by a council as per paragraph 188 (1) (f) of the Act

Part 7 Tasmania

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law		
JUSTI	JUSTICE AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS			
1.1	Business Names:			
	• Search (including issue of extract)	Business Names Act 1962		
	 Application for Registration 	Business Names Act 1962		
	• Renewal	Business Names Act 1962		
	 Certificate 	Business Names Act 1962		
	Statutory Declaration	Business Names Act 1962		
	• Minister's Consent	Business Names Act 1962		
1.2	Incorporated Associations:			
	• Search	Associations Incorporation Act 1964		
	Application for Registration	Associations Incorporation Act 1964		
	Annual Returns	Associations Incorporation Act 1964		
	• Certificate	Associations Incorporation Act 1964		
1.3	Limited Partnerships:			
	• Search	Limited Partnerships Act 1908		
	Application for Registration	Limited Partnerships Act 1908		
	Documents Lodged	Limited Partnerships Act 1908		
	Certificate	Limited Partnerships Act 1908		
1.4	Bills of Sale:			
	• Search	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
	• Registration	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
	Objections to Registration	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
	• Renewal	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
	• Satisfaction	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
	Printed extract	Bills of Sale Act 1900		
1.5	Births, Deaths and Marriages:			
	• Search	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999		
	Decorative Certificate	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999		
	• Medical Certificate of Cause of Death	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999		
	Certified copy of an entry	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999		

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	• Priority fee	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999
	• Change of name	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999
	Amendment of information	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999
	Addition of parents details to register	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999
	Application to register a change of sex	Births Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1999
1.6	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division):	
	Fee for:	
	• order that person is entitled to statement of reasons	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• order that person made a request within a reasonable time	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• order that decision-maker provide statement of reasons	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• order that decision-maker provide an adequate statement of reasons	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• review of a reviewable decision	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• extension of time to make application	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	 order to suspend operation of a decision or stay proceedings under a decision 	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001
	• transcript	Magistrates Court (Administrative Appeals Division) Act 2001

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
1.7	Magistrates Court (Civil Division):	
	Filing fee for:	
	(a) claim for a sum of money	Magistrates Court (Civil Division) Act 1992
	(b) claim other than for a sum of money	Magistrates Court (Civil Division) Act 1992
	Filing fee on any enforcement process	Magistrates Court (Civil Division) Act 1992
	Fee on taxation of bill of costs	Magistrates Court (Civil Division) Act 1992
	Fee for copy of records or other documents supplied by registrar	Magistrates Court (Civil Division) Act 1992
1.8	Magistrates Court (Small Claims Division):	
	Filing fee	Magistrates Court (Small Claims Division) Act 1989
1.9	Magistrates Court (Criminal and General Division) fees:	
	 Fee for preparation of a complaint and summons or any other document 	Justices Act 1959
	 Filing fee on any document (excluding a summons on a complaint) 	Justices Act 1959
	Service fee on any document	Justices Act 1959
	• Fee on a warrant of apprehension	Justices Act 1959
	 Fee on a warrant of commitment in the case of non-payment of a monetary penalty not executed in court 	Justices Act 1959
	• Fee for a copy of a transcript	Justices Act 1959
	Fee for a copy of any other document	Justices Act 1959
	 Fee for a copy of a recording provided to a person 	Justices Act 1959
	• Fee for the issue of certificate of conviction	Justices Act 1959
1.10	Applications:	
	• For the grant or renewal of — a commercial agent's licence, an inquiry agent's licence, a process server's licence, a security agent's licence	Commercial and Inquiry Agents Act 1974
	• For the grant or renewal of — a commercial sub-agents' licence, a security guard's licence	Commercial and Inquiry Agents Act 1974
	• For the issue of a duplicate licence	Commercial and Inquiry Agents Act 1974
	For the issue of a provisional licence	Commercial and Inquiry Agents Act 1974

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
1.11	Applications:	
	• For an agent licence	Security and Investigations Agents Act 2002
	For an employee licence	Security and Investigations Agents Act 2002
	• Inspection of register of licences	Security and Investigations Agents Act 2002
	• Issue of duplicate licence or duplicate identity card	Security and Investigations Agents Act 2002
1.12	Local Courts Amendment (Fees) Regulations:	
	Regulatory charges associated with access to the justice system	Local Courts Amendment (Fees) Regulations 1985
1.13	Supreme Court Rules:	
	• Regulatory charges associated with access to the justice system	Supreme Court Rules 2000
	• Fee for granting probate or letters of administration or for resealing a foreign grant	Probate Rules 1936
	• Fee for filing an election to administer	Probate Rules 1936
	 Fee for issuing each citation or warning to caveat or for entering each caveat or renewal of caveat 	Probate Rules 1936
	• Fees payable to the Registrar in proceedings under part 7 of the Act	Probate Rules 1936
	 Fees payable to the Commissioners of the Supreme Court 	Probate Rules 1936
	• Sheriff's Fees (Schedule 1 of the Civil Process (Table of Fees for Execution) Rules)	Supreme Court Rules 2000
	 For other necessary expenses of the Sheriff or any officer of the Sheriff in connection with the execution of civil process 	Supreme Court Rules 2000
1.14	Travel Agents:	
	• Application for a licence	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	 Issue of licence — for each place at which the applicant purposes to carry on business as a travel agent 	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	 Annual licence fee — for each place at which the holder of a licence carries on business as a travel agent 	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	• Late fee incurred in relation to annual licence fee	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	• Issue of duplicate licence	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	Registration of changed address	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	• Registration of new or additional address	Travel Agents Regulation 1988

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	 Registration of cessation of business at an address 	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
	• Issue of a certificate	Travel Agents Regulation 1988
1.15	Copy of a single application for award or variation of award	Industrial Relations Regulations 1993
1.16	Copy of all applications in respect of one award for a year	Industrial Relations Regulations 1993
1.17	Photocopy of documents provided by the Registrar	Industrial Relations Regulations 1993
1.18	Copy of a decision if requested by a person or organisation not party to the proceedings	Industrial Relations Regulations 1993
Legal	Practitioners	
1.19	Fee for solicitors' practising certificate	Legal Profession Act 1993
1.20	Solicitors' guarantee fund contributions	Legal Profession Act 1993
Busine	ess Names	
1.21	Search (including issue of extract)	Business Names Act 1962
1.22	Memorandum of a Reloan	Bills of Sale Act 1900
Electo	ral Office	
1.23	Forfeited electoral nomination deposits	Electoral Act 1985
Magist	rates and Supreme Court	
1.24	Appeals Cost Fund fees	Appeal Costs Fund Act 1968
1.25	Copies, certificates and exemplification's relating to records held by the Probate Registry	Probate Rules 1936
Busin	ess Affairs	
1.26	Registration of a co-operative	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.27	Application to Commissioner for Corporate Affairs	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.28	Certificate of registration of rule alteration	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.29	Lodgment of documents with the Commissioner for Corporate Affairs	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.30	Copy of an entry in the register of co-operatives	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.31	Inspection of the register of co-operatives	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.32	Inspection of prescribed documents	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.33	Copy of documents	Co-operatives Act 1999
1.34	Registration as a foreign society	Co-operatives Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law			
Consu	Consumer Affairs				
1.35	Application fee for lodgement of matter under Act	Residential Tenancy Act 1997			
Magist	rates Court —Coronial Division				
1.36	Fee for copy of:	Coroners Regulations 1996			
	• Coroner's findings				
	Post-mortem report				
	 Any other document relating to an investigation or inquest 				
	• Transcript				
Electri	city Ombudsman				
1.37	Industry levy	Electricity Ombudsman Act 1998			
EDUC	ATION				
2.1	Application for registration of an education provider by a non-government education provider at an infant, primary or secondary level	Education Providers Registration (Overseas Students) Act 1991			
2.2	Application for registration of an education provider by an education provider at a post secondary level (including TAFE)	Education Providers Registration (Overseas Students) Act 1991			
2.3	Application for registration of an education service	Education Providers Registration (Overseas Students) Act 1991			
2.4	Application for registration	Universities Registration Act 1995			
2.5	Application fee for registration as training provider	Vocational Education and Training Act 1994			
2.6	Appraisal fee for application as registered training provider	Vocational Education and Training Act 1994			
2.7	Application fee for accreditation of training course	Vocational Education and Training Act 1994			
2.8	Building and Construction Industry Training Levy	Building and Construction Industry Training Fund Act 1990			
2.9	Local Government Library Levy	Libraries Act 1984			
2.10	Application for approved registration body licence	Child Care Regulations 2001			
2.11	Application for renewal of approved registration body licence	Child Care Regulations 2001			
2.12	Request for amendment of approved registration body licence	Child Care Regulations 2001			

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
2.13	Late lodgement of application for renewal of approved registration body licence	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.14	Application for centre-based child care licence and home-based child care licence (up to 7 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.15	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence and home-based child care licence (up to 7 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.16	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence and home-based child care licence (up to 7 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.17	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence and home-based child care licence (up to 7 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.18	Application for centre-based child care licence (8-40 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.19	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (8-40 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.20	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence (8-40 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.21	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (8-40 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.22	Application for centre-based child care licence (41-65 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.23	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (41-65 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.24	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence (41-65 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.25	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (41-65 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.26	Application for centre-based child care licence (66-90 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.27	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (66-90 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.28	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence (66-90 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.29	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (66-90 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.30	Application for centre-based child care licence (91-110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.31	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (91-110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
2.32	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence (91-110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.33	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (91-110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.34	Application for centre-based child care licence (more than 110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.35	Application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (more than 110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.36	Request for amendment of centre-based child care licence (more than 110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.37	Late lodgement of application for renewal of centre-based child care licence (more than 110 children)	Child Care Regulations 2001
2.38	Fee for application for registration or provisional registration	Teachers Registrations Act 2000
2.39	Fee for application for a limited authority	Teachers Registrations Act 2000
2.40	Fee for application for renewal of registration	Teachers Registrations Act 2000
2.41	Fee for replacement of registration certificate or limited authority	Teachers Registrations Act 2000
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES		
3.1	Registration of an application under Part 3 of these regulations	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.2	Preparation of a report specified in section 97 of the Act	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.3	Preparation of an application to court for an adoption order	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.4	Assessment of applicants under Part 4	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.5	Support services and progress reports	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.6	Entry of a person's name in an Adoption Information Register	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.7	Fee for the provision of any information or document under Part 4	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.8	Fee for the provision of information or a document in the possession of, or under the control of an Agency in accordance with Part 4	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.9	Fee for seeking the agreement in writing of a person for adoption information to be provided to an applicant	Adoption Regulations 1992
3.10	Fee for tobacco seller's licence (section 74B)	Public Health Act 1997

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
3.11	Fee for renewal of tobacco seller's licence (section 74F)	Public Health Act 1997
3.12	Fee for place of assembly licence (section 76)	Public Health Act 1997
3.13	Fee for renewal of a place of assembly licence (section 81)	Public Health Act 1997
3.14	Fee for registration of premises used for a public health risk activity (section 96)	Public Health Act 1997
3.15	Fee for renewal of registration of premises used for a public health risk activity (section 101)	Public Health Act 1997
3.16	Fee for a licence to conduct a public health risk activity (section 105)	Public Health Act 1997
3.17	Fee for renewal of a licence to conduct a public health risk activity (section 110)	Public Health Act 1997
3.18	Fee for registration of a regulated system (section 114)	Public Health Act 1997
3.19	Fee for renewal of registration of a regulated system (section 121)	Public Health Act 1997
3.20	Fee for registration as a user or supplier of water from a private water source (section 134)	Public Health Act 1997
3.21	Fee for registration of food premises (section 55)	Food Act 1998
3.22	Fee for renewal of registration of food premises (section 60)	Food Act 1998
3.23	Fee for licence to manufacture or sell food (section 64)	Food Act 1998
3.24	Fee for renewal of licence to manufacture or sell food (section 69)	Food Act 1998
3.25	Fee for accreditation as a food handler (section 73)	Food Act 1998
3.26	Fee for renewal of accreditation as a food handler (section 78)	Food Act 1998
3.27	Poisons act licences:	
	• Licence under regulation 3 to manufacture and sell or supply	Poisons Act 1971
	• Licence under regulation 3 to sell or supply by wholesale dealing	Poisons Act 1971
	 Permit under regulation 4 to purchase a substance listed in the Poisons List for industrial purposes 	Poisons Act 1971
	 Additional copy of certificate of analysis or certificate of inspection 	Poisons Act 1971

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	• Licence to sell or supply substances to which section 27 of the Act applies	Poisons Act 1971
3.28	Radiation control approvals:	
	 Application for approval of storage accommodation 	Radiation Control Regulations 1994
	 Application for approval of disposal site 	Radiation Control Regulations 1994
	 Application for grant of licence under subsection 12 (1) of the Act 	Radiation Control Regulations 1994
	 Application for renewal of licence under subsection 12 (6) of the Act 	Radiation Control Regulations 1994
3.29	Fire service levy — insurance company contributions	Fire Service Act 1979
3.30	Fire service levy — local government contributions	Fire Service Act 1979
3.31	Application for registration	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Annual registration fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Late payment fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Restoration fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Fee to inspect register	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Fee for copy of register	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
	Fee for copy of notices	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Registration Act 1997
3.32	Application for registration	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Annual registration fee	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Late payment fee	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Restoration fee	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Fee for application for approval to practise under specialist title	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Fee to inspect register	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Fee for copy of register	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
	Fee for copy of notices	Dental Practitioners Registration Act 2001
3.33	Application for registration	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Annual registration fee	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Late payment fee	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Restoration fee	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Fee to inspect register	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Fee for copy of register	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Fee for copy of notices	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
	Fee for including additional information as to qualifications on the register	Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996
3.34	Application for registration or enrolment	Nursing Act 1995
	Practising certificate fee	Nursing Act 1995
	Application fee for authorisation	Nursing Act 1995
	Reinstatement fee	Nursing Act 1995
	Fee to inspect register	Nursing Act 1995
	Late payment fee	Nursing Act 1995
	Restoration fee	Nursing Act 1995
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Nursing Act 1995
	Fee for copy of register	Nursing Act 1995
	Fee for copy of notices	Nursing Act 1995
3.35	Application for registration	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Annual registration fee	Optometrists Registration Act 1994

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	Fee for application for additional particulars or qualifications to be added to the register	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Fee for application for authority to administer and supply or to administer, supply and prescribe class 1 substances.	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Late payment fee	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Restoration fee	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Fee to inspect register	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Fee for copy of register	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
	Fee for copy of notices	Optometrists Registration Act 1994
3.36	Application for registration	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Annual registration fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Late fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Restoration fee	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Fee for replacement certificate of registration	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Fee to inspect register	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Fee to obtain copy of or extract from register	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
	Fee to obtain copy of notice	Physiotherapists Registration Act 1999
3.37	Fee for application to add additional particulars to the register	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Application for registration	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Annual registration fee	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Late payment fee	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Restoration fee	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Fee to inspect register	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Fee for copy of register	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
	Fee for copy of notices	Podiatrists Registration Act 1995
3.38	Application for registration	Psychologists Registration Act 2000

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	Annual registration fee	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Late fee	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Restoration fee	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Fee to inspect register	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Fee for replacement certificate of registration	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Fee to obtain copy of or extract from register	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
	Fee to obtain copy of notice	Psychologists Registration Act 2000
3.39	Application for Registration	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
	Annual registration fee	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
	Fee to inspect register	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
	Fee for copy of register	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
	Fee for copy of notices	Radiographers Registration Act 1971
3.40	Fee for application for registration	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Annual registration fee	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Late fee	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Restoration fee	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Fee for replacement registration certificate	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Fee to inspect register	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Fee for copy of extract from register	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000
	Fee for copy of notices	Medical Radiation Science Professionals Act 2000

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
3.41	Application for registration	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Annual registration fee	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Late payment fee	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Restoration fee	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Fee for replacement certificate of registration	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Fee to inspect register	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Fee to obtain copy of or extract from register	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
	Fee to obtain copy of notice	Pharmacists Registration Act 2001
INFR/	ASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES	
Transp	port Division	
4.1	Issue of a learner licence	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.2	Issue or renewal of a driver licence (other than a learner licence):	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	• in the case where the applicant for or holder of the licence is a pensioner, a person with a severe disability, or the parent or guardian of a person with a severe disability who has not attained the age of 16 years, and the licence is issued or renewed	
	in any other case where the licence is issued or renewed	
4.3	Issue of a driver licence to a person whose driver licence has been cancelled	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.4	 Issue of a driver licence of a particular class in the hierarchy of licence classes on the surrender of a licence of a lower class: if the licence is issued only for the balance of the term of the earlier licence if the licence is simultaneously renewed for a further term 	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.5	Testing or assessing a person's ability to drive a motor vehicle:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	• in the case of a class 'C' or class 'R' motor vehicle	
4.6	Issue of a duplicate driver licence:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	 in the case of a pensioner, a person with a severe disability, or the parent or guardian of a person with a severe disability who has not attained the age of 16 years 	
	• in any other case	
4.7	Issue of a replacement driver licence	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.8	Issue or renewal of a public passenger vehicle ancillary certificate	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.9	Issue or renewal of an ancillary certificate in driving instruction	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.10	Testing or assessing a person's ability to provide driving instruction	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.11	Issue of a duplicate ancillary certificate or duplicate identification card	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.12	Issue of a replacement ancillary certificate or replacement identification card	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.13	Registration or renewal of registration of a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle) with a GVM not exceeding 4.5 tonnes for a period of 12 months:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	• in the case of a pensioner, a person with a severe disability, or the parent or guardian of a person with a severe disability who has not attained the age of 16 years	
	• in the case of any other person	
4.14	Registration or renewal of registration of a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle) with a GVM exceeding 4.5 tonnes for a period of 12 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.15	Registration or renewal of registration of a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle) with a GVM exceeding 4.5 tonnes for a period of 6 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.16	Registration or renewal of registration of a motor cycle for a period of 12 months:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	• in the case of a pensioner	
	• in the case of any other person	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.17	Registration or renewal of registration of a trailer with a GVM not exceeding 4.5 tonnes for a period of 12 months:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	• in the case of a pensioner, a person with a severe disability, or the parent or guardian of a person with a severe disability who has not attained the age of 16 years	
	• in the case of any other person	
4.18	Registration or renewal of registration of a trailer with a GVM exceeding 4.5 tonnes for a period of 12 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.19	Registration or renewal of registration of a heavy vehicle that is a motor vehicle for a period of 3 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.20	Registration or renewal of registration of a heavy vehicle that is a trailer for a period of 3 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.21	Registration or renewal of registration of a heavy vehicle that is a motor vehicle for a period of 6 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.22	Registration or renewal of registration of a heavy vehicle that is a trailer for a period of 6 months	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.23	Administrative fee:	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
	 for seasonal registration or renewal of seasonal registration of a heavy vehicle 	
	 for registration or renewal of registration of a heavy vehicle for a period of 3 months or 6 months 	
	• for registration or renewal of a light vehicle for a period of 6 months	
4.24	Issue of a set of number plates for a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle)	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.25	Issue of a number plate for a trailer	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.26	Issue of a number plate for a motor cycle	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.27	Issue of a bicycle rack number plate for a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle) or a trailer	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.28	Issue of a set of duplicate number plates for a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle)	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.29	Issue of a duplicate number plate for a motor cycle or a trailer	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.30	Issue of a set of replacement number plates for a motor vehicle (other than a motor cycle)	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.31	Issue of a replacement number plate for a motor cycle or a trailer	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.32	Issue of a duplicate or replacement certificate of registration or registration label	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.33	Transfer of registration fee for a motor vehicle (including a motor cycle)	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.34	Transfer of registration fee for a trailer	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.35	Issue of a trade plate certificate	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.36	Issue or renewal of a trade plate	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.37	Issue of a replacement trade plate	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.38	Issue of a short-term unregistered vehicle permit	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.39	Issue of a temporary upgrade permit	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.40	Trailer VIN Plate fee	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
4.41	Application for approval of a specific non-complying tour	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.42	Application fee to register a security interest	Motor Vehicle Securities Act 1984
4.43	Fee for conversion of cab licence to perpetual taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.44	Transfer fee for a replacement vehicle onto a perpetual taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.45	Transfer fee for a change in ownership of a perpetual taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.46	Issue or replacement plate or label	Luxury Hire Car Industry Regulations 2000
4.47	Application for transfer of luxury hire car licence	Luxury Hire Car Industry Regulations 2000
4.48	Renewal of licence	Luxury Hire Car Industry Regulations 2000
4.49	Application for luxury hire car licence	Taxi and Luxury Hire Car Industries Act 1995
4.50	Schedule 1 — fees	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.51	Application for perpetual taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.52	Issue of perpetual taxi licence — see capped values as set out in <i>Taxi Industry (Taxi Areas)</i> Regulations 1996	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.53	Annual administration fee for a perpetual taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.54	Application for a temporary taxi licence	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.55	Notification of transfer of ownership	Taxi Industry Regulations 1996
4.56	Application to become an accredited operator for a hire and drive service	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.57	Application to become an accredited operator for a public passenger service for following categories of service:	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
	 general regular passenger transport service category 	
	open tour or charter service category	
	luxury hire car service category	
4.58	Application to become an accredited operator for a public passenger service for either of the following categories of service:	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
	• student-only regular passenger transport service category	
	• restricted tour or charter service category	
4.59	Application to become accredited operator for a public passenger service, for just the community, private or courtesy service category	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.60	Application to become an accredited operator for a public passenger service, for more than one category of service	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.61	Issue of revised certificate at request of an accredited operator under subsection 16I (3) of the Act	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.62	Application to renew accreditation under paragraph 16L (2) (b) of the Act	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.63	Application to vary conditions of accreditation under subsection 16Q (3) of the Act	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.64	Obtaining a copy of or extract from the register under paragraph 16J (3) (b) of the Act	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
4.65	Application to provide regular passenger transport service	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.66	Application for approval of a specific non-complying tour	Passenger Transport Regulations 2000
Electri	city Standards and Safety	
4.67	Licence fees for electrical technicians (electricians)	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.68	Licence fees for electrical contractors (operators of electrical businesses)	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.69	Provisional licences (quasi electricians)	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.70	Fee on approval of electrical goods prior to sale	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.71	Fee on appeal from decision of Regulator to Electrical Appeals Board	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.72	Electrical Contractors — licence application fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.73	Electrical Contractors — late application fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.74	Electricians — licence application fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.75	Electricians — late application fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.76	Provisional application fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.77	Register inspection fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.78	Register extract fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.79	Licence duplicate fee	Electricity Industry Safety and Administration Regulations 1999
4.80	Application for original approval fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
4.81	Certified copy of test results fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
4.82	Application for duplicate certificate of approval fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992

Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
Application for transfer of certificate of approval fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
Inspection of registrar fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
Copy of one entry in register fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
Application for design change fee	Hydro-Electric Commission (Electrical Approvals) Regulations 1992
Licence application fee	Gas Act 2000
Annual licence fee	Gas Act 2000
Exclusive franchise fee	Gas Act 2000
Register of licences inspection fee	Gas Act 2000
Application fee for acceptance of safety case for gas installation	Gas Act 2000
Licence fee	Gas Regulations 2001
Pipeline licence application fee	Gas Pipeline Act 2000
Pipeline licence renewal fee	Gas Pipeline Act 2000
Annual fee	Gas Pipeline Act 2000
Application fee for licence to construct or operate a pipeline	Gas Pipelines Regulations 2001
lace Safety Board	
Workers' rehabilitation and compensation fund levy under section 147	Workers Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988
Nominal insurer levy	Workers Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988
lace Standards Tasmania	
Registered Plant Inspectors: Application fee Assessment fee Registration fee (Single Class) Registration Multiple Class Re-registration (Single Class) Re-registration Multiple Class Registration for additional plant classes Registration (Single to Multiple Class)	Workplace Health and Safety Regulations 1998
	Application for transfer of certificate of approval fee Inspection of registrar fee Copy of one entry in register fee Application for design change fee Licence application fee Annual licence fee Exclusive franchise fee Register of licences inspection fee Application fee for acceptance of safety case for gas installation Licence fee Pipeline licence application fee Pipeline licence renewal fee Annual fee Application fee for licence to construct or operate a pipeline lace Safety Board Workers' rehabilitation and compensation fund levy under section 147 Nominal insurer levy lace Standards Tasmania Registered Plant Inspectors: Application fee Assessment fee Registration fee (Single Class) Registration Multiple Class Re-registration Multiple Class Re-registration Multiple Class

Part 7

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.100	Approval of design for a tank or IBC	Road Transport and Rail — Dangerous Goods Act 1998 and Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.101	Application for bulk drivers licence fee	Road Transport and Rail — Dangerous Goods Act 1998 and Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.102	Renewal bulk drivers licence fee	Road Transport and Rail — Dangerous Goods Act 1998 and Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.103	Bulk vehicle licence	Road Transport and Rail — Dangerous Goods Act 1998 and Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.104	Renewal bulk vehicle licence fee	Road Transport and Rail — Dangerous Goods Act 1998 and Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.105	 Applications: for approval of construction or alteration of an industrial depot for approval of construction or operation of a pipeline for approval of construction or alteration of a commercial depot for approval of construction or alteration of domestic premises for transfer or alteration of a licence for supply of particulars in respect of a licence or permit in force under the <i>Dangerous Goods Regulations 1992</i> 	Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.106	Licences: • to import or export dangerous goods • to sell blasting explosives • to sell safety cartridges and propellant powder • to sell fireworks • to manufacture fireworks or explosives • to keep explosives • to keep any other dangerous goods including diesel fuel • to supply LPG	Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.107	Shotfirer's permit	Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.108	Permit for a fireworks display	Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.109	Autogas installer's registration fee	Dangerous Goods (Fees) Regulations 1998
4.110	Lodgment of notice of appeal against a decision	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.111	Lodgment of notice of appeal against a lack of decision	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.112	Lodgment of notice of third party appeal	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.113	Lodgment of notice of appeal against General Fire Regulations	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.114	Lodgment of notice of appeal under the Building regulations 1978 against a notice of irregularity	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.115	Lodgment of notice of appeal under subsection 446 (5) of the <i>Local Government Act 1962</i>	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.116	Lodgment of notice of appeal under subsection 697 (2) of the <i>Local Government Act 1962</i>	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.117	Fee payable when seeking a decision in respect of a regulation or by-law	Building Appeal Regulations 1984
4.118	Registration fees	Plumbers and Gasfitters Registration Regulations 1987
4.119	Fee for granting of duplicate certificate of registration	Plumbers and Gasfitters Registration Regulations 1987
4.120	Master's certificate	Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1975
4.121	Principal's certificate	Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1975
4.122	Hairdresser's certificate	Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1975
4.123	Licence of premises	Hairdressers Registration Regulations 1975
4.124	New assessment certificate; upgrade to National Certificate; Replacement Certificate	Industrial Safety, Health and Welfare (Fees) Amendment Regulations 1991
4.125	Certificate Assessors — application fees; registration and re-registration	Workplace Health and Safety Regulations 1998

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.126	Licensed Asbestos Assessors — application fees; registration and re-registration	Workplace Health and Safety Regulations 1998
4.127	Annual registration fee	Architects Regulations 1997
Mineral	Resources Tasmania	
4.128	Mineral royalties	Mineral Resources Development Act 1995
4.129	Petroleum royalties	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982
4.130	Submerged Lands Rental: Application fee Offshore Exploration Permit Cash Bid application fee Renewal fee Offshore Exploration Permit Retention Lease application Production Licence application Pipeline Licence application Special Prospecting Authority Retention Lease renewal Production Licence renewal	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982
4.131	 Submerged Lands — other fees: Transfers and dealings of offshore permits Related Corporations dealing (dealing for better administration of the corporations) Change of Name Inspection of Register/Instruments Extract of Register/Instruments 	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act 1982
4.132	Application Fees — Mining Leases: • Fee for application for a mining lease	Mineral Resources Regulations 1996

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.133	 Mining fees: Fee for application for approval of a dealing in a mineral tenement Fee for application for surrender of an exploration licence or retention licence Fee on application for consolidation of exploration licences Fee on application for exemption from conditions on a mineral tenement Fee on filing caveat with the Director (each tenement) Recording sublease Filing objection to granting of application for mining lease, exploration licence or retention licence Inspection of Mining Tribunal Register Inspection of Register kept by Registrar Prospecting Licences Prospectors licence — per 12 month period 	Mineral Resources Regulations 1996
4.134	 Transfer fees: Fee for application for transfer of an exploration licence or retention licence Filing and recording a transfer of a mining lease regarding private land Filing and recording a transfer of a mining lease regarding Crown land 	Mineral Resources Regulations 1996
4.135	 Exploration Licences: Fee for application for an exploration licence relating to oil Fee for application for an exploration licence relating to any other mining product Fee for application for extension of an exploration licence relating to oil Fee for application for extension of an exploration licence relating to any other mining product Fee for application for retention licence relating to minerals or stone Fee for application for retention licence relating to coal or oil Fee for application for extension of a retention licence 	Mineral Resources Regulations 1996

Tasmania

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
Racing	Services Tasmania	
Greyho	ound Racing	
4.136	Owner's licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.137	Trainer's licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.138	Attendant's licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.139	Catcher's licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.140	Syndicates licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.141	Transfer/change of ownership	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.142	Registration of lease	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.143	Naming — breeder	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.144	Naming — non-breeder	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.145	Stud greyhound registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.146	Notice of service	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.147	Registration of litter	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.148	Registration of pedigree	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.149	Trial track	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.150	Trainer's agreement	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.151	Duplicate certificate	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.152	DNA fingerprinting	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
Harnes	ss Racing	
4.153	Trainer licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.154	Trials driver licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.155	Driver licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.156	Trainer/driver licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.157	Stablehand	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.158	Syndicates	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.159	Colours registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.160	Foal notification registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.161	Sire registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.162	Clearances	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing

Part 7

Tasmania

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.163	DNA — stallion or mare	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.164	DNA — parentage	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.165	Duplicate certificate	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.166	Result of service	Racing Act 1983 (as amended), paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.167	Naming application	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.168	Transfer sale	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.169	Leases	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
Thorou	ighbred Racing	
4.170	Trainer A licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.171	Open permit	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.172	Owner/trainer licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.173	Jockey licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.174	King Island permit	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.175	Stable employees licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.176	Trackwork rider licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.177	Farriers licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.178	Syndicates licence	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.179	Syndicates — additional numbers	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.180	Syndicates — additional horse	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.181	Syndicates — delete members	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.182	Syndicates — amend agreement	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.183	Colours registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.184	Registration of racehorse (forwarded to Registrar of Racehorses, Sydney)	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.185	Transfer of ownership	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.186	Lease registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.187	Other registration	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.188	Permit to ride	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
4.189	Restricted plating	Racing Act 1983, paragraph 16 (1) (a) and Rules of Racing
Bookm	akers	
4.190	Registration as Bookmaker	Racing and Gaming Act, subsection 59 (1)

Tasmania

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.191	Registration as Bookmaker's Clerk	Racing and Gaming Act, subsection 59 (1)
4.192	Registration of Racecourse	Racing and Gaming Regulations 1976, section 30
Private	Forests Tasmania	
4.193	Private timber reserve application fees	Forest Practices Act 1985
4.194	Fee for tree fern tag – licence to authorise holder to take tree ferns as specified	Forest Practices Act 1985
LOCA	L GOVERNMENT	
4.195	Local government rates	Local Government Act 1993
Buildin	g and Planning Fees	
4.196	Demolition approval fee	Local Government Act 1993
4.197	Consideration of temporary permit	Local Government Act 1993
4.198	Consideration of demolition	Local Government Act 1993
4.199	Provision of copy of plan of building	Local Government Act 1993
4.200	Provision of a copy of an approval/consent list	Local Government Act 1993
4.201	Copies of plans fees	Local Government Act 1993
4.202	Boundary adjustment fee	Local Government Act 1993
4.203	Subdivision planning fees	Local Government Act 1993
4.204	Development application permit fees	Local Government Act 1993
4.205	Cash developer contribution fee	Local Government Act 1993
4.206	Rezoning applications	Local Government Act 1993
4.207	Building application permit fees	Local Government Act 1993
4.208	Sewerage connection fees	Local Government Act 1993
4.209	Statutory certificates under sections 132 and 337	Local Government Act 1993
4.210	Copy of Planning Scheme Ordinance	Local Government Act 1993
4.211	In kind developer contributions	Local Government Act 1993
Engine	ering Developments	
4.212	Engineering plan approval fees	Local Government Act 1993
Plumbi	ng Fees	
4.213	Plumbing plan approval	Local Government Act 1993
4.214	Special connection permit	Local Government Act 1993

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
Food P	remises Operations	
4.215	Application fee to grant or transfer licence for business premises	Local Government Act 1993
4.216	Temporary food premises licence fee	Local Government Act 1993
Enviro	nment Health	
4.217	Approval of layout and use of single burial ground	Local Government Act 1993
4.218	Application fee for vehicle to cart potable water	Local Government Act 1993
4.219	Public health risk activities licence	Public Health Act 1997
Waste	Management	
4.220	Trade waste permits	Local Government Act 1993
4.221	Liquid trade waste permits	Local Government Act 1993
Animal	Control	
4.222	Dog registrations	Dog Control Act 1987
4.223	Kennel licence	Dog Control Act 1987
4.224	Pound fees	Dog Control Act 1987
4.225	Pound fees	Local Government Act 1993
Parking	9	
4.226	Tow away charges	Local Government Act 1993
Signs a	and Advertising	
4.227	Sign application fee	Local Government Act 1993
Health	and Welfare	
4.228	Immunisation certificate	Local Government Act 1993
Hall Hi	re	
4.229	Liquor permits	Local Government Act 1993
Recreation		
4.230	Caravan licences	Local Government Act 1993
Fire Ma	anagement	
4.231	Fire levy	Local Government Act 1993
4.232	Fire Service Levy — motor vehicle registration component	Fire Service Act 1979

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
Sundry	Licences	
4.233	Licences issued under by-laws	Local Government Act 1993
4.234	Hawkers licence	Local Government Act 1993
4.235	Place of assembly licence	Local Government Act 1993
Miscell	aneous	
4.236	Application fees to erect banner — Apex park (Central Coast)	Local Government Act 1993
4.237	Road closure charges	Local Government Act 1993
4.238	Local Government Planning Levy (Contribution to administration)	Local Government Act 1993
4.239	Copy of agendas and minutes	Local Government Act 1993
4.240	Special construction rates	Local Government (Highways) Act 1982
4.241	Special construction rates	Sewers and Drains Act 1954
4.242	Special construction rates	Local Government (Building and Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1993
Marine	and Safety Tasmania	
4.243	Marine and Safety (Fees) By-laws 1998 — Schedule 1	Marine and Safety (Examinations and Certificates of Competency)
	• Application fee	By-laws 1997
	 Issue of duplicate certificate Issue of certificate	
4.244	Marine and Safety (Fees) By-laws 1998 — Schedule 2	Marine and Safety (Mooring) By-laws 1998
	• Fees for moorings	
	• Fee for an initial permit	
	• Fee to renew a permit	
	• Fee for transfer of ownership of a permit	Maning and Safety (Motor Post and
4.245	Marine and Safety (Fees) By-laws 1998 — Schedule 3	Marine and Safety (Motor Boat and Licences) By-laws 1998
	• Fees for Registration and Licences	
	Certificate of Registration for motor boat Registration for motor boat (20)	
	• Renewal of Registration for motor boat (per annum)	
	• Recording of transfer of ownership of motor boat	
	• Certificate of Registration	
	• Licence to drive speed boat	
	Registration plate or label	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
4.246	 Marine and Safety (Fees) By-laws 1998 — Schedule 4, Part 2 Surveys and Certificates — miscellaneous fees 	Marine and Safety (Surveys and Certificate of Surveys) By-laws 1997
	 Permits issued under the Marine and Safety (Survey and Certificates of Survey) By-laws 1997 	
4.247	Commercial Vessel Registration fee	Marine and Safety (Fees) By-Laws 2000
4.248	Suspension clearance fee	Marine and Safety (Fees) By- Laws 2000
POLIC	E AND PUBLIC SAFETY	
5.1	Application for permit to acquire firearm	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.2	Application for registration of firearm by non-dealer	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.3	Application for registration of firearm by dealer	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.4	Application for firearms licence	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.5	Application for firearm dealers licence	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.6	Application for firearm museum licence	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.7	Application for firearm heirlooms licence	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.8	Application for approval of shooting gallery, rifle club, pistol shooting club, range	Firearms Regulations 1996
5.9	Race permit	Police Offences Act 1935
5.10	Tanners licence	Police Offences Act 1935
5.11	Agent's licence fee	Firearms Regulations 1996

PRIMARY INDUSTRIES, WATER AND ENVIRONMENT

Environment and Land Management

Permit fees under the *Environmental Management and Pollution Control (General Fees)*Regulation 1995

6.1	Schedule 1 — Fees — Regulation 3 Part 1: level 2 activities	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.2	 Petroleum and chemical chemical works coal processing works oil refineries wood preservation works 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.3	2. Manufacturing and mineral processing	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.4	 cement works ceramic works ferrous and non-ferrous metal melting metallurgical works mineral works pulp and paper works wood processing works textile bleaching and dyeing factories woodchip mills Waste treatment sewage treatment works 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.5	 waste depots 4. Food production and animal and plant 	Environmental Management and
	 abattoirs or slaughterhouses breweries and distilleries fish processing milk processing works produce processing works rendering or fat extraction Works wool scourers, tanneries or fellmongeries 	Pollution Control Act 1994
6.6	5. Extractive industriesquarriesextractive pitsmines	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.7	6. Material handlingcrushing, grinding or millingcoal handling	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.8	 7. Other fuel burning racing or testing venues laundries pre-mix bitumen plants 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
Annual fees for activities other than level 2 activities		
6.9	A level 1 activity referred to the Board under subsection 2 (1) of the Act	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.10	A level 3 activity for which the Board is responsible for enforcing environmental conditions:	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
	• the same fee that would be payable if the	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	activity would be a level 2 activity were it not of State significance under the <i>State Policies</i> and <i>Projects Act 1993</i> ; or	
	• if the activity would not be a level 2 activity if it were not of State significance under the <i>State Policies and Projects Act 1993</i>	
6.11	Issue or amendment of environment protection notice other than:	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
	• under subsection 44 (2) of the Act; or	
	• in respect of a waste transport business	
6.12	Waste transport business fee	Environmental Management and
	• issue of environment protection notice in respect of a waste transport business or the amendment of such a notice by the addition of a prime mover or vehicle (the fee is to be calculated by reference to the number of vehicles used by the business)	Pollution Control Act 1994
	• fee for amendment of environment protection notice in respect of a waste transport business otherwise than by the addition of a prime mover or vehicle	
	• Environment Improvement Program Base fee	
6.13	Annual permit fee in respect of premises declared to be scheduled premises under section 22A of the repealed Act	Environmental Management and Pollution Control (General Fees) Regulations 1995
6.14	Transfer of land held under contract of sale	Crown Lands Act 1976
6.15	Transfer of a lease	Crown Lands Act 1976
6.16	Transfer of a licence	Crown Lands Act 1976
6.17	Initiating an amendment of a planning scheme under subsection 34 (1) of the Act	Land Use Planning and Approvals Act 1993
6.18	Making an application to the Commission for approval for a planning authority to grant a dispensation from the provisions of an interim order under subsection 47 (2) of the Act	Land Use Planning and Approvals Act 1993
6.19	Instituting an appeal to the Appeal Tribunal under section 61 of the Act	Land Use Planning and Approvals Act 1993
6.20	Section 109: For Commission to give a recommendation in respect of sub-minimum lots	Local Government (Building and Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1993
Inland I	Fisheries Act 1995 — Licences and permits	
6.21	Commercial fishing licence — application for grant, variation, renewal, transfer or replacement	Inland Fisheries Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	• eels	
	• other species	
6.22	Issue:	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
	• eels	
	• one other species	
	 each additional species 	
6.23	Assistant Fisher's Licence — application for grant, variation, renewal, transfer or replacement	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
6.24	Angling licence — application for:	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
	• a person who is 18 years of age or more and is not an eligible pensioner	
	 a person who is in receipt of a card entitled a Seniors Card that is approved by the Commission 	
	 an eligible pensioner 	
	• a person who is at least 14 years of age and under 18 years of age	
	• one day for a person who is at least 14 years of age	
	• 3 consecutive days for a person who is 18 years of age or more	
	• 14 consecutive days for a person who is 18 years of age or more	
	• replacement licence	
	• a licence by a person referred to in the Act for the use of 2 rods and lines	
6.25	Whitebait licence application	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
6.26	Fish farm licence — hobby scale (totally re-circulating water), application for issue, variation, renewal or replacement	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
6.27	Fish farm licence — commercial scale 1 (totally re-circulating water), application for issue, variation, renewal or replacement	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
6.28	Fish farm licence — commercial scale 2 (flow through water), application and issue • each year; and	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
	• each megalitre of commissional water rights	
6.29	Renewal	Inland Fisheries Act 1995
	• each year; and	
	• each megalitre of commissional water rights	
6.30	Fishing permit — application	Inland Fisheries Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law			
Inland	Inland Fisheries Act 1995 — Registration				
6.31	Fish dealer — application, issue of certificate of registration, application for renewal, issue of certificate of renewal, application for transfer and transfer	Inland Fisheries Act 1995			
6.32	Premises — application, issue of certificate of registration and renewal	Inland Fisheries Act 1995			
6.33	Private fishery — application, issue of certificate of registration and renewal	Inland Fisheries Act 1995			
6.34	Inspection of register	Inland Fisheries Act 1995			
Nation	al Parks and Wildlife Act 1970 — Fauna licences				
6.35	 Skin Dealers' Licences Fauna Dealer's Licence skins. licensing the authorised holder: to buy untreated skins and unmarked skins; and 	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970			
	 to sell any skins (including untreated skins) that are not unmarked skins 				
6.36	Wallaby Licences Commercial Wallaby Hunter's Licence. Licensing the authorised holder: • to take wallaby during the open season	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970			
	specified in the licence; and				
	 to sell the skins of any wallaby taken by the holder in pursuance of the licence; and 				
	• to sell the meat of any wallaby taken by the holder in pursuance of the licence to the holder of a licence in respect of any licensed game meat processing works or licensed pet food works, within the meaning of the <i>Meat Hygiene Act 1985</i>				
	A licence authorising the holder thereof to take wallaby during the open season specified in the licence				
Nation	al Parks and Wildlife Act 1970 — Muttonbird licences				
6.37	Commercial muttonbird operator's licence. Licensing the authorised holder:	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970			
	 to take juvenile muttonbirds on the rookeries specified in the licence during the open season specified in the licence; and 				
	• to sell the products of juvenile muttonbirds				

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.38	Commercial Muttonbird Catcher's Licence. Licensing the authorised holder:	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
	• to take juvenile muttonbirds on the rookeries specified in the licence during the open season specified in the licence; and	
	• to sell any juvenile muttonbirds taken by the holder taken in pursuance of the licence to the holder of a commercial muttonbird operator's licence	
6.39	Muttonbird Licence. Licensing the authorised holder to take during the open season specified in the licence, in any one day, the following number of juvenile muttonbirds:	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
	 in the Bass Strait Islands — 25 elsewhere — 15 	
Nation	al Parks and Wildlife Act 1970 — Other licences except	game farm licences
6.40	Deer licence — licensing the authorised holder to take deer during an open season specified in the licence	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.41	Duck licence — licensing the authorised holder to take wild duck during an open season specified in the licence	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.42	Pheasant licence — licensing the authorised holder to take adult male pheasant during an open season specified in the licence	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.43	Brown quail — licensing the authorised holder to take brown quail during an open season specified in the licence	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
Nation	al Parks and Wildlife Act 1970 — Royalties	
6.44	Royalties in respect of each skin of: a wallabya brush tail possum	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.45	Royalties in respect of fallow deer	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.46	Permits for Export	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.47	Issue of Wildlife Exhibition Licences	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.48	Renewal of Wildlife Exhibition Licences	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.49	Permit for Display of Wildlife	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970

Part 7

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.50	Duration and renewal of Wildlife Display Permit	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
Enviro	nmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994 –	- Level 2 activities
6.51	 Petroleum and chemical chemical works coal processing works oil refineries wood preservation works 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.52	 2. Manufacturing and Mineral Processing cement works ceramic works ferrous and non-ferrous metal melting metallurgical works mineral works pulp and paper Works wood processing works textile bleaching and dyeing factories woodchip mills 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.53	3. Waste treatmentsewage treatment workswaste depotswaste transport Business	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.54	 4. Food production and animal plant product processing abattoirs or slaughterhouses breweries and distilleries fish processing milk processing works produce processing works rendering of fat extraction works wool scourers, tanneries or fellmongeries 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.55	5. Extractive industriesquarriesextractive pitsmines	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.56	6. Mine handlingcrushing, grinding or millingcoal handling and washing	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.57	7. Fuel burning	Environmental Management and

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	racing or testing venueslaundriespre-mix bitumen plants	Pollution Control Act 1994
Enviror activitie	nmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994— es	Fees for activities other than level 2
6.58	 A level 3 activity: the same fee that would be payable if the activity would be a level 2 activity were it not of State significance under the <i>State Policies and Projects Act 1993</i>; or if the activity would not be a level 2 activity if it were not of State significance under the <i>State Policies and Projects Act 1993</i> 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.59	An environmentally relevant activity other than a level 2 or level 3 activity	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.60	A level 1 activity referred to the Board under subsection 24 (1) of the Act	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.61	 An application for authorisation to sell a controlled substance if the amount to be sold is not more than 100 kg a year if the amount sold is more than 100 kg a year 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.62	 An application for the authorisation to purchase a controlled substance if the amount to be purchased is not more than 100 kg a year if the amount to be purchased is more than 100 kg a year 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.63	An application for an authorisation to undertake a controlled activity	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.64	An application for an authorisation to possess a portable halon fire extinguisher	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.65	 An application for an authorisation to manufacture, using a controlled substance in the manufacturing process, any one of the following: rigid polyurethane foam for use as packaging material extruded polystyrene foam for use as packaging or installation material flexible polystyrene foam 	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.66	An application for an authorisation to sell (but not manufacture) any one of the following	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	foams, if a controlled substance has been used in the manufacture of that foam:	
	• rigid polyurethane foam for use as packaging material	
	extruded polystyrene foam for use as packaging or insulation materialflexible polystyrene foam	
6.67	An application for the recognition of an interstate authorisation	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.68	By-laws made under the <i>Local Government</i> Act 1993 imposing fees in relation to functions carried out by a council under the Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994	Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994
6.69	Registration fee	Land Surveyors Act 1909
6.70	Registration fee	Valuers Registration Act 1974
6.71	Annual fee in respect of premises declared to be scheduled premises under section 22A	Environmental Management and Pollution Control (General Fees) Regulations 1995
Land T	Titles Office	
Sched	ule 1 — fees	
6.72	Lodgment of application under section 84B, 84C or 84D of the Act	Conveyancing and Law of Property (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.73	Supply of proof under section 90DA of the Act	Conveyancing and Law of Property (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.74	Lodgment of any other instrument of application under the Act	Conveyancing and Law of Property (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.75	Schedule 1 — fees	Conveyancing and Law of Property (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.76	Applications, caveats and dealings	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.77	On lodgment of a dealing instrument or withdrawal of caveat, request or application (other than an application made by a person for a change of name following a change in the person's family status) or for making an entry or entering a memorial of notification for which no fee is otherwise prescribed	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.78	On lodgment for registration of a memorandum of transfer	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.79	On lodgment of a caveat, discharge of mortgage or discharge of change	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.80	On lodgment for registration of a memorandum granting land of the Crown	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.81	Copies:	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
	• On Application or request for a copy of a single document, dealing, instrument, plan, stratum plan, building title plan or diagram or part of a single document, dealing, instrument plan, stratum plan, building title plan or diagram or the field notes or survey notes of a single plan or diagram	
	• If the copy is prepared by a photocopying process, transparency process, electronic process or facsimile process, for a copy of a single folio of the Register, dealing, instrument or document or part of a single folio of the Register, dealing instrument or document	
	 If typed copy is requested 	
	• In addition, for each hour or part of an hour to prepare the copy	
	 In addition to any other fee, if the application request is received or the copy is to be dispatched by post and no reference number or an incorrect reference number is quoted In addition, for each hour or part of an hour taken to seem here the copy. 	
	taken to search for the copy	
	eation notices maps and plans	
6.82	On an application or request for the certification by the Recorder, Deputy Recorder or Assistant Recorder of a copy of a single document, dealing, instrument, plan or diagram or part of a single document, dealing, instrument, plan or diagram or the field notes or survey notes of a single plan or diagram, either as a machine copy or print made from a transparency under section 68B of the <i>Evidence Act 1910</i>	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.83	In addition, for each hour or part of an hour taken to prepare the copy for certification	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.84	On lodgment of a priority notice or notice of withdrawal of priority notice to a caveator of intention to register a dealing under section 136 of the Act	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
6.85	On lodgment of each map, plan or building title plan	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	In addition, for each parcel shown on that map, plan or building title plan	
	On lodgment of an application to amend a plan	
	On lodgment of a plan prepared solely for the purpose of placing survey information on public record	
	In addition, if the application involves the amendment of the Register, for each certificate of title to issue pursuant to such amendment	
	Supply of a plan for which no fee is otherwise prescribed	
	In addition, for each hour or part of an hour taken to prepare the plan	
Sealing	of instruments etc	
6.86	For examination an sealing of an instrument or dealing not prepared on a form bearing the Recorder's seal	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
	On Lodgment of a request for the sealing of a printed form	
6.87	On application or request to search a single folio of the Register (including the face plan of the plan supporting that folio), dealing, instrument or document	Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
	On request to search for and supply copies of plans and field notes relevant to one specified proposed survey	
	In addition, for each hour or part of an hour taken to comply with the request	
	For exhibiting deeds surrendered by the applicant	
	For each requisition made by the Recorder	
	For payment of additional fees	
	Under section 50 of the Act	
	Under section 143B of the Act	
	On Lodgment of requisition for statement of grounds under section 144 of the Act	
	On lodgment of objection to correction of plan under section 143 of the Act	
6.88	On lodgment of application for registration for which fee is not otherwise provided	Registration of Deeds Amendment (Fees) Regulations 1999

Item Australian tax, fee or charge

Australian law

On deposit of deeds (comprising one title)

On application to inspect deposited deeds or documents

On application to search indexes, memorials, plans, field notes and other records in the Register (for each chain of title)

On application or request for photographic copy of single memorial, record or other document or survey plan kept in Registry (if fee has not been paid)

On application if Registrar is requested to certify copy (whether or not fee has been paid)

On application for registration of a power of attorney, reconveyance or release or discharge of a charge, registered lien or judgment

6.89 Lodgment of strata plan for registration; and each additional lot shown on the strata plan

Application to amend registered strata plan where the amendment results in the creation of additional lots

Where the amendment does not result in the creation of additional lots

Application to consolidate 2 or more strata plans

Application to cancel strata plan

Lodgment of application for registration of the following:

- Staged development scheme
- Community development scheme
- Conversion of existing strata scheme into staged development scheme
- Lodgment of final approved detail of a stage in a development scheme, or of an element in a community development scheme, where the stage or element is lodged separately from the scheme, or a fee is not payable for the lodgment of the element under the *Land Titles (Fees) Regulations 1995*
- Where the number of lots in the scheme is more than 5
- Plus for each lot in the stage or element where
- The number of lots in the scheme is 5 or less plus 50 for each lot in the stage or element

Strata Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
	 Registration of variation to staged development scheme or community development scheme 	
	• Where the variation results in the creation of additional lots	
	• Where the variation does not result in the creation of additional lots	
	 Registration of dealing for sale or disposal of land subject to registered staged development scheme or registered community development scheme 	
	• Application for relief under Part 9 of the Act	
	• Inquiry under section 141 of the Act	
	• Lodgment of order under section 142 of the Act	
	 Lodgment of notice of appeal under section 144 of the Act 	
	• Application to Tribunal under subsection 96 (1) or 133 (1) or section 145 of the Act	
	 Application to council under subsection 321 (1), 36 (1), 43 (1), 53 (1) or 58 (1) of the Act 	
	 Lodgment with Recorder of dealing, instrument or application under the Act not prescribed elsewhere in the Regulations 	
	Lodgment with Recorder of plan under the Act not prescribed elsewhere in the Regulations	Strata Titles (Fees) Regulations 1999
	Plus for each lot shown on the plan	
Primary	Industries and Fisheries	
6.91	Fees under the <i>Apiaries Act 1978</i> — registration of apiaries	Apiaries Act 1978
	Fees under the <i>Meat Hygiene Act 1985</i> — licences	Meat Hygiene Act 1985
	Application for licence to carry out animal research	Animal Welfare Amendment Regulations 1996
6.94	Application fee	Animal (Brands and Movement) Act 1984
6.95	Transfer fee	Animal (Brands and Movement) Act 1984
6.96	Application for a special authority	Animal Health Act 1995
6.97	Application for authorisation to import cattle	Animal Health Act 1995

Tasmania

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.98	Application for section 61 licence to collect and possess reproductive material	Animal Health Act 1995
6.99	Licence fee for section 61 licence	Animal Health Act 1995
6.100	Application fees	Animal Farming (Registration) Act 1994
6.101	Registration fees	Animal Farming (Registration) Act 1994
6.102	Application for a permit to keep more than 10 rabbits	Vermin Destruction Act 1950
6.103	Renewal of a permit to keep more than 10 rabbits	Vermin Destruction Act 1950
6.104	Application fees for permits	Agricultural and Veterinary (Control of Use) Act 1995
6.105	Application fees for licences	Agricultural and Veterinary (Control of Use) Act 1995
6.106	Commercial operator licence — annual fees	Agricultural and Veterinary (Control of Use) Act 1995
6.107	Application for chemical user certificate of competency	Agricultural and Veterinary (Control of Use) Act 1995
6.108	Annual fee for chemical user certificate of competency	Agricultural and Veterinary (Control of Use) Act 1995
6.109	Lodgment of section 14 complaint	Fertilizers Act 1993
6.110	Application for exemption under section 25	Fertilizers Act 1993
6.111	Fees under the <i>Veterinary Surgeons Act 1987</i> — registration	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1987
6.112	Granting of fishing licence	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.113	Variation of fishing licence	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.114	Fishing licence renewal	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.115	Fishing licence transfer	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.116	Fish processing licence renewal	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.117	Marine farming licence renewal	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.118	Application fees	Marine Farming Planning Act 1995
6.119	Processing fee for a request to vary a lease	Marine Farming Planning Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.120	Administrative fee payable by licensees	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.121	Licence fee for use of water in aquaculture, or hydro-electricity generation	Water Management Regulations 1999
	Licence fee for water authorities	
6.122	Obtaining copy of extract from licence register	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.123	Application by a water entity to implement a water management plan proving annual report on activities of a water entity implementing a water management plan	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.124	Application for licence	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.125	Application to vary licence	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.126	Application for renewal of licence	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.127	Temporary water allocation	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.128	Application for transfer of licence or water allocation	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.129	Application for temporary transfer of water allocation by person who does not hold a licence	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.130	Application for dam permit	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.131	Application to establish water district	Water Management Regulations 1999
6.132	Consideration of an application for approval to lease, sub-lease or lend licence	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.133	Consideration of an application for approval of another form of supervision of activity under licence	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.134	Consideration of an application for approval to transfer licence or authorisation to other certificate	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.135	Obtaining copy or extract from register kept under section 298 of Act	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.136	Obtaining list of entries from register kept under section 298 of Act	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.137	Royalties on taking living marine resources	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
6.138	Industry levies imposed under section 279 of Act	Living Marine Resources Management Act 1995
6.139	Application for any permit	Plant Quarantine Regulations 1998
6.140	Application for approved quarantine place	Plant Quarantine Regulations 1998
6.141	Application for a vendor's licence	Dairy Industry Regulations 1994
6.142	Application for renewal of a vendor's licence	Dairy Industry Regulations 1994
6.143	Application for transfer of a vendor's licence	Dairy Industry Regulations 1994
6.144	Register establishment fee — abalone unit	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
6.145	Register establishment fee — fishing licence	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
6.146	Application for registration of an interest	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
6.147	Application to vary or remove an interest	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
6.148	Request to view register and provide extract	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
6.149	Produce a replacement certificate	Fisheries (Licence Ownership and Interest) Registration Act 2001
Resour	ce Management and Planning Tribunal	
6.150	Fee for instituting an appeal	Resource Management and Planning Appeal Tribunal Regulations 1993
Crown	Land Services	
6.151	Royalties under paragraph 40 (1) (a) of the <i>Crown Lands Act 1976</i>	Crown Lands Act 1976
6.152	Royalties under section 41 of the <i>Crown Lands Act 1976</i>	Crown Lands Act 1976
6.153	Application to use Crown Land	Crown Lands Act 1976 and National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.154	Application for a business licence under section 25C	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.155	Renewal for a business licence under section 25H	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.156	Transfer of a business licence under section 251	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970
6.157	Transfer of leases and licences under section 26AAA	National Parks and Wildlife Act 1970

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
TREA	SURY AND FINANCE	
7.1	Application for an accommodation licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.2	Application for transfer of an accommodation licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.3	Application for reclassification of premises	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.4	Licence fee payable under section 156 of the Act	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.5	Application for an accommodation permit	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.6	Application for a liquor licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.7	Grant of a liquor licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.8	Application for transfer of a liquor licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.9	Application for authority to act as a licensee	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.10	Application for a liquor permit	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.11	Application for a liquor permit authorising the sale of liquor at an unlicensed club	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.12	Application for a wine producers licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.13	Application for transfer of a wine producers licence	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.14	Application for assessment of a wine	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.15	Licence fee payable under section 203 of the Act	Liquor and Accommodation (Fees) Regulations 1995
7.16	Application for redefining the boundaries of a casino	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.17	Application for licensed premises gaming licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.18	Application for special employee's licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.19	Application for technician's licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.20	Application to be listed on Roll of Recognised Manufacturers and Suppliers	Gaming Control Act 1993

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
7.21	Casino Annual Licence fees under Gaming Deed of Agreement	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.22	Community Support Levy	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.23	Motor tax	Vehicle and Traffic Act 1999
7.24	Payroll tax	Payroll Tax Act 1971
7.25	Filing fee for premises carrying out alterations	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.26	Change of name of licensed premises	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.27	Application for duplicate licence of permit	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.28	Application to change provisions of a special permit	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.29	List of licensed premises — hard copy	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.30	List of licensed premises — disk	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.31	Report of licence transactions (monthly)	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.32	Copy of licence or permit	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.33	Copy of published decision of the Board/Commissioner	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.34	Request for licence premises information prior to transfer application, including notices	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.35	Request for an inspection of licensed premises	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.36	Notification of change of nominated associate of a licensed operator, licensed premises, gaming operator or a person listed on the Roll	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.37	Application for variation of licence conditions of special employees licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.38	Application for renewal of special employee's licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.39	Application for renewal of technicians licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.40	Application for replacement of any licence issued under the Act	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.41	Gaming machine/equipment validations	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.42	Gaming Licence	TT-Line Gaming Act 1993
7.43	Minor gaming permit fees	Gaming Control Act 1993

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
7.44	Application for Tasmanian gaming licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.45	Annual Tasmanian gaming licence fee	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.46	Application fee for search under subsection 42 (1) of Act	Land Tax Act 2000
7.47	Fee for issue of certificate under subsection 42 (2) of Act	Land Tax Act 2000
7.48	Renewal of licensed premises gaming licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.49	Annual licensed premises gaming licence fee	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.50	Proposal to amend licensed premises gaming licence	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.51	Application to vary Licence Conditions	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.52	Responsible Serving of Alcohol Course — enrolment fee	Liquor and Accommodation Act 1990
7.53	Application fee for Certificate of Exemption — Motor Vehicle Dealers	Duties Act 2001 (applies from 1 July 2001)
7.54	Annual renewal fee- Motor Vehicle Dealers	Duties Act 2001 (applies from 1 July 2001)
7.55	Land Tax	Land Tax Act 2000
7.56	Stamp Duty	Duties Act 2001 (applies from 1 July 2001)
7.57	Debits Duty	Debits Duties Act 2001 (applies from 1 July 2001)
7.58	Gaming Tax	Gaming Control Act 1993
7.59	Gaming Tax	TT-Line Gaming Act 1993
7.60	Special contribution	Workers Rehabilitation and Compensation Amendment Act 2001
7.61	Co-operative Societies:	
	• Search	Co-operative Housing Societies Act 1963
	• Registration	Co-operative Housing Societies Act 1963
	Annual Returns	Co-operative Housing Societies Act 1963
	• Amendment to Rules	Co-operative Housing Societies Act 1963
	• Certificate	Co-operative Housing Societies Act 1963
Office	of the Tasmanian Energy Regulator	
7.62	Licence fees	Electricity Supply Industry Act 1995

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law
7.63	Code fees	Electricity Supply Industry Act 1995
7.64	Administration fees	Electricity Supply Industry Act 1995
WHO	LE OF GOVERNMENT	
8.1	Freedom of information fees	Freedom of Information Act 1991
8.2	Income tax equivalents (government business enterprises etc)	Government Business Enterprises Act 1995
8.3	Taxation equivalents for entities to which Part 10 of the <i>Government Business Enterprises Act 1995</i> applies	Government Business Enterprises Act 1995
8.4	Guarantee fees payable under Part 11 of the Government Business Enterprises Act 1995	Government Business Enterprises Act 1995
8.5	Freedom of information search fees	Freedom of Information Act 1991
8.6	Freedom of information photocopying fees	Freedom of Information Act 1991

Part 8 Australian Capital Territory

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
TREA	SURY		
ACT R	evenue		
1.1	Ambulance service levy	Emergency Management Act 1999	Tax based on ACT contributors to Health Insurance Funds
1.2	Debits Tax	Debits Tax Act 1997	Tax based on debits from cheque linked accounts of financial institutions
1.3	Financial Institutions Duty	Financial Institutions Duty Act 1987	Tax based on credits to accounts of financial institutions
1.4	Insurance levy	Insurance Levy Act 1998	Tax based on the market share of an insurer calculated as a percentage of the total levy amount
1.5	Payroll tax	Payroll Tax Act 1987	Tax based on wages payable to employees above the threshold
1.6	Conveyances	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on value of real property to be transferred
1.7	Leases	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on the value of lease arrangements
1.8	Business Acquisitions	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on the value of the business to be acquired
1.9	Marketable securities	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on the value of the securities being purchased
1.10	Insurance	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on the value of the premium
1.11	General (Municipal) Rates	Rates and Land Tax Act 1926	Municipal tax for the provision of services
1.12	Land Tax	Rates and Land Tax Act 1926	Territorial tax

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.13	Objection lodgment fee	First Home Grant Act 2000	Fee required to
		Rates and Land Rent (Relief) Act 1970	accompany the lodgment of an objection to any
		Rates and Land Tax Act 1926	revenue assessment
		Taxation Administration Act 1999	or related decision
1.14	Vehicles	Duties Act 1999	Duty based on the greater of purchase price or market value of the vehicle to be registered or transferred
1.15	Hire of goods	Duties Act 1999	Duty is based on the total amount of the hiring charges
1.16	Concessional Duty (Trusts and Superannuation)	Duties Act 1999	Duty payable on an instrument executed over property that is non-dutiable and on instruments relating to managed investment schemes and superannuation
1.17	Duplicates and counterparts	Duties Act 1999	Duty charged on duplicate or counterpart not lodged at same time as original instrument
1.18	Replicas	Duties Act 1999	Duty payable on a replica
1.19	Motor vehicle demonstrator administration fee	Duties Act 1999	Administration fee for LMVD if they hold a demonstrator for more than 12 months
1.20	Penalty taxes	Taxation (Administration) Act 1999	
1.21	Penalty taxes	Rates and Land Tax Act 1926	
1.22	Stamp duties and taxes	Stamp Duties and Taxes Act 1987	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.23	Implicit debt guarantee levy	Territory Owned Corporations Act 1990, section 31	Levy imposed on public sector agencies under competitive neutrality policy to offset benefits of Government guarantee on borrowings
1.24	Conveyancing Certificate	Rates and Land Tax Act 1926	Fee imposed for the production of a certificate for a particular property detailing the status of rates and land tax liabilities
1.25	Statement of account fee — general rates and land tax	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988 (Cwth), paragraph 37 (a)	Fee imposed for the production of additional statements of account relating to general rates or land tax charges
1.26	Status of account fee — general rates and land tax	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988 (Cwth), paragraph 37 (a)	Fee imposed for the production of a certificate for a particular property detailing the status of a rates and land tax account
ACT G	ambling and Racing Commis	ssion	
Gamin	g Machines		
1.27	Licence application	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for a gaming machine licence
1.28	Copy of Licence	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for a copy of a gaming licence
1.29	Licence variation fee	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied in respect of each variation to a licence
1.30	Approved Attendants certificate	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for biennial issue/renewal of attendants certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.31	Technicians certificate	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for biennial issue/renewal of technicians certificate
1.32	Inter-club link jackpot permit fee	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for a permit to operate an inter-club link jackpot arrangement
1.33	Inter-club link jackpot permit renewal	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application for renewal of an inter-club link jackpot permit
1.34	Inter-club link jackpot permit variation	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application to vary an inter-club link jackpot permit
1.35	Inter-club link jackpot permit transfer	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Fee applied to the application to transfer an inter-club link jackpot permit
1.36	Tax on gaming machine revenue	Gaming Machine Act 1987	Monthly tax imposed on licencees' gross gaming machine revenue
Intersta	ate lotteries		
1.37	Levy on interstate lottery sales in the ACT	Lotteries Act 1964	Levy payable by interstate promoters on sales of lottery games in the ACT
1.38	Levy on interstate pool betting sales in the ACT	Pool Betting Act 1964	Levy payable by interstate promoters on sales of pool betting games in the ACT
1.39	Unclaimed prize moneys	Pool Betting Act 1964 and Lotteries Act 1964	Unclaimed prize money forfeited to the Territory
Lotterie	es		
1.40	Lottery permit application fee	Lotteries Act 1964	Fee applied to the application for a lottery permit

•			
Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.41	Unclaimed prize moneys	Pool Betting Act 1964 and Lotteries Act 1964	Unclaimed prize money forfeited to the Territory
1.42	Levy on Keno sales	Pool Betting Act 1964 and Lotteries Act 1964	Levy on subscriptions to Keno
1.43	Fee to vary lottery permit	Lotteries Act 1964	Fee applied to vary a lottery permit
Racing	and Wagering		
1.44	Racing and Betting Approvals	Racing Act 1999	The Minister and/or Gambling and Racing Commission are empowered to grant licences or permits under the Act and receive applications in respect of racing related matters. The Act permits fees to be levied for such activities
1.45	Bookmakers fee for Standing Licence	Bookmakers Act 1985	Fees relating to the grant of a standing licence to permit a person to carry on business as a bookmaker
1.46	Bookmakers fee for Standing Licence (based on turnover)	Bookmakers Act 1985	Licence fee (turnover tax) based on the amount of money paid or promised to a bookmaker as a consideration for all bets made with the bookmaker
1.47	Sports Betting Licence application fee	Bookmakers Act 1985	Fee applied to the applicant for the grant of a sports betting licence
1.48	Fee for Sports Betting Licence	Bookmakers Act 1985	Annual fee applied to the holder of a sports betting licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.49	Fee for Sports Betting Licence	Bookmakers Act 1985	Licence fee based on the amount of money paid or promised to a sports bookmaker as a consideration for all bets made with the bookmaker
1.50	Sports Betting Agent Licence application fee	Bookmakers Act 1985	Fee applied to the applicant for the grant of a sports betting agent's licence
1.51	Fee for Sports Betting Agent Licence	Bookmakers Act 1985	Annual fee applied to the holder of a sports betting agent's licence
1.52	Race bookmaking licence application fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the application for a race bookmaking licence
1.53	Race bookmakers licence fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the issue/renewal of a race bookmakers licence
1.54	Race bookmakers agent licence application fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the application for a race bookmakers agents licence
1.55	Race bookmakers agent licence fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the issue/renewal of a race bookmakers agents licence
1.56	Sports bookmaking licence application fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the application for a sports bookmaking licence
1.57	Sports bookmakers licence fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the issue/renewal of a sports bookmakers licence
1.58	Sports bookmakers agent licence application fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the application for a sports bookmakers agents licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.59	Sports bookmakers agents licence fee	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Fee applied to the issue/renewal of a sports bookmakers agents licence
1.60	Bookmakers Tax	Race and Sports Bookmaking Act 2001	Tax based on bookmakers turnover
1.61	Licence fees	Racecourses Act 1935	Annual and special licence fees applicable under the Act
Casino			
1.62	Casino Tax	Casino Control Act 1988	Tax based on the Casino's gross profits
1.63	Casino licence fee	Casino Control Act 1988	Annual fee applied to the holder of the Casino licence
1.64	Exclusion application	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for exclusion from the casino
1.65	Revocation of an Exclusion Notice application	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for revocation of an exclusion notice
1.66	Authorised game approval	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for approval of an authorised game
1.67	Alteration to the rules of a game approval	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for approval for alteration to the approved rules of a game
1.68	Key employee licence application	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for a key employee licence
1.69	Operations employee licence application	Casino Control Act 1988	Fee applied to the application for an operations employee licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.80	Prize and unclaimed moneys	Interactive Gambling Act 1998	Prize and unclaimed moneys forfeited to the Territory
ACTTA	Л В		
1.81	ACTTAB payments to the Territory	Betting (ACTTAB Limited) Act 1964	ACTTAB payments to the Territory
1.82	Racing Development Fund Levy	Betting (ACTTAB Limited) Act 1964	Levy on ACTTAB turnover for racing development fund
1.83	Licence fee	Betting (ACTTAB Limited) Act 1964	Licence fee equal to 10% of the capital value of ACTTAB payable in twelve monthly instalments
1.84	Tax equivalent	Betting (ACTTAB Limited) Act 1964	Tax equivalent regime
1.85	Dividends	Betting (ACTTAB Limited) Act 1964	ACTTAB payments to the Territory
1.86	Commonwealth Tax Equivalents	Territory Owned Corporations Act 1990	Tax based on equivalent amounts that would be payable if organisation was not exempt by virtue of its Territory Owned status
Registi	rar of Co-Operative Societies		
1.87	Schedule of fees	Co-operative Societies Act 1939	Fees payable under the Act for the purposes of the regulatory scheme
Corpor	rate Development and Services	3	
1.88	FOI application fee	Freedom of Information Act 1989	Application fee to validate request (remittance of fee possible on a number of grounds)
1.89	FOI processing charges	Freedom of Information Act 1989	Processing fee charged for time and resources
1.90	Internal review of FOI decision	Freedom of Information Act 1989	Application fee for internal review

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
ACTEV	V Corporation		
Sewera	age charges		
1.91	All connection fees under the provisions of this Act	Utilities Act 2000	
1.92	Charges for the supply of sewerage services	Utilities Act 2000	Charges for the supply of sewerage services to various classes of chargeable land
1.93	Charges for additional flushing cistern or flush valve	Utilities Act 2000	Charges for each flushing cistern or flush valve on various classes of chargeable land in excess of 2 flushing cisterns or flush valves
Water			
1.94	Water charge other than through a meter or to property	Utilities Act 2000	
1.95	Water charge through a metered hydrant standpipe	Utilities Act 2000	
1.96	Standard charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 6 of the Act
1.97	Multiple domestic charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 7 of the Act
1.98	Units and common property charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 7A of the Act
1.99	University of Canberra charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 7B of the Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
1.100	Australian National University charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 7C of the Act
1.101	Unmetered charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 8 of the Act
1.102	Unconnected charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 9 of the Act
1.103	Short tenancy charge	Utilities Act 2000	Applicable to supplies to a parcel of land referred to in section 14 of the Act
1.104	Water Head-works Capital Contribution charge	Utilities Act 2000	Charges paid by land developers in relation to Head-works
1.105	Sewerage Head-works Capital Contribution charge	Utilities Act 2000	Charges paid by land developers in relation to Head-works
1.106	Attendance fee	Utilities Act 2000	Attendance (debt/collection or disconnection/ restriction) first visit in a twelve month period (in office hours)
1.107	Attendance fee	Utilities Act 2000	Attendance (debt/collection or disconnection/ restriction) within a year of a previous visit (in office hours)
1.108	Reconnection fee	Utilities Act 2000	Reconnection fee (following disconnection/ restriction for non-payment)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Miscel	laneous fees		
1.109	Certificate request fee	Utilities Act 2000	Fee payable for a certificate showing the amount of rates that is payable in respect of a quantity of water or of a parcel of land
1.110	Miscellaneous charges		
JUSTI	CE AND COMMUNITY SA	FETY	
Austra	lian Federal Police		
2.1	Criminal Injuries Compensation levy	Criminal Injuries Compensation Act 1983, section 34D	Levy liable to be paid by a person convicted of certain offences
2.2	Weapon licences	Firearms Act 1996, section 19	Fees are payable under the Act for the issue of licences and permits, pertaining to the use of firearms
Regist	rar General		
2.3	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 18	Application to register change of adults name
2.4	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 19	Application to register change of child's name
2.5	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 21	Request for change of name to be noted in Birth Record
2.6	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 24	Application to alter Register to record change of sex
2.7	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 42	Access to the Register
2.8	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997, section 43	Search of the Register including issue of a Certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.9	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Search of the Register including issue of a certificate or extract from or entry in an index or register or notifying the result of a search by Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander affected by separation from their families and communities
2.10	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Commemorative Birth Certificate Package (contains 1 Std + 1 commemorative certificate)
2.11	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Commemorative Birth Certificate
2.12	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Lodging a notice of intended marriage
2.13	Births, Deaths and Marriages	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Granting of shortening of time of intention to marry
2.14	Interfax fee	Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Act 1997	Fee for collection of certificate information and charges for customers applying for birth, death or marriage certificates in other jurisdictions
2.15		Adoption Regulations	Original birth certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.16		Instruments Act 1933	Registration of a bill of sale under subsection 9 (1A) or a transfer thereof under subsection 13 (2). Registration of a lien under subsection 17 (2) or 25 (2) or a transfer thereof under subsections 21 (2) or 29 (2)
2.17		Instruments Act 1933	Registration of a mortgage under subsection 27 (2) or a transfer thereof under subsection 29 (2)
2.18		Instruments Act 1933	Search any book, index or register kept pursuant to the Act under subsection 36 (1)
2.19		Instruments Act 1933	Office copy or extract of any instrument or document under subsection 36 (2)
2.20		Registration of Deeds Act 1957	Registration of a deed under subsection 4 (1)
2.21		Registration of Deeds Act 1957	Issue of a certified copy of a deed under section 7
2.22	Business Names and Associates	Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For incorporation of an association and issue of a certificate of incorporation by the Register-General under section 19
2.23		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For amalgamation of 2 or more incorporated associations and issue of a certificate of incorporation by the Registrar-General under section 27

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.24		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For inspection or search under section 11, of a register or document kept by the Registrar-General where the register or document is kept in paper form
2.25		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For inspection or search under section 11, of a register or document kept by the Registrar-General where the register or document is kept in electronic form and a copy of the electronic record is made for the purpose of the search
2.26		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For the issue by the Registrar-General of a document or a copy of a document under section 11
2.27		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement of an application for the reservation of a name under section 37
2.28		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodging, under section 59, a notice of appointment of a public officer or for lodging, under section 59, a notice of the change of address of a public officer

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.29		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodging, under section 62, a notice of a person becoming a committee member, or of an office of a committee member becoming vacant or of a member of a committee changing his or her address
2.30		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement, under section 59, of a notice of appointment of a public officer or for lodging a notice of the change of address of a public officer more than 1 month after the appointment or change of address (late lodgement)
2.31		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement, under section 62, of a notice of a person becoming a committee member, or of an office of a committee member becoming vacant or of a member of a committee changing his or her address more than 1 month after the occurrence of those events (late lodgement)
2.32		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement of an annual return under section 79
2.33		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement, under section 79, of an annual return after a period of 6 months beginning at the end of the financial year of the association (late lodgement)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.34		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement, under section 33, of a notice of a special resolution to alter the rules of an association
2.35		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For lodgement, under section 33, of a notice of a special resolution to alter the rules of an association more than 1 month after resolution was passed (late lodgement)
2.36		Associations Incorporation Act 1991	For any other approval given or act done by the Registrar-General for the purpose of the Act and for which a fee is not elsewhere provided paragraph 125 (1) (e)
2.37		Business Names Act 1963	For an application for registration of a business name
2.38		Business Names Act 1963	For lodging an application for the consent of the Minister under subsection 9 (3) for the registration of a business name
2.39		Business Names Act 1963	For lodging application for renewal of registration
2.40		Business Names Act 1963	For lodging with the Registrar-General a statement under section 12, not including statements required by paragraph 12 (1) (b) or subsection 12 (3)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.41		Business Names Act 1963	For inspecting a document lodged with the Registrar-General under section 22
2.42		Business Names Act 1963	The lodgement, or late lodgement, of a statement with the Register-General pursuant to this Act
2.43		Business Names Act 1963	The production by the Registrar-General of the register, a statement or other document kept by or in the custody of the Register-General
2.44		Business Names Act 1963	The issue by the Registrar-General of a statement or other document or a copy or extract of that statement or document
2.45		Business Names Act 1963	Any approval given, or other act done, by the Registrar-General for the purposes of this Act for which a fee is not otherwise determined
2.46		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of request to register a community title scheme
2.47		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of Management Statement
2.48		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment for registration of a Master Plan
2.49		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of a request for registration of an amendment of a community title

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.50		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment for registration of an order of the Supreme Court for amendment of a community plan
2.51		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment for registration of a By-law
2.52		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of an application for registration of a change of address for service of the body corporate
2.53		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of notice of the appointment, removal or replacement of an administrator
2.54		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of a request to record the amalgamation of community title schemes
2.55		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgment of a request to record the termination of a community title scheme
2.56	Land Titles	Land Titles Act 1925	Issue of duplicate grant under subsection 17 (2)
2.57		Land Titles Act 1925	Issue of certificate of title under subsection 44 (1)
2.58		Land Titles Act 1925	Issue of replacement certificate of title under section 62A
2.59		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of map or plan for purposes of section 64 or purposes of Land Titles (Unit Titles) Act 1970

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.60		Land Titles Act 1925	Stationery for map or plan under subsection 64 (1A)
2.61		Land Titles Act 1925	Issue of certified copy of part of the Register under subsection 65 (1)
2.62		Land Titles Act 1925	Inspection of Register under subsection 66 (1)
2.63		Land Titles Act 1925	Furnishing a copy, other than a certified copy, of information contained in the Register, under section 67
2.64		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of transfer under section 73
2.65		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of lease under section 82
2.66		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of surrender under subsection 86 (1)
2.67		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of variation under section 87C
2.68		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of sub-lease under section 88
2.69		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of mortgage under subsection 92 (1)
2.70		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of encumbrance under subsection 92 (2)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.71		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of postponement of mortgage under subsection 92A (2)
2.72		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of discharge of mortgage or encumbrance under section 101
2.73		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of variation of mortgage under section 101A
2.74		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of discharge of mortgage by court order under subsection 103 (3)
2.75		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of provisions under section 103A
2.76		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of easement under section 103B
2.77		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application of transfer of easement in gross under section 103C
2.78		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application for transfer of all easements in gross relating to a specified public utility business under section 103C
2.79		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of extinguishment of easement under section 103E

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.80		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of variation of easement under section 103F
2.81		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of incorporeal right under section 103G
2.82		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of memorandum of extinguishment of incorporeal right under section 103H
2.83		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of caveat under section 104A
2.84		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application to remove caveat under subsection 107 (1)
2.85		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of revocation of power of attorney under section 131
2.86		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application to register transmission on bankruptcy or insolvency under section 132
2.87		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application to register transmission on death of a proprietor under section 135
2.88		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of declaration by executor under section 138B
2.89		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodgement of application to hold a duplicate of a registered instrument under subsection 164A (1)

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.90		Land Titles Act 1925	Lodging a request for approval for printing of a document bearing a representation of the Register-General's seal
2.91		Land Titles Act 1925	Examining a document which has been printed without the Register-General's seal
2.92		Land Titles Act 1925	Subject to section 108D, lodging for registration, or entry on the register, any other document that affects land under the Act
2.93		Second-hand Dealers Act 1906	Application for a licence fee
Consu	mer Affairs		
2.94		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Application fee for registration as a Credit Provider
2.95		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Issue of duplicate certificate of registration as a Credit Provider
2.96		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Annual renewal of fee for a Credit Provider
2.97		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Inspection of taking copies of extracts from the Register of Credit Providers
2.98		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Application fee for registration as a Finance Broker
2.99		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Duplicate certificate of Registration for a Finance Broker
2.100		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Annual Renewal fee for a Financial Broker

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.101		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	Inspection or taking copies or extracts from the Register or Finance Brokers
2.102		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Issue of a licence for a period of 12 months or less
2.103		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Renewal of a licence for a further period of 12 months
2.104		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Issue of a copy of licence
2.105		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Inspection and taking extracts from the Register of Motor Vehicle Dealers
2.106		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Applications fee for licence for an individual
2.107		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Application fee for licence for Corporation
2.108		Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1977	Licence amendments
2.109		Trade Measurement (Administration) Act 1991 and Trade Measurement Act 1991	Application for Servicing Licence for Measuring Instruments or Public Weighbridge Licence
2.110		Trade Measurement (Administration) Act 1991 and Trade Measurement Act 1991	Issue of Annual Servicing Licence for Measuring Instruments
2.111		Trade Measurement (Weighbridges) Regulations	Issue of an Annual Public Weighbridge Licence
2.112		Trade Measurement (Weighbridges) Regulations	Application fee for a certificate or suitability for a weighbridge
2.113		Trade Measurement (Weighbridges) Regulations	Issue of duplicate certificate or suitability for a weighbridge

Item	Australian tax, fee or	Australian law	Notes
	charge		
Magist	rates Court		
2.114	Court fees and charges	Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982	All fees and charges payable under this Act
2.115	Court fees and charges	Coroners Act 1997	All fees and charges payable under this Act
2.116	Court fees and charges	Magistrates Court Act 1930	All fees and charges payable under this Act
2.117	Court costs	Magistrates Court Act 1930	Fee for initiating proceedings payable by the informant and recoverable from defendant
2.118	Tribunal fees and charges	Residential Tenancy Act 1997	All fees and charges payable under these Acts or in relation to these Acts under the Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982 or under the Magistrates Court Act 1930
2.119		Discrimination Act 1991	All fees and charges payable under these Acts or in relation to these Acts under the Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982 or under the Magistrates Court Act 1930
2.120		Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	All fees and charges payable under these Acts or in relation to these Acts under the Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982 or under the Magistrates Court Act 1930

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.121		Tenancy Tribunal Act 1994	All fees and charges payable under these Acts or in relation to these Acts under the Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982 or under the Magistrates Court Act 1930
2.122		Administrative Appeals Act 1989	All fees and charges
		Tribunal Act 1989	payable under these Acts or in relation to these Acts under the Magistrates Court (Civil Jurisdiction) Act 1982 or under the Magistrates Court Act 1930
2.123	All fees and charges	Family Law Act 1975	All fees and charges payable under this Act in relation to family law applications
2.124	Criminal Injuries Compensation Levy	Criminal Injuries Compensation Act	Levy
Suprer	ne Court		
2.125	Court fees and charges	Supreme Court Act 1933	Fees and charges determined under this Act
2.126	Criminal Injuries Compensation levy	Criminal Injuries Compensation Act 1983	Levy
Office	of the Public Trustee		
2.127	Examination of accounts of external managers	Guardianship and Management of Property Act 1991, section 27	The Public Trustee makes an annual examination of the accounts of external managers of represented persons
2.128	Annual management fee for trust funds	Proceeds of Crime Regulations section 14	Fee in relation to declaration about distributable and suspended funds

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.129	Remuneration for realisation of confiscated assets	Proceeds of Crime Regulations, regulation 16	Fees and charges determined under this Act
Emerge	ency Services Bureau		
2.130	Building Act fees	Building Act 1973	Issue of a Fire Brigade Clearance to private certifiers
2.131	Miscellaneous	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988 (Cwth), paragraph 37 (a)	Post Occupancy Building Fire Safety Inspections
Miscell	aneous revenue		
2.132	Other — registration fees	Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a principal under one Code of Practice
2.133		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a principal for additional Codes of Practice
2.134		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a principal for additional Codes of Practice after initial registration
2.135		Fair Trading Act 1992	Application fee for principal certification
2.136		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as an employee under one Code of Practice
2.137		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as an employee for additional Codes of Practice
2.138		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as an employee for additional Codes of Practice after initial registration
2.139		Fair Trading Act 1992	Application fee for employee certification
2.140		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a sub-contractor under one Code of Practice

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.141		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a sub-contractor for additional Codes of Practice
2.142		Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration as a sub-contractor for additional Codes of Practice after initial registration
2.143		Fair Trading Act 1992	Application fee for sub-contractor certification
Agents	Board of the ACT		
2.144	Costs	Agents Act 1968	Recovery of costs of inquiries held under the Act
Office	Of Fair Trading		
2.145	Motor Vehicle Dealer fees	Sale of Motor Vehicles Act 1978	All fees and charges payable under this Act, including Compensation Fund fees
2.146	Codes of Practice fees	Fair Trading Act 1992	All fees and charges payable under this Act or Codes of Practice under this Act, except those fees payable to the ACT Security Industry Council Inc under the Security Industry Code of Practice
2.147	Consumer Credit fees	Consumer Credit (Administration) Act 1996	All fees and charges payable under this Act

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.148	Trade Measurement fees	Trade Measurement (Administration) Act 1991	All fees and charges payable under this Act, except where the Trade Measurement Unit is supplying a commercial service in competition with another person or organisation authorised to supply verification or certification services, or is hiring test equipment
Liquor	and Adult Services Regulat	ion	
2.149	X Film fees	Classifications (Publications, Films and Computer Games) (Enforcement) Act 1995	All fees and charges payable under this Act
2.150	Liquor fees	Liquor Act 1975	All fees and charges payable under this Act
2.151	Brothel and Escort Agency fees	Prostitution Act 1992	All fees and charges payable under this Act
Miscel	laneous — other fees		
2.152	Motor Vehicle Repair and Service Code of Practice	Fair Trading Act 1992	Registration under one Code of Practice as a principal employing — 6 to 20 employees
			Registration under one Code of Practice as a principal employing — 21 and other employees
2.153	Fidelity fund levies	Legal Practitioners Act 1970	Contributions and levies to Solicitors Fidelity Fund of the ACT
2.154	Fee for practising certificate	Legal Practitioners Act 1970	Fee for issue or renewal of practising certificate

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Agents	Board of the ACT		
2.155	Agents fees	Agents Act 1968	All fees and charges payable under this Act
Legal A	Aid Commission		
2.156	Commission payments and charges	Legal Aid Act 1977	All payments payable under this Act
Electo	ral Commission		
2.157	Payment, return or forfeiture of candidate's deposit	Electoral Act 1992	
HEAL	TH AND COMMUNITY CA	RE	
3.1	Tobacco fees	Tobacco Licensing Act 1984	Regulatory fee
3.2	Application fee for a registrable public health risk activity	Public Health Act 1997, subsection 56F (2b)	Regulatory fee
3.3	Renewal fee for a registrable public health risk activity	Public Health Act 1997, subsection 56K (2b)	Regulatory fee
3.4	Application fee for transfer of registrable public health risk activity	Public Health Act 1997, subsection 56M (2b)	Regulatory fee
3.5	Fees payable upon granting of licensed premises Smoke-free Exemption	Smoke-free (Enclosed Public Places) Act 1994, subsection 8 (1c)	Regulatory fee
3.6	Fee to enable person to practise at the discretion of the Board	Vet Surgeon Act 1965, section 12	Temporary registration
3.7	Fee to enable person to practise at the discretion of the Board	Physiotherapist Act 1977, section 10	Temporary registration
3.8	Application fee for licence to manufacture a drug of dependence	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.9	Licence renewal fee	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.10	Application fee for licence to wholesale a drug of dependence	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.11	Licence renewal fee	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.12	Application fee for authorisation to use a drug of dependence in research of education	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.13	Authorisation renewal fee	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.14	Application fee for authorisation to place a drug of dependence in a first aid kit	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.15	Authorisation renewal fee	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.16	Application fee for approval to conduct a treatment centre	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.17	Approval renewal fee	Drugs of Dependence Act 1989	Regulatory fee
3.18	Licence fee to sell poisons and related substances	Poisons Act 1933	Regulatory fee
3.19	Application fee for licence to manufacture or sell a poison	Poisons and Drugs Act 1978	Regulatory fee
3.20	Licence renewal fee	Poisons and Drugs Act 1978	Regulatory fee
3.21	Application fee for licence to carry on a public health risk activity	Public Health Act 1997	Regulatory fee
3.22	Licence renewal fee	Public Health Act 1997	Regulatory fee
3.23	Application fee for transfer of activity licence	Public Health Act 1997	Regulatory fee
3.24	Application fee for licence to perform a public health risk procedure	Public Health Act 1997	Regulatory fee
3.25	Annual licence fee	Public Health Act 1997	Regulatory fee
3.26	Application for a licence to use radioactive material	Radiation Act 1983, paragraph 28 (d)	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.27	Application for registration of irradiating apparatus	Radiation Act 1983	Regulatory fee
3.28	Application for certificate of exemption	Smoke-Free Areas (Enclosed Public Places) Act 1994	Regulatory fee
3.29	Annual fee for certificate of exemption	Smoke-Free Areas (Enclosed Public Places) Act 1994	Regulatory fee
3.30	Notification of conduct of exempt food businesses (s90)	Food Act 2001	Regulatory fee
3.31	Registration of food businesses (s92)	Food Act 2001	Regulatory fee
3.32	Renewal of registration (s93)	Food Act 2001	Regulatory Fee
3.33	Change in details of registration or operation of food businesses (s97)	Food Act 2001	Regulatory Fee
3.34	Publication and inspection of food business registers (s106)	Food Act 2001	Regulatory Fee
Dental	Board of the ACT		
3.35	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Initial registration fee — Dentists
3.36	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Initial registration fee — Specialists
3.37	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Initial registration fee — Hygienists
3.38	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Mutual recognition fee — Dentists
3.39	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Mutual recognition fee — Specialists
3.40	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Mutual recognition fee — Hygienists
3.41	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Interim registration
3.42	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Annual renewal fee — Dentists
3.43	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Annual renewal fee — Specialists
3.44	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Annual renewal fee — Hygienists

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.45	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Re-registration fee — Dentists
3.46	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Re-registration fee — Hygienists
3.47	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Re-registration fee — Specialists
3.48	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Fee for duplicate certificate
3.49	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Fee for alteration to Register
3.50	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Fee to inspect an entry in the Register
3.51	Registration fee	Dentists Act 1931	Fee to obtain copy of entry in Register
Podiat	trists Board		
3.52	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Initial registration fee
3.53	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Mutual recognition fee
3.54	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Interim registration
3.55	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Annual renewal fee
3.56	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Re-registration fee
3.57	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Fee for duplicate certificate
3.58	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Fee for alteration to the Register
3.59	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Fee to inspect an entry in the Register
3.60	Registration fee	Podiatrists Act 1994	Fee to obtain copy of entry in Register
Psych	ologists Board		
3.61	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Initial registration fee
3.62	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Initial registration fee — Post Grad. Students
3.63	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Mutual recognition fee
3.64	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Mutual recognition fee — Post Grad. Students

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.65	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Interim registration
3.66	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Annual renewal fee
3.67	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Annual renewal fee — Post Grad. Students
3.68	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Re-registration fee
3.69	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Fee for duplicate certificate
3.70	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Fee for alteration to the Register
3.71	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Fee to inspect an entry in the Register
3.72	Registration fee	Psychologists Act 1994	Fee to obtain copy of entry in Register
Opton	netrists Board		
3.73	Initial Registration fee	Optometrist Act 1956, paragraph 17 (2) (b)	Fee for initial application for full registration pursuant to section 8 and registration at the discretion of the Board pursuant to section 10
3.74	Mutual recognition registration	Optometrist Act 1956, section 20	Fee for mutual recognition applications
3.75	Annual registration fee	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 28 (1)	Annual fee for registration
3.76	Restoration of registration	Optometrist Act 1956, paragraph 30 (2) (b)	Entitlement to re-registration subject to payment of fee
3.77	Interim registration	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 11 (2)	Entitlement to interim registration subject to payment of fee
3.78	Duplicate certificate	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 24 (4)	Fee to replace original certificate due to loss or destroyed original
3.79	Alterations of Register	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 33 (3)	Fee to alter particulars on register eg Name changes

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.80	Inspection of register fee	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 56 (1)	Fee to inspect an entry into the Register
3.81	Certified copy of register fee	Optometrist Act 1956, subsection 56 (2)	Fee to obtain a certified copy of an entry in the Register
Pharm	acy Board of the ACT		
3.82	Initial registration fee	Pharmacy Act 1931, sections 9 and 11	Fee for initial application for full registration pursuant to section 9 and registration at the discretion of the Board pursuant to section 11
3.83	Mutual recognition registration	Pharmacy Act 1931, section 21	Registration fee under mutual recognition provisions
3.84	Annual registration fee	Pharmacy Act 1931, subsection 28 (1)	Annual fee for registration
3.85	Restoration of registration	Pharmacy Act 1931, paragraph 30 (2) (b)	Entitlement to re-registration subject to payment of fee
3.86	Interim registration	Pharmacy Act 1931, subsection 12 (2)	Entitlement to interim registration subject to payment of fee
3.87	Duplicate certificate	Pharmacy Act 1931, subsection 31 (3)	Fee to replace original certificate due to loss or destroyed original
3.88	Alterations of register	Pharmacy Act 1931, subsection 33 (3)	Fee to alter particulars on register eg name changes
3.89	Inspection of register fee	Pharmacy Act 1931, paragraph 56 (1) (a)	Fee to inspect an entry into the Register
3.90	Certified copy of register fee	Pharmacy Act 1931, paragraph 56 (1) (b)	Fee to obtain a certified copy of an entry in the register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Chirop	ractors Registration Board		
3.91	Initial Registration Fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, paragraph 16 (2) (b)	Fee for initial application for full registration pursuant to section 7 and registration at the discretion of the Board pursuant to section 9
3.92	Inspection of register fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, paragraph 16 (2) (b)	Fee to inspect an entry in the register
3.93	Mutual recognition registration	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, section 19	Fee for mutual recognition applications
3.94	Annual registration fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, subsection 26 (1)	Annual fee for registration
3.95	Restoration of registration	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, paragraph 28 (2) (b)	Entitlement to re-registration subject to payment of fee
3.96	Interim registration	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, subsection 26 (1)	Entitlement to interim registration subject to payment of fee
3.97	Duplicate certificate	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, subsection 29 (3)	Fee to replace original certificate due to loss or destroyed original
3.98	Alterations of Register	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, subsection 31 (3)	Fee to inspect an entry into the Register
Other			
3.99	Certified copy of register fee	Chiropractors and Osteopaths Act 1983, paragraph 48 (1) (b)	Fee to obtain a certified copy of an entry in the Register
3.100	Application fee for retail tobacconist's licence	Tobacco Act 1927	Regulatory fee
3.101	Application fee for a wholesale tobacconist's licence	Tobacco Act 1927	Regulatory fee
3.102	Renewal fee retail tobacconist's licence	Tobacco Act 1927	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.103	Renewal fee for a wholesale tobacconist's licence	Tobacco Act 1927	Regulatory fee
3.104	Renewal fee for a licence to use radioactive materials	Radiation Act 1983, subsection 31 (2)	Regulatory fee
3.105	Renewal fee for a registration of irradiating apparatus	Radiation Act 1983	Regulatory fee
Nurses	Board of the ACT		
3.106	Initial Registration fee	Nurses Act 1988	Initial registration of a registered or enrolled nurse
3.107	Registration fee — mutual recognition	Nurses Act 1988	Registration under mutual recognition principles for registered/enrolled nurses
3.108	Duplicate Certificate fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee for the provision of a duplicate certificate fee
3.109	Alteration to Register fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee for the addition of qualifications, change of name to the Register
3.110	Annual Registration fee	Nurses Act 1988	Payment for the annual renewal of licence to practice
3.111	Re-registration fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee for re-instatement to the Register
3.112	Inspection of Register fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee for inspection of the Register
3.113	Certified Copy of Entry on the Register fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee to obtain a certified copy of an entry on the Register
3.114	Interim Registration fee	Nurses Act 1988	Fee for interim registration or enrolment

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Physio	otherapists Registration Boar	d	
3.115	Interim Registration	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 11 (2)	Fee to enable eligible applicant to practise in the interim period between lodging application and approval by Board at meeting
3.116	Application for Registration	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 7 (2)	Fee for lodgment of application and practice for remainder of the annual practising period, or as approved by the Board
3.117	Mutual recognition registration	Physiotherapists Act 1977, section 20	Fee for lodgment of application to practice for remainder of the annual practising period on proof of registration in another participating jurisdiction
3.118	Alteration of particulars in register	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 24 (3)	Administrative fee for alterations to the Register
3.119	Annual renewal of registration	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 25 (1)	Fee for renewal of registration due on 1 September each year
3.120	Re-registration	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 27 (1)	Fee for re-instatement to the Register for remainder of the annual practising period
3.121	Duplicate certificate	Physiotherapists Act 1977, subsection 28 (4)	Fee for replacing a lost or damaged certificate
3.122	Inspection of entry in register	Physiotherapists Act 1977, paragraph 52 (1) (a)	Administrative fee for inspection of an entry in the Register
3.123	Certified copy of entry in register	Physiotherapists Act 1977, paragraph 52 (1) (b)	Administrative fee for providing a copy of an entry in the Register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Veterin	nary Surgeons Board of the A	ACT	
3.124	Interim registration for veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 13 (2)	Fee to enable eligible applicant to practise in the interim period between lodging application and approval by Board at meeting
3.125	Application for registration for veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, paragraph 19 (2) (b)	Fee for lodgment of application and practice for remainder of the annual practising period, or as approved by the Board
3.126	Mutual recognition registration — veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, section 22	Fee for lodgment of application to practice for remainder of the annual practising period on proof of registration in another participating jurisdiction
3.127	Alteration of particulars in register — veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 30 (3)	Administrative fee for alterations to the Register
3.128	Annual renewal of registration — veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsections 36 (1) and 37 (1) respectively	Fee for renewal of registration due on 1 July each year
3.129	Re-registration for veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 39 (1)	Fee for re-instatement to the Register for remainder of the annual practising period
3.130	Duplicate certificate for veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 28 (5)	Fee for replacing a lost or damaged certificate
3.131	Inspection of entry in register for veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 57 (1)	Administrative fee for inspection of an entry in the Register
3.132	Certified copy of entry in register — veterinary surgeons and specialists	Veterinary Surgeons Act 1965, subsection 57 (2)	Administrative fee for providing a copy of an entry in the Register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Dental	Technicians and Prosthetist	s	
3.133	Provisional registration for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, section 29	Fee to enable eligible applicant to practise in the interim period between lodging application and approval by Board at meeting
3.134	Application for registration for dental technicians and prosthetists including companies	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, paragraph 25 (b)	Fee for lodgment of application and practice for remainder of the annual practising period, or as approved by the Board
3.135	Mutual recognition registration	Mutual Recognition Act 1992	Fee for lodgment of application to practice for remainder of the annual practising period on proof of registration in another participating jurisdiction
3.136	Alteration of particulars in register for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, subparagraph 36 (b) (1)	Administrative fee for alterations to the Register
3.137	Annual renewal of registration — veterinary surgeons and specialists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, subsection 34 (1)	Fee for renewal of registration due on 1 September each year
3.138	Re-registration for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, subsection 34 (4)	Fee for re-instatement to the register for remainder of the annual practising period
3.139	Duplicate certificate for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, subsection 33 (3)	Fee for replacing a lost or damaged certificate
3.140	Inspection of entry in register for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, paragraph 66 (1) (a)	Administrative fee for inspection of an entry in the Register

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
3.141	Certified copy of entry in register for dental technicians and prosthetists	Dental Technicians and Dental Prosthetists Registration Act 1988, paragraph 66 (1) (b)	Administrative fee for providing a copy of an entry in the Register
Medica	I Board of the ACT		
3.142	Initial registration fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Initial registration of a medical practitioner or intern
3.143	Temporary registration fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Temporary registration
3.144	Registration fee — mutual recognition	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Registration under mutual recognition principles
3.145	Duplicate certificate fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Fee for the provision of a duplicate certificate fee
3.146	Alteration to registration fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Fee for the addition of qualification, change of name to the Register
3.147	Annual registration fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Payment for annual renewal of licence to practice
3.148	Re-registration fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Fee for re-instatement to the Register
3.149	Inspection of register fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Fee for the inspection of the Register
3.150	Certified copy of entry on the register fee	Medical Practitioners Act 1930	Fee to obtain a certified copy of an entry on the Register
URBA	N SERVICES		
ACT B	uilding and Construction Ind	ustry Long Service Leave Board	
4.1	ACT Building and Construction Industry Long Service Leave levy	Long Service Leave (Building and Construction Industry) Act 1981	Levy imposed on building and construction industry employers for contributions to workers long service leave

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Roads	and Stormwater		
4.2	Dimensions and Mass Permits	Road Transport (General) Act 1999	Permit fee for a vehicle with a loaded mass exceeding 125 tonnes
4.3	Road opening fee — Road Carriageway Opening Permit	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	Permit to open up or break the surface of a carriageway
4.4	Footpath, Driveway and Gutter Opening Permit	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	For opening up or breaking the surface of a public place, other than a carriageway
Contro	olled Revenue		
4.5	User charges:		
	Outdoor Cafes	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	The fee recognises the financial benefit generated by use of public place
	Waste Management — Domestic	Waste Minimisation Act 2001	The non-commercial waste disposal levy contributes to strategies focusing on waste minimisation
4.6	Fees:		
	• Power Boats	Lakes Act 1976	Permit to use a power boat in the Molonglo River
	Public Land Use	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	Use of public land (green areas) for storage during construction projects and for short term commercial use
	• Use of Nature Strips	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Use of public land for storage during construction projects
City O	perations		
4.7	Permits for Hawkers to stand	Hawkers Act 1936	Permits a licensed Hawker to carry on business in a particular area

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.8	Parking Labels and/or Permits	Road Transport (Safety and Traffic Management) Regulations 2000	Fee payable pursuant to the Act for the provision of parking labels and/or permits for certified vehicles
4.9	Road Safety Contribution	Road Transport (General) Act 1999	Levy on registrations to fund road safety
		Included in maximum premiums in schedule of <i>Road Transport</i> (<i>Third-Party Insurance</i>) Regulations 2000 in force under above Act	campaign
4.10	Miscellaneous regulatory fees	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulations 2000 and Road Transport (Driver Licensing) Regulations 2000	Fees for licences, permits, authorisations and approvals under the Act
4.11	Road Rescue fees	Road Transport (General) Act 1999	Annual levy on motor vehicle registrations
		Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulations 2000	
Admin	istered Revenue		
4.12	Motor Vehicle Registration	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulations 2000	Fee payable pursuant to the <i>Road Transport Regulations 2000</i> for the grant, renewal or transfer of registration of any motor vehicle, including sedans, goods vehicles, tractors, trailers and motor cycles etc
4.13	Special (Number) Plates	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulations 2000	Fee payable pursuant to the <i>Road Transport Regulations 2000</i> for the provision, replacement or remake of traders, special and custom number plates as well as fees for reservation or transfer of such plates

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.14	Driver's Licences	Road Transport (Vehicle Registration) Regulations 2000	Fee payable pursuant to the Road Transport Regulations 2000 for the grant or renewal of drivers' licences, including learner, probationary, provisional and special licences as well as fee for written driving examinations for cars and motorbikes
4.15	Taxi Licence/plate	Road Transport (General) Act 1999	Fee payable pursuant to the <i>Road Transport Regulations 2000</i> for the provision, replacement or remake of traders, special and custom number plates as well as fees for reservation or transfer of such plates
4.16	Conservation and Wildlife — Infringements	Nature Conservation Act 1980	
4.17	Fees:		
	• Unleased Land Building Permits	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	Use of unleased land specifically for building permits
4.18	Stock Control	Pounds Act 1928	Pound fees, driving charges, deterrent fees, trespass rates, sustenance fees, and inspection of books fees under the Act
4.19	• Tail Tags	Animal Diseases Act 1993	Fee for the provision of emergency tail tags in case the original tags are missing at the point of sale or slaughter. The tags are used for disease tracing

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.20	Stock Brands	Stock Act 1991	Fee for the registration of a brand
4.21	• Sand and Gravel Permits		Fee for a permit to extract/remove sand and/or gravel from Territory land
4.22	Dog Poundage	Domestic Animal Act 2000	Fees imposed upon the keeper of an impounded dog for accommodation and sustenance which must be paid before a dog will be released to the keeper
4.23	Wildlife Permits	Nature Conservation Act 1980	Fees in relation to the regulation of keeping and trading in native and exotic species of flora, fauna and fish and for the regulation of activities in reserves and wilderness areas
4.24	• Licence to Breed Animals	Animal Welfare Act 1980	Licence to use or breed an animal for the purpose of research or teaching
4.25	• Dog Licences	Domestic Animal Act 2000	A licence to keep 4 or more dogs or a licence to keep a dangerous dog
4.26	• Dog Registration	Domestic Animal Act 2000	The fee for the initial registration of a dog by a keeper
4.27	• Dog Registration — Renewal	Domestic Animal Act 2000	The fee for the renewal of registration of a dog by a keeper
4.28	• Replacement Dog Tags and Registration Certificates	Domestic Animal Act 2000	The fee for the replacement of a registration tag or Certificate
4.29	• Dog transport	Domestic Animal Act 2000	Fee for transportation of a dog

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.30	• Entire animal fee	Domestic Animal Act 2000	Fee for permit to keep a cat or dog sexually entire
4.31	• Replacement Registration Certificate	Domestic Animal Act 2000	Fee for replacement registration certificate
4.32	• Hawker's Licence	Hawker Act 1936	
4.33	Miscellaneous regulatory fees	Gas Safety Act 2000, Regulations and Codes made under the Act	Fees in relation to compliance certificates and indicators and other gas safety issues
Planni	ng and Land Management		
Contro	lled Revenue		
4.34	Building statistics	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Provision of building Information
4.35	Building records/search	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Retrieval and copy of information held on file
4.36	Refunds	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee for refund of application fee where approval has yet to be given
4.37	Lease preparation	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee for preparation lease where no lease premium is charged
4.38	Production or reprint of a lease	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to charged for the production/reprint of a lease
4.39	Conveyancing inquiry	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to search Territory Land file and report
4.40	Survey Examination fee	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to examine survey plan following amendment to lease
4.41	Plan approvals	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Examination of plans for fitout works

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.42	Certified copies	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to provide certified copies of various certificates such as lease compliance, section 28DA
4.43	Extension of time for lease convenants	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Extension of time for lessee to meet lease convenants
4.44	Public Notification fee	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to public notify development
4.45	Application for an Order	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Application fee to obtain an order for a lessee to comply with the Land Act
4.46	Bond preparation fee	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	Fee to prepare bond for incomplete works prior to issue of compliance Certificate
4.47	Parking contribution fee	Australian Capital Territory (Self-Government) Act 1988, paragraph 37 (a)	ACT Govt fee to access vehicle parking
4.48	Certificate of Electrical Safety	Electricity Safety Act 1971	Application fee for Notification of Electrical Work (NOEW) certificates
4.49	Hydraulic Fees Registration of Back Flow Test Reports	Water & Sewerage Regulation 2001	Fees for back flow test reports
Admini	stered Revenue		
4.50	Registration Certificate	Architects Act 1959	Initial Application fee
4.51	Practicing Certificate	Architects Act 1959	Annual renewal of registration
4.52	Builders Licence	Building Act 1972	Assessment, examination, renewal and application fees
4.53	System Licence	Building Act 1972	Fees related to installation of either warm water systems or mechanical ventilation systems

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.67	Application for Grant of Further lease	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Fee for grant on new lease over the same parcel of land for up to a further 99 years
4.68	Certificate of Compliance	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Issue of certificate that stating development complies with the lease conditions
4.69	Transfer of lease	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee to gain Minister's consent to allow transfer of lease, where development is incomplete
4.70	Industrial Area Licence	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee for grant of licence over industrial land
4.71	Licence to occupy or use Territory land	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee for grant of licence for temporary occupation of Territory land
4.72	Licence to use room in Assembly Building	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee for use of room in Assembly building
4.73	Development Application	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee that will cover erection, alteration or demolition of a building structure, carrying out of earthworks, or works that landscape of land
4.74	Lease variation fee	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Application fee to vary clause within the lease
4.75	Copies and Extracts	Land (Planning and Environment) Act 1991	Fee to obtain copies from the Register of Applications, Approvals and Orders
4.76	Licence fees	Plumbers, Drainers and Gasfitters Board Act 1982	Application and renewal of licence
4.77	Unleased land	Roads and Public Places Act 1937	Fee to use unleased land and air space over unleased land

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.78	Certificate of registration	Surveyors Act 2001	Various fees associated with examination and registration of Surveyors
4.79	Inspection of Register	Surveyors Act 2001	Fee to allow a person to inspect the register of surveyors
4.80	Unit title fees	Unit Titles Act 1970	Application fee for approval for subdivision of a lease under the act provided the subdivision is not less than 2 units and common property
4.81	Change of use charge	Land Act 1991	Tax assessed as added value to a lease due to change in lease conditions/clauses
4.82	Hydraulic fees Investigative Inspections that are not subject to a permit	Water & Sewerage Act 2000	Hydraulic inspection fees for non current plumbing or drainage work
Enviror	nment ACT		
4.83	Circus Permits	Animal Welfare Act 1992	Allows a circus to hold performances in the ACT
4.84	Trapping Permits	Animal Welfare Act 1992	A permit to trap animals (for commercial or non-commercial purposes)
4.85	Application fee for a licence to take water	Water Resources Act 1998	Payable at the time of application
4.86	Licence to take water yearly administration fee	Water Resources Act 1998	Licence fees in relation to water use
4.87	Driller's licence fees	Water Resources Act 1998	
4.88	Bore construction permit	Water Resources Act 1998	
4.89	Water control structure permit	Water Resources Act 1998	
4.90	Recharge licence application fee	Water Resources Act 1998	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.91	Recharge licence yearly fee	Water Resources Act 1998	
4.92	Environmental Authorisations granted under section 49 of the Environment Protection Act	Environment Protection Act 1997	Application, annual and period fees payable under the Environment Protection Act in respect of an authorisation to undertake the specified activities
4.93	Submission to the environment management authority of an environment improvement plan	Environment Protection Act 1997	Fees payable under the Environment Protection Act at the time of lodgement of a plan
4.94	Submission to the environment management authority of an environmental audit	Environment Protection Act 1997	Fees payable under the Environment Protection Act at the time of lodgement of the audit report
4.95	Submission to the environment management authority of an emergency plan	Environment Protection Act 1997	Fees payable under the Environment Protection Act at the time of lodgement of a plan
4.96	Administrative charge	Environment Protection Act 1997	Payable in addition to on the spot fine when a final notice is issued
ACT V	VORKCOVER		
5.1	Certificates	Occupational Health and Safety Act 1989	Application for a new, varied converted or lost or stolen certificate of Competency
5.2	Accreditation of Competency Assessors	Occupational Health and Safety Act 1989	Applications for accreditation as an assessor and the accreditation of assessors

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
5.11	Levy	Workers' Compensation Supplementation Fund Act 1980	Levy on insurers approved to underwrite workers' compensation insurance and for self insurers exempted for insuring other workers' compensation obligations	
	ATION AND COMMUNITY			
Buildir	ng And Construction Industry	/ Training Board		
6.1	Fees for regulatory services	ACT Adoption Act 1993	The Act allows adult adopted persons, birth	
	Adoption fees		parents, relatives and adoptive parents to obtain identifying information in relation to their adoptions	
6.2	Training levy	Building and Construction Industry Training Levy Act 1999	Compulsory levy to fund training in the building and construction industry	
6.3	Registration, application and accreditation charges	Vocational Education and Training Act 1995	Registration, application and accreditation charges for training providers	
6.4	Freedom of Information fees	Freedom of Information Act 1989		
Office	of Adult Education			
6.5	Registration charges	ACT Education Services for Overseas Students Act 1994	Registration charges for non-government education providers to enable teaching of overseas students	
Independent Competition and Regulatory Commission				
6.6	Utility Services Licence fee	Utilities Act 2000	Licence to supply utility services	

Part 9 Northern Territory

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
CHIEF	MINISTER			
Northe	ern Territory Electoral Office			
1.1	Nomination fees	Northern Territory Electoral Act		
1.2	Nomination fees	Local Government Electoral Regulations		
1.3	Fee for Disputed Elections	Northern Territory Electoral Act		
Aborig	inal Areas Protection Author	rity		
1.4	Application for Authority Certificate	Northern Territory Aboriginal Sacred Sites Act, subsection 20 (5)	Application fee	
1.5	Inspection of Register	Northern Territory Aboriginal Sacred Sites Act, section 48	Regulatory fee	
JUSTI	CE			
Attorn	ey-Generals' Department			
Legal I	Practitioners			
2.1	Admission Registration fee	Legal Practitioners Act, section 14A and Regulations, regulation 1A		
2.2	Fees for Practising Certificates	Legal Practitioners Act, section 32 and Regulations, regulation 3	Regulatory fee	
2.3	Legal Practitioners' Fidelity Fund Contribution	Legal Practitioners Act, section 90	Regulatory fee	
2.4	Payment of investment income by Legal Practitioners Trust Committee to the Legal Practitioners' Fidelity Fund	Legal Practitioners Act, section 84A	Regulatory fee	
Births, Deaths and Marriages				
2.5	Search and issue of a Birth, Death, Adoption or Marriage certificate or other certificate including Aboriginal population record	Births, Deaths and Marriages Regulations, regulation 17	Regulatory fee	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.6	Other service eg priority fee, copy of original registration or amendment fee	Births, Deaths and Marriages Regulations, regulation 17	Regulatory fee
2.7	Application to register a change of name of child or adult in the Change of Name Register	Births, Deaths and Marriages Regulations, regulation 17	Application
Land 1	Titles Office		
2.8	Development levy	Registration Regulation, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.9	Registration of standard form	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.10	Registration of non standard form	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.11	Application for cancellation of a statutory charge	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.12	The requisition fee payable on an instrument or document lodged in the Registry	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.13	If an instrument or application deals with more than one certificate as to title for endorsement, a noting fee for each certificate after the first	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.14	On lodgment for registration under the Instruments Act	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.15	For each inspection of the register under the Instruments Act	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Search fee
2.16	For the certificate of a copy of an instrument or document lodged in the Registry in pursuance of the Act	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates/licences
2.17	On lodgment of a caveat (including sending of notices)	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.18	For an application for foreclosure	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.19	If a lodgment requires or necessitates the issue of a certificate as to title, per titles (being a title issued as a result of a sub-division or registration of a unit titles plan or otherwise issued as a result of an application for a new title)	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.20	For an inspection of the register — search fees	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Search fee
2.21	For the deposit or amendment of a plan (other than a plan lodged for the purpose of subdivision	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Application fee
2.22	For a search of the Record of Administrative Interests and Information (the fee does not apply if this search is conducted in conjunction with a search of the register)	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Search fee
2.23	Lodgment or registration or other service not provided for (other than for a notice of a grant under the Crown Lands Act or Pastoral Act or a change of name or address)	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.24	Fee for a photocopy or facsimile of a document kept under the Real Property Act, Real Property (Unit Titles) Act, Instruments Act or Power of Attorney Act	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Copy fees for lodgment and other notices
2.25	Fee for mailing by certified mail	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.26	Fee for advertising a lost certificate as to title or instrument by the Registrar-General	Registration Regulations, regulation 3	
Real P	roperty: Unit Titles		
2.27	Lodgment of an application of registration of plan as a units plan, a units plan relating to a stage development, a units plan of subdivision, a plan of consolidation or a building alteration plan	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.28	Lodgment of a notification of alteration of articles of a body corporate as referred to in paragraph 78 (2) (a) of the Unit Titles Act and lodgment of notice of conversion and disclosure statement or an alteration of a disclosure statement	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.29	On lodgment of registration of an order under section 95 of the Unit Titles Act varying or cancelling a units scheme	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.30	For the issue of each certificate as to title resulting from the registration of a plan or an application for, or order for, cancellation or variation	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.31	For each objection to a cancellation under section 15A of the Act	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.32	For an instrument or notice or application not otherwise provided for	Real Property (Unit Titles) Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
Power	s of Attorney			
2.33	For registering a power of attorney: (a) in a form in accordance with Form 1 in Schedule 2 of the Powers of Attorney Regulations	Power of Attorney Act; Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices	
	(b) otherwise than in accordance with that Form	Power of Attorney Act; Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices	
2.34	For registering a revocation of a power of attorney	Power of Attorney Act; Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Fees for lodgment and other notices	
2.35	For endorsing a copy of an original instrument creating or revoking a power of attorney — for each instrument or other document	Power of Attorney Act; Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates/licences	
2.36	For a search of a power of attorney	Power of Attorney Act; Registration Regulations, regulation 3	Search fee	
Workn	nen's Liens			
2.37	For each affected title under subsection 10 (3) and section 16	Workmen's Liens Act	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates/licences	
Titles Drafting Section				
2.38	Application for unit title made under section 10 or 26B of the Act	Unit Titles Act Regulations, regulation 5	Application fee	
2.39	Application for approval of a proposal for subdivision for estate development made under subsection 26Q (1)	Unit Titles Act, section 26Q	Application fee	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Courts	s Administration		
Supre	me court — civil registry		
2.40	Filing fees specified in regulations	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.41	Fees re Setting for trial	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.42	Appeals: Appeals Master's decision	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.43	Appeals: Commencement appeal	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.44	Appeals: Notice Cross Appeal reasonable expenses	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.45	Judgment/execution: Filing Warrant/Writ Enforcement	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.46	Judgement/execution: service fees	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.47	Searches — per name	Supreme Court Regulations	Search fee
2.48	Motion for admission	Supreme Court Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.49	Taxing fee	Supreme Court Regulations	Regulatory fee
2.50	Transcript fees	Supreme Court Regulations	Regulatory fee
2.51	Probate fees — application for grant	Supreme Court Regulations	Application fee
Supre	me court — Sheriff's office		
2.52	Fees charged for the service of writs, notices, orders, summons etc and execution of warrants or other process of execution, poundage fees, and arrest fees imposed under the Sheriff Regulations	Sheriff Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
Magis	trate's Courts — Court of Sui	mmary Jurisdiction	
2.53	Filing fee	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.54	Issue of Summons	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.55	Service of Summons	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.56	Warrant of Distress or Commitment		
	• Issue	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
	• Execution	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.57	Notice of Appeal	Justices Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.58	Transcript fees	Records and Deposition Act	Regulatory fee
2.59	Copy of proceeding	Justices Act	Regulatory fee
Local	court		
2.60	Fees for Filing Statements of Claim	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.61	Application to interplead order under Part 14 of the Rules	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.62	Application for an order under Part 18 of the Rules seeking preliminary discovery or discovery from a non-party	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.63	Application for a rehearing under Part 36 of the Rules	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.64	Notice of appeal under Part 37 of the Rules (not an appeal against a decision of a Registrar)	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.65	Application for the issue of a warrant under Part 29 or Chapter 2 of the Rules	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.66	Application for an order under Chapter 2 of the Rules, other than an application under Part 50 for an order relating to the payment of a judgement debt by instalments	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.67	Applications under:Absconding Debtors	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment
	Act	Local Court Rules	and other notices
	• Hire Purchase Act	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
	• Warehousemen's Lien's Act	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.68	Judgment filed for registration under section 105 of the Service and Execution and Process Act 1992 (Cwth)	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.69	Taxation of costs	Local Court Rules	Access to Courts system
2.70	Certified copy of order under Part 35	Local Court Rules	Regulatory fee
2.71	Inspection and copies of register under subsection 12 (3)	Local Court Rules	Search fee
2.72	Small claims: Statement of claim	Local Court Rules	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.73	Small claims: Application for rehearing	Local Court Rules	Application fee
2.74	Victim's assistance: Application filing fee	Local Court Rules	Application fee
2.75	Victim's assistance levy	Crimes (Victim's Assistance) Regulations	
Coron	er's Court		
2.76	Transcript fees	Local Court Rules	Regulatory fee
Small	Claims Court		
2.77	Filing fee for statement of claim	Small Claims Rules	Fee for lodgment

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.78	Filing fee for application for rehearing	Small Claims Rules	Fee for lodgment
Work I	Health		
2.79	Filing fee for Bill of costs	Work Health Rules	Fee for lodgment
Family	Law		
2.80	Application for final order	Family Law Regulations, regulation 11	Application fee
2.81	Response to application for final order	Family Law Regulations, regulation 11	Regulatory fee
2.82	Fixing of hearing date (Defence Matters)	Family Law Regulations, regulation 11	Regulatory fee
2.83	Notice of Appeal from Court of Summary Jurisdiction	Family Law Regulations, regulation 11	Regulatory fee
2.84	Application for declaration as to validity (Form 6)	Family Law Regulations, regulation 11	Regulatory fee
Justice	es (Territory Infringement No	tices Enforcement Scheme) Regulation	ons
2.85	Issue of a courtesy letter	Justices (Territory Infringement Notices Enforcement Scheme) Regulations, regulation 4	Regulatory fee
2.86	Preparation of certificate of enforcement	Justices (Territory Infringement Notices Enforcement Scheme) Regulations, regulation 4	Regulatory fee
2.87	Issue of enforcement order	Justices (Territory Infringement Notices Enforcement Scheme) Regulations, regulation 4	Regulatory fee
2.88	Preparation of notice of enforcement order	Justices (Territory Infringement Notices Enforcement Scheme) Regulations, regulation 4	Regulatory fee
2.89	Execution of Warrant	Justices (Territory Infringement Notices Enforcement Scheme) Regulations, regulation 4	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Consu	mer Affairs		
Agents	Licensing		
2.90	Issue of real estate agent licences	Agents Licensing Regulations, sections 25 and 31	Regulatory fee
2.91	Issue of business agent licences	Agents Licensing Regulations, sections 25 and 31	Regulatory fee
2.92	Issue of conveyancer licences	Agents Licensing Regulations, section 31	Regulatory fee
2.93	Issue of agent's representative licences	Agents Licensing Regulations, section 41	Regulatory fee
2.94	Renewal of licences	Agents Licensing Regulations, subsection 32 (2)	Regulatory fee
2.95	Annual fee payable by registered agent's representative	Agents Licensing Regulations, section 43A	Regulatory fee
2.96	Issue of duplicate or varied licence or certificate of registration as an agent's representative	Agents Licensing Regulations, section 127	Regulatory fee
2.97	Application to Board for exemption from provisions of Act (other than as part of issue of restricted licence or certificate)	Agents Licensing Regulations, section 5A	Regulatory fee
2.98	Copy of transcript	Agents Licensing Regulations, subsection 8 (7)	Regulatory fee
2.99	Interest from Agents Trust Account	Agents Licensing Act, section 50	Fee
Auctio	neers		
2.100	Application for licence	Auctioneers Act, section 5	Prescribed fee
2.101	Renewal of licence	Auctioneers Act, section 6	Prescribed fee
2.102	Application for Clerks Licence	Auctioneers Act, section 8F	Prescribed fee
Comm	ercial and Private Agents Lic	censing Act	
2.103	Licence fees after application granted	Commercial and Private Agents Licensing Act, section 17A	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.104	Application for Licence	Commercial and Private Agents Licensing Act, section 7	Application fee
2.105	Application for Agent's Manager	Commercial and Private Agents Licensing Act, section 17E	Application fee
Motor \	Vehicle Dealers		
2.106	Application fee for a licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 132	Application fee
2.107	Grant of a licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 138	Regulatory fee
2.108	Annual fee for a dealer	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 141	Regulatory fee
2.109	Variation to licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, sections 147 and 152	Regulatory fee
2.110	Replacement of licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 154	Charges for duplicates/replacements
2.111	Extracts from Commissioner's Register	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 156	Regulatory fee
2.112	Dealer's Dealing Register — per register	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 157	Regulatory fee
2.113	Application for approval/certification of Manager	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 176	Application fee
2.114	Certification of Manager	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 176	Regulatory fee
2.115	Variation of Commissioner's approval of Manager	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 176	Regulatory fee
2.116	Variation to Certification	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 176	Regulatory fee
Pawnb	rokers and Second-hand dea	alers	
2.117	Fees in relation to licence applications	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading (Pawnbrokers and Second-hand Dealers), regulations 251 and 255	Regulatory fee
2.118	Extracts from Commissioner's Register	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading (Pawnbrokers and Second-hand Dealers), regulation 268	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Retirer	nent Villages		
2.119	Application to the Registrar-General for him to note on the title on the land that the purpose is to be used for a retirement village	Retirement Villages Act, section 36, Regulations, regulation 3	Application fee
Trade I	Measurement Unit		
2.120	Charge payable in respect of verification or re-verification by inspector	Trade Measurement Administration Act, section 7	Regulatory fee
2.121	Special provisions with respect charges for batch testing	Trade Measurement Administration Act, section 8	Regulatory fee
2.122	Other fees and charges: Application feeLicence feeAmended/Duplicate Licence	Trade Measurement Administration Act, section 9	Regulatory fee
Office	of Business Affairs		
Busine	ess names		
2.123	Application for registration	Business Names Regulations	Application fee
2.124	Renewal of registration	Business Names Regulations	Registration
2.125	Lodging a statement to change registration particulars	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.126	Lodging required documents within a period prescribed by the Act	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.127	On lodging a statutory declaration	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.128	Inspection of a statement lodged with the Registrar under the Act	Business Names Regulations	Inspection of Register
2.129	Copy/extract of the register/extract of document forming part of the register	Business Names Regulations	Charges for extracts/duplicates/ replacements/ regulatory fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
2.130	Search of Register	Business Names Regulations	Search of Register
2.131	Fee for lodging of documents (other than Form 5), or for an Act required to be done by the Registrar for which a fee is not elsewhere prescribed	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.132	Lodging an application for the Minister's consent to the registration of a business name	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.133	On filing a consent of the Minister to the registration of a business name	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
2.134	Lodgement of a notice or statement for appointment, cessation, change etc of resident agent	Business Names Regulations	Fees for lodgment and other notices
Co-ope	erative Society		
2.135	Fees for any inspection at the Office of the Registrar, or for copies of documents from the Registrar	Co-operative Act and Regulations	Regulatory fee
2.136	Fees for any application, registration, lodgement, or certificate obtained from the Registrar	Co-operative Act and Regulations	Regulatory fee
Incorp	orated Associations		
2.137	Application and issue of certificate of Association	Associations Incorporations Act section 25, regulation 8	Application fee
2.138	Filing and copies of association documents	Associations Incorporations Act section 25, regulation 8	Regulatory fee
2.139	Evidentiary provision	Associations Incorporations Act section 26, regulation 8	Regulatory fee
Travel	Agents		
2.140	Processing fee for applications for licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 190	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
2.141	Fee for licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, subsection 193 (8)	Registration
2.142	Variation of licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, subsection 194 (5)	Registration
2.143	Annual return	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, paragraph 198 (1) (a)	Fee for lodgment and other notices
2.144	Issue of certificate	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, subsection 199 (4)	Registration
2.145	Issue of duplicate licence	Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading Act, section 202	Charges for replacements/duplicates
TERRI	TORY PORTS		
Darwin	Port Corporation		
3.1	Pilot exemption certificate	Darwin Port Corporation Act Port By-laws No. 36	
3.2	Renewal of Pilotage Exemption fee	Darwin Port Corporation Act Port By-laws No. 36C	
3.3	Annual Pilotage Rates Exemption fee	Darwin Port Corporation Act Port By-laws No. 36F	
EMPL	OYMENT EDUCATION AN	D TRAINING	
Employ	ment and Training Authority	1	
4.1	Initial Registration and re-registration fees for Registered Training Organisations	Northern Territory Employment and Training Authority Act 1999, subsection 36 (2)	Registration of organisation
4.2	Accreditation/ Re-accreditation fees for courses under Australian Qualifications Framework	Northern Territory Employment and Training Authority Act 1999, subsection 33 (3)	Assessment and accreditation of courses
4.3	Recognition fee/ Re-recognition fee for short course	Northern Territory Employment and Training Authority Act 1999, subsection 33 (3)	Assessment and accreditation of short courses
Work H	lealth		
4.4	Licence for storage of dangerous goods	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee
4.5	Licence for manufacture of explosives	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.6	Licence for conveyance of dangerous goods	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee
4.7	Licence for sale of explosives	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee
4.8	Licence for possession of explosives	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee
4.9	Replacement licence	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Charges for duplicates/ replacements
4.10	Variation of a licence	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Regulatory fee
4.11	Drivers Authorisation	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Registration
4.12	Authorisation of explosives	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	
4.13	Where an authorisation has been made by an approved authority and a copy of this authorisation is submitted with an application for authorisation of explosives	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Registration
4.14	Application for a shotfirers certificate	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee
4.15	Permit for a fireworks display	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Permit
4.16	Permit to handle explosives for special effects	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Permit
4.17	Application for gasfitting certificate	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee
4.18	Application for provisional gasfitting certificate	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee
4.19	Application for approval of gas appliance or component	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee
4.20	Application for approval of gas meter	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
4.21	Application for auto gas certificate	Dangerous Goods Regulations, subregulation 2 (14)	Application fee
4.22	Registration of designated plant design	Work Health (Occupational Health and Safety) Regulations	Registration
4.23	Registration of item of plant	Work Health (Occupational Health and Safety) Regulations	Registration
4.24	Issue of licences for Rigger, Scaffolder, Boiler Operator, Crane/Hoist Operator, Forklift Operator and Asbestos Removalist	Work Health (Occupational Health and Safety) Regulations	Regulatory fee
4.25	Replacement licence	Work Health (Occupational Health and Safety) Regulations	Charges for replacement/ duplicate of certificates/ Regulatory fees
4.26	Renewal of licence	Work Health (Occupational Health and Safety) Regulations	Regulatory fee
4.27	Levy payable to Nominal Insurer Fund by approved insurers and self-insurers	Work Health Act, section 162	Compulsory contribution to Nominal Insurer Fund
4.28	Supplementary Levy	Work Health Act	Compulsory levy collected to pay for workers compensation claims for insurance companies and self-insurers that are dissolved or unable to provide the indemnity required

HEALTH, FAMILY AND CHILDREN'S SERVICES

Health and Community Services

Adoption fe	es
-------------	----

5.1	Application and registration	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 17 (1)	Registration
5.2	Education and assessment	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 17 (2)	Assessment
5.3	Allocation and placement supervision	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 21 (3) and section 53	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.4	Reassessment	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 21 (3) and section 53	Reassessment
5.5	On allocation of 2 sibling children	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 17 (2)	Regulatory fee
5.6	On allocation of 3 sibling children	Adoption of Children Act, subsection 17 (3)	Regulatory fee
Dentist	s and dental specialists registr	ation fees	
5.7	Lodgment of application	Dental Act, section 15	Application fee
5.8	Initial Registration Certificate (full, conditional or temporary)	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (1)	Registration
5.9	Annual Practising fee	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (2)	Application fee
5.10	Renewal of a Practising Certificate	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (3)	Registration
5.11	Restoration of registration	Dental Act, section 24A	Registration
5.12	Approval of Dental Companies	Dental Act, section 47 and paragraph 51 (4) (a)	Registration
5.13	Approval to alter Dental Companies	Dental Act, section 47 and paragraph 51 (4) (b)	Registration
5.14	Annual Company Returns	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 51 (5)	Fees for lodgment and other notices
Dental	therapists/hygienists		
5.15	Lodgment of application	Dental Act, sections 47 and 15	Application fee
5.16	Initial Registration Certificate (full, conditional or temporary)	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (1)	Registration
5.17	Annual Practising fee	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (2)	Application fee
5.18	Renewal of a Practising Certificate	Dental Act, section 47 and subsection 17 (3)	Registration
Medica	al Board fees		
5.19	Initial Registration Certificate	Medical Act, section 23	Registration
5.20	Registration for Graduate Intern	Medical Act, section 23 and paragraphs 24 (b) and 25 (b)	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.21	Renewal of Conditional Registration	Medical Act, section 33	Registration
5.22	Licence fee	Medical Act, subsection 31 (1), paragraph 32 (5) (b) and subsection 34 (2)	Registration
5.23	Licence fee for Graduate Intern	Medical Act, subsection 31 (1) and paragraphs 24 (b) and 253 (b)	Registration
5.24	Restoration of Licence	Medical Act, paragraph 34 (4) (a)	Registration
5.25	Restoration of Registration and NT Licence	Medical Act, paragraph 34 (4) (b)	Registration
5.26	Application by Medical Company	Medical Act, section 54	Registration
5.27	Certificate of Good Standing	Medical Act, section 65	Registration
5.28	Duplicate Certificate	Medical Act, section 23	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates
5.29	Copy/Extract from the Register	Medical Act, subsection 19 (4)	Regulatory fee
Nurses	registration fees		
5.30	Initial Application (includes Certificate and Practising Certificate)	Nursing Act, sections 35 and 17	Application fee
5.31	Additional Qualifications (gained subsequent to initial application)	Nursing Act, sections 35 and 17	Registration
5.32	Restoration to Register/Roll	Nursing Act, sections 35 and 17	Registration
5.33	Duplicate Certificate	Nursing Act, sections 35 and 17	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates/ regulatory fees
5.34	Annual Practising Certificate	Nursing Act, section 35, subsection 20 (3) and section 46	Registration
5.35	Initial Application (includes Certificates and Practising Certificate)	Mutual Recognition Act, Notice 19	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.36	Authorisation for Midwifery fee	Paragraph 29 (1) (c)	Registration
5.37	Inspection fee	Subsection 43 (1)	Regulatory fee to inspect register
5.38	Copy of Extract fee	Subsection 43 (2)	Regulatory fee
5.39	Copy Notice fee	Subsection 44 (2)	Regulatory fee
Radiog	rapher's fees		
5.40	Initial Registration Certificate	Radiographers Act, sections 47 and 12	Registration
5.41	Annual Practising fee	Radiographers Act, sections 47 and 13	Registration
5.42	Renewal fees	Radiographers Act, paragraph 13 (b)	Registration
5.43	Provisional Registration	Radiographers Act, section 47 and paragraph 12 (a)	Registration
Pharma	acists fee		
5.44	Initial Registration	Pharmacy Act	Registration
Optom	etrists fee		
5.45	Initial Registration	Optometrists Act	Registration
Health	practitioners and allied profess	sionals fees	
5.46	Application for Registration	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, section 20	Application fee
5.47	Registration	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, sections 24 and 25	Registration
5.48	Restoration of Name to Register	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, section 28	Registration
5.49	Renewal of a Practising Certificate	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, section 30	Registration
5.50	Issue Duplicate Certificate	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, section 31	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates/ regulatory fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.51	Lodgment of Complaint	Health Practitioners and Allied Professional Registration Act, section 46	Fees for lodgment and other notices
Radiati	on fee		
5.52	Licence	Radiation (Safety Control) Regulations, paragraph 3 (b)	Regulatory fee
5.53	Registration (once only)	Radiation (Safety Control) Regulations, paragraph 6 (b)	Registration
Public I	health fees		
5.54	Annual registration fee:		
	Boarding House/Eating House	Public Health (Shops, Eating Houses, Boarding House, Hostels and Hotels) Regulations, subsection 36 (1)	Registration
	• Barbers Shop	Public Health (Barbers' Shops) Regulations, subsection 5 (6)	Registration
Septic	tank fees		
5.55	Approval of a septic tank or other device for the storage or treatment of night soil	Public Health (General Sanitation, Mosquito, Rat Exclusion and Prevention) Regulations, subsection 26 (2)	One-off design approval of standard type
5.56	Variation of approval	Public Health (General Sanitation, Mosquito, Rat Exclusion and Prevention) Regulations, subsection 26 (6)	Variation of already approved types
5.57	Approval of installation of a septic tank	Public Health (General Sanitation, Mosquito, Rat Exclusion and Prevention) Regulations, subsection 27 (2)	On-site inspection and approval by Environmental Health Officer
Private	hospitals and nursing home fe	es	
5.58	Application for licence	Private Hospital and Nursing Home Act, paragraph 31 (1a)	Application fee
5.59	Renewal of licence	Private Hospital and Nursing Home Act, paragraph 31 (1b)	Registration
Poison	Fees		
5.60	Retailers licence fee	Poisons and Dangerous Drugs Act, subsection 23 (2a) and section 91	Registration
5.61	Licence fee for Pest Control Operator	Poisons and Dangerous Drugs Act, subsection 56 (2) and section 91	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
5.62	Registration fee for Wholesalers Premises	Poisons and Dangerous Drugs Act, paragraph 18 (2) (f) and section 91	Registration
5.63	Registration fee for Manufacturers Premises	Poisons and Dangerous Drugs Act, subsection 12 (2f) and section 91	Registration

BUSINESS INDUSTRY AND RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

Mines and Energy

Willes	and Energy		
6.1	Fees for application,	Mining Act, section 24	Regulatory fees
	renewal, assignment, mortgage, surrender,	Petroleum Act, section 3	
	variation, suspension,	Energy Pipelines Act, section 10	
	exemption from conditions, lodgment of caveat, lodgment of continuation, lodgment of plaint, registration and other dealings of execution of rights, claims, leases, permits, licences and tenements relevant to the access, exploration, retention, development, production, pipelines and fossicking activities of the mining and petroleum legislation	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act, sections 3, 5 and 7	
•	Mining Act, section 24	Regulatory fees	
	replacement/inspection of Register or instrument	Petroleum Act, section 3	
	or certificate	Energy Pipelines Act, section 10	
		Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act, sections 3, 5 and 7	
6.3	Searches and inspection	Mining Act, section 24	Regulatory fees
	in relation to rights, claims, leases, permits,	Petroleum Act, section 3	
	licences, tenements and	Energy Pipelines Act, section 10	
	registration relevant to the access, exploration, retention, development, production, pipelines and fossicking activities of the mining and petroleum legislation	Petroleum (Submerged Lands) Act, sections 3, 5 and 7	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Primar	y Industry and Fisheries		
Regist	ration fees		
6.4	Registration as a veterinary surgeon	Veterinary Surgeons Act, Regulations, regulation 5	Registration
6.5	Renewal of Registration as a veterinary surgeon	Veterinary Surgeons Act, Regulations, regulation 5	Registration
6.6	Registration of three letter brand	Brands Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.7	Registration of Distinctive Brand	Brands Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.8	Registration of earmark	Brands Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.9	Registration of transfer of brand	Brands Regulations	Regulatory fee
Licenc	es/Renewal		
6.10	Abattoir	Abattoirs and Slaughtering Act, Regulations, regulation 5	Regulatory fee
6.11	Pet Meat Licence for processing	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
6.12	Cold store	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
6.13	Slaughter pet meat	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
6.14	Game meat slaughter	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
6.15	Abattoir transfer of Licence	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
6.16	Variation of Licence	Meat Industries Act	Regulatory fee
Fisheri	ies		
6.17	Licences and levies	Fish and Fisheries Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.18	Licence transfer	Fish and Fisheries Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.19	Replacement of licence	Fish and Fisheries Regulations	Regulatory fee
6.20	Vessel registration	Fish and Fisheries Regulations	Registration
6.21	Vessel transfer	Fish and Fisheries Regulations	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
INFR/	ASTRUCTURE PLANNING	AND ENVIRONMENT	
Lands	, Planning and Environment		
Planni	ng		
7.1	Application for consent to carry out development	Planning Act, subsection 46 (1)	Application fee
	Note If a proposal involves subdivision or consolidation and other works or eg change of use, fees are cumulative		
7.2	Exceptional Development Permits — fee for application and fee for application to vary	Planning Act, subsections 38 (1) and 38 (3)	Application fee
7.3	Other Development Application fees:		
	(a) Application for extension of the period of a development permit	Planning Act, subsection 59 (1)	Application fee
	(b) Application for a variation of a condition of a development permit	Planning Act, subsection 57 (1)	Application fee
	(c) Application for a certificate as to compliance with a development permit or with requirements of Part 7 of the Act	Planning Act, subsection 65 (1)	Application fee
	(d) Lodging of notice of appeal with the Lands and Mining Tribunal	Planning Act, section 118	Application fee
	(e) Application for a planning certificate	Planning Act, subsection 140 (1)	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Pastor	al Land		
7.4	Application for grant of lease, variation and surrender of pastoral lease	Pastoral Land Act, subsection 31 (1) and sections 44, 49, 60, 61, 64, 65, 66 and 68	Application fee
7.5	Appeal to the Pastoral Land Tribunal	Pastoral Land Act, section 119	Fee for lodgment and other notices
7.6	Licence of person to take substance from the lease	Pastoral Land Act, section 84	Application fee
7.7	Application to use pastoral land for non-pastoral purposes	Pastoral Land Act, sections 86 and 88	Fee for decision of board
Buildir	ng Boards		
7.8	Application to Building Practitioners Board for registration as a Building Practitioner	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Application fee
7.9	For an appeal to the Building Appeals Board	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Application fee
7.10	Fee for inspecting a decision of the Building Appeals Board	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Search/inspection fee
7.11	Fee to copy building records or a decision of the Building Appeals Board	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Copy fee
7.12	Searches of the register of building permits, occupancy permits or building orders	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Search fee
7.13	For access to building records maintained by the Director	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Application fee
7.14	Application to the Building Appeals Board for modification of the Building Regulations	Building Regulations, regulation 41	Application fee
Land N	lanagement		
7.15	Application for Crown land including variation and surrender	Crown Lands Act, sections 9, 34, 42, 43 and 56 and Crown Lands Regulations, regulation 11	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.16	Application for and renewal of other licences	Crown Lands Regulations, regulations 14, 24 and 38	Application fee
Archite	ects Act		
7.17	Fee for registration	Architects Act, section 12A	
7.18	Fee for certificate of registration	Architects Act, subsection 13 (2)	
7.19	Fee for variation to registration	Architects Act, subsection 20B (5)	
Licens	sed Surveyors Act		
7.20	Application for registration	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 20	
7.21	Annual registration	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 28	
7.22	Restoration of name to the Register	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 28	
7.23	Registration of a Training Agreement with the Board	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 20	
7.24	Issuing a letter of accreditation from the Board	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 20	
7.25	Plan Lodgment fee	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 49	Regulatory fee
7.26	Plan Examination fee	Licensed Surveyors Act, section 49	Regulatory fee
Waste	Management and Pollution C	Control	
7.27	Fees for applications, licences, and licence renewals	Waste Management and Pollution Control Act, Waste Management and Pollution Control (Administration) Regulations	Regulatory fees
7.28	Fee for amendment or revocation of condition on an approval or licence	Waste Management and Pollution Control (Administration) Regulations	Amendment or revocation fee
7.29	Application fee for registration as qualified environmental auditor	Waste Management and Pollution Control (Administration) Regulations (regulation 4)	Application fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Parks	and Wildlife Commission		
7.30	Permit to kill protected wildlife for non-commercial purposes (Hunting Permit)	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act, section 45	Permit fee
7.31	Permit to take protected wildlife for commercial purposes	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act, sections 55 and 57	
7.32	Application fee for Motion/Video Filming in parks	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act, section 71	Application fee
7.33	Application fee for Still Photography in parks	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act, section 71	Application fee
7.34	Application fee for a Minor Concessions Permit/Licence	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act	Application fee
7.35	Annual fees (both fixed and variable) for licence and permits (including application fee) to sell and ply for hire any goods or services or to conduct a tour, safari or excursion	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act	Licence/permit fee
7.36	Permits to use park/reserve for purpose of taking specified animals	Territory Parks and Wildlife Conservation Act, By-law 10 (Schedule 3)	Permit fees
7.37	Wildlife royalties for collection/harvesting of crocodile eggs and hatchlings, magpie geese, wildflower and various flora seeds, whole plants, didgeridoo sticks, leaves, Kakadu plum, boomerang sticks	Territory Wildlife Regulations, Regulation 6 (Schedule 2)	Regulatory fees

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Transp	oort and Works — Marine Bra	anch	
Marine	Fees	Each regulation listed below is under the Marine Act	
Survey	S		
7.38	Issue of survey certificate only (where actual survey carried out by non-departmental surveyors)	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Assessment and issue of certificate
7.39	Issue of additional certificate of survey for different class or area of operation	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Application/ assessment and issue of certificate
7.40	Extension of expiry date of certificate of survey at owners request	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Extension of time fee
7.41	Issue of reciprocal certificate of survey	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Application/ assessment and issue of certificate
7.42	Issue of new Certificate of survey where there is a change to the complement of crew	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Application/ assessment and issue of certificate
7.43	Issue of new certificate of survey (change of owner, change of vessel name etc)	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Registration of new owner of change of vessel name
7.44	Issue of short-term certificate of survey	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Application/ assessment and issue of certificate
7.45	Issue of replacement certificate of survey (conditions deleted etc)	Marine (Survey) Regulations, regulation 7	Assessment (may involve inspection) and issue of replacement certificate of survey
7.46	Application for Hire and Drive Permit	Marine (Hire-Drive-Vessel) Regulations, subregulation 5 (3)	Application, inspect and issue of permit
7.47	Issue of replacement permit	Marine (Hire-Drive-Vessel) Regulations, regulation 5	Charges for duplicate/ replacement of permits

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.48	Issue of extension to permit at owner's request	Marine (Hire-Drive-Vessel) Regulations, regulation 5	Application, assessment and issue of permit with new expiry date
7.49	Revalidation of Certificate of Competency	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Assessment and certificate stamped
7.50	Replacement of lost or destroyed Certificate of Competency	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Charges for issue of duplicate/ replacement of certificates
7.51	Recognition of USL certificate of competency	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Application, assessment and issue letter of recognition
7.52	Recognition of Overseas Certificate of Competency	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Application, assessment and issue letter of recognition
7.53	Application/Assessment for appointment of examiner	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Application, accreditation, gazettal notice
7.54	Application for Certificate of Competency or Temporary Permit to Serve	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (2)	Application fee
7.55	Issue of Certificate of Competency or Temporary Permit to Serve	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Issue of certificate/permit fee
7.56	Issue of Temporary Dispensation	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Application, assessment and letter
7.57	Offshore endorsement of Master Class 5/Skipper Grade 3	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Assessment and endorsement of certificate
7.58	Endorsement of Certificate of Competency/Temporary Permit for extended area of operation	Marine (Examination and Certificate) Regulations, subregulation 11 (3)	Assessment and endorsement of certificate/permit

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Transp	oort and Works — Motor Veh	icles Registry	
7.59	Motor vehicle registrations fees	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3	Registration fee
7.60	Fees to transfer vehicle ownership including registration (if current) into new name	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3	Transfer of registration and third party insurance to new owner
7.61	Replacement registration certificate or Drivers licence or registration label	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule to regulation 3	Issue a replacement or certified true copy
7.62	Fee for refund of registration	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Registration, regulation 3	Application fee
7.63	Temporary licence	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 17b	Temporary licence to drive unregistered vehicle
7.64	Issue of a motor vehicle trader plate	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3, item 10	Regulatory fee
7.65	Transfer of motor vehicle traders licence	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 11	Fee to transfer licence
7.66	Registration administration charge	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 27	Fee for each transaction in relation to registration or renewal of registration
7.67	Stamp duty on motor vehicle certificates of registration/transfer	Stamp Duty Act	Tax collected by Motor Vehicle Registry
Pastor	al Vehicle Permit		
7.68	Grant of permit	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 18a	Issue of a Permit to use vehicle on public roads in a pastoral permit — non-tradeable
7.69	Renewal	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 18b	Renewal of a Permit to use vehicle on public roads in a pastoral permit — non-tradeable

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.70	Transfer permit to new vehicle	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 18	Transfer of new vehicle to permit
7.71	Replacement of identification plate	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 20	Replacement of lost or damaged pastoral vehicle number plate — non-tradeable
Heavy	Vehicle Registration		
7.72	Rigid trucks	Road Transport Charges Act	Heavy Vehicle registration fees
7.73	Prime movers	Road Transport Charges Act	Heavy Vehicle registration fees
7.74	Buses	Road Transport Charges Act	Heavy Vehicle registration fees
7.75	Special Purpose Vehicles	Road Transport Charges Act	Heavy Vehicle registration fees
7.76	Trailer (Axle)	Road Transport Charges Act	Heavy Vehicle registration fees
7.77	Temporary Licence Heavy Vehicle	Motor Vehicles Regulations, regulation 3, items 17a and 31	Temporary licence fee permitting a vehicle to operate if a different registration payment is required
7.78	Fee to upgrade a vehicles registration configuration	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 30	Change to the registration configuration of heavy vehicle
Driver	licences		
7.79	First licence	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3, item 1	Licence renewed or taken out for 1 to 5 years
7.80	Issue or renewal of driver licences	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3, item 1	Regulatory fee
7.81	Learners permit	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3, item 1	Learners licence

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.82	Fee to add a new licence class condition or endorsement	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3, items 25 and 26	Add new or additional classes endorsement or condition to a driver licence
7.83	Theory test conducted by MVR for standard licences: Class C for car Class R for motor cycle	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, Schedule for regulation 3	Theory test
Comm	ercial passenger licensing		
7.84	Licence fee to operate a taxi	Taxi Regulations, regulation 30, Schedule 1	Regulatory fee
7.85	Licence fee to operate a Supplementary Taxi	Taxi Regulations, regulation 30, Schedule 1	Regulatory fee
7.86	Licence fee to operate a Substitute Taxi	Taxi Regulations, regulation 30, Schedule 1	Regulatory fee
7.87	Licence fee to operate a Minibus	Commercial Passenger — Minibus Regulations, regulation 24, Schedule	Regulatory fee
7.88	Licence fee for Private Hire Car	Private Hire Car Regulations, regulation 14, Schedule	Regulatory fee
7.89	Private Hire Car Licence entitlement \$10 000	Private Hire Car Regulations, regulation 14, Schedule	Regulatory fee
7.90	Transfer fee to transfer a Private Hire Car entitlement	Private Hire Car Regulations, regulation 14, Schedule	Regulatory fee
7.91	Licence to operate a special passenger vehicle	Commercial Passenger (Miscellaneous) Regulations, regulation 6, Schedule 2	Regulatory fee
7.92	Licence to operate Tourist vehicle	Tourist Vehicle Regulations, regulation 13, Schedules	Regulatory fee
7.93	Licence to operate Passenger Buses	Passenger Bus Regulations, regulation 16, Schedule	Regulatory fee
7.94	Application for accreditation or renewal of accreditation to obtain a licence to operate a CPV	Commercial Passenger (Miscellaneous) Regulations, regulation 6, Schedule 2	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
7.95	Fee to obtain approval for communication network	Commercial Passenger (Miscellaneous) Regulations, regulation 6, Schedule 2	Regulatory fee
7.96	Fee to endorse a CPV against licence	Passenger Bus Regulations, regulation 16, Schedule Tourist Vehicles Regulations, regulation 13	Fee to endorse a vehicle against a tourist vehicle or passenger bus licence
7.97	Pioneer route service licence	Passenger Bus Regulations, regulation 16, Schedule	Licence to operate a bus on a new route
7.98	Urban service licence	Passenger Bus Regulations, regulation 16, Schedule	Licence to operate a bus for urban service
7.99	Application fee for refund on surrender of taxi CVL licence	Taxi Regulations, regulation 30, Schedule 1	Application fee
7.100	Application fee for refund on surrender of Minibus CVL licence	Commercial Passenger Minibus Regulations, regulation 24, Schedule	Application fee
7.101	Application fee for refund on surrender of Private Hire Car CVL licence	Commercial Passenger (Road) Transport Act	Application fee
Numbe	er plates		
7.102	Fee to replace, remake or transfer number plate	Motor Vehicles (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, Schedule	Fee to replace or remake damaged, lost or destroyed plates or transfer plates to new owner or vehicle
7.103	Issue of registration number plate	Motor Vehicles (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, Schedule	Includes standard, personalised, particular corporate, special slimline and commemorative plates

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Search	fees		
7.104	Search fees	Motor Vehicle (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, Schedule, items 21 and 22	Fee for providing court certificates regarding MVR transactions, details of a vehicles registration or a person licence details and statistical data on MVR records
Vehicle	compliance		
7.105	Indivisible Load Permits > 125 tonne	Road Transport Charges Act	Permit to allow vehicles to carry a heavier load than normally allowed for the vehicle's configuration
7.106	Yearly fee for wide load escort licence	Set by registrar	
7.107	Permit of Exemption	Motor Vehicles Act, section 59	Exemption of a vehicle from the operation of one or more provisions of the vehicle standards schedule
7.108	Steer axle exemption (truck)	Motor Vehicles (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, item 12	Permitting a increase in mass on the steer axle from 6.5 to 7 tonnes
7.109	Axle Exemptions (Bus)	Motor Vehicles (Fees and Charges) Regulations, regulation 3, Schedule, item 12	Allow extra mass of 1 tonne on buses that comply with ADR 68
Other F	ees		
7.110	Motor Traders Dealers certificate	Set by registrar	Regulatory fee
7.111	Charge for issuing identification cards	Set by registrar	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Tempo	rary Budget Improvement Le	evy	
7.112	Temporary Budget Improvement levy	Motor Vehicles Act	Compulsory temporary levy on vehicle registrations
Transp	ort and Works		
Rail Sa	fety Unit		
7.113	Rail Safety Accreditation fees	Rail Safety Regulations	Accreditation fee
COMM	IUNITY DEVELOPMENT S	PORT AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS	
Local (Sovernment		
8.1	Rates on unincorporated land	Darwin Rates Act, section 14	Rates charged by DLG in Outer Darwin Rates Area
Animal	welfare		
8.2	Licence to use premises for research or training program. or fee to vary or renew licence	Animal Welfare Act	Licence fees
8.3	Permit to conduct research or training program, or fee to vary or renew permit	Animal Welfare Act	Permit fees
Local C	Sovernment charges		
8.4	Local government rates and charges	Local Government Act, sections 76 and 98 and Jabiru Town Development Act, section 24	Regulatory fee
8.5	Rates search fee	Local Government Act, section 149	Regulatory fee
8.6	Sign Permit fees for signs on private or public land or particular sites	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee — permit fee to erect signage
Cemete	ery/Interment/Cremation Peri	mits	
8.7	Undertakers permit fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.8	Permit fee for erection of a headstone or memorial	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Dog R	egistration/Impounding Fees	3	
8.9	Dog registration fees	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.10	Licence to keep more than 2 dogs		Regulatory fee
8.11	Registration disc (tag) replacement	Local Government Act	Charge for replacement of registration disc/tag
8.12	Impounding and release fees	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
Mall/M	arkets		
8.13	Permits to be a mall/market stallholder or for shopkeeper trestle	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.14	Permits for buskers	Local Government Act	
8.15	Permits for mall advertising	Local Government Act	
Stall/S	idewalk cafes/Mobile Food s	talls	
8.16	Permit to conduct business from stall	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.17	Permits for side-walk cafes (weekly fee based on number of tables)	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.18	Permits for mobile food vans	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
Wide I	oad and parking permits		
8.19	Wide load permit fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.20	Parking permit for mobility limitations for 3 years	Local Government Act	Permit fee to authorising parking in disabled bays
8.21	Parking Exemption Permit	Local Government Act	Permit fee authorising unrestricted parking in a time-limited area
Buildi	ng/subdivision approvals		
8.22	Plan approval fee (verandahs, awnings, balconies, storm water and vehicle access)	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
8.23	Building Amendment Approval	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.24	Perusal plans for construction of verandahs, awnings and balconies	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.25	Subdivision and Development fees — application fee with submission of plans	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.26	Subdivision and Development fees — plan approval fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.27	Subdivision and Development fees — hand over fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee — developers contribution of infra structure on completion of development
8.28	Subdivision and Development fees — plan variation approval fee — per hour of council staff time	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.29	Building Construction Application — Site inspection and certificate	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.30	Set Back Waive — Plan approval	Local Government Act	Registration
Miscel	laneous Permit Fees		
8.31	Scaffolding on road reserve, erection of a building, fences, stairs, cable laying, erection posts. Bridges, footpaths, dig/remove soil or any other structure within a public place	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.32	Cherry Pickers permits	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.33	Private work on road reserves — permit fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee
8.34	Mobile crane operating permits	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee

Part 9

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes		
8.35	Essential Services Permit	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.36	Miscellaneous Work Permit	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.37	Temporary obstructions permits	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.38	Private waste bins on road reserve and temporary obstructions on verge private	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.39	Card players permit	Local Government Act	Permit fee		
8.40	Street Parade Permit	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.41	Handbill poster permit	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.42	Road closure	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.43	Hoarding permits	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.44	Blasting permit	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.45	Private swimming pools — registration fee	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.46	Pool search fee — copy of pool registration certificate	Local Government Act	Search fee		
8.47	Road opening permit fees	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.48	Loading zone permit	Local Government Act	Permit fee to create or use a loading zone		
8.49	General permit fee (various)	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.50	Waste disposal — licence fee for Wet Waste Carriers	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.51	Impounding fee for trolleys and vehicles	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
8.52	Parks and Reserves — permits and applications	Local Government Act	Regulatory fee		
POLIC	POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES				
9.1	Shooters Licence	Firearms Act, section 9	Regulatory fee		

Item	Australian tax, fee	Australian law	Notes
	or charge		
9.2	Other licences: this group covers Collectors, Dealers, Armourers, Corporate, Employees, Firearms Club, Shooting Range, Shooting Licence (Gallery), Junior Club Licence and Heirloom Licence	Firearms Act, section 9	
9.3	Permits	Firearms Act, section 32	Grant of permit to purchase/acquire/ possess/use firearms
9.4	Registration fees for firearms	Firearms Act, section 36	Registration
9.5	Issue of duplicate licence	Firearms Act	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates
9.6	Issue of duplicate registration certificate	Firearms Act	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates
9.7	Lodgment of appeal to Firearms Appeal Tribunal	Firearms Act, section 9	Fee for lodgment and other notices
9.8	Provide a criminal history report	Police Administration (Fees) Regulations, regulation 3	Charges for name checks and/or searches of police finger-print file
9.9	Provide an accident report	Police Administration (Fees) Regulations, regulation 3	Regulatory fee
9.10	Provide a stolen property report	Police Administration (Fees) Regulations, regulation 3	Regulatory fee
9.11	Provide a report for purposes of granting a passport or visa	Police Administration (Fees) Regulations, regulation 3	Regulatory fee
Hawke	ers and Hawkers Employee lid	cence	
9.12	Hawkers and hawkers employee licence	Hawkers Act, section 9	Regulatory fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
POWE	ER AND WATER AUTHOR	TY	
10.1	Fixed availability charge	Water Supply and Sewerage Act	Compulsory daily service fee for water and sewerage connections
10.2	Rural Distribution System Extension Policy	Electricity Reform Act	Property owners compulsory contribution
10.3	Water Supply and Sewerage System Extension Policy	Water Supply and Sewerage Act	Property owners compulsory contribution
TREA	SURER		
Northe	ern Territory Treasury		
11.1	Stamp duty	Stamp Duty Act and Taxation (Administration Act)	Taxes
11.2	Pay-roll tax	Pay-roll Tax Act	Taxes
11.3	Energy resource consumption levy	Energy Resource Consumption Levy and Energy Resource Consumption Levy (Waiver of Levy) Act	Taxes
11.4	Financial Institutions Duty	Financial Institutions Duty Act	Taxes
11.5	Debits tax	Debits Tax Act	Taxes
11.6	Royalties		
	• Mining	Mineral Royalty Act and Mining (Gove Peninsula Nabalco Agreement) Act 1968 (Cwth)	Royalties on non-renewable resource
	• Petroleum	Petroleum Act and the Petroleum (Prospecting and Mining) Act as continued in force by section 119 of the Petroleum Act as it relates to royalties	Royalties on non-renewable resource
11.7	Tax equivalents (income and sales tax) and Rates equivalents	Section 8 of Part 3 of the Treasurer's Directions under the Financial Management Act; Government Owned Corporations Act; Territory Insurance Office Act	Taxes
11.8	Wagering Tax	Totalisator Licensing and Regulation Act, section 34	Taxes

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Utilities	s Commission		
11.9	Application fee	Electricity Reform Act	Regulatory fee
11.10	Annual fees	Electricity Reform Act	Regulatory fee
11.11	Application fee for a licence	Water Supply and Sewerage Services Act	Regulatory fee
11.12	Annual licence fee	Water Supply and Sewerage Services Act	Regulatory fee
11.13	Application fee to transfer licence	Water Supply and Sewerage Services Act	Regulatory fee
Racing	, Gaming and Licensing		
Electric	cal Workers and Contractors	•	
11.14	Application for electrical worker's licence	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, paragraph 21 (1) (f), Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, paragraph 13 (a)	Application fee
11.15	Renewal of electrical worker's licence	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, section 25, Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, paragraph 16 (b)	Registration
11.16	Application by natural person for electrical contractor's licence	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, paragraph 34 (1) (b), Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, regulation 19	Application fee
11.17	Application by incorporated or unincorporated body for electrical contractor's licence	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, paragraph 34 (2) (e), Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, regulation 20	Application fee
11.18	Renewal of electrical contractor's licence	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, section 38, Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, regulation 22	Registration
11.19	Copy of licences	Electrical Workers and Contractors Act, section 52, Electrical Workers and Contractors Regulations, regulation 24	Charges for duplicates/ replacements

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes			
Gamin	g licensing					
Totalisa	tor licences					
11.20	Application for totalisator licence	Totalisator Licensing and Regulation Act, section 14	Application fee			
11.21	Application for duplicate licence	Totalisator Licensing and Regulation Act, section 126	Application fee			
Gaming	Control (Casino) licences					
11.22	Grant of					
	Key licence	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
	• Standard	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
	• Trainee	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
11.23	Renewal of					
	• Key	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
	• Standard	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
11.24	Replacement of a licence	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates			
11.25	Variation of a licence, Standard to Key	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
11.26	Other	Gaming Control (Licensing) Regulations	Registration			
Gaming	Control (Internet Gaming) lice	ences				
11.27	Application for Internet Gambling Licence, or renewal of, variation to, replacement of, or application for further Internet gambling licence	Gaming Control (Internet Gaming) Regulations, regulations 14, 18, 21, 23, 24 and 25	Regulatory fee			
Gaming	Gaming machine licences					
11.28	Grant of licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Registration			
11.29	Copy of a licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates			

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes	
11.30	Renewal of a licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Registration	
11.31	Application to alter a gaming machine	Gaming Machine Regulations	Application fee	
11.32	Application to increase number of machines	Gaming Machine Regulations	Application fee	
11.33	Application for grant of repairer's, contractor's or machine managers licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Application fee	
11.34	Issue a copy of licence for repairer, contractor or machine managers licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Registration	
11.35	Application for renewal of repairer's, contractor's or machine managers licence	Gaming Machine Regulations	Application fee	
11.36	Draw card machine possession	Gaming Control (Gaming Machine) Regulations	Registration	
11.37	Draw Card Machine Supply Permit	Gaming Control (Gaming Machine) Regulations	Registration	
11.38	Draw Card Machine Repair Permit	Gaming Control (Gaming Machine) Regulations	Registration	
Gambli	ing Taxes			
Racing				
11.39	Bookmakers Turnover Tax (% of amount wagered)	Racing and Betting Act, section 106	Taxes	
Casino	Tax — Darwin and Alice Sprin	gs		
11.40	Keno and table games	Casino Operators Agreement under Gaming Control Act, subsection 25 (1)	Taxes	
11.41	Poker machines	Casino Operators Agreement under Gaming Control Act, subsection 25 (1)	Taxes	
Community Gaming Taxes				
11.42	Gaming machines in clubs/hotels	Gaming Machine Regulations	Taxes	
11.43	Draw card machines in clubs/hotels	Gaming Control (Gaming Machine) Regulations	Taxes	

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Liquor	Licensing		
11.44	Application for licence	Liquor Act, subsection 26 (1)	Application fee
11.45	Duplicate licence	Liquor Act, section 122A	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of regulatory fee
11.46	Renewal	Liquor Act, subsection 26 (1)	Application fee
11.47	Application for transfer	Liquor Act, subsection 41 (1)	Application fee
11.48	Issue of special licence	Liquor Act, subsection 60 (1)	Application fee
11.49	Registration of wholesaler of liquor	Liquor Act, section 113A	Registration
Private	Security/Crowd Controllers		
11.50	Fee for grant of, or renewal of, a security firm, security officer and crowd controller licence	Private Security Act, sections 14, 18 and 24	Registration
Prostit	ution Regulation		
11.51	Application for licence by body corporate	Prostitution Regulation Act (or Regulations), paragraph 25 (1) (e)	Application fee
11.52	Application for licence by natural person	Prostitution Regulation Act (or Regulations), paragraph 25 (1) (e)	Application fee
11.53	Inspection of Public Register	Prostitution Regulation Act (or Regulations), paragraph 42 (1) (b)	Regulatory fee
Plumbe	ers and Drainers Licensing		
11.54	Issue and renewal of journeyman's registration card	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, paragraph 22 (3) (d) and subsection 26 (3), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Registration
11.55	Issue and renewal of advanced tradesman's licence	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, sub-subparagraph 23 (2) (a) (iv) and subsection 26 (3), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Registration
11.56	Renewal of licence endorsed 'not eligible for reciprocity'	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, subsection 26 (3), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.57	Issue of copy registration card/licence	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, paragraph 28 (2) (c), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Charges for duplicates/ replacements
11.58	Re-issue of cancelled journeyman's registration card	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, paragraph 34 (3) (d), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Charges for duplicates/ replacements
11.59	Re-issue of cancelled advanced tradesman's licence	Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Act, paragraph 34 (3) (d), Plumbers and Drainers Licensing Regulations, subregulation 2 (1)	Charges for duplicates/ replacements
Racing	licensing		
Racing			
11.60	Fees for licences and permits issued under the Act	Racing and Betting Act, section 24	Registration fee
11.61	Application for racing venue licence	Racing and Betting Act, section 37	Registration fee
11.62	Application for bookmaker's permit	Racing and Betting Act, section 102	Registration fee
11.63	Application for bookmaker's clerks licence	Racing and Betting Act, section 103	Registration fee
11.64	Application for bookmaker's special permit/special licence	Racing and Betting Act, section 82	Registration fee
11.65	Application for sport bookmaker's licence and renewal fee	Racing and Betting Act, sections 89, 89A and 91	Registration fee
11.66	Application for sport bookmaker's special licence	Racing and Betting Act, section 93	Registration fee
11.67	Application for a licence to establish and use a totalizator at a racing venue	Racing and Betting Act, section 110	Registration fee
11.68	Fee for lodging notice of appeal	Racing and Betting Act, section 145D	Registration fee

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
Greyho	und licensing fees		
11.69	Registration of Club	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 15 (1)	Registration
11.70	Registration of Owner	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 25 (1)	Registration
11.71	Registration of Trainer	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 27 (1)	Registration
11.72	Registration of Attendant	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 30 (1)	Registration
11.73	Registration of Assumed Name	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, rule 32	Registration
11.74	Registration of Syndicate	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 26 (1)	Registration
11.75	Registration of Naming of Greyhound	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 41 (1)	Registration
11.76	Registration of Sire	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 44 (1)	Registration
11.77	Notification of Service	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, rule 49	Lodgment of notice
11.78	Registration of a Litter	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 53 (2)	Registration
11.79	Ear Branding	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, rule 57	Regulatory fee: identification of greyhound
11.80	Registration of a Trial Track	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 61 (1)	Registration
11.81	Transfer of Ownership of a Trial Track	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 65 (1)	Registration

Item	Australian tax, fee or charge	Australian law	Notes
11.82	Duplicate Certificates	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 77 (1)	Charges for duplicates/ replacements of certificates
11.83	Transfer of Ownership of a Greyhound	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 79 (1)	Registration
11.84	Registration of a Lease	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, rule 81	Registration
11.85	Approval to Wear Nose Strap	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 146 (2)	Regulatory fee
11.86	Removal of Nose Strap	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 146 (3)	Regulatory fee
11.87	Approval to Wear Blinkers	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 148 (2)	Regulatory fee
11.88	Removal of Blinkers	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 148 (2)	Regulatory fee
11.89	Removal of Strapping	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, subrule 149 (2)	Regulatory fee
11.90	Notice of Appeal	Greyhound Racing Rules under the Racing and Betting Act, rule 258	Lodgment of notice